

Y SCHOOL

FALL 2007

PRINCETON D



Dear Friends of PDS,

Whenever I'm asked why I came back to PDS to serve this interim year, I'm quick to try to explain the enormous creative energy that emanates from this place.

In any given week, there seems to be an endless array of individual and group endeavors and activities that are only possible in a school of lifelong learners who value their connections with each other.

This fall we've enjoyed summer-like weather, glorious new art spaces, renovated and expanded libraries, numerous athletic victories, recognition of more than 25% of the Class of 2008 by the National Merit Scholarship program, terrific leadership from that senior class and the energy that comes from lots of talented new students. Over and over again, parents of our new students have related stories of how quickly their children felt included and a part of our community.

I trust the many articles and photographs in this issue of the *Journal* will help capture some of the wonderful energy and spirit that have filled the air this fall. I hope your schedule will include at least a brief visit with us. We're eager to show you our beautiful new spaces and let you catch the spirit of the place.

Lila B. Loks

Lila Lohr Interim Head of School



12 • Commencement 2007



13 • Randy Melville '77



17 • Sports Notes



24 • Notes from China

FALL 2007 JOURNAL Editor: Michelle Ruess Designer: Maria Kauzmann, MK Design Printed by Garrison Printing Company Cover photo by Kelsh Wilson

# Contents

# Princeton Day School Journal

Volume 44, Number 2 • FALL 2007

# SCHOOL LIFE

Message from Interim Head of School 2 News & Events 4 A Conversation with Lila Lohr 7 PDS Steps into the Future 9 The Class of 2007 12 PDS Notable: Randy Mellville '77 13 Arts Notes 14 Sports Notes 17

# FACULTY

Former Faculty News Recognition: Aaron Schomburg PDS Alumni as Teachers Notes from China

# ANNUAL REPORT

Message from Director of Advancement *Andy Hamlin* Summary of Giving 2006-2007 Financial Reports Endowment Report *Investing in Excellence* Campaign

# ALUMNI

Message from Alumni Board President Sally Lynne Fineburg '80
Alumni Awards Nomination Form 63
Alumni Weekend/Reunion Chairpersons 64
Alumni Gatherings 66
Spotlight on Young Alumni 67
Book Notes 68
Class Notes
Miss Fine's School 69
Princeton Country Day School 78
Princeton Day School 83
In Memoriam 98

# News Events

## **To Contribute Meaningfully**

Interim Head of Middle School Warren Gould officially declared the First Annual PDS Flea Market "a HUGE success!"



PDS Flea Market

The event September 29 garnered more than \$4,000 for the Fifth Grade Community Service Global Outreach program, but "most importantly, all involved had lots of fun," Mr. Gould said.

"The event involved the class and parents in a wonderfully positive and meaningful way — and

raised a lot of money for the Fifth Grade's curriculumconnected community service work this year."

Sybil Holland, Middle School community service coordinator, was delighted by the students' enthusiasm, as well as the response from the PDS community.

PDS families participated by donating fabulous items for sale, including furniture, exercise and sports

equipment and toys, books and baked goods. Hundreds of customers stopped by campus to browse and buy. Indeed, the event was so successful, Ms. Holland is already thinking about the fifth graders' 2008 flea market.

"It was such a valuable experience for all of us," Ms. Holland said. "We learned a lot about organization and outreach to the wider community. Now we will discuss how best to put our proceeds to work for others."

Community Service is key to the PDS experience with service activities at all levels.

For example, Lower School focuses on service to the PDS community, with a campus beautification project in late September. While Upper School students share a day of service during the first week of school when each class tackles a specific project.



# **Heart and Soul**

More than 1,000 members of the PDS community — students, faculty and staff — gathered September 10 to celebrate "Stepping into the Future" with the opening of our new buildings and new school year.

"I love the beginning of a new school year, crisp new empty notebooks, new pens, new courses, friends and teachers and this year, new spaces," Interim Head of School Lila Lohr told those assembled on the Colross lawn.

"But the real heart and soul of PDS isn't about spaces or note books or things..." she added. "The soul of PDS is about how we work together and feel connected to each other."

"Stepping into the Future" was made even sweeter by a huge sheet cake (below) baked by Denise Adams, whose daughter Brandee graduated from PDS in 1999. The cake, decorated in celebration of the new arts wing, tasted as good as it looked when served to the *entire* school at lunch that day.



Adrian Rogers '19 planting bulbs as part of the fall community service project.



# **Five Pianos, Many Hands**

The Music Department recently held a reception celebrating the donation of new pianos for the music practice rooms and the Judy Fox Room. Families enjoyed a tour of the new arts wing including studios and performing arts spaces. Guests also were treated to an informal performance by PDS students.

# **To Share Generously**

Customers of the Nearly New Shop in Princeton not only find great bargains on clothes, they also help support financial aid for PDS students.

This year, more than \$3.4 million in financial aid was awarded to PDS students on the basis of need. The shop, run by Parents Association volunteers and stocked with clothing donated by PDS families, contributes more than \$50,000 annually to sustain those scholarships.

Tucked between Varsity Liquors and Redding Plumbers on Nassau Street, the Nearly New Shop has generated financial aid funding for more than 55 years, said Moira Mittnaucht, shop manager. The quality and range of merchandise generates sales, she said.

"Everyone feels like it's their best kept secret," Ms. Mittnaucht said.

She displays more than 200 donated items daily, Monday through Saturday, including men's, women's and children's clothing, featuring many name brand, classic items such as navy blazers and



overcoats. Pricing is based "on what I'd pay" as well as the condition and make of the item, Ms. Mittnaucht said.

Some of her most loyal customers are PDS families and Princeton University students, she said. Students especially seek vintage or "funky chic" clothing. "The '80s are alive and well at the Nearly New Shop," she said.

The Nearly New Shop accepts donated clothing as well as consignment items. Donations can be placed in the designated box at the Lower School bus entrance. The shop at 234 Nassau Street is open 10 am -5 pm Monday through Saturday.

For more information, contact Moira Mittnaucht at 609 924-5720



# **PDS Welcomes New Trustees**

Princeton Day School is pleased to welcome seven new members to the Board of Trustees. These distinguished members, elected in June 2007, bring to their trustee roles a longstanding history of community service, leadership and management expertise.

New members (*pictured above*) include, from left, Sally Lynne Fineburg '80, Laura Banks, Tobin Levy, Robert Baldwin, Eleanor Horne, Jill Goldman '74 and Peter Fasolo.

Nearly New Shop, 234 Nassau St., helps support financial aid for PDS students.

# Investing in Excellence Reach for the Stars Challenge

As PDS enters the final year of the *Investing in Excellence* Campaign, gifts and pledges total \$43 million against the \$50 million goal. The generosity of our community and a shared belief in PDS has made this campaign a success.

Now a generous group of individuals has taken the lead in helping us complete the campaign with a challenge gift of \$3.5 million. This group

This group will match dollar for dollar every gift or pledge to either the Annual Fund or Campaign up to a total of \$3.5 million between October 15, 2007 and May 15, 2008.

#### NEWS & EVENTS | SCHOOL LIFE

News & Events

continued from previous page



## Diversity

Making friends who are not like you, learning about different cultures in your own community and openly discussing different perspectives are critical skills our students need to become engaged citizens and responsible adults.

Recognizing the importance of diversity to a quality education, the PDS Board of Trustees has made the topic a top priority. Over the summer, several faculty and staff members, pictured above from left, Cindy Peifer, Chris Hart, Lisa Smoots, Alex Lasevich, J Howard and Mary Williams, attended the Summer Diversity Institute sponsored by the National Association of Independent Schools.

The seminar, which PDS Director of Diversity and Multicultural Affairs J Howard described as "life-altering," engaged faculty in exercises and discussions prompting participants to think in new ways. "It really helped us look at diversity issues with fresh eyes and sparked our creativity," he said.

Putting what they learned into practice, PDS teachers and administrators are engaging students of all ages in diversity education. Throughout this academic year — and beyond — our goal is to celebrate and recognize the diversity of the PDS community while encouraging inclusivity, making each member feel valued.

"We have so much to share with one another," Mr. Howard said. "I look forward to helping everyone in this community connect in new and more meaningful ways."

# Message in a Bottle

Led by a large group of teachers and staff from all corners of campus, PDS this year is focusing on becoming a more environmentally responsible community.

We are making special efforts to turn out lights when leaving classrooms and offices, to switch from paper to reusable coffee cups and to reduce the amount of paper used for copies. Even our youngest members are doing their share.

Instead of each Lower School student receiving a small bottle of water with snack, Flik Food Service Director Brian Mochnal is enabling teachers to serve water from a pitcher in reusable cups. Fourth graders have the responsibility of gathering up the cups and returning them to the campus center, where Flik staff wash them for the next day.

This small change in routine has made a big difference – as PDS students have proved!

Fourth graders calculated that Lower School had been using more than



Fourth graders, from left, Nicholas Chen, Ben Applegate, Amanda Cooleen, Victoria Lach and Abbey Devlin, help gather used water cups to be washed and reused.

40,000 water bottles each year – enough to reach in a single file line from PDS to the Princeton public library!

In Upper School, Will Asch's algebra students determined that Poland Spring, for example, produces 6 acres of water bottles stacked 8 feet tall per week. (6 acres/week) (52 weeks/year) (43560 Square feet/acre) (8 ft high) (0.6 conversion for shape of bottles) = 65,235,456 cubic feet water/year.

(65,235,456 cubic feet water)(62.3 lbs/cubic foot) = 4,064,168,909 lbs of water per year.

Based on published figures of the

# **Editor's Notes**

In hopes of saving both trees and money, Princeton Day School recently launched a monthly, online newsletter, *ePDS*.

Moving to an online newsletter enables PDS to reach more members of our community, to share news more often and to avoid the environmental and economic costs of print newsletters.

In addition to receving the *Journal*, you will be invited each month via email to view stories and photos reflecting PDS school life, athletics, the arts, alumni and student achievements.

Published the first week of each month, *ePDS* is always accessible via the News/Events page or the Alumni page of our school website www.pds.org.

For the safety of our students, the newsletter is password protected. To view the newsletter, please log in with

> Username: pds Password: panther

We're excited about *ePDS* – and we hope you will be, too. Please let me know if you have news – or ideas – to share.

Michelle Kuess

size of the fleet of trucks transporting bottled water, the class estimated that hundreds of millions of gallons of gasoline would be required to ship the bottled water to market.

PDS sustainability efforts are guided by Upper School teacher Liz Cutler, who received the 2007 Bogle Award for her proposal to encourage PDS students to understand the global consequences of our actions on the environment and develop ways to reduce the environmental damage caused by our facilities and programs. More sustainability news to come as the effort continues!



# **Interim Head of School Lila Lohr**

uring the 2007-08 academic year, PDS is being guided once again by Lila B. Lohr, a popular and effective former Head of School fulfilling the interim leadership role while the Board of Trustees concludes its nationwide search for a permanent leader.

This fall, Ms. Lohr returned to PDS having led the school from 1995-2000. She brings a wide range of educational expertise with her, including experience as head of Friends School of Baltimore and headmistress of St. Paul's School for Girls, as a teacher and administrator at The Bryn Mawr School in Baltimore, as a current trustee for both Garrison Forest School and Goucher College and as a writer of numerous articles on parenting issues. Ms. Lohr holds a Bachelor of Arts degree from Vassar College and a Masters of Science in education from Goucher College.



# "...we are a community of learners, both children and adults..."

 Lila Lohr, September 17, 1995 Installation Ceremony

n the very day movers were scheduled to deliver her belongings to PDS, Ms. Lohr took time to share her thoughts on returning to campus and her goals for the upcoming school year. "My most important role is to do whatever I can to make this a terrific year for the students at PDS," Ms. Lohr said. "After all, this is not an interim year in their education...

"In that way, the fact I have been here before is a plus; I may have a better sense of context and continuum."

Along with the entire PDS community, Ms. Lohr celebrated as students and faculty moved into the wonderful new facilities opened this fall. Expanded Middle School and Upper School libraries, dedicated studio spaces for photography, ceramics, painting, sculpture, architecture and a home for the popular PDS fencing program, as well as a dance studio, recording studio, and an expanded student fitness center will give students and faculty more room to learn, explore and create. is a very good thing... I've had lots of new experiences (and) met such a wonderful variety of people."

> orking for a business in the education sector, traveling and becoming a grandmother have "helped me grow as an educator," Ms. Lohr said. Gaining a "real world" view of education proved that her heart is in the classroom – not a corporation. Visiting other countries instilled a

deeper appreciation of the opportunities and resources available in the U.S. And her four grandchildren have encouraged her to look beyond today to "the legacy we want to leave our children."

Spending three years as head of a JK-12 Quaker school in Baltimore, Ms. Lohr witnessed the community's deep-rooted respect for differences and developed a new appreciation for the process of reaching consensus, as well as an ability to move forward with decisions while maintaining a genuine respect for

"These new arts facilities are exactly what this program has needed," Ms. Lohr said. "The arts program is absolutely fabulous and it's a miracle the faculty and kids have been able to do what they've done in such cramped and dark quarters...It's an incredible improvement to facilities that it would be fair to say were outdated."

Yet cutting the ribbon on new PDS facilities was not exactly where Ms. Lohr had envisioned herself this fall. Asked

if it seems like only yesterday since she was on campus, Ms. Lohr adamantly shakes her head. "Some of it feels so familiar, so comfortable, but it doesn't seem like yesterday – the school has progressed and changed," Ms. Lohr said. "And I'm not exactly the same, which is a very good thing...

# **Search Update**

The Head of School Search Committee in September selected finalist candidates who visited PDS and met faculty, students and parents early in October. Search Committee Chair Treby Williams '80 anticipates recommending a new Head of School for approval by the Board of Trustees this fall.

Each finalist visited PDS to meet with members of all the school's constituencies, from whom the Search Committee solicited feedback for each finalist, Ms. Williams said.

Finalists were selected from a strong group of candidates interviewed at PDS by the Search Committee members over three days. During those visits, candidates were given tours of the school by members of the Head of School Search Advisory Committee, who provided feedback to the Search Committee based in their interactions with the candidates. Interim Head of School Lila Lohr also graciously met with each semifinalist.

"Each finalist is extremely excited about the prospect of joining PDS and looks forward to meeting more members of the community and seeing the school in full swing – as opposed to the weekend," Ms. Williams said, "We are especially looking forward to introducing the finalists to our school's greatest assets – our outstanding faculty and students."

# A conversation with Lila Lohr

continued from previous page

differing opinions. "I also came to recognize the power of silence – getting away from the notion that for every statement there has to be a response," she said.

Ms. Lohr hopes to draw on those experiences to manage school operations at PDS, including launching searches for permanent heads of middle and lower schools. This year, those roles are being fulfilled by Director of Academic Affairs Warren

Gould (interim middle school head) and veteran teacher Cindy Peifer (interim lower school head). Their experience at PDS and in the classroom will guarantee a productive and enjoyable year for students, Ms. Lohr said.

"Life will go on as it should," Ms. Lohr said.

ndeed, PDS will be moving forward with several initiatives this year, including an expanded focus on diversity and sustainability, Ms. Lohr said. Board members will be reviewing a proposed strategic plan focused on diversity and several faculty and staff members are eager to share what they learned from attending the National Association of Independent Schools Summer Diversity Institute. "We will continue to look for ways to both understand and celebrate our diversity," Ms. Lohr said.

Throughout the year, a campus group of faculty and staff also will be looking at ways PDS can become more environmentally responsible – from reevaluating Lower School snacks to cultivating a vegetable garden. "I credit my now grown children with first educating me over

20 years ago about the importance of recycling," Ms. Lohr said. "I have no doubt that our students will have lots of creative suggestions and will bring real energy and passion to this arena."

# "At the heart of the PDS experience are outstanding teachers..."

- Lila Lohr

Sitting in an office with temporarily empty book-

shelves and an uncluttered desk, Ms. Lohr was eager to welcome students back to campus. Because while many things have changed during her absence, Ms. Lohr knows students will always be the focus here. And the tradition of encouraging students to task risks and explore remains as strong as ever.

"At the heart of the PDS experience are outstanding teachers who stretch, encourage and prod their students to reach beyond themselves," Ms. Lohr said. "It's remarkable."

# Keep current...

To see what's happening at PDS between issues of the *Journal*, visit www.pds.org and click on the News & Events page. You'll find links to press releases, as well as archived photos of past events. To share photos of PDS events, email Communication Director Michelle Ruess at mruess@pds.org.

# PDS Steps Into The Future

his fall, the Princeton Day School community cheered the opening of new arts studios, expanded performing arts facilities and redesigned libraries.

Together, we celebrate these beautiful and functional spaces, the school's most ambitious construction project since campus opened in 1965.

Students, especially, have embraced the new spaces. They linger during lunch, nestled in cushioned chairs in the Upper School library's second-floor reading lounge. They study on a Philippe Starck sofa in the courtyard. They mingle in the Middle School Boulevard, experiment in the drama and music rooms and explore the latest exhibit in the renovated Anne Reid '72 Art Gallery.

These visual and performing arts spaces complement the extensive remodeling in 2006 of Shepherd Commons, McAneny Theater lobby, locker rooms and athletic department offices.

The new spaces – plus a state-ofthe-art fitness center opening in January – reflect the generosity and commitment of PDS parents, alumni, faculty and staff who have raised more than \$43 million toward the *Investing in Excellence* Campaign goal of \$50 million.

"A project like this takes lots and lots of people working together," said Interim Head of School Lila Lohr. "We are grateful for all the thought, planning and hard work that has made our dreams come true." "It's so beautiful. The natural light really impressed the students." — Susan Reichlin, Middle School art teacher



12 ii

191

" It would be a challenge, even in New York City, to find a more beautiful dance studio." — Andrew Parkhurst, PDS Artist-in-Residence for dance

"The space itself is artistic...You can look out into the woods and turn the other way and look into the courtyard. It lifts you."

– Monika Jaeckle, Upper School Arts Department Chair

Photos by Michelle Ruess, PDS and Kelsh Wilson

"Our vision is to have the courtyard as part of the demonstration space. The atrium, hallways and courtyard are part of a changing landscape." — David Burkett, Upper School architecture and design teacher

-

# **Fast Facts**

Ħ.

- 47,000 square feet of new space
- 35,000 square feet of renovated space
- 33 iMacs
- 13 pottery wheels
- 5 music practice rooms
- 2 new elevators

"The kids love it. I see a huge difference — the light and the space creates a higher level of energy and they are responding to it." — Deborah Sugarman, Middle School Theater Director

8

# Princeton Day School

# Class of 2007 Congratulations to All

Claire Alsup Nicole Auerbach David Beard Mohammad Beizaeipour Neal Bhatia Jacquelyn Bowen Kyle Brinster Caitlin Briody Kristina Budelis Maria Cannavo Ashley Chappo Christopher Chomiak Jonathan Chow David Coghlan Katherine Cohen Justin Colnaghi Allison Crouse Nina Crouse

Margaret Curran Brett DePace Andrew Dowdie Oliver Elbert Andrew Elkin Devin Ershow **Kimberly Fanok** Elyssa Feder MacAdie Ferguson Alexandra Fizer Meghan Francfort Alec Gabin Molly Gallagher Krissy Garber Daniel Gentile Sophia Guild Vishal Gupta Katharine Hartnack

Michael Hartnack Rachel Heller Alexandra Hiller Joseph Horowitz Erica Hyman Julia Karl Emily Kossow Nicholas Krywopusk Jenny LaMotte Keely Langdon Randal Langdon Yannick LeJacq Christopher Lim Anna Liu Robert Marshall Derek Mayer John McSorley Gerardo Melendez-Torres Blair Miller Zachary Miller Mark Millner Elisabeth Morgan Samantha Morris Elizabeth Paul Aniella Perold Melanie Philippou Meaghan Phipps Andrea Plasko Taylor Quilty Shilpa Reddy Nicholas Romeu Martin Rose Hugo Scheeren Zachary Shechtel Alicia Siani Andrea Spector Olivia Stoker Nikhil Sudhakar Kevin Suyo Jonathan Sydlo John Tomasulo Amanda Troglio Benjamin Turndorf James Weeks Andrea Wexler Eden Williams Julie Worthington **Ross Worthington** Hugh Wynne Charles Yarborough Joseph Yellin

> See page 97 for the list of Senior Award recipients.



# PDS Notable

# Randy Melville '77 Recognized Nationally for Ethical Leadership

efore he ever came to Princeton Day School, Randy Melville '77 was recognized as an exceptional athlete and scholar.

Those talents – and a little prodding from his mother – won him recognition at PDS, such as the 1989 Alumni Service Award and induction to the PDS Athletic Hall of Fame in 1999, and propelled him to achievements on the court and in the classroom at Princeton University. Upon graduation, he continued to earn accolades as an enterprising and energetic executive at top U.S. corporations, most recently as Senior Vice President of Sales at Frito-Lay.

But even for this accomplished PDS graduate, being named one of only five executives nationwide to receive the U.S. Naval Academy's inaugural Leadership Excellence Award was special.

"I was humbled, honored and very happy," Mr. Melville said. The Leadership Excellence Awards, sponsored by the

Harvard Business Review and the U.S. Naval Academy's

Stockdale Center for Ethical Leadership, were announced in June to honor selected executives who embody the principles of ethical leadership, developing people, and delivering consistent results.

Nominations from chief executive officers around the nation were considered by a panel of judges from business, industry, and academia, chaired by Thomas A. Stewart, editor and managing director for Harvard Business Review.



Randy Melville '77

In addition to celebrating excellence, Mr. Stewart said the recognition "will raise the level of conversation about what leadership excellence represents through examples of men and women who make a difference to your organization every day."

Introducing Mr. Melville at the awards ceremony in Annapolis, Frito-Lay North America President and CEO Albert Carey recalled how Mr. Melville surprised his national sales managers by inviting and recognizing top entry-level sales personnel during the company's national meeting – providing a clear example of both teamwork and respect. "He clearly puts people and personal principles first." Mr. Carey said. "He's a great collaborator and a great example for the young people in our organization," Mr. Carey added. "He's built a wonderful team and empowered others to reach their own potential."

r. Melville joined the PDS community as a sophomore – but his mother recalls that at first, he wasn't sure the Princeton campus was the right place to pursue his goals. "He wanted to follow his older brother" as a basketball star at Trenton High School, Anne Melville said. In fact, she said, the young Mr. Melville tried to fail his PDS entrance exam in hopes of playing for the well-respected Trenton team. But his mother said she knew PDS was the best place for him academically.

"He was quite upset with me about that," Mrs. Melville said. "But he thanks me now."

Mrs. Melville taught all her children to judge people as

"He clearly puts people and personal principles first."

 Albert Carey, President and CEO of Frito-Lay North America individuals, regardless of where they live, what car they drive or what color they are. Those lessons helped Mr. Melville make lifelong friends at PDS – and have inspired his approach to life in the corporate hierarchy.

"He learned the value of friendship and the value of leadership," she said.

As a PDS student, Mr. Melville said he learned "to expand my horizons both intellectually and academically, and

to work with others who may have a different point of view than my own."

Mr. Melville urges today's PDS students "to develop the ability to move beyond their comfort zones and develop a healthy intellectual curiosity."

That comfort zone may be defined by similar interests or likes, gender or ethnicity, Mr. Melville said. "They need to move not only within that circle, but outside of it. I think this is where they will find their greatest personal growth."

But the best thing about this particular award, Mr. Melville joked, may be proving to his sons, once and for all, "there is nobility in being a sales person."

# ArtNotes

## **On Stage**

Middle School performers are putting their new drama studio to good use, preparing for the Dec. 13 performance of "Get Smart."

MS Drama Teacher Deb Sugarman describes this year's middle school play as an adaptation of the pilot script for the 1960s television show written by Mel Brooks and Buck Henry. "It should be great fun," she said.

As this issue of the *Journal* went to press, rehearsals also were underway for the Upper School Fall Play, "The Diviners" by Jim Leonard, scheduled for performances Nov. 1-3 in the traditional theater-in-the-round style. The play tells a powerful, poignant and humorous story about a small town torn apart by a tragic drowning and the

devastating effect of the Great Depression.

## The Diviners



This spring, Upper School actors will perform "Working" book by Nina Faso and Steven Schwartz, a musical based on the best-selling book of interviews with US workers by journalist Studs Terkel. This musical, with performances Feb. 20-23, explores the worklife experiences of a parking lot attendant, corporate executive, newsboy, schoolteacher, housewife, firefighter, waitress, millworker, sailor and others. PDS Artists, from left, Noni Ammidon '08, Sarah Matthes '09 and Ariel Ruvinsky '08 join Gallery Director Jody Erdman to plan the Student Driven exhibition.



## **Student Driven**

Seniors Ariel Ruvinsky and Noni Ammidon, along with Class of 2007 graduates Kristina Budelis, Rachel Heller, Margaret Curran and Yannick LeJacq, recently organized a successful exhibition of original paintings,

photographs and prints at a popular Princeton café. The artists, who became friends during PDS art

studio classes, began planning the "Student Driven" show about a year ago.

"We selected the title based on the principle that all of these artists work inside and outside of the classroom, pushing their creativity to the limit, making the drive an art form of their lives." Arial apple "Art continues to be a constant in my life..."

- Rachel Heller '07

making the drive an art form of their lives," Ariel explained.

Mr. LeJacq and Ms. Budelis earned the Anne Shepherd Humanities Award as juniors. As seniors, Ms. Budelis received the Photography Award, and Mr. LeJacq received

the Art Purchase Award. Both also have been recognized at the Drexel University High School Photography Exhibition, a competitive national show.

Mr. LeJacq and Ms. Curran were editors of *Cymbals*, the PDS Upper School literary magazine. In addition, Ms. Curran received the Writing Award and shared the Visual Arts Award with Ms.Heller as seniors.

Ms. Heller, now a freshman at Simmons College in Boston, selected paintings created during her junior year at PDS while studying with Jerry Hirniak.

"Mr. Hirniak pushed us to build up images using the paint, rather than draw with the medium," she said. "These paintings are important to me because I consider them my first 'real' paintings.

"Art continues to be a constant in my life," she said.



Photo by Yannick LeJacq '07



Painting by Rachel Heller '07

# Art Exhibits

# Princeton Day School Alumni Exhibition

December 3 - January 18

PDS alumni from across the country are lending their work for the school's fourth alumni exhibition. The show will include many works from at least 40 artists including photographers, painters, sculptors, ceramicists and installation artists, Ms. Erdman said.

## Peter Cook

February 3 - March 2

The Gallery will feature a collection of oil paintings by artist Peter Geoffrey Cook, a farmer, a builder (who built his own home), an athlete, an ice hockey coach at Princeton University, an art teacher at Princeton Country Day School, a Phi Beta Kappa Scholar, a musician and a painter.

His portraits of former head of Princeton Country Day Henry Ross and former head of Princeton Day School Doug McClure currently hang in Colross. His son, Peter B. Cook, describes his later paintings as being "more and more concerned with light. In his last painting, done in 1992, there's a dazzling blast of light on water that I take as an emblem of the world full of hope that defines Peter Cook."

# Garden State Watercolor Society

March 10 - April 29

The 37-year-old Garden State Watercolor Society will host a juried exhibition with a combination of work from members and associate members.

Watercolor Society president Charles McVicor says "the quality of work is terrific, combining watercolor compositions in every genre."

### **PDS Student Exhibitions**

May 1 - June 4

The Gallery will end the season with an exhibition of works by Upper School students and the final Senior Thesis Exhibition. Artowrk by Thomas Beale.

# Anne Reid '72 Art Gallery

Gallery Director Jody Erdman opened the new art space in September with an exhibit featuring the work of New York artist Thomas Beale.

Mr. Beale works with materials collected at the end of their lives, such as fallen



branches, driftwood and scattered shells. He transforms these raw materials over months, creating units that are custom fit, piece by piece, to create the final artwork.

In October, the gallery featured recent work by David Burkett, Tina Dadian, Jody Erdman, Jerry Hirniack, Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick, Aren Irwin, Natasha Nolan and Susan Reichlin.

"This exhibition showcases a wide range of media, methods and conceptual ideas which will allow an increased dialogue between students, faculty and the community," Ms. Erdman said.

Later this fall, Adam Stanforth, a New York City artist who graduated from the Rhode Island School of Design, will display his paintings in the gallery.

# **Alumni in the Spotlight**

Following a five-month stint in Hong Kong working on video game development, **Michael Highland '03** returned to Princeton in July for a public screening of his film "As Real as Your Life" exploring his own "addiction" to video games and the potential for video games to influence society.

The short film, viewed by an audience of about 75 adults and students at the Princeton Public Library, started as a school video project and later was revamped with input from a producer friend living in Los Angeles. The original purpose of the film, Mr. Highland said, was "more self-therapy than anything else – it was my way of coping with my addiction."

Since then, the film has garnered acclaim at film festivals throughout the U.S. and Mr. Highland, a senior at the University of Pennsylvania, has expanded his mission to include depicting video gaming from a player's perspective.

"So much media about gaming comes from a non-gamer viewpoint," he said. "I wanted to share what it is emotionally like for a gamer."



Michael Highland '03 talks with fellow video game fans following a showing of his film "As Real as Your Life" in Princeton.

While videography was introduced during his years at PDS, Mr. Highland said he was focused on Fine Arts and Architecture at that time. Yet he credits Upper School art teacher Jerry Hirniak with influencing his filmmaking today.

"I think having a broader experience in visual art has certainly helped produce the non-conventional approach I take to video," Mr. Highland said. "Jerry Hirniak always pushed me to experiment. Because of that, I don't think about film as a 'filmmaker', and hopefully my work does not suffer the clichés that plague so many student and amateur films."

### ART NOTES | SCHOOL LIFE

# Art Notes

continued from previous page



# A New Season for Performing Arts

Choreographer Andrew Parkhurst, Upper School Theater Director Stan Cahill and Middle School Drama Director Deb Sugarman discuss the 2007-08 season.

As an actor, playwright and director, Stan Cahill has experienced both the luxury of a film set trailer the size of McAneny Theater and the austerity of an off-off Broadway production dressing room. This year, he'll be drawing on that range of experience to guide the PDS theater program.

Mr. Cahill, who also served on the faculty at Pepperdine University and, most recently, St. Paul's School in Concord, NH, was attracted to PDS by its reputation for excellence, specifically in the performing arts. And after directing theater at a boarding school, he looks forward to the energy and enthusiasm parents bring to the PDS theater program.

"I like the fact parents are involved; they can give us a hand," he said. "That's exciting." Mr. Cahill plans to build on the strength of the PDS program, maintaining the traditional performance line-up of a fall theater-in-the-round dramatic production with "The Diviners," a spring musical, "Working" based on the best-selling book of interviews with US workers by Studs Terkel, and a multi-day performing arts festival. Yet his professional experience will guide this upcoming year.

"I am a classically trained actor, so I tend to gravitate toward the classics, Moliere, Checkov, the Greeks, Shakespeare," said Mr. Cahill, a graduate of New York University. "Then I get sick of it and go 180 degrees the other way – fringier stuff; edgier stuff – or I take a classic and shed a new light on it..."

"I'm not a very mainstream guy."

Mr. Cahill also is eager for students to help shape the future. He understands that theater – even at a school with a tradition of award-winning productions – is more about teaching students, taking risks and teamwork.

"I want to stay in touch with what worked – but also see what we can change to build on what you have done," he said. "... The kids have a pretty cool opportunity to make some decisions that will inform the program here. Maybe 10 years out, some

PDS theater classes will be doing stuff started by them." Working with students as capable and intellectually

# "The more people the students work with, the better."

- Stan Cahill

Working with students as capable and intellectually curious as those at PDS widens a theater director's horizons, Mr. Cahill said. "Such intellectual rigor is exciting," he said. "You can pick out a play that's not in the usual high school canon."

In addition, Mr. Cahill wants to move PDS students "outside this bubble" by touring the area with some PDS

performances. He also plans to bring guest artists – including many friends and colleagues from New York City — to campus for a day or a workshop.

Farther down the road, Mr. Cahill would like to share the creativity and craziness of the Edinburgh Fringe Festival with PDS students. Having traveled to Scotland with students from St. Paul's School, he declared the global performing arts festival "the biggest eye-opening experience" for young performers.

At PDS, Mr. Cahill will be joined by Tom Buckelew, musician-in-residence, as well as Andrew Parkhurst, Artist-in-Residence for dance and choreography.

"The more people the students work with, the better," Mr. Cahill said. "They've got new faculty – a new theater director, a new choreographer. This is their opportunity to be part of something, to create something new."

# "Threefold Sun" photographs by Taj Forer

Taj Forer '00 recently opened his first solo photography exhibit in NYC at the Yossi Milo Gallery North. The exhibition features handmade 20 X 20 inch prints of portraits and interiors taken during travels across the U.S. Following the influence of Rudolf Steiner, founder of the Waldorf school movement, Mr. Forer illustrates a simple and organic lifestyle.

Mr. Forer is a founding editor of the contemporary photography publication *Daylight Magazine* and artist-in-residence at the North Carolina Contemporary Art Museum. His gallery show includes color photographs from the series Threefold Sun, a monograph by Mr. Forer published this fall by Edizioni Charta and dedicated to Upper School photography teacher Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick. The exhibition runs through December 15.



# **Sports**Notes

## Greetings from the Director of Athletics

How often we hear people comment how time flies. I can certainly relate to this sentiment, all too well, as I begin my tenth year as Director of Athletics at Princeton Day School. It seems like yesterday when Lila Lohr visited me in San Diego CA to discuss the position and to share with me the wonderful qualities of PDS and the special sense of community.

With a bit of guilt, I continue to feel that I enjoyed an unfair advantage as a candidate. You see, it was one of those guintessential southern California days — 75 degree and sunny, and hence, Lila was in a particularly good mood! Well, even if it did mean leaving southern California behind, never for a moment



My pride in PDS peaked as we showcased our athletic teams during Fall Athletic Weekend. The event began Friday evening with a barbecue, team skits and a bonfire. The overall spirit and general good fun were contagious and served as a vivid reminder as to why athletics are so important to the spirit, health and well-being of any school.

On the following day, our team took to the fields and, in front of large crowds, our players competed with great energy and enthusiasm. All our teams came away with performances to make them proud. We finished the day with a combined record of 5 wins-2 losses and 1 tie. A great day in every respect! A special thank you to our Athletic Booster Club and to all our volunteer parents who worked tirelessly in support of Fall Weekend. It was a team effort - players, coaches and parents!

On a similar theme, I'd like to share another event worth highlighting. On Friday, Sept.7 — again with the support of our Booster Club — we rented lights and hosted a night football game to kick off the season. I doubt a larger crowd of alumni, parents, faculty, students and friends has ever assembled on our campus in support of an athletic event! Once again, community spirit was in full swing as our lower school students lined up to greet our team when they took to the field. It was priceless and I'm pleased to say that their inspirational deed paid off as our varsity team defeated Morrisville High School in a hard-fought and exciting contest (19-16).

As we look ahead, through the generous efforts of many, we are looking forward to opening our new athletic wing replete with a state-of-the-art fitness center and athletic trainer's room. Both facilities will have a positive and profound impact on our athletic program and, more importantly, on the health and safety of our students-athletes. I hope you can visit campus to tour the new facilities early next year. We would be very excited to show you the new space.

On behalf of all our coaches and the entire Athletic Department, I thank you for sharing your interest and support with PDS athletics. Go Panthers!

John Levandowski, Director of Athletics



PDS Cross Country runners celebrate their Patriot Conference championship.

# **XC Champions**

PDS boys Cross Country captured the Patriot Conference Championship, with five runners in the top 10 including Erik LeFebvre '09 at Third Place. PDS earned 34 points, leading runner-up Rutgers Prep by 19 points.

"This is a wonderfully talented, and very young, group of runners," said Coach Eamon Downey. "They are learning, and mastering, one of the crucial elements in the success of any XC team - running as a pack."

Adam Fisch '11 came in Fifth, followed by Charlie Behling '10 in Seventh, AJ Rubin '11 in Ninth and Cameron Dunbar '09 in Tenth.

Director of Athletics John Levandowski also praised the team, saying "their commitment was evident from Day One of preseason and their efforts and sense of team paid off in a great performance. This is a real tribute to our students and coaching staff?"

# **2007 Senior Awards**

The PDS Scholar Athlete Award: **Nicole Auerbach and Kevin Suyo** 

Gold P Athletic Awards: Katie Briody, Keely Langdon, Bam Miller

Frankie K. Sportsmanship Award: Ali Hiller and Mark Millner

### SPORTS NOTES SCHOOL LIFE

**Sports Notes** 

continued from previous page

# **Beyond PDS**

• Keely Langdon '07 was named a 2007 High School All America player for lacrosse. Keely was a Varsity player for four years on three PDS teams: soccer, basketball and lacrosse. She received the 2006 Coaches Award for her offense and was named to the All Area, All State Prep and All Packet and All Trentonian teams. Keely helped lead the PDS varsity LAX team to a 15-3 record and a finish as runner-up in the Prep A State tournament in an overtime duel with Oak Knoll. She is attending the University of Pennsylvania where she plays lacrosse.

• Jonathan Hofmann '06 teamed with his mother Joyce to capture the mixed B doubles flight at the James E. Cryan Memorial Tournament in August at Mercer County Park. Jonathan and his mom won 6-4, 6-0.

• Betsy Welsh '04 was back in New Jersey recently, leading her University of Vermont field hockey team to victory over Rutgers University.

Betsy, captain of the UVM team both her junior and senior years, was an outstanding athlete at PDS. She started on the Panthers Varsity Field Hockey team all four years, led the team as captain in 2003 and was named team MVP in 2001 and 2003.

Betsy was a standout player in ice hockey and lacrosse at PDS, too. She earned both the Silver P recognizing an outstanding middle school athlete and Gold P as an Upper School athlete.

Betsy also received the Sacks-Wilner Award as a senior in recognition of her courageous and successful battle against cancer, which was diagnosed before her junior year. Betsy recently celebrated five years of good health.

• Alyssa Briody '03 was captain of the Amherst women's varsity lacrosse team and was named to the All-American First Team in lacrosse for the second consecutive year. She also became the fourth player in Amherst history to exceed 200 career points. Alyssa's siblings, Patrick '06 and Katie '07, are perpetuating the family lacrosse tradition at Colby College.



Guillaume Cossard '10 outmaneuvers his opponent.

# Panthers in the News

• Mike Shimkin '08, has set a new rushing record for Princeton Day School football. Mike rushed for 144 yards with 19 carries during an Oct. 6 game, bringing his total yards to 2,585 with three more games remaining this season. The previous PDS record of 2,490 yards was set in 1976 by Billy Martin.

PDS Head Football Coach Bruce Devlin cheered Mike, saying "He's the real deal; works

hard and always makes me smile. When this young man started here, I told his parents I saw something special in him, and that he'd do something great here, and today he proved me right."

Mike has been a starter on the PDS Varsity since his freshman year. This is his second year as one of the team's cocaptains.

• David Holland '08 captured the title of the 2007 U.S. Junior International Hard Court Championships at The Atlantic Club in Manasquan. The tournament, one of many grouped into the USTA Junior National Championships schedule, featured 32 players from the U.S. and around the world. David is currently ranked second in Boys' 18s in Middle States and 36th nationally.

• Neil Karandikar '10 won the OCPT Summer Classic 16-and-under sectional tournament in July. Neil is currently ranked in the top twenty in the Middles States 16-and-under division.



Princeton Day School and Stuart Country Day on their annual trip to the U.S. Open Qualifying Finals organized by PDS Head Varsity Coach, Patty Headley.



Mike Shimkin '08 rewrites the record books for rushing in varsity football.

• Samantha Lieb '11 reached the finals of the 16-and-under Labor Day Championships, a national open tournament attended by many of the countries' strongest players. A few weeks later, she captured the Mercer County first singles title, dropping just five games throughout the tournament and becoming the first freshman MCT champion since 1998.

Samantha's victory marked the first time a PDS girl has won the singles championship for Mercer County. Her success helped the Panthers finished fourth overall in team standings.

• Samantha Asch '13 (Currently ranked #2 in Middle States for U-12) has been invited to play on the Nike Junior Tennis Tour which begins at Stanford University this fall. Samantha also won the 12-and-under division of the Labor Day Championships in Glen Cove, Long Island.

## SCHOOL LIFE | SPORTS NOTES

# **New Line-Up**



The PDS Athletic Department is excited to announce that Jessica Katz was recently named as our new head

Varsity Girls Basketball Coach. Coach Katz takes charge after coaching our JV team and assisting the varsity for the past three years.

Coach Katz, a middle school Humanities teacher, graduated from Williams College where she was captain and leading scorer of the junior varsity basketball team. Prior to her college experience, Coach Katz was captain, leading scorer and MVP of her high school team.

"After assisting the varsity team last year, I know I can help the girls further develop their talent and I look forward to watching them grow together as a team," Ms. Katz said. "I am excited about being a head coach and building a program that helps create formative experiences and lasting memories of success and accomplishment for these girls."

**Bob Wilson** also has joined the PDS ranks as Varsity Softball Coach. He comes to PDS with a resume including his role as a founding member of the Hamilton Girls' Softball Association, head coach of the Hamilton Hurricanes (various teams ages 10-18), coach of the Junior Olympic Development Program, pitching instructor for beginners through college and assistant coach at Ursinas College, whose pitching staff earned national recognition by the NCAA.

Scott Bertoli, the former Trenton Titans captain and current PDS hockey coach, has been named Interim Assistant of Athletics for the 2007-08 academic year.

"Scott served as the head coach of our boys' varsity hockey team last season and thoroughly enjoyed his role in being a member of the PDS community," said PDS Director of Athletics John Levandowski. "Scott is extremely excited and grateful for this opportunity and is looking forward to working with all coaches in support of our athletic programs."

Before joining PDS as head varsity boys hockey coach in 2006-07, Mr. Bertoli participated in a number of sports. At Princeton University, he led the hockey team to an ECAC Championship. Soon after graduation in 1999, Mr. Bertoli signed with the Trenton Titans. As team captain for the past eight years, he has earned numerous individual, team and league honors.

PDS Athletic Assistant Katherine "Kat" Smithson, captain of her St. Lawrence University Division 1 Women's Ice Hockey Team, will be leading the 2007-08 PDS girls varsity team, along with Gretchen Jaeckle as assistant girls varsity ice hockey coach.

Coach Smithson joined the PDS community this summer after earning her Masters Degree in Educational Administration from St. Lawrence. Prior to St. Lawrence, Ms. Smithson attended the Millbrook School where she was a tri-sport athlete and captain of soccer, ice hockey and lacrosse teams. Mr. Levandowski praised the new coaches, saying "I am confident in their ability to lead the team and provide a rewarding experience for our girls."

G. Luke Hensel is the new Athletic Trainer. Mr. Hensel comes to PDS with impressive experience in the fields of preventive medicine, rehabilitation, fitness training, strength training and conditioning. He earned a Masters Degree in Sports Medicine from Armstrong Athletic State University in Savannah GA, where he also worked as the school's Athletic Trainer. At Armstrong, Mr. Hensel performed both care and education in sports' health for all NCAA Division II teams and staff of the institution. He has been very active in the soccer world, having coached a number of girls' teams, including the four-time NCAA Women's National Champions Baptist Bible College team.



PDS Coaches and Varsity Football Players were overwhelmed — as was Morrisville — by the Panther PRIDE displayed at the opening game under the lights.

In a note to the PDS community, Assistant Coach Chris Devlin said the community spirit helped motivate players to hang tough and defeat Morrisville 19-16.

The banner by secondgraders, the middle school showing and the backing of Upper School, as well as parents and faculty "was great," Assistant Coach Devlin said. "From the moment the ball was kicked off, until the final horn when you rushed to the field to congratulate the football team, you guys were wonderful and a big part of the victory.

"The Booster Club was a huge part of this night, too," he said. "So to all, once again, many, many, many thanks!"



# FacultyNotes

## **Former Faculty News**

CHRISTOPHER BUTLER writes: Just a brief update from Massachusetts. My wife Jennifer and I had a daughter in the fall. Charlotte Jane was born on October 2nd. Everyone is happy and healthy. Hope all is well down in Princeton!

**BETH CARROLL** writes: Beth and Charles Carroll had a wonderful tour of Egypt in February. It began with a stay at

the Oberoi Mena house in Giza - a former royal hunting lodge. You see the incredible pyramids from your patio, and a short walk brought you to the three pyramids, the Sphinx, and a camel ride in the desert. Cairo is an amazing city, filled with glorious objects from long ago (3500 BC), exotic bazaars, and some of the world's worst traffic. They visited the magnificent temples at Abu Simbel in the south, and drove through the Sahara to the Aswan Dam, A three-day Nile cruise was

relaxing, fun, and featured stops at many amazing temples. In Luxor the Temple of Karnack was a highlight, as was a night tour of a market and the beautifully lit Luxor Temple. An evening felucca ride was a really fun adventure. The Valleys of the Kings and Queens are spectacular! The ancient cities of Memphis and Sakkara are fascinating, and include more pyramids and wonderful hieroglyphics. Back in Cairo, the Egyptian Museum houses the world's greatest collection of Egyptian antiquities. King Tutankhamen's treasures and the royal mummies are breath taking. The Egyptian people were very friendly!

ART AARONSON, former Upper School Head and Assistant Headmaster at PDS from 1987-1993, retired in June 2007 as principal at John Stark Regional High School in Weare, NH where he worked for the past 8 years. His "retirement" to his home in Rochester, VT will be short lived as he leaves for the Middle East in August 2007 to work as a consultant for the Ministry of Education in Dubai, in the United Arab Emirates. Art will assist the Ministry of Education by working as a mentor to principals in the public schools as they embark on a significant reform effort to implement a new English and Math curriculum and transition to student-centered learning communities. Art's wife, Kristina, will accompany him to the UAE.

PATRICK GAVIN writes: I'm still in Washington, D.C., where I write a daily political column entitled "Yeas & Nays" for the *Washington Examiner*. (The column's bookmark is www.examiner. com/yan). In addition, I edit the website FishbowlDC (www.fishbowldc.com) which covers the Washington journalism community. I've been making regular media appearances on Fox News, MSNBC and CNN. Anyone trying to get in touch can reach me at pgavin@dcexaminer.com

BETSY DYKSTRA writes: We had a new granddaughter on May 2, 2007. Ruby Joly Dykstra was born to Peter Dykstra '88 and his wife Janine Joly Dykstra. Uncle is Andy Dykstra '89.

CAROL KANE writes: Our news is mostly travel – last year, we went to New Zealand and in April to Ireland. We are leaving in September for a trip by small boat around the British Island, Whales and a bit of Ireland. We now have nine grandchildren and four great-grandchildren (all in the same family). Best wishes to all!



Beth and Charles Carroll on a tour of Egypt in February.



that Princeton Day School faculty member who best demonstrates the exceptional teaching skills, devotion to students, courtesy, zeal for knowledge and pursuit of excellence, as well as the qualities of gentleness, patience, dedication, and professionalism that were the hallmarks of Bob Whitlock's 42-year teaching career.

Presenting the award in June, former Head of School Judy Fox thanked the Lower School science curriculum

coordinator for having "sewn, cultivated, and blossomed a first-rate science curriculum one that didn't even exist when he arrived 15 years ago."

With pond-mucking, star-gazing, and boat-

racing, Mr. Schomburg has captured students' imaginations as well as initiated an organic garden, hydroponics and helped develop a glorious Pretty Brook orchard. His pond study project has created a meaningful and lasting partnership between PDS and Trenton students focused on scientific and interdisciplinary exploration.

His approach is evident in his classroom, where visitors and students find fossils, conch shells, a pond water aquarium, test tubes, star charts, butterfly collections, canoe paddles, a telescope, one-half of a moose antler, inflatable planets, buckets of sand, weights and scales, beakers and test tubes, and incubators.

"Science is always changing – it never gets old," Mr. Schomburg said.

Mr. Schomburg grew up in a blue collar New Hampshire town where his father taught English literature in the public school. Watching his dad make



Beowulf and Shakespeare come alive for students and, in turn, how students respected his father, inspired Mr. Schomburg to pursue a teaching career.

"I liked the idea that you could be kind of an influence in a positive way," he said.

Today, his own two daughters meet their father in his classroom after school – a situation Mr. Schomburg appreciates. Having his own children in class – where they still call him "Dad" – creates a nurturing environment for all students,

With pond-mucking,

star-gazing, and boat-

racing, Mr. Schomburg

has captured students'

imaginations.

he said.

"It helps foster relationships with other kids. They feel very comfortable stopping by and talking," Mr. Schomburg said, adding that "as a

parent, you also go to birthday parties and sports events. It makes it more of a community."

This feeling of community, bolstered by friendships among faculty, staff and families, creates a unique opportunity for children and adults to grow and learn, Mr. Schomburg said. Teachers from JK-Grade 12 share ideas and parents are eager to offer support and expertise, he said.

In a letter to Mr. Whitlock's family, Mr. Schomburg wrote "I rarely share how blessed I feel to not only teach at PDS but also to be able to have my two daughters attend this wonderful institution.

"I did not have the good fortune to attend a private school or to grow up in a diverse and culturally rich environment and so, in many ways, I feel that each day at PDS allows me to grow and become a richer individual."

# 2007 Robert C. Whitlock Award for Distinguished Teaching: Aaron Schomburg

As the second-graders spill into his science classroom, Aaron Schomburg can barely conceal his glee at the confusion and outrage about to erupt over last night's homework assignment.

Having handed each student what appeared to be an identical strip of white paper with a black ink dot and instructed them to dunk the paper in water and carefully observe the results, Mr. Schomburg is now confronted with results ranging from inky gray stains stretching the length of the paper to "Nothing happened."

"What happened? Didn't you do the assignment?" he asks.

Of course they did the assignment – these are second-graders, after all – but their dots did nothing. Members of the "Nothing happened" crowd protest, while their classmates wonder if they did something wrong.

Patiently, Mr. Schomburg calls each student to the front of the room where he tapes their papers to the blackboard, displaying dozens of reactions. With a smile playing at the corners of his mouth, Mr. Schomburg then declares the class will have to work together to figure out why the results vary so widely.

Over the next week or so, they will ponder "The Secret of the Black Dot," discussing how variables – hot or cold water, paper or glass container, type of ink – affect outcomes. And in the process, Mr. Schomburg will have hooked yet another group of PDS students on the mystery and magic of science.

Such creative enthusiasm has earned Mr. Schomburg the 2007 Robert C. Whitlock Award for Distinguished Teaching, our school's highest honor for faculty. This annual award is presented to

# Natasha Jacques Nolan '00 • Marjorie Wallace Gibson '84 • James A. Bird '03

# Back to School: PDS Alumni Return as Teachers

by Kelly Rouba

Growing up, Natasha Jacques Nolan's family instilled in her an appreciation for the arts. But, it was her Upper School photography teacher Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick who helped her discover her niche.

"I think she had a big impact on why I love photography," said Mrs. Nolan '00. "Photography seemed to be the medium I connected with right away. Drawing and painting didn't fulfill my vision on how I wanted to express my art."

Mrs. Nolan later attended Syracuse University, where she majored in photography. Following graduation, she worked as a manager in a photography studio where she found she enjoyed working with children. She began assisting in the art department of an all-boys school in London and upon her return to the U.S., she worked as a substitute teacher at The Hun School. This year, she decided to return to Princeton Day School – as a teaching intern.



The PDS intern program is designed for college graduates who are committed to the teaching profession. Those who are accepted into the program are provided with full-time classroom experience coupled with educational study.

Throughout the 2007-08 school year, Mrs. Nolan will be working with students in kindergarten through fourth grades as a Lower School art intern. Ms. Hohmuth-Lemonick "made me passionate about photography and I know she touched other students," Mrs. Nolan recalled. "And that's what made me want to be a teacher."

Like Mrs. Nolan, quite a few PDS graduates have pursued careers in education, inspired by teachers here.



"The teachers at PDS were also very important people in my life and role models," said Marjorie Wallace Gibson '84, whose four children attend PDS. "I really valued (the teachers) back when I was there and I value them now as educators for my children. They are getting a phenomenal education."

Mrs. Gibson began a career in banking after college – but said teaching was something she always considered. Now a Lower School intern, she believes her experience at PDS influenced her decision to re-enter the classroom.

Last fall, Mrs. Gibson spoke to the Head of Lower School about her interest in teaching and then applied to the intern program. "I just really wanted to take advantage of this great school and the talented and dedicated people in the PDS community," said Mrs. Gibson, who is working with students in first and second grades this year.

This year, Mrs. Gibson and Mrs. Nolan are joined by James A. Bird '03 as Lower School teaching interns, making all three Lower School teaching interns



PDS alumni – an unusual, but significant, coincidence.

Interim Head of Lower School Cindy Peifer appreciates the presence of alumni on her staff. PDS faculty includes 10

former PDS students and many other alumni teach elsewhere.

"It's great because it's a clear statement about how much these graduates value our school," Ms Peifer said. "That they want to come back here and learn about teaching is a tribute to the teachers who taught them."



Second-grade teacher **Paris McLean '00** also went through the intern program four years ago. "It allowed me to get accustomed to the PDS style of teaching and it allowed me to find myself within the school," he said. "It opened me up to things I didn't even think of – different ways to teach reading and writing and different ways of learning."

# Paris McLeon '00 . Rosalind Waskow Hansen '81 . Jim Laughlin '80

Mr. McLean, who also is the assistant varsity football coach and head varsity basketball coach, said he knew from the age of 12 that he wanted to be a teacher. Several years later, he began attending PDS and was able to experience what it is like to teach young children. "I joined the Teacher Assistant Program where you work with kids in the Lower School and I kind of got a feel for PDS," he said.

After completing the internship program, Mr. McLean was proud to be offered a teaching position at PDS. "I really wanted to work at PDS," he said. "Being a teacher is invaluable. You can help people who are struggling and you can help people find their way."



Rosalind Waskow Hansen '81 is another alum whose interest in teaching was sparked by her experience at PDS. From eighth grade through senior year, Ms. Hansen said she encountered teachers simultaneously demanding and nurturing. Former faculty members such Clare Lockhart and Sally Gilbert, as well as Jim Walker and Harry Rulon-Miller, who are still at PDS, made a lasting impression.

"I just loved my experience," she said.

Ms. Hansen, who has been a teacher in New York, England, Boston, Colorado and San Francisco, now coaches junior varsity girls' lacrosse and field hockey at PDS. This year, she also is teaching some Upper School advanced science courses. "I think I knew all along I wanted to be back in a classroom," she said.

While teaching in California, Ms. Hansen helped guide another PDS alum into teaching. As a host of the annual San Francisco alumni party, she connected with **Charles Denby '00** who had just moved to the area. "I recognized the name – I loved Mr. Denby when I was at PDS," she recalled.

She urged the younger Mr. Denby, who was doing some political fundraising, to visit her school and consider substitute teaching. "He became a long-term substitute physical education teacher," she said. "Now he's in the second year of the school's new teacher institute."

While he was substitute teaching, Mr. Denby discovered that he also enjoyed working with students. The Institute provides hands-on education for young teachers, pairing them with experienced colleagues. This year, he will be teaching students in kindergarten through fourth grade.

Although Mr. Denby didn't enter teaching right out of college, he grew up respecting the role and gained new appreciation for the influence teachers have while a student at PDS.

"I think the great thing about PDS is you get to have close relationships with your teachers," he said. "I'd say the teachers I really connected with were some of the younger teachers. I was close enough in age that I could really relate to them...It gave me great values for life."

The TAP program also helped him grow to enjoy the profession. "I'd say the TAP program gave me a little bit of exposure. Basically, it was an opportunity for (PDS) high school students to work with Lower School teachers. I would go in a couple times a week and help (students) with a reading assignment or math assignment," Mr. Denby said.



Jim Laughlin '80, who teaches kindergarten at PDS, also looks back fondly on his years as a PDS student. "I loved school and I always admired the teachers," he said. "I know that I was kind of a pain to them sometimes, but the whole experience, I loved."

After Mr. Laughlin participated in the intern program, he was placed in a kindergarten classroom and hasn't left. "It happened that was the grade that I got and I loved it," he said, adding, "Those kids are just learning to read and write. Everything is new and exciting."

"As the song says, 'I go to PDS because it is the best'," said Mr. Laughlin, whose two children now attend PDS. "I just wanted to afford them, as a parent, every opportunity that I can to succeed and PDS is a great place for that. It has great support and great faculty."

# PDS Alumni as Teachers...

James Bird '03

Henry Bristol '72 Margie Gibson '84 Shelley Goldsmith '84 Jim Laughlin '80 Paris McLean '00 Nathasha Nolan '00 Howie Powers '80 Margaret Spear '94 Sarah Thompson '84

# ...and Staff

Jody Erdman '72 Amy Gallo '03 Jessica Kabis '98 Harry Rulon-Miller '51 Ann Wiley '70

# Notes from China

Photographs and text by Dave Freedholm

This statue on Lantau Island stands 34 meters high, reportedly the largest Buddha in the world.



Upper School Teacher Dave Freedholm was one of only 16 educators selected nationwide to participate in a U.S. Department of Education Fulbright Fellowship journey to China.

Mr. Freedholm, who has been teaching at PDS for 13 years, described this trip as the "next step" in a learning process he started some years ago by traveling to India. Those journeys have shaped his teaching of Sacred Traditions and prompted him to lead groups of students to India and Nepal in 2001 and 2005. "It was an amazingly full month that really illuminated for us the new China in all its complexity." - Dave Freedholm

nder surprisingly clear, blue skies, I found myself standing on a very long set of steps leading up to what is reported to be the largest sitting Buddha in the world. It is located on the relatively unpopulated Lantau Island in Hong Kong and stands an impressive 34 meters high. As I gazed over the beautiful landscape around me, I felt as if the remaining steps up to the base of the Buddha were the final steps of my trip to China. Of course they weren't, literally. But this last climb felt like an ending of sorts.

I had left San Francisco on June 27, part of a group of teachers from all over the U.S. selected to be part of the Fulbright-Hays Seminars Abroad trip to China. Run by the National Committee on U.S.-China Relations, the tour was escorted by Prof. Rick Belsky, a well-known China expert from CUNY, and Liu Weiming, a former Fulbright scholar and high school English teacher. All of these connections, and our status as an official delegation from the U.S. Dept. of Education, opened doors in ways we had never dreamed possible.

Our group met with a series of amazing individuals, from high government officials in the field of education to experts in AIDS research, sustainability, and economics. We visited with one of China's leading feminists, Wu Qing. At 70, she is



(above) I took this photo because it shows that religious life in China is more active and vital than people may think.



In addition to visiting religious sites, we made all the usual tourists stops.



(left) I was graciously hosted by the family of Zhang Zeyu who lived in a nice apartment in the outskirts of Beijing. We had the opportunity to talk about many things...and what struck me was that people-to-people contact brings out the best in us. Mrs. Zhang even taught me to make dumplings.

FACULTY | NOTES FROM CHINA



The area outside of Beijing is filled with the factories and the immigrant laborers that sustain the city's economy and are helping prepare the city for the Olympics. As migrants, they do not automatically receive the public education given to official residents. We visited Beijing Dandelion School (above), run by a dedicated staff who are attempting to bridge this gap by providing quality education to migrant children.



As a teacher of world culture and religion, I was especially interested in China's religious history and current religious life. Xian held some of my favorite sites, such as the Great Mosque built during the Tang dynasty.

a bundle of energy, belief, commitment, and passion for helping others. The daughter of the famous writer Xie Bingxin, she has survived the trials of the Cultural Revolution and emerged as a noted scholar and activist, particularly on behalf of rural and migrant women in China.

We toured educational institutions from prestigious universities and elite middle schools to small schools serving immigrant children. Along with that, we made the usual tourist spots visiting the Great Wall, Tiananmen Square, the famous terracotta warriors in Xian, Shanghai's Pearl Tower, and Hong Kong's Peak. It was an amazingly full month that really illuminated for us the new China in all its complexity.

As a teacher of world culture and religion at PDS, I had a special interest in visiting places connected to China's religious history and current religious life. Perhaps my favorite places in this regard were in historic Xian. The Big Wild Goose Pagoda is a large tower and temple in memory of the famous monk Xuanzang who traveled to India in the 7th century bringing back with him many important Buddhist scriptures. Also in Xian is the Great Mosque built during the Tang dynasty, a place of great beauty and quiet in the midst of a bustling metropolis.

As I stood on those steps beneath the great Buddha on Lantau Island, I was filled with a sense of wonder, exhaustion, completion, and a bit of sadness as my trip drew to an end.

The moment reminded me of a line from a poem of Su Shi, "A tired traveler stranded at the end of the world, gazing homeward, heartbroken."

My heart was sad about having to leave China and my new friends. But I was happy to return to my PDS students and colleagues, enriched by this amazing trip.

Visit Mr. Freedholm's blog from his China trip at http://www.globalcultures.net/chinablog/

# ANNUAL REPORT Princeton Day School 2006-2007

#### PRINCETON DAY SCHOOL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

John P. Hall, Jr. Chairman

C. Treby McLaughlin Williams '80 Vice Chair

Andrew M. Okun Treasurer

Thomas B. Harvey Secretary/Parliamentarian

Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. Laura E. Banks Marc C. Brahaney Barbara Griffin Cole '78 Evelyn Turner Counts '74 Peter M. Fasolo Sally Lynne Fineburg '80 Jill L. Goldman '74 Gianna Goldman Laura Hanson Eleanor V. Horne Tobin V. Levy Lila B. Lohr Nancy W. Malkiel Edward E. Matthews Stephen Modzelewski John M. Peach Carl D. Reimers Mark J. Samse David R. Scott Andrew J. Shechtel Amanda Stanton John D. Wallace '48 Robert N. Wilson Marilyn W. Grounds, Trustee Emerita Betty Wold Johnson, Trustee Emerita Samuel W. Lambert III, Trustee Emeritus Stanley C. Smoyer, Trustee Emeritus

am extremely pleased to report that when the dust settled on a very busy school year it was clear that it had been another extraordinarily successful year in terms of philanthropic support from all corners of the Princeton Day School community. In the pages that follow, you will find the names of those generous and loyal individuals whose gifts of time, talent and resources are the foundation upon which the school's quality rests. The school would not exist, much less thrive as it does today, without the ongoing devotion of the broader school community – and to all of you we owe our solemn gratitude and our pledge to provide the very best educational experience we possibly can to the children entrusted to us today and in the future.

Highlights of the 2006-2007 year include:

#### • Over \$8 Million in New Gifts and Pledges

Gifts and new pledges to the school totaled just over \$8 million and supported all facets of our work here on campus through new endowments for faculty salaries and financial aid, funding for the beautiful new and renovated facilities that opened just a few days ago as I write this letter, and direct support to the school's daily operations through the Annual Fund.

#### • Annual Fund — All-Time Record High of \$1,095,365

Support of the Annual Fund reached a new all-time high – nearly \$50,000 more than last year. My thanks must go to many alumni, parents and friends of the school whose generosity made this achievement possible, especially to our Annual Fund Co-Chairs parent Marc Brahaney and alumna Melissa Rosendorf Calvert '91, and the more than 150 Annual Fund volunteers who wrote letters, made calls and brought the total to this record high mark.

 Capital Campaign – Ahead of Schedule at \$42,500,000 Toward \$50 Million Goal The capital campaign continued to make steady progress, and as we enter the final year of this historic \$50 million five-year effort, the total stands at \$42,500,000 given or pledged with several significant commitments in the offing.

Much work and many additional gifts will be required to reach the goal, but I am confident that the efforts of the more than 75 campaign volunteers and the generous support of the PDS community will put us "over the top" by next spring.

#### **PDS** Pride

Very, very few independent day schools receive this level of volunteer and financial support from their respective communities of alumni, parents and friends. We should all take great pride in the statement this makes about PDS and the community of individuals listed herein who choose to help ensure the school's continuing strength.

Finally, I would like to thank my staff for their tireless efforts, their commitment to the school's mission and their professionalism, which is the hallmark of their work in support of those who teach and learn on our campus. The school is fortunate to have them on its team, and I am honored to have the opportunity to call them colleagues.

With thanks to all,

Andrew C. Hamlin Director of Advancement

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Annual Fund Volunteers
Summary of Giving
Colross Society
Trustee Fellows
Dean Mathey Fellows
1899 Fellows
Head of School Fellows
Faculty Fellows
Young Alumni Leaders of the Annual Fund
Annual Fund Contributors
The Pagoda Group
The Blue & White Group
Miss Fine's School Alumnae
Princeton Country Day School Alumni
Princeton Day SchoolAlumnae/i
Faculty/Staff
Current Parents
Grandparents
Parents of Alumnae/i, Former Faculty
and Staff, Former Trustees, Friends
Capital, Endowment & Special Support46
Noah's Fund
Corporations, Foundations & Organizations
Memorial Gifts
Honorary Gifts
The May Margaret Fine Society53
Endowment Report
Investing in Excellence Campaign Donors
Investing in Excellence Campaign Volunteers

# Thanks to the many 2006-2007 Annual Fund volunteers who made this year such a success!

#### Annual Fund Committee

Mr. Marc C. Brahaney, Co-Chair Melissa Rosendorf Calvert '91, Co-Chair Mrs. Patricia Paine Dougherty Mrs. Peter Grounds James B. Laughlin '43 † Barbara Lorndale Quick '46 Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares

#### **Colross Committee**

Mike Bracken '98 Ben Frost '92 Matt Hamel Dan Helmick '90 Mara Leveson Dave Reynolds Arianna Rosati '88 Steve Sinaiko '85 Jon and Meredith Stevens Christian Wallace '80

#### Annual Fund Class Parents

Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Henry P. Bristol II '72 and Ms. Susan P. Bristol Mr. David W. Crane and Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye Dr. and Mrs. Hisham S. Elkadi Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Ms. Jill L. Goldman '74 and Mr. Lawrence A. Richards Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and Mrs. Jill Mundenar Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka

#### **Class Agents**

Laura B. Peterson '67 Elizabeth C. Healy '69 Allison Gilbert Kozicharow '70 Michael R. Clagett '72 Anne MacLeod Weeks '73 Ellen M. Fisher '73 Mary Hunter White '74 Sheila Newsome Maddox '76 Robert N. McClellan '77 Nancy Chen Cavanaugh '78 Christopher J. Horan '79 Anthony Dell '80 Kevin J. Groome '81 Zoe Nicolich Nelson '83 Suzanne E. Lengyel '84 John T. Woodward IV '84 Lynch W. Hunt, Jr. '85 Stacey Travers Neloms '85 Jonathan S. Gershen '86 Sofia D. Xethalis '87 Randall S. Walter '87 Julia Herr Smith '88 Lylah M. Alphonse '90 David A. Ragsdale '90 James M. Graziano '92 Stephen S. Siegel '93 Daniel A. Ragsdale '93 Veronica M. S. White '94 Zaneta A. Shannon '95 Chandler Plohn Dektas '96 Rebecca Nemiroff Siegel '96 Giovanna G. Torchio '98 Christopher W. Gerry '99 Maria L. Aldrich '99 Kyle A. Lieberman '00 Sara Peach '01 Summer L. Headley '01 Christina Koerte '02 Joanna Bowen '03 Scott E. Rosenberg '04 Jay V. Bavishi '05 Anastasia Dubov '05 Peter Martin III '05 Leslie R. Shapiro '06 David Blitzer '06

#### **Phonathon Volunteers**

Gaby Altman Marc Brahaney Hank Bristol '72 Isabella de la Houssaye Colleen Exter Huckel Tom Gates '78 Peter Gibson Gigi Goldman Jill Goldman '74 Matt Hamel Andy Hamlin Joanne Elkadi Joe Kossow Mara Leveson **Dick Matthes** Jill Mundenar Janet O'Brien Dave Reynolds Jonathan Sachs **Bob Sanford** John Sheridan Leslie Straut Ward '80 Wil Wong

† deceased

# Summary of Giving

Princeton Day School Annual Report 2006-07

	2002-2003	2003-2004	2004-2005	2005-2006	2006-2007
Annual Fund					
Parents	\$549,077	\$637,191	\$521,596	\$487,861	\$453,917
Alumni	\$237,738	\$215,038	\$227,938	\$278,114	\$365,685
Others	\$305,200	\$229,859	\$276,376	\$292,958	\$275,763
Total	\$1,092,015	\$1,082,088	\$1,025,910	\$1,058,933	\$1,095,365
Capital Projects	\$589,716	\$613,043	\$3,659,915	\$7,588,847	\$2,886,113
Endowment Support	\$570,350	\$634,714	\$1,170,023	\$1,383,493	\$1,987,195
Total	\$1,160,066	\$1,247,757	\$4,829,938	\$8,972,340	\$4,873,308
Grand Total	\$2,252,081	\$2,329,845	\$5,855,848	\$10,031,273	\$5,968,673*



\* Does not include a substantial number of pledges received during the '06-'07 fiscal year

# The Colross Society

#### **Trustee Fellows**

Named in honor of the distinguished men and women whose leadership sustains the school's commitment to excellence, this level recognizes gifts of \$25,000 or more.

#### Anonymous (6)

Mr. and Mrs. Navroze M. Alphonse Mr. and Mrs. John Avery John E. and Caron G. Avery Foundation Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Estate of Katherine E. Brown James C. E. Burke '80 Mr. and Mrs. James E. Burke James E. and Diane W. Burke Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Carr Civitas Foundation The Concordia Foundation **Educational Ventures** Shawn W. Ellsworth '75 Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Gordon and Llura Gund Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Gund Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hall, Jr. '85 John P. Hall III '79 Mr. Michael D. Halpern and

Ms. Christine Grant Halpern The Halpern Family Foundation Harbourton Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Highland Highland-Mills Foundation Mr. and Mrs. M. Roch Hillenbrand Hillenbrand Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Hofmann, Jr. Hofmann Family Charitable Fund Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Mrs. Betty W. Johnson and

Mr. Douglas F. Bushnell Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnston Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Mr. Robert M. Kaye and Dr. Diane Upright

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Kilgore '63 Dr. Ernest Mario and

Mrs. Mildred Mario Mario Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario David Mathey Irrevocable Trust Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Matthews Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 MGN Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Mills Mills Foundation Marcia Goetze Nappi '52 Nearly New Shop Laurie and Andy Okun Dr. Marc J. Ostro and Dr. Evelyn Godin-Ostro Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Paneyko

Pheasant Hill Foundation Phipps & Company Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Princeton Area Community Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. John G. Ouigley Mr. and Mrs. Jack Z. Rabinowitz Mr. and Mrs. James S. Regan Mr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Roberts Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Mr. and Mrs. Michael Slattery Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer The Starr Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John L. Steffens Liora & Menachem Sternberg Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Menachem Sternberg Jon and Meredith Stevens Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stockman Mr. and Mrs. C. Barnwell Straut Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Sussman Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Marina von Neumann Whitman '52 Mr. Robert N. Wilson and

Ms. Anne Wright Wilson Mary Roberts Woodbridge '42 Mary R. Woodbridge Charitable Lead Trust

#### **Dean Mathey Fellows**

Named in honor of Dean Mathey, whose generosity and vision were the very foundation of our school, this level recognizes gifts of \$10,000 to \$24,999 to Princeton Day School.

#### Anonymous (2)

Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Amerada Hess Corporation Blue Ridge Charitable Trust Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak The Doll Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Doll, Jr. T. Wilson Eglin, Jr. '82 Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Erickson Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund S. Forest Company, Inc. GlaxoSmithKline Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Goldman Sachs & Company Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Alex and Laura Hanson Charitable Gift Fund Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Harvey The Emily & John Harvey Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Mr. Michael R. Jensen



Jewish Communal Fund Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Mrs. Gwyneth M. Langeler Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Locktown Consulting Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Page & Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation Dean W. Mathey, Jr. '43 Russell E. Matthews '86 The May Department Stores **Company Foundation** Marian Stoltzfus McCaffray '70 Mr. and Mrs. Jon T. McConaughy '85 (Robin Cook '87) The Curtis W. McGraw Foundation Mr. and Mrs. H. Courtney McLaughlin Monterey Fund Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and Mrs. Jill Mundenar Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Persky Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Kathrin W. Poole '71 and Mr. Howard Tomlinson Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Rossmassler '47 Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Mr. and Mrs. G. Carter Sednaoui Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel George G. and Elizabeth G. Smith Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Smith Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Austin C. Starkey, Jr. '69 Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Thomas Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Tully Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Curtis McGraw Webster '75 Elizabeth McGraw Webster '44

Mr. Bruce J. Westcott Ms. Helen Westcott Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wilson Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka

#### **1899 Fellows**

This level of giving commemorates the founding year of Princeton Day School when Miss Fine's School first opened its doors to young women. It recognizes those individuals who have contributed gifts between \$5,000 and \$9,999. Anonymous (2) American Express Gift Matching Program Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Booth Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Henry P. Bristol II '72 and Susan P. Bristol Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation Brown Brothers Harriman & Company Campbell Soup Foundation Dr. and Mrs. James W. Dwyer Dr. and Mrs. Hisham S. Elkadi Michael Englander '72 Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Fasolo Louise Matthews Flickinger '83 Flicker Family Philanthropic Foundation Fund Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. Peter G. Gerry Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Grounds Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Gunn Sally Campbell Haas '63 Mrs. Samuel M. Hamill Dr. John T. Hunt and

Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Harold Kramer Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Lambert III Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80 Drs. Stephen and Mara Leveson Mr. and Mrs. David J. Lutz Dr. Burton G. Malkiel and

Dr. Nancy Weiss Malkiel Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mantell '76 Douglas L. Matthews '80 Merrill Lynch & Co. Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord III Ramesh and Deeta Nair Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Fund The Reverend Carl D. Reimers Justin Revelle '03 Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Revelle Mr. Michael K. Rigby and Ms. Wendy W. Hom Mr. and Mrs. Todd W. Russo

The Austin C. and Ann P. Starkey Fund Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Mr. and Mrs. Gustav M. Vik Wachovia Foundation Matching Gifts Program Mr. Stephen Williams and

Ms. C. Treby Williams '80

#### Head of School Fellows

Named in honor of the distinguished men and women whose leadership through the years has perpetuated the school's commitment to excellence, this level recognizes gifts between \$2,000 and \$4,999.

Benjamin and Elizabeth Abrams Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Adams American International Group The Aspen Grove Foundation Avaya Douglass W. Bailey '81 **Barclays** Capital Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Batt Mrs. Peter B. Benchley Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Berk The Bristol Fund Dr. and Mrs. William P. Burks Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Burt Dr. and Mrs. Graham H. Burton Alice Byrd '52 Robert V. Clint and Barbara L. Peterson-Clint Dr. and Mrs. N. Anthony Coles **Community Liquors** Mr. and Mrs. Guy O. Cook Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook '56 Mr. and Mrs. Brian S. Cooleen Mr. David W. Crane and

Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye Mr. and Mrs. Leonardo DeCandia Leslie Vielbig Del Col '85 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Delaney III Design Within Reach Deutsche Bank Americas Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. DiBianca Mr. Robert E. Dougherty '43 and

Mr. Robert E. Dougherty 45 and Mrs. Patricia Paine-Dougherty Mr. and Mrs. John G. Edelblut Mrs. Thomas W. Eglin Mr. Antonio O. Elmaleh Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Felton Financial Security Assurance Dr. Keith J. Fishbein and

Dr. Nancy L. Feldman Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Frieder Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Fritz Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gallagher Mr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Garry (Julia Penick '77) Dr. and Mrs. Steven R. Gecha

Dr. Milos D. Graonic and Ms. Sasha Dragas-Graonic

Mr. and Mrs. James Q. Griffin Mr. John A. Grudzina and Mrs. Dorothea M. Grudzina

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Mr. and Mrs. Harleston J. Hall, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Hamel Sadeer B. Hannush M.D. and

Lorena Riveroll-Hannush M.D. Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hanson Mr. and Mrs. Winthrop S. Headley John R. Hickling '77 Dr. and Mrs. Charles B. Howard Mrs. Marjorie Hyman Mr. and Mrs. Peter Hyman Andrew M. Jensen '79 Christian Einar Jensen '76 Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Jensen '82 Jeanne and Michael Johngren Mr. and Mrs. Raman Kapur Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Jane H. Kenyon '79 and Kevin R. Kenyon Samuel W. Lambert III Charitable Lead Unitrust Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. and Mrs. Brad Lawrence Mr. Robin B. Laylin and Ms. Laura D. Baird-Laylin Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Levy Ms. Lila B. Lohr Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui Mr. and Mrs. Kurt D. Marttila Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. Martucci Elaine and Frank McCarron Mr. and Mrs. George H. McLaughlin II Meadowgate Farm Mr. and Mrs. Marc A. Moran '78 Dr. Ramesh Nagarajan and Dr. Padmaja Ganapathy The New York Community Trust Ober Family Fund at the Princeton

Area Community Foundation Margaret D. Ober '96



Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Ober, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Els and Peter Paine Fund at the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Margen Penick Charitable Trust Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman The Peter G. Peterson and Joan Ganz Cooney Fund Mr. and Ms. Peter G. Peterson Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Mr. and Mrs. Eugene L. Podsiadlo The Eugene L. Podsiadlo Fund at the Schwab Charitable Fund Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens Mr. and Mrs. George Poltorak Mr. and Mrs. William T. Quinn Rabinowitz-Carlsen Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Deepak D. Raj Pooja Raj '98 Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Raterman (Sarah Beatty '91) Debra and Larry Ratner Family Fund Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Ratner Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly Mr. Kevin P. Reynolds and Ms. Karen L. Seay Dr. R. David Reynolds and Dr. Mary Beth Reynolds Mr. Christopher R. P. Rodgers James C. Rodgers '70 Mary & Christopher Rodgers Foundation Dr. and Mrs. Norman R. Rosenthal Rosso-Maguire Fund at the Princeton Area Community Foundation Sanderson Family Fund at the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. Elliot L. Savitzky and Ms. Karen E. Ahern Ms. Debbie S. Schaeffer Mr. Glenn C. Schroeder and Ms. Janet S. Wong

The Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving Marjorie Shaw '70 and Dr. Barney Rush Shepherd Foundation SKF USA Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Smith Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Smukler Lisa and Mark Tatum Elisabeth Kahora Taylor '91 Mr. Mark E. Thierfelder and Ms. Courtney A. Lederer Thomas Foundation Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Tyco Employee Matching Gift Program Gert and Stephanie van Manen The Vik Brothers Foundation Miriam and Ira D. Wallach Foundation Susan Schildkraut Wallach '64 Mr. and Mrs. L. Thomas Welsh, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. H. Allen White III Mr. and Mrs. James W. Wickenden Wickenden Associates Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy K. Woo Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost

#### **Faculty Fellows**

By far the greatest strength of Princeton Day School is its dedicated faculty whose wisdom and patience have guided countless students through the learning process. Contributions to this level of giving have been made between \$1,000 and \$1,999.

Anonymous (2) Robyn Agri Dr. James Alsup and Dr. Laurie Smaldone Alsup Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Altman Mr. William M. Asch and Dr. Gina DelGiudice Janet Elderkin Azzoni '46 Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Bagley Mr. and Mrs. Aneesh Bakshi Mr. Richard Barrett and Ms. Susan Gosin Linda Staniar Bergh '66 Yamilee Bermingham '82 BlackRock Matching Gift Program Mr. and Mrs. David C. Blaxill '79

Mrs. Sidney Blaxill Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Ms. Jennifer Bonini '87 and Mr. Scott N. Miller '87 David Botstein and Renee Fitts Michael Bracken '98 Dr. Gary R. Brickner and Ms. Jane Kelly The Brownington Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Christian C. Brune Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Bucklee Bucklee Family Fund of the Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund Jonathan M. Bylin '87 Mr. and Mrs. Blair J. Capriotti, Sr. Dr. Gregory G. Chu and Ms. Susan S. Li Mr. and Mrs. David J. Coghlan Ms. Patrice Coleman-Boatwright and Mr. James E. Boatwright Mr. Scott A. Crum and Ms. Lisa Pretecrum Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Dr. and Mrs. Fitzroy W. Dawkins Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Deutsch Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Dool, Jr. Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner Mark A. Egner '82 Katharine Walker Ellison '62 Mr. and Mrs. Michael I. Falcon Laura Farina '79 Fiona Morgan Fein '61 Giovanni Ferrante '72 Mr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Fisher Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Fried Benjamin M. Frost '92 Sherri and Vic Garber Mr. and Mrs. Donato Gasparro Mr. and Mrs. David R. Geltzer Geltzer Family Foundation **GEM Reseach Solutions** Kalla A. Gervasio '08 Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. and Mrs. David E. Goldberg Ms. Jill L. Goldman '74 and Mr. Lawrence A. Richards Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goldman Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Gosnell Mr. and Mrs. William S. Greenberg Mr. and Mrs. James J. Groome H2O Sales and Marketing Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Christine N. Hart and Mr. Michio Soga Daniel J. Helmick '90 Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Helmick Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hirsch Dr. and Ms. Jerusalem T. Howard Mr. William P. Howe Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel and Kirk D. Huckel, D.M.D. Mary Hobler Hyson '68 Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. Ioffreda Mr. and Mrs. Daniel H. Jamieson, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer

Mr. Mach Mr. Stathleen Deignan Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Kathleen Deignan Mr. and Mrs. Hilip Real Mr. and Mrs. Philip Real Mr. and Mrs. Philip Real Mr. and Mrs. Philip Real Mr. and Mrs. Indrasena Y Gail Petty Riepe '64 James S. Riepe Family F A. Richard Ross '68 Mr. and Mrs. Henry G. Ru Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Ruw Dr. Jonathan R. Sachs an Dr. Susan Bakewell S Mr. and Mrs. Nark J. San Mr. and Mrs. Daniel H. Jamieson, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Mr. and Mrs. Gregory V. Johnson

Mr. Kamal Kasera and Ms. Ritu Jajodia Mr. and Mrs. Boris Katz Ms. Jessica W. Katz Lewis C. Kleinhans III '46 Mrs. Frederick M. Knott Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Mr. James S. Lanard and Dr. Regina M. Gorman Dr. John S. Landy and Dr. Gloria B. DiMonte Sally Kuser Lane '42 Mr. and Mrs. James B. Laughlin '43 (Julia Gallup '55) Peter Lawson-Johnston II '75 Mr. Emil W. Lehmann Mr. Stephen E. LeMenager and Ms. Laura A. Huntsman Mr. and Mrs. Emmett J. Lescroart Louis Levine '69 Dr. Dong Li and Mrs. Zhicheng Yang Ronald Li, M.D. and Carol Chiang-Li Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Lien Mr. and Mrs. William T. Lifland Lord & Taylor The Losam Fund Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino Mr. Michael S. Manning and Mrs. Sharon L. Hoffman-Manning Dr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Mannino David Mathey Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. McCarthy (Livia Wong '77) Robert N. McClellan '77 Mr. and Mrs. David C. McCourt Mr. and Mrs. John T. McLoughlin Howard McMorris II '59 Microsoft Corporation Howard and Jennifer Mimnaugh Mr. Howard K. Moll Patience Morgan-Irigoyen '66 Mr. and Mrs. Dale F. Morrison The Morrison Family Foundation Stephen J. Nanfara '96 Nicholas De Jongh Osborne '80 Ms. Cynthia H. Peifer The PNC Foundation Princeton Endodontics Joseph D. Punia '71 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph V. Raborn Mr. and Mrs. Philip Realmuto Mr. and Mrs. Indrasena Y. Reddy Gail Petty Riepe '64 James S. Riepe Family Foundation A. Richard Ross '68 Mr. and Mrs. Henry G. Rulon-Miller '51 Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Ruvinsky Dr. Jonathan R. Sachs and Dr. Susan Bakewell Sachs Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Mr. and Mrs. Laurence H. Sanford III (Lynn Behr '68) J. Andrew Sanford '78 Mark and Judy Sarvary

Stephen M. Sinaiko '85 Andrew B. Smith '86 Mr. Tao Song and Mrs. Jialiang Qin Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Dana H. Stewardson '80 Craig C. Stuart '87 Mrs. Caren Sturges Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Suarez Austin P. Sullivan, Jr. '54 Mr. and Mrs. Marvin J. Suomi Mitchell Sussman '71 Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sword, Jr. (Martha Sullivan '73) John and Maude Tatar TC Group Dr. Despina Terris Ms. Jill L. Thomas The Honorable Anne E. Thompson Dr. Mary Toporcer Mr. Andrew M. Toscano and Ms. Lena Khatcherian Clark G. Travers '55 Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. Arthur H. Turner, Sr. and Ms. Elizabeth L. Bates-Turner Mr. and Mrs. Clive A. Walcott Christian D. Wallace '80 2004 George Warren and Clarice K. Warren Charitable Trust Lisbeth A. Warren '71 Dr. Daniel J. Wasser and Dr. Karen T. Randall Mr. John W. Weber, Jr. and Ms. Marguerite E. Sheehan Mr. and Mrs. Neil Weiner Dr. Floyd Weinstock† and Ms. Maureen E. O'Neill Wells Fargo Mr. and Mrs. Kendrick W. White Robert C. Whitlock, Jr. '78 Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth C. Whitney Anne A. Williams '74

Mrs. Brenda K. Wislar
Dr. Jan B. Wollack and
Ms. Marian L. Conroy
Mr. and Mrs. Newell B. Woodworth
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Yarian
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Yellin

### Young Alumni Leaders of the Annual Fund

The legacy of Princeton Day School is our alumni. These recent graduates have contributed \$500 or more to ensure that PDS continues to provide students the finest resources and unparalleled opportunities.

Navroze M. Alphonse '91 Michael Bracken '98 Elissa I. Burr '94 Kevin M. Capinpin '92 Benjamin M. Frost '92 Christine Grounds '88 Daniel J. Helmick '90 Matthew C. Henderson '89 Stephen J. Nanfara '96 Michael J. Paci '90 Pooja Raj '98 Arianna Rosati '88 Lindsay Berkman Roth '90 Jeremy E. Rothfleisch '88 Alejandro C. Sagebien '89 Jeffrey Schor '97 Ameesh R. Shah '97 Fanya U. Stansbury '91 Elisabeth Kahora Taylor '91 Alexandra Trenholm Warren '02

† deceased

# Annual Fund Contributors

#### The Pagoda Group

Gracious colonial architecture in a natural wooded setting provides a tranquil environment for teaching and learning. Contributions to the Pagoda Group range between \$500 and \$999.

American Standard The Auxiliary of Robert Wood Johnson University Hospital Louise Mason Bachelder '54 Mr. and Mrs. David C. Blaxill '79 Mark F. Blaxill '76 Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. Bloom James P. Bonini '81 Dorothy Pickering Bossidy '71 Mr. and Mrs. James V. Bowen Mr. John G. Bowen and Ms. Diana M. Noya Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody Elissa I. Burr '94 Rebecca W. Bushnell '70 Kevin M. Capinpin '92 Dr. and Mrs. James J. Chandler Mr. and Mrs. Earl Y. Chen Chubb & Son Mr. and Mrs. David J. Coghlan Dr. and Mrs. Barry M. Concool Mr. Scott A. Crum and Ms. Lisa Pretecrum Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Donovan Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Dool, Jr. Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner Mr. and †Mrs. Peter E. B. Erdman '43 Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel and Dr. Kirk D. Huckel Douglas A. Fein '79 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fetter David S. Fitton, Jr. '79 Dafna Tapiero Fleischmann '87 Mr. Jeffrey J. Freedman and Dr. Melissa Hubsher Freedman The Freedman Family Fund at the Schwab Charitable Fund Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Funk '72 (Jean Beckwith '72) Mr. and †Mrs. George H. Gallup III '45 (Kingsley Hubby '56) Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Gardner Cheryl Holcombe Gates '72 General Mills Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey GlaxoSmithKline Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier Paul E. Goldman '75 Mr. and Mrs. Jerem M. Gordon Dr. Christopher Gribbin and Dr. Dorota Gribbin

Christine Grounds '88

Dr. and Mrs. James A. Gunn Mr. and Mrs. Howard M. Guttman Elizabeth Mills Hardie '71 Mr. and Mrs. Steven D. Heller Matthew C. Henderson '89 Lucinda Herrick '72 I Robert Hillier '52 Mr. and Mrs. Blaine L. Hummel Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer Mr. and Mrs. Peter Jaques J. Cameron Johnson '82 W. S. Johnston Foundation Dr. and Mrs. Krishan G. Kalra Mr. and Mrs. Boris Katz Mr. Michael J. Kelly Nancy Hudler Keuffel '58 Keuffel Family Fund of the Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund Anthony F. Knott '77 Mr. and Mrs. Taras M. Kravec Deborah Moore Krulewitch '61 Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham The Lauer Philanthropic Foundation Mr. Ye Li and Ms. Angela Deng Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Y. Lim Lord Abbett & Company Barbara Quick Lorndale '46 Charles F. Mapes, Jr. '48 Jay R. Marcus '80 Mr. and Mrs. Kurt D. Marttila Mr. Tim W. E. Maudlin and Mrs. Vishnya Maudlin Colin C. McAneny '45 Mr. and Mrs. H. Courtney McLaughlin Mills Foundation Pamela Kirschner Mitchell '86 MMC Matching Gifts Program Morgan Stanley Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin J. Moyer Shin Na '84 Drs. V. K. and Su Narayanan New York Life Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Dr. Richard K. Olsson Michael J. Paci '90 Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Palsho Mr. and Mrs. Vinayak J. Patade Mr. Dilip Patel and Mrs. Niti Patel Bonnie Campbell Perkins '57 Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman Professor John A. Pinto and Ms. Meg Pinto William E. Rigot '68 Mr. and Mrs. Adam B. Rogers Arianna Rosati '88 Lindsay Berkman Roth '90 Jeremy E. Rothfleisch '88 Wendy Gartner Rowland '53 Ms. Tracy Ruggiero

Mr. and Mrs. Todd W. Russo

Jeffrey Schor '97

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Scheeren

Mr. Joel M. Schwartz and Ms. Corrine A. O'Hara Mr. and Mrs. David R. Scott Ameesh R. Shah '97 Mr. and Mrs. Fadlou A. Shehadi David and Robin Shipper Mr. Boris Shkuta and Ms. Elena Chugunova Jane Aresty Silverman '63 Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Southwick '81 (Deborah Burks '81) Emily Vanderstucken Spencer '58 Fanya U. Stansbury '91 Rachel Lilienthal Stark '87 David B. Straut '74 Donald C. Stuart III '56 Dr. and Mrs. William A. Sweeney Lisa and Mark Tatum The Honorable Anne E. Thompson Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mrs. William D. Tucker, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. John C. Urisko III Gert and Stephanie van Manen Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Ms. Sheryl A. Vazzano Alexandra Trenholm Warren '02 Mr. and Mrs. Kendrick W. White Helen C. Wilmerding '57 Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Yellin Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost Dr. Jiang Zhao and Ms. Ruozhen Chen Mr. Clifford W. Zink and Ms. Emily D. Croll

#### The Blue & White Group

Recognizing the spirit of the students, faculty, staff, alumnae/i, parents, past parents, grandparents and friends of Princeton Day School, contributions to the Blue & White Group range between \$100 and \$499.

Christian B. Aall '74 Joseph M. Abelson '73 Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Ackerman Dr. Alexander M. Ackley, Jr. Seth Adler '97 Advanced Business Communications Beatrice and Edem Afemeku John W. Ager III '79 Maria Tardugno Aldrich '99 Lylah M. Alphonse '90 Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Mr. and Mrs. Hoyt Ammidon III Glenna Weisberg Andersen '73 Elizabeth Lyness Anderson '72 Mr. and Mrs. Ellis B. Anderson Joan Pearce Anselm '56 Mr. and Mrs. Luke J. Antonacci Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Anzel Mr. Eric J. Applegate and Ms. Deborah B. Tesser

A. J. Arriola-Alice Jacobson Donor Advised Fund Equity Foundation Mr. and Mrs. George G. Atkeson Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Rabb Hamill, P.A. Attorneys at Law Peter B. Axelrod '88 Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Babick Irving Backinoff Mrs. Irving Backinoff John C. Baker '62 Richard W. Baker III '58 Mr. and Mrs. Aneesh Bakshi Susan Smith Baldwin '57 Mrs. Ellen Boneparth Banash Patience Outerbridge Banister '63 The Bank of New York Mr. Lewis Barber Mr. and Mrs. Kalvan K. Basu Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Batt Karen Polcer Bdera '79 David M. Becker '82 Mr. Paul A. Becker and Mrs. Holly Burks Becker '77 Dr. and Mrs. Ralph C. Bencivengo Laura S. Bennett '85 Mrs. William L. Bentley Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. Berger Thomas J. Berger '70 Dr. and Mrs. Sheldon S. Berkman Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Bernardi Jane Egan Bertelson '97 Dr. Alan Bilanin Jason A. Bilanin '92 Mr. and Mrs. Sanford B. Bing Ms. Florence Bishop Susan M. Blaxill-Deal '78 Reverend and Mrs. Edwin C. Bockstiegel Stephanie L. Bogart '83 Mr. David Bonk and Ms. Sharon McCrae Andrew M. Bordeman '98 Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Bordeman Ledlie N. Borgerhoff '72 Ms. Helen R. Bosley Lewis C. Bowers II '70 Wendy McAneny Bradburn '50 Clayton S. Braddock '90 Mary Young Bragado '67 Dr. John Brennan and Dr. Jean Baum Mr. and Mrs. Sean P. Brennan Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brent Helena M. Brett-Smith '73 Claire Treves Brezel '77 Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Brill Adam Bromwich '92 Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bromwich Mr. Abraham Brook Dr. and Mrs. Gerard P. Brophy Mr. and Mrs. William F. Brossman Brown Brothers Harriman & Company Olive Schulte Brown '43 Ralph M. Brown III '75 Theodore L. Brown '74 Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr.

Jonathan H. Brush '81 Mrs. Graham M. Brush, Jr. Lisa-Margaret Stevenson Bryan '67 Katharine Bryan Bulkley '47 Lily Downing Burke '81 Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Burks Brenda Wren Burman '85 Mr. and Mrs. John E. Burns '76 (Leslie Ring '76) Jan Hall Burruss '72 **Butterfly Enterprises** Jodie Platt Butz '71 Jonathan M. Bylin '87 Melissa Rosendorf Calvert '91 Vance G. Camisa '79 Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Campbell Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Campbell Campbell Soup Foundation Henry B. Cannon III '53 Ms. Tara Cannon Dr. and Mrs. Robert D. Capinpin Capinpin Living Trust Mr. and Mrs. David P. Carberry Ms. Eva Carey James Carey, Jr. '57 Sarah Burchfield Carey '81 Alantha C. Carter '82 David P. Carugati '90 Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Caruso Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Caruso, Jr. Mr. Mark J. Carvlin and Ms. Martha A. Nowell Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Casey Nancy Chen Cavanaugh '78 Jaye Chen '86 Victoria C.P. Chen '84 Mr. Gene L. Chertock and Ms. Ariel B. Perelmuter Dr. and Mrs. Paul H. Chew Mr. Alan Chimacoff and Ms. Joan S. Girgus Mr. and Mrs. David S. Chow Thomas D. Chubet '61 Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cichonski John W. Claghorn III '68 Ann Kinczel Clapp '59 Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Cluett Mr. and Mrs. Allen I. Cohen Aly G. Cohen '91 Kathleen Gorman Colket '69 Alicia M. Collins '89 Marc A. Collins '88 Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Collins Renee and Chris Constantini Continuum Dynamics Carolyn S. Cooper '92 Jordan D. Cooper '97 Mr. Pierre-Yves Cossard Gail Cotton '62 Peter F. Cottone '82 Mary Cowenhoven Coyle '35 Marc A. Cozzarin '79 Mr. John W. Craig Ms. Irene Crawley John Crocker, Jr. '38 Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Curtis III Ms. Elizabeth R. Cutler and Mr. Thomas G. Kreutz Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and

Mr. Charles B. Rouse

Derya Davis '94 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen T. Davis Joan Budny Dawe '49 Margaret Munro Dayton '40 Andrew B. Dean '98 Donald DeCandia '82 Anthony Dell '80 Anne Carples Denny '53 John H. Denny, Jr. '81 Dependable Dental Temps Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Deutsch Mr. and Mrs. Bruce M. Devlin Mr. Donald T. Dickson Gillian Flato Doornbos '88 Ruth Kemmerer Dorf '27 Dow Jones & Company Mr. Clifton W. Draper Mrs. Frank S. Dudley, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. James A. Dun Katherine Webster Dwight '54 Reverend and Mrs. Craig R. Dykstra Richard H. Eckels '62 Susan Ecroyd '72 David E. Edelman '79 Dr. and Mrs. Norman H. Edelman C. William Edwards, Jr. '63 Jettie Edwards '64 Mr. and Mrs. John E. Egner, Jr. Drs. Karen and Oliver Elbert Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Emann Birgit H. Enstrom '85 Mr. William R. Epply Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein David Erdman '46 Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Michael P. Erdman '50 Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow H. Porter Eubank, Jr. '70 Mrs. R. Kenneth Fairman Hutchinson K. Fairman, Jr. '59 Mrs. Jean Farina Mr. and Mrs. R. Lindwood Faxon Andrew and Therese Fay Mrs. Therese L. Fay Dr. and Mrs. Craig A. Feder Scott J. Feldman '93 Mr. David S. Figueroa-Ortiz and Ms. Eva N. Valik Jason S. Fill '96 Sally Lynne Fineburg '80 Professor Nathaniel J. Fisch and Dr. Tobe M. Fisch Ellen Fisher '73 Susan Stix Fisher '72 Andrew J. Fishmann '68 Mr. Douglas Massey and Ms. Susan T. Fiske Daisy Harper Fitch '52 Douglas D. Fitton '78 Mrs. David S. Fitton, Sr. Anne Dennison Fleming '77 Louise Matthews Flickinger '83 Barbara Russell Flight '77 Nancy Shannon Ford '54 G. Allan Forsyth '46 Ms. Betty Ann Fort Mr. and Mrs. H. Jonathan Fox Harrison S. Fraker, Jr. '57

Mr. and Mrs. John Fuhrman



Laurie Gallup Fusco '83 Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Gallagher Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Ganoe Mr. and Mrs. Alfred W. Gardner '44 (Katharine Gulick '48) Mr. and Mrs. David R. Gatarz Mr. and Mrs. Moore Gates, Jr. '42 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Gazelle Group Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Justin R. Geisel '92 Kathryn A. Gellenbeck '87 Mr. Joseph F. Gerdes and Mrs. Berna Itez-Gerdes Dr. Donald R. Gerecke and Dr. Marion K. Gordon Christopher W. Gerry '99 Mr. Peter G. Gerry Jonathan S. Gershen '86 Beth Geter-Douglass '82 Christopher H. Gibson '10 Coby V. Gibson '17 Connor E. Gibson '12 Katherine W. Gibson '11 Jerry S. Gildar '57 Mr. and Mrs. Rick J. Giles Donald H. Gips '78 Dr. Judith A. Glogau '76 and Mr. Frederick Razzaghi Mr. Michael Gluck Ms. Beth A. Golden Mr. and Mrs. Fred Golden Mr. and Mrs. George S. Gordon William P. Graff '75 James M. Graziano '92 Katherine S. Greenberg '88 Beatrice Zenzie Gregory '83 Keith L. Griffee '87 John L. Griffith III '99 Ms. Jane E. Grigger Alice Lee Groton '78 Mr. and Mrs. Louis C. Guarino '79 The Harry Frank Guggenheim Foundation Alexandra Smith Gunderson '75 Drs. Raj and Vinod Gupta

Mr. and Mrs. Leon Guy George C.S. Hackl '48 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Haggerty Mr. and Mrs. Wade Hall Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Haney Rosalind Waskow Hansen '81 Julia Fulper Hardt '61 Anne Harrison-Clark '56 Cary Smith Hart '64 Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Hartley Mr. and Mrs. Winthrop S. Headley Elizabeth C. Healy '69 Jane A. Heap '89 Mrs. Evelyn S. Hecker Judson R. Henderson '92 Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Henkel Ms. Gayle Henkin and Mr. Thomas P. Smith Daniel R. Herr '84 Lorraine M. Herr '82 James P. Herring '82 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Herzer Heidi Flemer Hesselein '70 Joanne Sly Hicks '40 Ms. Debra J. Hillmanno Mr. Ross A. Hindley Joanne Kind Hinton '76 Mr. and Mrs. Herbert W. Hobler Susan C. Hockings '86 Benjamin A. Hohmuth '90 Ms. Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick and Mr. Michael D. Lemonick Ms. Julia W. Holland Jason M. Hollander '90 Julia Cornforth Holofcener '61 Mr. and Mrs. William N. Hoover Mr. and Mrs. Hervé J. Hoppenot Christopher J. Horan '79 Mrs. Benjamin F. Houston Timothy S. Howard '86 Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel S. Howe III (Mary Lawson-Johnston '85) Michelle L. Howe '04 Susan Fritsch Hunter '67 Janet Hill Hurst '45 Taylor K. Hwong '88

Alice Jacobson '63 Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Jacobson John L. Jacobus '82 Ms. Monika M. Jaeckle and Mr. Louis Slanina Jonathan W. Jaffee '85 Mr. and Mrs. Dinesh C. Jain Ms. Tamara Jakub Mrs. Marius B. Jansen Charles W. Jaques '85 Alexandra Woodford Jennings '92 James F. Jennings III '74 Carolyn Kuenne Jeppsen '82 Ms. Barbara L. Johnson The Robert Wood Johnson Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Hallett Johnson, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Livingston Johnson Alexandra Johnston '97 Bradford Johnston '94 William McCord Johnston '92 J. Stephen Judge '76 Richard B. Judge, Jr. '69 JustGive William R. Kales II '55 John W. Kalpin, Jr. '72 David R. Kamenstein '56 Mr. and Mrs. Isadore Kamer Ms. Lynda S. Kamer Mr. Satish S. Karandikar Mr. Amit Karna and Ms. Pallavi Verma Drs. Gary and Robin Karpf Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Katzoff Drs. Thomas and Jennifer Kearney Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Keegan, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Daniel P. Keenan Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Kelly Dr. and Mrs. Richard Kemp Mr. John M. Kerekes and Mrs. Wendy S. Toth-Kerekes J. Regan Kerney '61 Jennifer A. Kim '91 Mitchell J. Klein '86 Lewis C. Kleinhans III '46 Mr. and Mrs. Maurice P. Knapp Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Koch Matthew P. Kohut '83 Mr. Matthew A. Kowalski and Dr. Roberta Leslie Allison Gilbert Kozicharow '70 Sesaly Gould Krafft '45 Kraft Foods Matching Gifts Program Drs. Rachana and Anand Kulkarni Jeremy S. Kuris '91 Sarah K. Lane '66 Stephen Lane, Jr. '64 Mrs. Gwyneth M. Langeler Mr. and Mrs. Ralph V. Lanni Mr. Paul A. Lanzotti Ms. Cynthia M. Laskin Sheila Hanan Lathrop '67 Alexander D. Laughlin '72 Leighton Laughlin '41 Yuki Moore Laurenti '75 Dr. Norman B. Lavinson John T. Law '48 Mr. and Mrs. Peter O. Lawson-Johnston Mr. Peter Leddy Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lee Julia R. Lee '44

Mr. and Mrs. Terrence O. Leggett Mr. Stephen E. LeMenager and Ms. Laura A. Huntsman Suzanne E. Lengyel '84 Eleanor Vandewater Leonard '44 Douglas G. G. Levick III '51 Mr. Fred M. Levinton and Ms. Elizabeth M. Phillips Dr. Gregory P. Licholai Sr. and Ms. Charlotte N. DuHamel Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Lieberman Mr. Charles B. Liebling and Ms. Sharon Krengel Carol Lifland '73 David T. Lifland '79 Lilly Endowment Mr. David Nin Shin Liu and Mrs. Celia W. Liu Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Z. Liu Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Lloyd Logan Capital Management Catharine J. Loughran '34 Mr. and Mrs. Chi M. Lu Kathleen Dunn Lyman '56 Katherine Bissell Malonev '72 Mr. and Mrs. Abraham Mann Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Richard G. Marcus '62 Melanie Shendalman Marein-Efron '87 Mrs. Barbara K. Marion Katherine K. Marquis '92 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Marshall, Jr. Louise Scheide Marshall '60 Hilary Martin '70 Dr. and Mrs. Charles F. Martinson Mr. and Mrs. Donald Martucci Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Mascioli Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Matlock Drs. Richard and Elisa Matthes John McCarthy III '62 Tania Lawson-Johnston McCleery '71 Ann I. McClellan '68 Robert N. McClellan '77 Jo Schlossberg McConaghy '67 Dr. and Mrs. Peter A. McCue Dr. and Mrs. George W. McDonald Frank A. McDougald III '83 Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. McHugh George Hood McLaughlin III '83 John T. McLoughlin '63 Mr. and Mrs. William R. McQuade Ms. Patricia McStravick Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brent Meadows The Merck Company Foundation Arthur D. Meritt '50 Mr. Lars M. S. Merk Bree Rosi Merrick '67 Anne Metcalf '82 Edwin B. Metcalf '83 Mr. and Mrs. Edwin H. Metcalf '51 Patricia M. Metzger '78 Mr. and Mrs. Champ Meyercord Anne & Champ Meyercord Family Foundation Joshua D. Mezrich '89 Barbara R. Miller '70 Mr. and Mrs. Frank W. Miller

Dr. and Mrs. Harvey Lefkowitz



Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Miller Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Miller Lawrence M. Miller '99 Martha F. Miller '67 Nancy B. Miller '57 Mr. Peter A. Miller and Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber Polly T. Miller '63 Milliken & Company Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Millner '71 Mr. and Mrs. Celso Miragaya Gale Colby Mirzayanov '69 Professor Kurt Mislow and Dr. Jacqueline Mislow Jennifer Powers Mitchell '82 Mr. Lee C. Mitchell and Ms. Carolyn Abbate Arthur E. Mittnacht IV '04 Mr. Arthur E. Mittnacht III '72 and Mrs. Moira J. Mittnacht Frederick D. Mittnacht '06 Ms. Ai Constance Handa Moore Mr. and Mrs. Norman Morgenstern Ann Wittke Morrissey '76 Robert S. Mueller III '59 Melissa Baron Murdoch '88 Laura Stifel Murphy '82 Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Muscara Stephen J. Nanfara '96 Zoe Nicolich Nelson '83 New York Times Company Foundation Dr. and Mrs. Vincent C. Noonan, Jr. Robert A. Norman '71 Jared R. Nussbaum '93 Mr. Edward J. O'Brien and Mrs. Ilene S. O'Brien Mr. and Mrs. Raymond D. O'Brien, Jr. Shawn P. O'Connor '95 Reverend and Mrs. Joseph O. Olorunnisola Robert H. Olsson '78 Dr. and Mrs. Adeoye Y. Olukotun Daniel J. Oppenheim '94 Anthea Burtle Orlando '72 Mr. and Mrs. Kim A. Otis Ms. Bente L. Ott Mr. Andrew W. Outerbridge and Mrs. Phoebe Vaughn Outerbridge '84 Tamar Pachter '77 Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Paci

Stephen Pagano '80 John K. Paine '71 Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Pajer Wallace C. Palmer, Jr. '49 Robert E. Paun '98 Mr. and Mrs. John M. Peach Elisabeth Thomas Peterson '56 Drs. Ivan and Elena Petrovic Malcolm C. Peyton '47 Dr. and Mrs. Donald A. Pickering Charles H. Place III '73 Keith D. Plapinger '74 Dr. and Mrs. George M. Plasko Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Plohn, Jr. Ms. Diane Poletti-Metzel Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens Mr. Daniel A. Popkin Mrs. Marilyn Posner Mrs. Sheila M. Power '87 and Mr. Sean L. Power Lucile Stafford Proctor '56 Joan Thomas Purnell '42 Russell B. Pyne '73 Donald J. Quigley '77 Mr. and Mrs. David M. Quinlan Mr. Joel S. Raab and Mrs. Gayle M. Share-Raab Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Racine Mr. and Mrs. Balakachetty Radhakrishnan Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Ragsdale Daniel A. Ragsdale '93 David A. Ragsdale '90 Mr. and Mrs. J. Sadler Ramsdell Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Raterman (Sarah Beatty '91) Robert H. Rathauser '69 Mr. Frederick Razzaghi Mr. Kevin P. Reynolds and Ms. Karen L. Seav Thomas B. Reynolds '72 Philena Locke Richards '46 Cicely Tomlinson Richardson '56 Stephanie Richman '87 Ruth Pessel Riedel '59 Anne Desmond Ristic '82 Alice Northrop Robbins '40 Dr. and Mrs. F. Edward Roberts, Jr. Felicity Cope Roberts '51 Ms. Juliet C. Roberts

Lise Annie Roberts '78 Radclyffe L. Roberts '86 Mr. and Mrs. Richard I. Roberts Shepherd K. Roberts '47 Mr. and Mrs. William J.O. Roberts Mrs. Stuart Robson Stuart Robson, Jr. '57 Barbara Johnston Rodgers '51 Mr. Gregorio Rodriguez and Ms. Maritza Abreu David C.D. Rogers '47 Mr. and Mrs. Igor Roitburg Dr. and Mrs. Donald P. Rosen Andrew A. Ross '81 Elizabeth D. Ross '74 Mr. Llewellyn G. Ross Whitney B. Ross '84 William R. Rossmassler III '82 Hardy S. Royal '89 Mr. Toms B. Royal Mr. and Mrs. Frederic B. Rudt Mrs. Norman F.S. Russell Mr. and Mrs. James D. Sachs Dr. and Mrs. Jan N. Safer Alejandro C. Sagebien '89 Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Dr. and Mrs. Teodoro V. Santiago Allison Ijams Sargent '78 Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Saven David Saven '64 Mr. Peter A. Scarpato and Ms. Paula Weiss Dr. and Mrs. Peter H. Schafer William D. Schafer '87 Page F. Schmucker '00 Julia D. Schonfeld '83 Lauren Goodvear Schramm '82 Mr. and Mrs. Henry Schreier Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Mrs. Ernest Schwiebert Susan Bauer Schwinger '73 Joelle H. Scott '92 Mr. Gerald P. Seid Mr. Michael Seipp Wendy Donath Selig '82 Linda Farlow Serafin '75 Mr. David Seto and Ms. Pearl Wong Seto Ms. Anne M. Setzer Zaneta A. Shannon '95 Dr. Harold T. Shapiro and Dr. Vivian Shapiro Mr. and Mrs. Roger A. Shapiro Donn and Robin Sharer Dr. Sandra and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Shavel Mrs. Edwin D. Shaw Jr. Lorna Mack Sheridan '83 Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Shipper Susan E. Short '82 A. Markell Meyers Shriver '46 Stephen S. Siegel '93 Steven L. Silverman '72 Karen Hamel Simas '84 Julie K. Simon '93 Eric Z. Skaar '01 The Reverend and Mrs. Daniel J. Skvir

The Reverend and Mrs. Daniel J. S (Tamara Turkevich '62) Christine Smith '71 Julia Herr Smith '88 Margaret Petrikin Smith-Burke '61 David B. Smoyer '56 Robert O. Smyth '57 Barbara Spalholz '74 Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy A. Spector Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Squeri Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Starkey Samuel B. Starkey '72 State Street Matching Gift Program Mr. and Mrs. James W. Steen Linda Maxwell Stefanelli '62 Jean Samuels Stephens '52 Dr. and Mrs. Gerald P. Sternberg Dana H. Stewardson '80 Richard N. Stillwell '50 John D. Stitzer, Jr. '92 Mr. Kenneth B. Stoddard Mr. Dennis J. Stoker and Ms. Victoria L. Stabile Charles E. Stokes III '44 Mr. William A. Stoltzfus III and Ms. Alison L. Baxter Mr. and Mrs. James A. Straus James D. Strugger '88 William R. Strugger '81 Mr. and Mrs. Randall B. Sunberg Ellen Sussman '72 Lindsay S. Suter '82 Mr. and Mrs. James R. Suyo Symantec Giving Program Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Szuter

Mr. and Mrs. Vi K. Ta Carl S. Taggart '82 Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Taggart Ms. Marybeth Tamayo Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Tate John Bigelow Taylor '68 Sara Matelson Taylor '90 TC Group Hope Spiro Tennenbaum '73 Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Thomas '82 Ms. Jill L. Thomas Ms. Margaret A. Thompson Mr. and Mrs. Newell M. Thompson '82 (Sarah Griffin '84) Caroline Stewardson Thornewill '83 Thomas J. Thornton IV '94 Giovanna G. Torchio '98 George D. Treves '71 Mark W. Trowbridge '92 Ms. Jill D. Turner I. Letitia Wheeler Ufford '54 United Technologies Corporation Margaret Brooks Van Dusen '31 Emile F. Vanderstucken III '58 Mr. and Mrs. Ramsay Vehslage Ramsay W. Vehslage, Jr. '90 Brent Vine '69 Howard A. Vine '71 John E. Vine '82 Mrs. Kimberly A. Vine Stephen M. Vine '70 William H. von Oehsen III '76 Mr. and Mrs. James W. Walker Wallace-Gibson Grandchildren's Fund at the Princeton Area Community Foundation

Community Foundation Randall S. Walter '87 Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Ward

Phoebe Knapp Warren '67 Matthew J. Weber '98 Drs. Yen Wei and Jane Cai Mr. and Mrs. Peter Westergaard Mary Hunter White '74 Dr. and Mrs. John J. White, Jr. David C. Whitlock '80 Mr. Richard E. Whittaker and Dr. Margaret M. McCann Mr. and Mrs. William A. Wilde III Ann M. Wiley '70 Jane T. Wiley '69 Evan J. Williams '84 Ms. Mary K. Williams Walter Wilmerding '51 Robert D. Wilmot '69 Jean Gorman Wilson '69 Laurie Merrick Winegar '72 Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Winstanley Ms. Kate Winton and Mr. John W. Baldwin David I. Wise '92 Mr. and Mrs. Harry H. Wise Mr. Eric R. Wolarsky '92 and Ms. Eleanor Hero Donald E. Woodbridge '64 Mrs. Cynthia B. Woodger John T. Woodward IV '84 Newell B. Woodworth III '73 Samuel T. Woodworth '82 Mary Greey Woody '41 Ms. Sharon M. Worthington Thomas C. Worthington '71 Sofia D. Xethalis '87 Dr. Eugene H. Young and Dr. Sophia C. Young Laurie Bryant Young '71 Drs. Benjamin and Lisa Zablocki Dr. and Mrs. Karl H. Zaininger Mr. Charles M. Zarzecki Ms. Donna S. Zarzecki Mark W. Zawadsky '77 Donna Bauer Zimble '76 Zimble Family Charity Account

### Miss Fine's School Alumnae

Class of 1927 Ruth Kemmerer Dorf

Class of 1930 Margaretta R. Cowenhoven

Class of 1931 Margaret Brooks Van Dusen

Class of 1934 Catharine J. Loughran

Class of 1935 Mary Cowenhoven Coyle

Class of 1938 Roberta Harper Lawrence

Class of 1939 Catherine Rodwell Hill

Class of 1940 Phyllis Vandewater Clement Margaret Munro Dayton Joanne Sly Hicks Alice Northrop Robbins Class of 1941 Mary Pettit Funk Mary Greey Woody

Class of 1942 Sally Kuser Lane Joan Thomas Purnell Martha Heath Yerkes

#### Class of 1943

Olive Schulte Brown Marjorie Libby Moore Julia Sturges O'Connor Marie Frohling Rawlings Margaret Wicks Spicer

#### Class of 1944

Julia R. Lee Eleanor Vandewater Leonard Elizabeth McGraw Webster

#### Class of 1945

Mary Jo Gardner Fenton Janet Hill Hurst Sesaly Gould Krafft

#### Class of 1946

Janet Elderkin Azzoni † Barbara Quick Lorndale Mary Lee Muromcew Philena Locke Richards Hedl Dresdner Roulette A. Markell Meyers Shriver

Class of 1947

Katharine Bryan Bulkley Barbara Pettit Finch Alice Roberts Pierson

Class of 1948 Katharine Gulick Gardner

Class of 1949 Joan Budny Dawe Kirby Thompson Hall Mary Byrd Platt Lucy Law Webster

Class of 1950 Wendy McAneny Bradburn Donata Coletti Mechem

#### Class of 1951

Gordon McAllen Baker Nellie Oliphant Duncan Felicity Cope Roberts Barbara Johnston Rodgers

Class of 1952 Alice Byrd Daisy Harper Fitch Marcia Goetze Nappi Jean Samuels Stephens Marina von Neumann Whitman

Class of 1953 Anne Carples Denny Elaine Polhemus Frost Hilary Thompson Kenyon Hope Thompson Kerr Wendy Gartner Rowland Jane Gihon Shillaber

+ deceased

### ANNUAL FUND ANNUAL REPORT 2006-2007

#### Class of 1954

Louise Mason Bachelder Katherine Webster Dwight Nancy Shannon Ford Agnes S. Fulper Lynn Prior Harrington I. Letitia Wheeler Ufford

#### Class of 1955

Merriol Baring-Gould Almond Jo Cornforth Coke L. Chloe King Julia Gallup Laughlin

#### Class of 1956

Joan Pearce Anselm Carol Harris Bradley † Kingsley Hubby Gallup Anne Harrison-Clark Elizabeth Alsop Hinchman Kathleen Dunn Lyman Marina Turkevich Naumann Elisabeth Thomas Peterson Lucile Stafford Proctor Cicely Tomlinson Richardson

#### Class of 1957

Susan Smith Baldwin Nancy B. Miller Bonnie Campbell Perkins Susan Barclay Walcott Helen C. Wilmerding Mary Strunsky Wisnovsky

#### Class of 1958

Elizabeth Carter Bannerman Nancy Hudler Keuffel Emily Vanderstucken Spencer

Class of 1959 Ann Kinczel Clapp Anne Goheen Crane Ruth Pessel Riedel

#### Class of 1960

Mary Elizabeth Alexander Martha Thompson Eckfeldt Louise Scheide Marshall Jane Dielhenn Otis Amanda Maugham Pearson Sally Hagen Schmid

#### Class of 1961

Fiona Morgan Fein Julia Fulper Hardt Julia Cornforth Holofcener Deborah Moore Krulewitch Margaret Petrikin Smith-Burke

#### Class of 1962

Gail Cotton Katharine Walker Ellison Winifred Dickey Kellogg Susan Shea McPherson Tamara Turkevich Skvir Linda Maxwell Stefanelli Charlotte Stetson

#### Class of 1963

Patience Outerbridge Banister Wylie O'Hara Doughty Sally Campbell Haas Alice Jacobson Polly T. Miller Valerie Wicks Miller Pamela Sidford Schaeffer Jane Aresty Silverman

Class of 1964 Jettie Edwards Cary Smith Hart Gail Petty Riepe

### Princeton Country Day School Alumni

Class of 1932 Benjamin F. Howell, Jr. Sanders Maxwell

Class of 1935 John L. Bender

Class of 1938 John Crocker, Jr.

Class of 1939 Robert B. Benham Wilhelmus B. Bryan III Harold B. Erdman, Sr.

Class of 1941 Leighton H. Laughlin

Class of 1942 Moore Gates, Jr.

Class of 1943 Robert E. Dougherty Peter E. B. Erdman Mark A. Heald James Laughlin

Class of 1944 Alfred W. Gardner John P. C. Matthews Markley Roberts Charles E. Stokes III

Class of 1945 George Gallup III Colin C. McAneny

Class of 1946 David Erdman G. Allan Forsyth Lewis C. Kleinhans III Robert R. Piper

Class of 1947 Malcolm C. Peyton Shepherd K. Roberts David C.D. Rogers Peter R. Rossmassler

## Class of 1948

Alexander S. Burnstan George C.S. Hackl John T. Law Charles F. Mapes, Jr. John D. Wallace

Class of 1949 Wallace C. Palmer, Jr.

Class of 1950 Michael P. Erdman Arthur D. Meritt Richard N. Stillwell William C. Wallace Class of 1951 Douglas G. G. Levick III Edwin H. Metcalf Henry Rulon-Miller Walter Wilmerding Peter G.P. Wright

Class of 1952 J. Robert Hillier Thomas A. Kerr, Jr. John C. Wellemeyer

Class of 1953 Henry B. Cannon III Dr. G. Grenville Cuyler Kenneth C. Scasserra

Class of 1954 Henry J. Huff Austin P. Sullivan, Jr.

Class of 1955 John F. Bales III Guy K. Dean III Roger O. Hoit William R. Kales II Frederick S. Osborne, Jr. Patrick Rulon-Miller Clark G. Travers

Class of 1956 John F. Cook David R. Kamenstein Peter R. Moock Hugh W. Sloan, Jr. David B. Smoyer Donald C. Stuart III

Class of 1957 Edward S. Barclay, Jr. James Carey, Jr. Stephen Crawford Harrison S. Fraker, Jr. Jerry S. Gildar Robert C. Kuser, Jr. William M. Morse Stuart Robson, Jr. Robert O. Smyth

Class of 1958 Richard W. Baker III Emile F. Vanderstucken III

Class of 1959 Hutchinson K. Fairman, Jr. Howard McMorris II Robert S. Mueller III

Class of 1960 Brock Putnam II

Class of 1961 Thomas D. Chubet Randolph W. Hobler J. Regan Kerney J. Ward Kuser Edward G. Warren III

Class of 1962 John C. Baker Richard K. Delano Arthur B. Dielhenn Richard H. Eckels Richard G. Marcus John F. McCarthy III William H. Walker III Class of 1963 C. William Edwards, Jr. James B. Kilgore John T. McLoughlin John A. Ritchie Frederick H. Wandelt III

Class of 1964 Stephen Lane, Jr. David C. Sayen Donald E. Woodbridge

Class of 1965 Archibald S. Reid William S.M. Sayen

### Princeton Day School Alumni

Class of 1966 Participation: 15% Class Agent Needed

Linda Staniar Bergh Deborah Hobler Sarah K. Lane Hermine Delany McCain Patience Morgan-Irigoyen

Class of 1967 Highest Class Participation in the Annual Fund Participation: 60% Class Agent: Laura Peterson

Mary Young Bragado Elizabeth Gilliam Brown Lisa-Margaret Stevenson Bryan Patricia Sly Chamberlain Ruth A. Conover Francoise Foassier Susan Fritsch Hunter Sheila Hanan Lathrop Julia Lockwood Mary Woodbridge Lott Pam Erickson MacConnell Jo Schlossberg McConaghy Bree Rosi Merrick Martha F. Miller Faneen Murray-Cieslinski Christine Otis Laura B. Peterson Polly Smock Marta Nussbaum Steele Carolyn Johnson Walton Phoebe Knapp Warren

Class of 1968

Participation: 27% Class Agent Needed

Sophia Godfrey Bauer John W. Claghorn III Andrew J. Fishmann Michael L. Hart Mary Hobler Hyson Ann I. McClellan William E. Rigot
A. Richard Ross Peyton Brewster Rutledge Helen Behr Sanford John Bigelow Taylor

#### Class of 1969

Participation: 23% Class Agent: Beth Healy

Susanna Bailey Brooks Kathleen Gorman Colket Elizabeth C. Healy Richard B. Judge, Jr. Barbara Thomsen Kerckhoff I. Blair Lee Louis S. Levine Gale Colby Mirzayanov Grace B. Ramus Robert H. Rathauser Elizabeth Bristol Sayen Austin C. Starkey, Jr. Brent Vine Jane T. Wiley Robert D. Wilmot Jean Gorman Wilson

#### Class of 1970

Participation: 29% Class Agent: Allison Gilbert Kozicharow

Thomas J. Berger Lewis C. Bowers II Rebecca W. Bushnell Frederica Cagan-Doeringer H. Porter Eubank, Jr. Heidi Flemer Hesselein Allison Gilbert Kozicharow J. Allyn Love, Jr. Hilary Martin Janet M. Masterton Marian Stoltzfus McCaffray Wendy Lawson-Johnston McNeil Margaret Meigs Barbara R. Miller James C. Rodgers M. Nicole Sarett Harriet Sharlin Marjorie Shaw Cynthia A. Shoemaker Stephen M. Vine Ann M. Wiley Donald R. Young, Jr.

#### Class of 1971

Participation: 24% Class Agent Needed

John M. Battle Dorothy Pickering Bossidy Jodie Platt Butz David T. Claghorn Elizabeth Mills Hardie Tania Lawson-Johnston McCleery Donald J. Millner Robert A. Norman Thomas N. O'Connor John K. Paine Joseph D. Punia Nina Shafran Christine Smith George D. Treves Howard A. Vine Lisbeth A. Warren Natalie Huston Wiles Thomas C. Worthington Laurie Bryant Young

Class of 1972 Participation: 41% Class Agent: Michael Clagett

Elizabeth Lyness Anderson Ledlie N. Borgerhoff Henry P. Bristol II Jan Hall Burruss Katharine C. Constable Nugent Susan Ecroyd Michael Englander Judith Erdman Giovanni Ferrante Susan Stix Fisher Paul Funk Jean Beckwith Funk Cheryl Holcombe Gates Jerem M. Gordon Mark Delavan Harrop Lucinda Herrick Katherine Gulick Hoffman Fairfax Hutter John W. Kalpin, Jr. Virginia Myer Kester Alexander D. Laughlin Katherine Bissell Maloney Arthur Mittnacht III Anthea Burtle Orlando Kim Otis Thomas B. Revnolds Anne E. Robinson Mackenzie Carpenter Rotstein Steven L. Silverman Samuel B. Starkey Carroll Stephens Ellen Sussman Karen M. Turner Henry T. Vogt Diana E. Walsh Laurie Merrick Winegar

#### Class of 1973

Participation: 26% Class Agent: Anne McLeod Weeks and Ellen Fisher

Joseph M. Abelson Glenna Weisberg Andersen Helena M. Brett-Smith H. Andrew Davies II Alison Ellis Anne Bishop Faynberg Ellen Fisher Louise Whipple Gillock M. Daryl Janick Kent Carol Lifland John B. Mittnacht Charles H. Place III Russell B. Pyne Jeffrey E. Schuss Susan Bauer Schwinger Martha Sullivan Sword Hope Spiro Tennenbaum Virginia Vogt Anne MacLeod Weeks Newell B. Woodworth III

#### Class of 1974

Participation: 20% Class Agent: Mary Hunter White

Christian B. Aall Theodore L. Brown Evelyn Turner Counts Samuel C. Finnell III Jill L. Goldman James F. Jennings III Laura W. Mali-Astrue Keith D. Plapinger Timothy J. Platt Maureen Creamer Ramirez Elizabeth D. Ross Barbara Spalholz David B. Straut Francis D. Treves Palmer B. Uhl Terry L. Ward Mary Hunter White Anne A. Williams

Class of 1975 Participation: 22% Class Agent Needed

John E. Brinster Ralph M. Brown III Shawn W. Ellsworth Paul E. Goldman William P. Graff Alexandra Smith Gunderson Livingston Johnson Dafydd P. Jones John B. Joyce Yuki Moore Laurenti Alison Hopfield Lifland Charles C. Lifland William S. McClellan II Janet Quigley Anne G. Russell-Barrett Linda Farlow Serafin Curtis McGraw Webster Gav Wilmerding

#### Class of 1976 Participation: 22%

Class Agent: Shelia Newsome Maddox

Eleanor J. Barnes Beth Selby Bass Mark F. Blaxill John E. Burns Leslie Ring Burns James P. Daubert Orren Weisberg Falk Mary Murdoch Finnell Judith Ann Glogau Joanne Kind Hinton Julia Stabler Hull J. Stephen Judge Michael Mantell Gregory E. Matthews Ann Wittke Morrissey Alyssa Oxley Elizabeth Partridge Raymond Sally Silk Jonathan A. Stein William H. von Oehsen III Cintra Eglin Willcox Donna Bauer Zimble

#### Class of 1977

Participation: 26% Class Agent: Robert McClellan

Holly Burks Becker Claire Treves Brezel Christina Bachelder Dufresne Anne Dennison Fleming Barbara Russell Flight Julia Penick Garry John R. Hickling Andrew Hildick-Smith Simeon H. Hutner Anthony F. Knott Ophelia Laughlin J. Kerin Lifland Alice Graff Looney David J. Mali Robert N. McClellan Tamar Pachter Donald J. Quigley Caroline W. Sherman Jennifer Weiss Mark W. Zawadsky George M. Zoukee

Class of 1978

Participation: 33% Class Agent: Nancy Chen Cavanaugh

J. Keith Baicker David A. Barondess Sabrina B. Barton Susan M. Blaxill-Deal Lucy Englander Brinster Nancy Chen Cavanaugh Barbara Griffin Cole Elizabeth Mason Cousins Douglas D. Fitton Thomas R. Gates Donald H. Gips Kimberly A. Groome Alice Lee Groton Jennifer Chandler Hauge Claire Jacobus Sheila Mehta Patricia M. Metzger Marc A. Moran F. Gregory Morea Robert H. Olsson Gail Reeder Pyke Heather Dembert Rafter Lise Annie Roberts J. Andrew Sanford Allison Ijams Sargent Catherine Ferrante Tapsall Nancy Hollendonner Turner Suzanne Vine Elizabeth Westergaard Robert C. Whitlock, Jr.

#### Class of 1979

Participation: 22% Class Agent: Christopher Horan

John W. Ager III Karen Polcer Bdera David C. Blaxill Vance G. Camisa Marc A. Cozzarin David E. Edelman Laura Farina Douglas A. Fein David S. Fitton, Jr. Delia Smith Gardiner Louis C. Guarino John P. Hall III Christopher J. Horan Jane Henderson Kenyon David T. Lifland Catherine White Mertz Evan R. Press Christopher W. H. Price A. V. Shannon III Muna Shehadi Sill Henry H. Zenzie

Class of 1980

Participation: 17% Class Agent: Anthony Dell

Nicholas John DeCandia Anthony Dell Sally Lynne Fineburg Winifred Stoltzfus Host James Y. Laughlin Robert M. Leahy, Jr. Jay R. Marcus Nicholas De Jongh Osborne Stephen Pagano Jamie Phares-Jacobson Howard F. Powers, Jr. Dana H. Stewardson Christian D. Wallace Leslie Straut Ward David C. Whitlock Jennifer Dutton Whyte C. Treby McLaughlin Williams

#### Class of 1981

Participation: 17% Class Agent: Kevin Groome

James P. Bonini Jonathan H. Brush Lily Downing Burke Sarah Burchfield Carey John H. Denny, Jr. Jonathan W. Drezner Elizabeth C. R. Gutman Rosalind Waskow Hansen Sarah Sword Lazarus Eva Mantell Karin Lichtenstein Raab Andrew A. Ross Michael J. Southwick Deborah Burks Southwick William R. Strugger

#### Class of 1982 Largest Class Reunion Gift to the Annual Fund Participation: 41% Class Agent Needed

David Abrahams David M. Becker Yamilee Bermingham Katharine Ijams Butt Alantha C. Carter Peter F. Cottone Donald DeCandia Jessica Ann Drezner T. Wilson Eglin, Jr. Mark A. Egner Beth Geter-Douglass Suzanne Haynes Halle Lorraine M. Herr James P. Herring John L. Jacobus Eric R. Jensen Carolyn Kuenne Jeppsen J. Cameron Johnson Kate Murdoch Kern Leslie Pell Linnehan Anne Metcalf Jennifer Powers Mitchell Laura Stifel Murphy Kang-Yup Na Jeffrey Perlman Anne Desmond Ristic William R. Rossmassler III Alice Ganoe Ryden Lauren Goodyear Schramm Wendy Donath Selig Susan E. Short Lindsay S. Suter Robert C. Szuter Carl S. Taggart Christopher M. Thomas Newell M. Thompson John E. Vine Samuel T. Woodworth Aaron G. Woolf

#### Class of 1983

Participation: 19% Class Agent: Zoe Nicolich Nelson

Stephanie L. Bogart Jonathan D. Erdman Louise Matthews Flickinger Laurie Gallup Fusco Beatrice Zenzie Gregory Andrew F. Hawkes Matthew P. Kohut Frank A. McDougald III George Hood McLaughlin III Edwin B. Metcalf Zoe Nicolich Nelson Julia D. Schonfeld Lorna Mack Sheridan Caroline Stewardson Thornewill Mark J. Waks Rena Ann Whitehouse

#### Class of 1984

Participation: 20% Class Agent: Suzanne Lengyel and John Woodward

Lynne Faden Byrne Victoria C.P. Chen Mariorie Wallace Gibson Barbara Straut Goldsmith Daniel R. Herr Meredith Eppel Jylkka Suzanne E. Lengyel Adrienne Spiegel McMullen Sally Snedeker Merz Shin Na Phoebe Vaughn Outerbridge Whitney B. Ross Karen Hamel Simas Sarah Griffin Thompson Edward J. Willard Evan J. Williams John T. Woodward IV

#### Class of 1985

Participation: 21% Class Agent: Lynch Hunt and Stacy Travers Neloms

Laura S. Bennett Brenda Wren Burman Eric M. Bylin John F. Cook, Jr. Leslie Vielbig Del Col Birgit H. Enstrom Tonya Elmore Faulkenburg James S. Hall John W. Hartmann Mary Lawson-Johnston Howe Lynch W. Hunt, Jr. Jonathan W. Jaffee Charles W. Jaques Jon T. McConaughy Lynne Erdman O'Donnell Stephen M. Sinaiko Jared L. Stark Karen Callaway Urisko

#### Class of 1986

Participation: 14% Class Agent: Jonathan Gershen

Jaye Chen Leslie Elmore Cole Jonathan S. Gershen Susan C. Hockings Timothy S. Howard Mitchell J. Klein Elizabeth White Meahl Pamela Kirschner Mitchell Radclyffe L. Roberts Andrew B. Smith Rachael Katzenell Stockton Lisa A. Taitsman

#### Class of 1987

Participation: 24% Class Agent: Randall Walter and Sofia Xethalis

Jennifer Bonini Jonathan M. Bylin Dafna Tapiero Fleischmann Kathryn A. Gellenbeck Keith L. Griffee Lisa Somerstein Kulka Melanie Shendalman Marein-Efron Robin Cook McConaughy Anne L. McDougald Scott N. Miller Jennifer E. Namm Sheila MacKay Power Michael S. Rassweiler Stephanie Richman Rebecca S. Royal Alison Ufford Salem William D. Schafer Rachel Lilienthal Stark Michele Sternberg Craig C. Stuart Randall S. Walter Kiki Wolfkill Sofia D. Xethalis

#### Class of 1988

Participation: 20% Class Agent: Julia Herr Smith

Peter B. Axelrod Erika Palsho Cantin Amy Venable Ciuffreda Miriam Pollard Cohen Marc A. Collins Gillian Flato Doornbos Katherine Greenberg Christine Grounds Taylor K. Hwong Bennett J. Matelson Melissa Baron Murdoch Guinnevere E. Roberts Arianna Rosati Jeremy E. Rothfleisch Julia Herr Smith James D. Strugger

#### Class of 1989

Participation: 16% Class Agent Needed

Amy Warren Alpert Alicia M. Collins Michael B. Cook Laurie Stuart Downs Sarah T. Eslick Karen P. Fredericks Jane Alice Heap Matthew C. Henderson Joshua D. Mezrich Hardy S. Royal Alejandro C. Sagebien Meg Young Yoder

#### Class of 1990

Participation: 19% Class Agent: Lylah Alphonse and David Ragsdale

Lylah M. Alphonse Clayton S. Braddock David P. Carugati Elizabeth Bylin Cook Daniel J. Helmick Benjamin A. Hohmuth Jason M. Hollander Arielle Miller Levitan Michael J. Paci Stephen A. Pollard Jason C. Posnock David A. Ragsdale Lindsay Berkman Roth Sara Matelson Taylor Ramsay W. Vehslage, Jr.

#### Class of 1991

Participation: 19% Class Agent Needed

Navroze M. Alphonse Melissa Rosendorf Calvert Aly G. Cohen Ronald A. DeVilla Colleen Priory Glackin Jennifer A. Kim Jeremy S. Kuris L. Campbell Levy Amy R. Livingston Sarah Beatty Raterman Melissa Collins Scott Fanya U. Stansbury Elisabeth Kahora Taylor

#### Class of 1992

Participation: 23% Class Agent: James Graziano

Jason A. Bilanin Adam Bromwich Ami Shah Brown Kevin M. Capinpin Carolyn S. Cooper Ravindra V. Dalal Michael K. Ferry Benjamin M. Frost Justin R. Geisel James M. Graziano Judson R. Henderson Alexandra Woodford Jennings William McCord Johnston Katherine K. Marquis Meghan Bencze Mayhew Joelle H. Scott Jasper Shahn John D. Stitzer, Jr. Mark W. Trowbridge Jason White David I. Wise Eric R. Wolarsky

#### Class of 1993

Participation: 9% Class Agent: Daniel Ragsdale and Stephen Siegel

Scott J. Feldman Hillary Hayes Benjamin Brett Kuris Jared R. Nussbaum Daniel A. Ragsdale Stephen S. Siegel Julie K. Simon

#### Class of 1994

Participation: 16% Class Agent: Veronica White

Julie Ober Allen Douglas S. Berkman Elissa I. Burr Derya Davis Jessica Seid Dickler Mariah J. Howe Bradford Johnston Daniel J. Oppenheim Sarah J. Silverman Thomas J. Thornton IV Veronica M. S. White Christina Williams Cornelia Wu

#### Class of 1995

Participation: 9% Class Agent: Zaneta Shannon

Andrea Morrison Eckert John H. Helmick Shawn P. O'Connor Zaneta A. Shannon Deborah Pollard Wepman Taryn Esposito White

#### Class of 1996

Participation: 15% Class Agent: Chandler Plohn Dektas and Rebecca Nemiroff Siegel

Aaron M. Beim Mark W. Chatham Chandler Plohn Dektas Peter H. Denby Robert A. Drabiuk Dana M. Falconi Jason S. Fill Kathleen O. Jamieson Galete J. Levin Stephen J. Nanfara Katharine Knapp Schaeffer Liuba L. Shapiro Rebecca Nemiroff Siegel Sarah E. Weeks

#### Class of 1997

Participation: 9% Class Agent Needed

Seth Adler Jane Egan Bertelson Andrew T. Breitenberg Jordan D. Cooper Alexandra Johnston Jeffrey Schor Ameesh R. Shah

#### Class of 1998 Participation: 16%

Class Agent: Giovanna Torchio Robin C. Ackerman Jessica Collins Anderson David Bailey Andrew M. Bordeman Michael Bracken Andrew B.N. Dean Eric D. Hochberg Jessica Kabis Robert E. Paun Pooja Raj Thomas R. Smith Giovanna G. Torchio Matthew J. Weber

#### Class of 1999

Participation: 15% Class Agent: Maria Tardugno Aldrich and Christopher Gerry

Maria L. Aldrich Nili Chernikoff Auerbach Christopher W. Gerry John L. Griffith III Ariana Jakub Anne W. Jamieson Sean N. Merriweather Lawrence M. Miller Alexander J. Nanfara Michael J. Pepperman Benjamin J. Petrick Sarah Danielson Rominski Lauren L. Welsh Janine C. Winant



Class of 2000 Participation: 7% Class Agent: Kyle Lieberman

Abigail S. Kelton Nabil Laoudji Kyle A. Lieberman Natasha Jacques Nolan Kiara L. Rankin Page F. Schmucker Sapna E. Thottathil

#### Class of 2001

Participation: 9% Class Agent: Summer Headley and Sara Peach

Jessica S. Feig Michael Fishbein Alexandra C. H. Nowakowski Sara Peach Edith Petrovics Ford Scudder Amy L. Shearer Eric Z. Skaar

#### Class of 2002 Participation: 11% Class Agent: Christina Koerte

Courtney Bergh Thomas Bohnett Daniel Crosta Sarah H. Elmaleh Jeremiah Johnson Christina Koerte Timon F. Lorenzo John F. Patteson Marlee L. Sayen Ilona Spiro Alexandra Trenholm Warren Jacob Widlitz

#### Class of 2003

Participation: 5% Class Agent: Joanna Bowen Darren Bloom Joanna Bowen Stephen M. Dool Jess T. Grossi Kelley Keegan Elizabeth W. Sayen Shelby Scudder

#### Class of 2004

Participation: 7% Class Agent: Scott Rosenberg

Carly S. Berger A. Templeton Biddle Lillie G. Binder Michelle L. Howe Molly O. Jamieson Lon H. Johnson Catherine Y. Lim Arthur E. Mittnacht IV Scott E. Rosenberg

#### Class of 2005

Participation: 6% Class Agent: Jay Bavishi, Anastasia Dubov and Peter Martin

Jay V. Bavishi Catherine A. Chomiak Christopher Haldane Colin Johnson Megan Keegan Sara M. Schwiebert Mia A. Turner

#### Class of 2006

Participation: 4% Class Agent: David Blitzer and Leslie Shapiro

David Blitzer Jacob M. Fisch Nicole Grossi Frederick D. Mittnacht Leslie R. Shapiro

#### Faculty and Staff

Dean Acquaviva Edem K. Afemeku William M. Asch James G. Atkeson Stephen C. Bailey John W. Baldwin Kimberly A. Ballinger Brian C. Beale Denise G. Bencivengo Barbara A. Brent Stephanie J. Briody Jerome M. Campbell Elizabeth R. Cutler Susan Daly-Rouse Bruce M. Devlin Kelly J. Dun Michael S. Emann Paul Epply-Schmidt Judith Erdman '72 Laurence M. Farhat Susan C. Ferguson **Charles Fetter** Holly L. Fewkes David S. Figueroa-Ortiz Phillis M. Finn Judith R. Fox Beverly G. Gallagher Emily Q. Gallagher Barbara Straut Goldsmith '84 Jane E. Grigger Todd B. Gudgel Andrew C. Hamlin Hillary Hayes '93 Eleanor R. Hero Debra J. Hillmanno Ross A. Hindley Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick Sybil Holland John B. Howe Monika M. Jaeckle Jessica A. Kabis '98 Rachel Kamen David H. LaMotte Sarah S. Latham James Y. Laughlin '80 Harvey Lee John J. Levandowski Matthew Levinson M. Jack S. Madani Barbara Maloney Yves Marcuard Cecilia C. Marquez Thomas E. Matlock Elisa J. Matthes Barbara J. McQuade Patricia McStravick Judith Michaels Catherine Miller Margery F. Miller Jennifer E. Mischner Maryann F. Ortiz Christopher Patterson Cynthia H. Peifer Karen E. Pike Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Tara W. Quigley Susan M. Reichlin Elizabeth S. C. Rizza Jeffrey D. Rubens

Michelle Ruess Henry G. Rulon-Miller George B. Sanderson Sarah K. Saven Andrea A. Schafer Aaron W. Schomburg Kathy Schulte Maria E. Shepard Marie L. Shock Daniel J. Skvir Lisa R. Smoots Cindy F. Stadulis Susan E. Stein William A. Stoltzfus III Jill L. Thomas Carlton H. Tucker Roslyn G. Vanderbilt Wendy B. Varga Jennifer E. Vradenburgh James W. Walker Doreen K. Weinberg Ann M. Wiley '70 Mary K. Williams Peter A. Wood Dolores Wright Beth J. Yakoby Donna S. Zarzecki

#### CURRENT PARENTS

CLASS OF 2007 Participation: 48% Class Parents: Patty and Dave Beard Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Mr. and Mrs. James V. Bowen Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Mr. and Mrs. David S. Chow Mr. and Mrs. David J. Coghlan Ms. Jan Hionas Curran Drs. Karen and Oliver Elbert Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow Dr. and Mrs. Craig A. Feder Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Ferguson Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. Jan H. Gabin and Dr. Jane A. Owens Sherri and Vic Garber Drs. Raj and Vinod Gupta Mr. and Mrs. Steven D. Heller Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Hyman Kurt and Ida Karl Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Mr. David H. LaMotte and Ms. Jani Rachelson Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Y. Lim Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Z. Liu Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Millner '71 Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Dr. and Mrs. George M. Plasko Mr. and Mrs. Indrasena Y. Reddy Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Scheeren

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy A. Spector Ms. Susan E. Stein Mr. Dennis J. Stoker and Ms. Victoria L. Stabile Mr. and Mrs. James R. Suyo Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf Ms. Sharon M. Worthington Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Yellin

#### CLASS OF 2008

Participation: 75% Class Parent: Colleen Exter Huckel Robyn Agri Mr. and Mrs. Hoyt Ammidon III Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Batt Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Berk Dr. John Brennan and Dr. Jean Baum Mr. and Mrs. William F. Brossman Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr. Mr. Mark J. Carvlin and Ms. Martha A. Nowell Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cichonski Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffiin '78) Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook '56 Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Curtis III Ms. Elizabeth R. Cutler and Mr. Thomas G. Kreutz Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Donovan Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore Drago Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Professor Nathaniel J. Fisch and Dr. Tobe M. Fisch Mr. Douglas Massey and Ms. Susan T. Fiske Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. and Mrs. David R. Gatarz Mr. and Mrs. David R. Geltzer Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. and Mrs. Jerem M. Gordon '72 Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Gunn Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Julia W. Holland Mr. and Mrs. Hervé J. Hoppenot Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel and Dr. Kirk D. Huckel Mr. and Mrs. Blaine L. Hummel Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer Mr. and Mrs. Livingston Johnson Ms. Lynda S. Kamer Drs. Rachana and Anand Kulkarni Dr. John S. Landy and Dr. Gloria B. DiMonte Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lee Mr. Fred M. Levinton and Ms. Elizabeth M. Phillips Dr. Dong Li and Mrs. Zhicheng Yang Mr. Charles B. Liebling and Ms. Sharon Krengel Mr. and Mrs. Mark B. Madden Mr. and Mrs. John E. Maher, Jr.

Elaine and Frank McCarron

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Mischner Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Mr. and Mrs. Raymond D. O'Brien, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Reverend and Mrs. Joseph O. Olorunnisola Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Oresky Mr. Dilip Patel and Mrs. Niti Patel Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Ruvinsky Dr. Jonathan R. Sachs and Dr. Susan Bakewell Sachs Mr. and Mrs. Laurence H. Sanford III (Lynn Behr '68) Mark and Judy Sarvary Mr. Joel M. Schwartz and Ms. Corrine A. O'Hara Mr. and Mrs. Roger A. Shapiro Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Ms. Marybeth Tamayo Dr. Despina Terris Dr. Mary Toporcer Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wilson Ms. Kate Winton and Mr. John W. Baldwin Dr. Jan B. Wollack and Ms. Marian L. Conroy Dr. Eugene H. Young and Dr. Sophia C. Young

#### CLASS OF 2009

Participation: 67% Class Parents: Susan and Hank Bristol '72 Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Altman Mr. C. Sean Beardsley Mr. John G. Bowen and Ms. Diana M. Nova Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Mr. Henry Platt Bristol II '72 and Mrs. Susan Pikaart Bristol Mr. and Mrs. Blair J. Capriotti, Sr. Mr. Gene L. Chertock and Ms. Ariel B. Perelmuter Robert V. Clint and Barbara L. Peterson-Clint Dr. and Mrs. Barry M. Concool Mr. and Mrs. Guy O. Cook Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Deutsch Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Dool, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. James W. Dwyer Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Farina Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Felton Dr. Keith J. Fishbein and Dr. Nancy L. Feldman Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Fritz Mr. Jan H. Gabin and Dr. Jane A. Owens Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel Dr. Milos D. Graonic and Ms. Sasha Dragas-Graonic Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Dr. Christopher Gribbin and Dr. Dorota Gribbin

Mr. John A. Grudzina and Mrs. Dorothea M. Grudzina Ms. Debra A. Jabs Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Mr. Matthew A. Kowalski and Dr. Roberta Leslie Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Krech Mr. James S. Lanard and Dr. Regina M. Gorman Ms. Cynthia M. Laskin Dr. Norman B. Lavinson Mr. and Mrs. Emmett J. Lescroart Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Dr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Mannino Mr. and Mrs. Horacio R. Marquez Dr. and Mrs. Charles F. Martinson Drs. Richard and Elisa Matthes Mr. and Mrs. David C. McCourt Dr. and Mrs. George W. McDonald Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Milizzo Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Muscara Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Mr. and Mrs. Eugene L. Podsiadlo Mr. Daniel A. Popkin Mr. and Mrs. Joseph V. Raborn Mr. and Mrs. Philip Realmuto Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly Mr. Gregorio Rodriguez and Ms. Maritza Abreu Mr. Elliot L. Savitzky and Ms. Karen E. Ahern Ms. Anne M. Setzer Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel Mr. and Mrs. Renard H. Smoots Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. James A. Straus Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sword, Jr. (Martha Sullivan '73) Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Turner, Sr. Ms. Jill D. Turner Mr. and Mrs. Gustav M. Vik Mr. and Mrs. H. Allen White III Mr. and Mrs. Clifford C. Wilson Jr. CLASS OF 2010 Participation: 64% Class Parents: Tracey and Tom Gates '78

Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Mr. and Mrs. Aneesh Bakshi Mr. Richard Barrett and Ms. Susan Gosin Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Ms. Tara Cannon Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Casey Mr. Jose A. Castro and Ms. Ana M. Colon Mr. and Mrs. Earl Y. Chen Renee and Chris Constantini Mr. Pierre-Yves Cossard Mr. Scott A. Crum and Ms. Lisa Pretecrum

Ms. Elizabeth R. Cutler and Mr. Thomas G. Kreutz Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Dr. and Mrs. Fitzroy W. Dawkins Drs. Karen and Oliver Elbert Mr. Paul Epply-Schmidt and Reverend Joanne Epply-Schmidt Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Mr. and Mrs. David R. Geltzer Dr. Donald R. Gerecke and Dr. Marion K. Gordon Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. Michael Gluck Mr. and Mrs. Fred Golden Ms. Kimberly A. Groome '78 and Mr. Kevin O. Curran Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Hamel Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Haney Mr. and Mrs. Samuel F. Holzhammer Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel and Dr. Kirk D. Huckel Dr. and Mrs. Krishan G. Kalra Mr. Satish S. Karandikar Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Mr. and Mrs. Boris Katz Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Kelly Mr. David H. LaMotte and Ms. Jani Rachelson Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner Mr. and Mrs. Cristopher Maloney Mr. Michael S. Manning and Mrs. Sharon L. Hoffman-Manning Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mantell '76 Mr. Tim W. E. Maudlin and Mrs. Vishnya Maudlin Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence O. Meekins Mr. Lee C. Mitchell and Ms. Carolyn Abbate Ramesh and Deeta Nair Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Oresky Mr. and Mrs. Kim A. Otis '72 Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Pryor Mr. and Mrs. William T. Ouinn Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Ratner Dr. and Mrs. Donald P. Rosen Mr. Joel M. Schwartz and Ms. Corrine A. O'Hara Mr. and Mrs. G. Carter Sednaoui Dr. Sandra Sharon and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon David and Robin Shipper Mr. Boris Shkuta and Ms. Elena Chugunova Ms. Henrietta E. Snyder Mr. Tao Song and Mrs. Jialiang Qin Mr. Dennis J. Stoker and Ms. Victoria L. Stabile Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Tully Ms. Sheryl A. Vazzano Drs. Yen Wei and Jane Cai Mr. and Mrs. Neil Weiner Dr. David J. Weissmann and Dr. Elizabeth V. Roberts Ms. Elizabeth Westergaard '78 and Mr. Thomas B. Kilbourne Ms. Kate Winton and Mr. John W. Baldwin

Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Yellin

#### CLASS OF 2011

Participation: 76% Class Parents: Jill Goldman '74 and Larry Richards

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Altman Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. David P. Carberry Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Mr. and Mrs. Allen I. Cohen Mr. David W. Crane and Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye Mr. and Mrs. Stephen T. Davis Mr. and Mrs. Leonardo DeCandia Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Doll, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Michael I. Falcon Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Frieder Mr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Garry (Julia Penick '77) Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Dr. and Mrs. Steven R. Gecha Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Gibson '84) Mr. and Mrs. Rick J. Giles Dr. Judith A. Glogau '76 and Mr. Frederick Razzaghi Ms. Jill L. Goldman '74 and Mr. Lawrence A. Richards Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. Ioffreda Ms. Ronit James Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Drs. Gary and Robin Karpf Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Drs. Thomas and Jennifer Kearney Mr. Michael J. Kelly Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Krech Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. and Mrs. Chi M. Lu Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Mr. and Mrs. David C. McCourt Mr. Arthur E. Mittnacht III '72 and Mrs. Moira J. Mittnacht Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Drs. R. David and Mary Beth Reynolds Mr. Michael K. Rigby and Ms. Wendy W. Hom Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Mr. Glenn C. Schroeder and Ms. Janet S. Wong Mr. David Seto and Ms. Pearl Wong Seto Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Smukler Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Jon and Meredith Stevens Mr. and Mrs. Randall B. Sunberg Dr. Mary Toporcer Mr. and Mrs. Gustav M. Vik Mr. and Mrs. John J. Walker

Mr. and Mrs. Warren W. Ward Dr. Daniel J. Wasser and Dr. Karen T. Randall Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost

#### CLASS OF 2012

Participation: 68% Class Parents: Janet and Martin O'Brien Mr. Eric J. Applegate and Ms. Deborah B. Tesser Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Mr. Paul A. Becker and Mrs. Holly Burks Becker '77 Mr. David Bonk and Ms. Sharon McCrae Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Bucklee Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Burt Dr. Gregory G. Chu and Ms. Susan S. Li Mr. and Mrs. Abdulrasul Damji Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Dr. and Mrs. Fitzrov W. Dawkins Dr. and Mrs. James W. Dwyer Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Fritz Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. Michael Gluck Mr. and Mrs. David E. Goldberg Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr. Mr. Daniel Halpern and Ms. Jeanne W. Carter Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hirsch Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Jensen '82. Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Keegan, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. James B. Kilgore '63 Mr. and Mrs. Brad Lawrence Mr. Peter A. Miller and Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Mr. Andrew W. Outerbridge and Mrs. Phoebe Vaughn Outerbridge '84 Mr. Dilip Patel and Mrs. Niti Patel Drs. Ivan and Elena Petrovic Mr. and Mrs. George Poltorak Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Mr. and Mrs. John G. Quigley Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Quigley Mr. Joel S. Raab and Mrs. Gayle M. Share-Raab Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Scheeren Mr. and Mrs. Renard H. Smoots Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Smukler Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. James A. Straus Gert and Stephanie van Manen Ms. Sheryl A. Vazzano Mr. and Mrs. Clive A. Walcott Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Mr. Stephen Williams and

Ms. C. Treby Williams '80

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Wood Mr. Clifford W. Zink and Ms. Emily D. Croll

#### CLASS OF 2013

Participation: 64% Class Parents: Joe and Lynne Kossow

Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Mr. William M. Asch and Dr. Gina DelGiudice Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Mr. John G. Bowen and Ms. Diana M. Nova Dr. Gary R. Brickner and Ms. Jane Kelly Mr. Henry Platt Bristol II '72 and Mrs. Susan Pikaart Bristol Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin '78) Evelyn Turner Counts '74 Mr. David W. Crane and Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye Jody Erdman '72 Andrew and Therese Fav Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Frieder Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel Mr. and Mrs. Louis C. Guarino '79 Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Hamel Ms. Ronit James Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Mr. Satish S. Karandikar Mr. Amit Karna and Ms. Pallavi Verma Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Mr. Michael J. Kelly Jane H. Kenyon '79 and Kevin R. Kenyon Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham Mr. Robin B. Laylin and Ms. Laura D. Baird-Lavlin Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner Mr. and Mrs. M. Jack S. Madani Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. Martucci Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord III Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Paneyko Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Persky Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Drs. R. David and Mary Beth Reynolds Mr. Kevin P. Reynolds and Ms. Karen L. Seav Mr. and Mrs. G. Carter Sednaoui Mr. David Seto and Ms. Pearl Wong Seto Mr. and Mrs. John C. Urisko III (Karen Callaway '85) Mr. and Mrs. Neil Weiner Ms. Elizabeth Westergaard '78 and Mr. Thomas B. Kilbourne

#### CLASS OF 2014

Participation: 75% Class Parents: Wil Wong and Tama Matsuoka

Mr. and Mrs. Farhad Bonakdar Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Booth Mr. and Mrs. Sean P. Brennan Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Doll, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. John G. Edelblut Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Fasolo Mr. and Mrs. Husayn Ferguson Mr. Jeffrey J. Freedman and Dr. Melissa Hubsher Freedman Dr. Judith A. Glogau '76 and Mr. Frederick Razzaghi Ms. Jill L. Goldman '74 and Mr. Lawrence A. Richards Mr. Todd B. Gudgel and Ms. Colleen A. Foy Mr. and Mrs. James S. Hall '85 Dr. Sadeer B. Hannush and Dr. Lorena Riveroll-Hannush Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. and Mrs. Terrence O. Leggett Mr. Ye Li and Ms. Angela Deng Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Lieberman Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Mascioli Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Laurie and Andy Okun Mr. and Mrs. Vinayak J. Patade Ms. Wendy J. Pearl Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Quigley Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Racine Dr. and Mrs. Norman R. Rosenthal Mr. and Mrs. A. V. Shannon III '79 Mr. and Mrs. Donn G. Sharer, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Mr. and Mrs. Randall B. Sunberg Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Szuter John and Maude Tatar Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Carlton H. Tucker Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy K. Woo Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Wood Mr. Clifford W. Zink and

Ms. Emily D. Croll

#### CLASS OF 2015

Participation: 77% Class Parents: Leslie Straut Ward '80 and Grant Ward

Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley
Mr. David W. Crane and Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce M. Devlin
Dr. and Mrs. James W. Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Erickson Andrew and Therese Fay Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Gardner Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Ms. Beth A. Golden Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Mr. and Mrs. Graham C. Goldsmith (Barbara Straut '84) Dr. Milos D. Graonic and Ms. Sasha Dragas-Graonic Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek Mrs. Gwyneth M. Langeler Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lee Mr. Stephen E. LeMenager and Ms, Laura A, Huntsman Mr. and Mrs. Cristopher Maloney Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Matlock Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Mr. and Mrs. Marc A. Moran '78 Ramesh and Deeta Nair Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Panevko Mr. Kevin P. Reynolds and Ms. Karen L. Seav Mr. Michael K. Rigby and Ms. Wendy W. Hom Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Mr. and Mrs. Michael Slattery Mr. and Mrs. Newell M. Thompson '82 (Sarah Griffin '84) Prof. David F. Venturo and Ms. Jeanne C. Conerly Mr. and Mrs. Gustav M. Vik Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Mr. Stephen Williams and Ms. C. Treby Williams '80

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Wood

#### CLASS OF 2016

Participation: 77% Class Parents: Isabella de la Houssaye and David Crane Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Mr. Eric J. Applegate and Ms. Deborah B. Tesser Dr. Kofi D. Benefo and Dr. Prema A. Kurien Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Bernardi Mr. and Mrs. Dimitri Bilenkin Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Mr. and Mrs. Earl Y. Chen Mr. David W. Crane and Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye Mr. and Mrs. Bruce M. Devlin Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner Mr. Jeffrey J. Freedman and Dr. Melissa Hubsher Freedman Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Fried Dr. and Mrs. Steven R. Gecha Mr. and Mrs. David E. Goldberg Mr. Todd B. Gudgel and Ms. Colleen A. Fov Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. loffreda

Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80 Ronald Li, M.D. and Carol Chiang-Li Mr. and Mrs. John E. Maher, Jr. Ms. Gloria I. Martinez Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord III Mr. Lee C. Mitchell and Ms. Carolyn Abbate Laurie and Andy Okun Drs. Ivan and Elena Petrovic Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Mrs. Sheila M. Power '87 and Mr. Sean L. Power Dr. and Mrs. Norman R. Rosenthal Ms. Tracy Ruggiero Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Dr. and Mrs. Peter H. Schafer Mr. Aaron and Mrs. Erin Schomburg Ms. Marsha Shainwald Mr. and Mrs. Donn G. Sharer, Jr. Dr. Mary Toporcer Mr. and Mrs. John C. Urisko III (Karen Callaway '85) Dr. and Mrs. Nir Yakoby

#### CLASS OF 2017

Participation: 63% Class Parents: Peter Gibson and Margie Wallace Gibson '84 Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin '78) Ms. Rosy S. DaFonseca Mr. and Mrs. Abdulrasul Damji Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Delaney III Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Dr. Judith A. Glogau '76 and Mr. Frederick Razzaghi Mr. and Mrs. Graham C. Goldsmith (Barbara Straut '84) Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Hartley Mrs. Nichelle J. Hill Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hirsch Mr. and Mrs. Dinesh C. Jain Dr. and Mrs. Daniel P. Keenan Ms. Tunisia D. King Ms. Christine Lamin Mr. Matthew Levinson and Ms. Priyanthi Alahendra Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Mr. and Mrs. Kurt D. Marttila Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 Mr. Tim W. E. Maudlin and Mrs. Vishnya Maudlin Howard and Jennifer Mimnaugh Mr. Joel S. Raab and Mrs. Gavle M. Share-Raab Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Raterman (Sarah Beatty '91) Mr. and Mrs. Todd W. Russo Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Mr. and Mrs. G. Carter Sednaoui Mr. and Mrs. A. V. Shannon III '79 Mr. and Mrs. Michael Slattery Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Dr. Jiang Zhao and Ms. Ruozhen Chen

Mr. and Mrs. Kendrick W. White

#### CLASS OF 2018

Participation: 80% Class Parents: Gigi and Jim Goldman

Mr. and Mrs. David C. Blaxill Mr. and Mrs. Sean P. Brennan Mr. and Mrs. Christian C. Brune Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook, Jr. '85 (Elizabeth Bylin '90) Mr. and Mrs. James A. Dun Mr. James L. Eberly and Dr. Andrea C. Eberly Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Fasolo Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Mr. Todd B. Gudgel and

Ms. Colleen A. Foy Mr. and Mrs. James S. Hall '85 Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Mr. and Mrs. Taras M. Kravec Mr. Robin B. Laylin and

Ms. Laura D. Baird-Laylin Drs, Stephen and Mara Leveson Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Lieberman Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Lien Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brent Meadows Mr. Lars M. S. Merk Mr. Peter A. Miller and

Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber Michael and Jill Mundenar Dr. Ramesh Nagarajan and

Dr. Padmaja Ganapathy Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Ortiz Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens

Mr. Michael K. Rigby and Ms. Wendy W. Hom

Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Ruvinsky Dr. and Mrs. Peter H. Schafer Mr. Aaron and Mrs. Erin Schomburg Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Mr. and Mrs. Newell M. Thompson '82 (Sarah Griffin '84) Mr. and Mrs. Carlton H. Tucker Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52

Mr. and Mrs. Kendrick W. White Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Wood

#### CLASS OF 2019

Participation: 77% Class Parents: Joanne and Hisham Elkadi Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Bernardi

Dr. and Mrs. Gerard P. Brophy Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook, Jr. '85 (Elizabeth Bylin '90)

Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner

Mr. and Mrs. James A. Dun

Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman

Dr. and Mrs. Hisham S. Elkadi

Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Emann

Mr. and Mrs. Donato Gasparro

Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier

Mr. and Mrs. Wade Hall Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Herzer

Mr. Kamal Kasera and Ms. Ritu Jajodia

Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80

Mr. and Mrs. Terrence O. Leggett Dr. Gregory P. Licholai Sr. and Ms. Charlotte N. DuHamel Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario Mr. and Mrs. H. Courtney McLaughlin Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord III Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Miller Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Patterson Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Racine Mr. and Mrs. Adam B. Rogers Mr. and Mrs. Igor Roitburg Maria Shepard and Charles Hogshire Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Smukler Lisa and Mark Tatum Mr. Mark E. Thierfelder and Ms. Courtney A. Lederer Mr. and Mrs. Juan Vazquez Mrs. Kimberly A. Vine John E. Vine '82 Mr. and Mrs. Clive A. Walcott

#### CLASS OF 2020

Participation: 75% Class Parents: Jill and Michael Mundenar

Ms. LaVerne Champion
Mr. David W. Crane and
Ms. Isabella L. de la Houssaye
Mr. and Mrs. Graham C. Goldsmith (Barbara Straut '84)
Mr. and Mrs. M. Jack S. Madani
Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76
Michael and Jill Mundenar
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton
Mr. Andrew M. Toscano and Ms. Lena Khatcherian

Ms. Vanessa Walker

#### Grandparents

Grandparent gifts were made in honor of their grandchildren who attended Princeton Day School during the 2006-2007 school year.

Mr. and Mrs. Luke J. Antonacci Matthew Cavuto '13 Ashley Cavuto '17

Mr. and Mrs, George G. Atkeson Meade Atkeson '11 Mary E. Atkeson '13 Abigail Atkeson '17

Mrs. Irving Backinoff Blake Backinoff '09 Brooks H.Q. Backinoff '12

Mrs. William L. Bentley Nathan Drezner '16 Benjamin L. Drezner '19

Mrs. Sidney Blaxill Grace Blaxill '18

Reverend and Mrs. Edwin C. Bockstiegel Christopher H. Gibson '10 Katherine W. Gibson '11 Connor E. Gibson '12 Coby V. Gibson '17 Mr. Thomas C. Brahaney Caylin E. L. Brahaney '11 Charles Brahaney '15

Mr. Abraham Brook Dina Sharon '10

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Burks Sarah Brennan '14 Elizabeth Brennan '18

Mr. Robert C. Burns Erin Burns '08 Kelsey Burns '10

Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Cluett Claire B. Stanton '11 Eloise W. Stanton '14 Daphne Stanton '17 Zoe A. Stanton '20

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook '56 Josie A. Cook '18 Zoe F. Cook '19

Mrs. Lawrence C. Dalley Jr. Samuel Shannon '14 Agnes Shannon '17

Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse Rowan Schomburg '16 Elena Schomburg '18

Mr. William R. Epply Aidan Epply-Schmidt '10

Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Spencer E. B. Mooney '13

Mrs. Jean Farina Anthony Farina '09

Mr. and Mrs. R. Lindwood Faxon Meade Atkeson '11 Mary E. Atkeson '13 Abigail Atkeson '17

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Forsyth Meghan M. Shapiro '08

Mr. and Mrs. John Fuhrman James Fuhrman '10

Mr. Frank A. Garry Matthew Garry '11

Mr. and Mrs. Moore Gates, Jr. Sheridan L. Gates '10

Mr. and Mrs. Emile F. Gentile Daniel Gentile '07

Mrs. Pauline Gerenza Alexander Ioffreda '11 Nicholas Ioffreda '16

Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goldman Bailey M. Richards '11 Mallory Richards '14

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Gosnell Peter Travers '08 Georgia Travers '09 Mary G. Travers '14

Dr. and Mrs. Glen H. Gould Alexander Gould '13 Benjamin Gould '17

Mr. and Mrs. James J. Groome William Curran-Groome '10 Dr. and Mrs. James A. Gunn Remy Q. Gunn '08

Mr. and Mrs. Leon Guy Alexus E. Davis '11

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Haggerty Joseph Haggerty II '15

Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hall, Jr. Jake T. Hall '14 Kyra F. Hall '18

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hanson Eliza Hanson '10 Abigail Hanson '12 Perry Hanson '14

Mrs. Evelyn S. Hecker Savannah Hecker '10 Hunter S. L. Hecker '12

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Henegar Alexander Gould '13 Benjamin Gould '17

Mrs. Marie Hoffman Anthony Farina '09

Mr. William P. Howe Tyler Howe '09

Mrs. Marjorie Hyman Erica K. Hyman '07

Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Jacobson Hadley P. Jacobson '14 Austin Jacobson '16

Mr. and Mrs. Isadore Kamer Michael Malyn '08

Mr. Robert M. Kaye and Dr. Diane Upright Zoe Fried '16

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Kemp Merritt E. Harlan '12 Jonathan K. Harlan '15 Grace E. Harlan '18

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Laughlin '43 (Julia Gallup '55) Katelyn Laughlin '16 Maggie J. Laughlin '19

Mr. Peter Leddy Dennis Cannon '10 Caitlin Cannon '11

Dr. and Mrs. Harvey Lefkowitz Malia Leveson '18 Jared Leveson '18

Mr. Emil W. Lehmann Nicholas Lehmann '09

Mrs. Rose M. Linville Cameron Linville '09 Sarah Louise Linville '14

Kathleen H. Lyons, M.D. Chloe Johnson '13

Mr. and Mrs. Abraham Mann Benjamin Fisch '08

Dr. Ernest Mario and Mrs. Mildred Mario Griffin Mario '14 Madeleine Mario '19

#### ANNUAL FUND ANNUAL REPORT 2006-2007

Mrs. Gordon Marttila Edward Marttila '17

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Martucci Daniel Martucci '13

Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Emily C. Matthews '14 Hailey Matthews '17 Edward E. Matthews, III '20

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. McHugh Michael P. Tucker '14 Caitlin Tucker '18

Mr. and Mrs. George H. McLaughlin II Charlotte M. Williams '12 Anna D. Williams '15

Mr. and Mrs. Champ Meyercord Edward Meyercord '13 Isabel Meyercord '16 Charlotte Meyercord '19

Mr. and Mrs. Celso Miragaya Alexander Miragaya '10

Mr. John F. Nowell Graeme Carvlin '08

Dr. Richard K. Olsson Tyler Olsson '12

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin P. Oresky Matthew Oresky '08 Adam Oresky '10

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Pajer Emma Pajer '09

Mr. and Ms. Peter G. Peterson Alexander Peterson '18 Michael B. Peterson '19

Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Hadley P. Jacobson '14 Austin Jacobson '16

Mrs. Marilyn Posner Noam Yakoby '16 Eyal E. Yakoby '20

Drs. Robert and Marjorie Raab Sam A. Share-Raab '12 Gillian Share-Raab '17

Felicity Cope Roberts '51 Walter Emann '19

Mr. and Mrs. Richard I. Roberts Dylan T. Quigley '12 Emma Quigley '14

Shepherd K. Roberts '47 Walter Emann '19

Mr. and Mrs. William J.O. Roberts Sophia V. Weissmann '10

Ms. Esther Rocco Michael Milizzo '09

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic B. Rudt Sophia Bernardi '16 Samuel Bernardi '19

Colonel and Mrs. Homer C. Schmidt Aidan Epply-Schmidt '10

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Schreier Megan Davis '10 Dr. Harold T. Shapiro and Dr. Vivian Shapiro Jacob Eisenberg '12 Sophia Eisenberg '13

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Shavel Aaron I. Shavel '11 Jacob Shavel '15

Mr. & Mrs. Irwin Shipper W. Daniel Shipper '10

Mrs. Ellen Sonnenfeldt W. Daniel Shipper '10

Mr. and Mrs. C. Barnwell Straut Walker B. Ward '12 Campbell Goldsmith '15 Sophie Ward '15 Mason Ward '15 Lily Goldsmith '17 Marguerite Goldsmith '20

Mrs. William Sword, Sr. Will Sword '09

Mrs. William D. Tucker, Jr. Michael P. Tucker '14 Caitlin Tucker '18

Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Bailey Outerbridge '12

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 Christopher H. Gibson '10 Katherine W. Gibson '11 Connor E. Gibson '12 Coby V. Gibson '17

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Westergaard Jason A. Kilbourne '10 Peter Kilbourne '13

Mrs. Brenda K. Wislar William Powers '11 Frederick B. Powers '12 Peter F. Powers '12

Dr. and Mrs. Karl H. Zaininger Alexander Luke Zaininger '18

#### Parents of Alumnae/i, Former Faculty and Staff, Former Trustees, Friends

Anonymous

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Ackerman Dr. Alexander M. Ackley, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Ellis B. Anderson Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Anzel Mrs. Yolan G. Arlett Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Babick Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Bachelder III (Louise Mason '54) Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Bailey Susan Smith Baldwin '57 Mrs. Ellen Boneparth Banash Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Banks, Jr. Mr. Lewis Barber Mr. and Mrs. Kalyan K. Basu Mrs. Peter B. Benchley Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Bender Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. Berger Linda Staniar Bergh '66 Dr. and Mrs. Sheldon S. Berkman



Mr. Eugene D. Biddle, Jr. Dr. Alan Bilanin Mr. and Mrs. Sanford B. Bing Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Blatterfein Mrs. Sidney Blaxill Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. Bloom Professor and Mrs. William E. Bonini Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Bordeman Dr. and Mrs. Steve W. Borrus Ms. Helen R. Bosley Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brent Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Brill Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody Mr. Henry Platt Bristol II '72 and Mrs. Susan Pikaart Bristol Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bromwich Olive Schulte Brown '43 Mrs. Graham M. Brush, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. William P. Burks Dr. and Mrs. Graham H. Burton Rebecca W. Bushnell '70 Mr. and Mrs. Peter V. Buttenheim Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Campbell Mr. and Mrs. Jerome M. Campbell Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Campbell Dr. and Mrs. Robert D. Capinpin Ms. Eva Carey Ms. Donna D. Carson Alantha C. Carter '82 Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Caruso Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Caruso, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. James J. Chandler Mrs. Hayward H. Chappell Professor and Mrs. Theodore Chase, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Merkle Cherry Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Paul H. Chew Mr. Alan Chimacoff and Ms. Joan S. Girgus Amy Venable Ciuffreda '88 Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Collins Mr. John W. Craig Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Crane, Jr. Ms. Irene Crawley Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Curtis III Mr. and Mrs. John G. Danielson Mr. and Mrs. E. Martin Davidoff Mr. and Mrs. Henry T. Davis Margaret Munro Dayton '40 Mr. and Mrs. Guy K. Dean III '55 Mr. and Mrs. John H. Denny, Sr. Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. DiBianca Mr. Donald T. Dickson Ruth Kemmerer Dorf '27

Mr. Robert E. Dougherty '43 and Mrs. Patricia Paine-Dougherty Mr. Clifton W. Draper Mrs. Frank S. Dudley, Jr. Christina Bachelder Dufresne '77 Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Duncan II (Nellie Oliphant '51) Reverend and Mrs. Craig R. Dykstra Mrs. Patricia S. Echeverria Dr. and Mrs. Norman H. Edelman Mr. and Mrs. John E. Egner, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Shawn W. Ellsworth '75 David Erdman '46 Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Michael P. Erdman '50 Mr. and †Mrs. Peter E. B. Erdman '43 Mrs. R. Kenneth Fairman Mrs. Jean Farina Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Farina Barbara Pettit Finch '47 Mr. and Mrs. Samuel C. Finnell III '74 (Mary Murdoch '76) Mr. and Mrs. David Firth Mr. and Mrs. Stuart A. Fisher Daisy Harper Fitch '52 Mrs. David S. Fitton, Sr. Nancy Shannon Ford '54 Mr. and Mrs. Douglas C. Forer Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Forsyth Ms. Betty Ann Fort Ms. Frances A. Fox Mr. and Mrs. H. Jonathan Fox Mr. and Mrs. David A. Frothingham Mary Pettit Funk '41 Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gallagher Mr. and †Mrs. George H. Gallup III '45 (†Kingsley Hubby '56) Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Ganoe Mr. and Mrs. Alfred W. Gardner '44 (Katharine Gulick '48) Mr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Garry (Julia Penick '77) Mr. and Mrs. Moore Gates, Jr. '42 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Mr. Joseph F. Gerdes and Mrs. Berna Itez-Gerdes Mr. Peter G. Gerry Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Goldberg Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goldman Mr. and Mrs. George S. Gordon William P. Graff '75 Mr. and Mrs. Howard L. Green Mr. and Mrs. William S. Greenberg

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. James J. Groome Mr. and Mrs. Joseph T. Grossi Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Grounds Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Gund Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Gunn Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hall, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. John P. Harrison Dr. and Mrs. John F. Hartmann Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Harvey Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Hatfield Jennifer Chandler Hauge '78 Mr. and Mrs. Winthrop S. Headley Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Helmick Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Henkel Ms. Gayle Henkin and

Mr. Thomas P. Smith Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Highland Mr. and Mrs. M. Roch Hillenbrand J. Robert Hillier '52 Mr. and Mrs. Herbert W. Hobler Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Hofmann, Jr, Ms. Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick and Mr. Michael D. Lemonick

Mr. and Mrs. William N. Hoover Mrs. Benjamin F. Houston Dr. and Mrs. Charles B. Howard Mr. and Mrs. John B. Howe Mrs. Aubrey Huston, Jr. Ms. Tamara Jakub Mr. and Mrs. Daniel H. Jamieson, Jr. Mrs. Marius B. Jansen Mr. and Mrs. Peter Jaques Ms. Barbara L. Johnson Mrs. Betty W. Johnson and

Mr. Douglas F. Bushnell Mr. and Mrs. Gregory V. Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Hallett Johnson, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Martin P. Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnston Mr. and Mrs. E. Michael Joye John W. Kalpin, Jr. '72 Mr. and Mrs. Raman Kapur Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Katzoff Mr. and Mrs. Stanton C. Kelton III Jane H. Kenyon '79 and Kevin R. Kenyon

Mr. John M. Kerekes and Mrs. Wendy S. Toth-Kerekes Mr. and Mrs. Maurice P. Knapp Mrs. Frederick M. Knott Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Koch Mr. and Mrs. Ludwig M. Koerte Mr. and Mrs. Allen J. Korenjak Mrs. Robert E. Kuenne Dr. and Mrs. Jay D. Kuris Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Lambert III Sally Kuser Lane '42 Mr. and Mrs. Ralph V. Lanni Mr. Paul A. Lanzotti Sheila Hanan Lathrop '67 Mr. and Mrs. James B. Laughlin '43 (Julia Gallup '55) Leighton Laughlin '41 Yuki Moore Laurenti '75 Roberta Harper Lawrence '38 Mr. and Mrs. Peter O. Lawson-Johnston Louis Levine '69 Mr. and Mrs. Henry A. Lieberman Mr. and Mrs. William T. Lifland

Mr. David Nin Shin Liu and Mrs. Celia W. Liu Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Lloyd Ms. Lila B. Lohr Mary Woodbridge Lott '67 Mr. and Mrs. David J. Lutz Dr. Burton G. Malkiel and Dr. Nancy Weiss Malkiel Mr. and Mrs. Lowell E. Mann Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Charles F. Mapes, Jr. '48 Mr. and Mrs. Jules W. Marcus Mrs. Barbara K. Marion Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Marshall, Jr. Mr. and † Mrs. Henry H. Matelson Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Sanders Maxwell '32 John McCarthy III '62 Dr. and Mrs. Bruce McClellan Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. McCormick Dr. and Mrs. Peter A. McCue Mr. and Mrs. George H. McLaughlin II Mr. and Mrs. John T. McLoughlin Wendy Lawson-Johnston McNeil '70 Edwin H. Metcalf '51 Mr. and Mrs. Frank W. Miller Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Miller Nancy B. Miller '57 Polly T. Miller '63 Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Milstein Professor Kurt Mislow and Dr. Jacqueline Mislow

Drs. Shiow and Hsiu-ping Lin

Ms. Ai Constance Handa Moore Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Mr. and Mrs. Norman Morgenstern Mr. and Mrs. Dale F. Morrison Drs. V. K. and Su Narayanan Marina Turkevich Naumann '56 Dr. and Mrs. Vincent C. Noonan, Jr. Mr. Edward J. O'Brien and Mrs. Ilene S. O'Brien Mr. and Mrs. John R. O'Brien Dr. Richard K. Olsson Robert H. Olsson '78 Dr. and Mrs. Adeoye Y. Olukotun Mrs. Patricia Osander Dr. Marc J. Ostro and Dr. Evelyn Godin-Ostro Ms. Bente L. Ott Mr. Andrew W. Outerbridge and Mrs. Phoebe Vaughn Outerbridge '84 Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Paci Mr. and Mrs. Hamlin A. Pakradooni Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Palsho Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Mr. and Mrs. John M. Peach Ms. Cynthia H. Peifer Malcolm C. Peyton '47 Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Dr. and Mrs. Donald A. Pickering Alice Roberts Pierson '47 Ms Karen E. Pike Professor John A. Pinto and Ms. Meg Pinto Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Plohn, Jr. Ms. Diane Poletti-Metzel

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Z. Rabinowitz Mr. and Mrs. Balakachetty Radhakrishnan Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Ragsdale Mr. and Mrs. Deepak D. Raj Mr. and Mrs. J. Sadler Ramsdell Mrs. Sandra D. Rapp Robert H. Rathauser '69 Mr. and Mrs. James S. Regan The Reverend Carl D. Reimers Ms. Margaret B. Riccardi Dr. and Mrs. Yale Richmond Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rizza, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. F. Edward Roberts, Jr. Ms. Juliet C. Roberts Shepherd K. Roberts '47 Mrs. Stuart Robson Stuart Robson, Jr. '57 Mr. Christopher R. P. Rodgers James C. Rodgers '70 Mr. and Mrs. W. Thomas Rohrbach Mrs. David J. Rose Mr. Llewellyn G. Ross Mr. and Mrs. John J. Rossi Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Rossmassler '47 Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Rothstein Mr. Toms B. Roval Mr. and Mrs. Henry G. Rulon-Miller '51 Patrick Rulon-Miller '55 Mrs. Norman F.S. Russell Mr. and Mrs. James D. Sachs Dr. and Mrs. Jan N. Safer Dr. and Mrs. Teodoro V. Santiago Mr. and Mrs. William S.M. Sayen '65 (Elizabeth Bristol '69) Mr. Peter A. Scarpato and Ms. Paula Weiss Kenneth C. Scasserra '53 Mrs. Erin and Mr. Aaron Schomburg Mrs. Ernest Schwiebert Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Scudder, III Mr. Gerald P. Seid Mr. Michael Seipp Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Shahn Mrs. Edwin D. Shaw Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Fadlou A. Shehadi Mrs. Michael Sherman Jane Gihon Shillaber '53 A. Markell Meyers Shriver '46 Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Siegel Mr. John C. Sienkiewicz Drs. Eric and Marlene Sigman Mr. and Mrs. Harvey A. Silk Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin K. Silverman Jane Aresty Silverman '63 The Reverend and Mrs. Daniel J. Skvir (Tamara Turkevich '62) Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Smith Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. Smith Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Smith Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Squeri Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Starkey Samuel B. Starkey '72 Mr. and Mrs. James W. Steen Linda Maxwell Stefanelli '62 Jean Samuels Stephens '52 Dr. and Mrs. Gerald P. Sternberg

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Quinlan

Mr. Kenneth B. Stoddard Mr. William A. Stoltzfus III and Ms. Alison L. Baxter Mr. and Mrs. C. Barnwell Straut Donald C. Stuart III '56 Mr. and Mrs. Marvin J. Suomi Dr. and Mrs. William A. Sweeney Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sword, Jr. (Martha Sullivan '73) Mrs. William Sword, Sr. Mr. and Mrs. Vi K. Ta Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Taggart Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Tate Mr. Peter C. Thambidurai Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Thomas The Honorable Anne E. Thompson Ms. Margaret A. Thompson Mr. and Mrs. Newell M. Thompson '82 (Sarah Griffin '84) Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Townsend Clark G. Travers '55 I. Letitia Wheeler Ufford '54 Emile F. Vanderstucken III '58 Mr. and Mrs. John C. Varga Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Mr. and Mrs. Ramsay Vehslage Mrs. Baxter Venable Brent Vine '69 Mr. and Mrs. Kirby Vosburgh Mr. David J. Waks Susan Barclay Walcott '57 Mr. and Mrs. James W. Walker Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 Mr. and Mrs. Frank W. Walter Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Ward Dr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Warren Mr. John W. Weber, Jr. and Ms. Marguerite E. Sheehan Elizabeth McGraw Webster '44 +Dr. Floyd Weinstock and Ms. Maureen E. O'Neill Mr. and Mrs. Peter Westergaard Dr. and Mrs. John J. White, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth C. Whitney Mr. Richard E. Whittaker and Dr. Margaret M. McCann Mr. and Mrs. James W. Wickenden Mr. and Mrs. William A. Wilde III Mr. and Mrs. Larry Wiley Mrs. Lee A. Wiley Anne A. Williams '74 Professor and Mrs. David L. Williams Mr. Robert N. Wilson and Ms. Anne Wright Wilson Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Winstanley Mr. and Mrs. Harry H. Wise Mrs. Brenda K. Wislar Mary Strunsky Wisnovsky '57 Mrs. Cynthia B. Woodger Mr. and Mrs. Newell B. Woodworth Newell B. Woodworth III '73 Dr. and Mrs. David L. Yarian Mr. and Mrs. Owen D. Young, Jr. Drs. Benjamin and Lisa Zablocki Dr. and Mrs. Karl H. Zaininger Mr. Charles M. Zarzecki Ms. Donna S. Zarzecki Mrs. Henry Zenzie

# Capital, Endowment & Special Support

Sanders Maxwell '32

#### Academic Program Support Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel

#### **Arts Facilities**

Avaya Design Within Reach Dr. Rachel Harris Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Ashley H. Logan '00 Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario Dr. Ernest Mario and Mrs. Mildred Mario Mario Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48

#### **Asian Studies Fund**

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin Cole '78) The Griffin-Cole Fund Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48

#### Athletic Program Support

Robert V. Clint and Barbara L. Peterson-Clint Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Crouse Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Dool, Jr. Leighton H. Laughlin, Jr. '64

#### **Athletic Facilities**

Mr. and Mrs. Jon T. McConaughy '85 (Robin Cook '87)

#### The Sandy Bing Class of 1980 Scholarship Fund

James C. E. Burke '80 Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Mr, and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80

The David C. Bogle Award Fund Patrick Rulon-Miller '55

#### The Campaign for Princeton Day School - Unrestricted Support Anonymous (4)

Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Amerada Hess Corporation The Aspen Grove Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John Avery John E. and Caron G. Avery Foundation Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Bagley Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Mr. G. Reginald Bishop, Jr. David Botstein and Renee Fitts Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Henry P. Bristol II '72 and Susan P. Bristol Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation Estate of Katherine E. Brown Brown Brothers Harriman & Company Mr. and Mrs. James E. Burke

James E. and Diane W. Burke Foundation

Dr. and Mrs. William P. Burks Campbell Soup Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Carr Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Civitas Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin Cole '78) Mrs. Thomas W. Eglin Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Erickson Flicker Family Philanthropic Foundation Fund Louise Matthews Flickinger '83 Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Dr. and Mrs. Steven R. Gecha Mr. Peter G. Gerry Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Goldman Sachs & Company Mr. and Mrs. James Q. Griffin The Griffin-Cole Fund Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Grounds Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hall, Jr. John P. Hall III '79 Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Harvey The Emily & John Harvey Foundation Mr. and Mrs. M. Roch Hillenbrand Hillenbrand Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Hofmann, Jr. Hofmann Family Charitable Fund Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Mr. Michael R. Jensen Andrew M. Jensen '79 Christian Einar Jensen '76 Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Jensen '82 Mr. Michael R. Jensen Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Lewis C. Kleinhans III '46 Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek Mrs. Gwyneth M. Langeler Drs. Stephen and Mara Leveson Locktown Consulting Dr. Burton G. Malkiel and Dr. Nancy Weiss Malkiel Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Matthews Family Foundation David Mathey Irrevocable Trust Douglas L. Matthews '80 Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76

Russell E. Matthews '86

The May Department Stores Company. Foundation Mr. and Mrs. George H. McLaughlin II Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Monterey Fund Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and Mrs. Jill Mundenar Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Laurie and Andy Okun Dr. Marc J. Ostro and Dr. Evelyn Godin-Ostro Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Els and Peter Paine Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Paneyko Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Persky Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Pheasant Hill Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Phipps & Company The PNC Foundation Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens Kathrin W. Poole '71 and Mr. Howard Tomlinson Princeton Area Community Foundation Princeton Endodontics Mr. and Mrs. John G. Quigley The Reverend Carl D. Reimers Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Revelle Justin Revelle '03 Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Rosenberg Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Rossmassler '47 Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Sanderson Family Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Smith George G. and Elizabeth G. Smith Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Austin C. Starkey, Jr. '69 The Austin C. and Ann P. Starkey Fund Mr. and Mrs. Menachem Sternberg Liora & Menachem Sternberg Family Foundation Jon and Meredith Stevens Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stockman Mr. and Mrs. C. Barnwell Straut Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sword, Jr. (Martha Sullivan '73)

Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Taggart Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Thomas Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mr. and Mrs. Carlton H. Tucker Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Tully Tyco Employee Matching Gift Program Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 Mr, and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Mr. and Mrs. James W. Wickenden Wickenden Associates Mr. Robert N. Wilson and Ms. Anne Wright Wilson Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka **Campus Center Project** Laurie and Andy Okun The Class of 1977 Community Service Scholarship Fund Mr. Paul A. Becker and Mrs. Holly Burks Becker '77 Sandra Benson Cress '77 Mr. Robert E. Dougherty '43 and Mrs. Patricia Paine-Dougherty Anne Dennison Fleming '77 Mr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Garry (Julia Penick '77) Barbara Mills Henagan '77 Rebecca Hafitz Hull '77 Ophelia Laughlin '77 J. Kerin Lifland '77 Alice Graff Looney '77 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. McCarthy (Livia Wong '77) Dr. and Mrs. Bruce McClellan Robert N. McClellan '77 Quinn W. McCord '77 Mills Foundation Michael V. Patterson '77 Margen Penick Charitable Trust Caroline W. Sherman '77 Harold M. Tanner '77 Jennifer Weiss '77 Mark W. Zawadsky '77

#### Concordia Foundation Scholarship Fund

The Concordia Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Roberts

#### The J. Richardson Dilworth Friends of the Library Fund Mr, and Mrs. Hoyt Ammidon III The Aspen Grove Foundation

Blue Ridge Charitable Trust
Professor Nathaniel J. Fisch and Dr. Tobe M. Fisch
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Frieder
Mr. and Mrs. Dinesh C. Jain
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino Laurie and Andy Okun Dr. Sandra and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52

#### The Director's Fund

Goldman Sachs & Company Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Scott E. Rosenberg '04

#### The Michele Namm Epperson '90 Scholarship Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Goldman Dr. and Mrs. Roy L. Greenbaum Daniel J. Helmick '90 Dr. and Mrs. Irwin A. Moskowitz Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Fund Mr. and Mrs. Harold N. Zeltt

#### **Faculty Enrichment**

Mr. Warner T. Howe Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf

#### **Faculty Salary Support**

Anonymous

Ms. Patrice Coleman-Boatwright and Mr. James E. Boatwright Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin Cole '78) The Griffin-Cole Fund Mr. and Mrs. Harleston J. Hall, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Alex and Laura Hanson Charitable Gift Fund. Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Highland Highland-Mills Foundation Mr. and Mrs. James B. Kilgore '63 Mr. and Mrs. Michael Slattery Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Marina von Neumann Whitman '52 Faculty Salary Enrichment Fund Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Lambert III

#### Samuel W. Lambert III Charitable Lead Unitrust

**Financial Aid Support** 

Mr. and Mrs. Navroze M. Alphonse '91
Mr. Michael D. Halpern and Ms. Christine Grant Halpern
The Halpern Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Raman Kapur
MGN Family Foundation
Marcia Goetze Nappi '52
The Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving

Fitness Room Facility Mr. and Mrs. L. Thomas Welsh, Jr.

The Mary (Polly) Townsend Hamill Memorial Fund †Mrs. Samuel M. Hamill

The Harbourton Scholars Fund Harbourton Foundation Mr. and Mrs. James S. Regan

Head of School Discretionary Fund Estate of Katherine E. Brown

#### Ice Hockey Tournaments

John W. Ager III '79 Ms. Janet L. Baker Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Blatterfein Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Ralph M. Brown III '75 Jonathan H. Brush '81 Dr. and Mrs. Graham H. Burton Mr. and Mrs. Arthur M. Bylin Eric M. Bylin '85 Mrs. Hayward H. Chappell Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cichonski Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook '56 Mr. Ernest Cruikshank, III Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner Mr. and Mrs. John E. Egner, Jr. Mark A. Egner '82 Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Mr. and †Mrs. Peter E. B. Erdman '43 Excavating Materials & Equipment Mr. and Mrs. David Firth Mr. and Mrs. Jay Friedman Mr. Thomas L. Gray, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Harleston J. Hall, Jr. Matthew C. Henderson '89 Judson R. Henderson '92

- Mrs. John T. Henderson, Jr. Henderson Sotheby's International Realty Aubrey Huston III '64 Mrs. Aubrey Huston, Jr. Ms. Barbara L. Johnson Mr. and Mrs, Samuel W. Lambert III
- Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Lambert III Sally Kuser Lane '42 Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. and Mrs. Emmett J. Lescroart Louis Levine '69 The Losam Fund Matthew Lustig '87 Paul C. Lyman '71 Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Mr. and Mrs. Lester R. Mayer Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. McCarthy (Livia Wong '77) Edwin H. Metcalf '51 Mr. Stephen D. Morse and
- Dr. Mary L. Morse Dr. and Mrs. Vincent C. Noonan, Jr.
- Dr. Richard K. Olsson Mr. Daniel A. Popkin Max K. Popkin '09 Mr. and Mrs. George A. Popko Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Riepenhoff James C. Rodgers '70 Mr. Llewellyn G. Ross Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Rossmassler '47 William R. Rossmassler III '82
- Dr. Jonathan R. Sachs and Dr. Susan Bakewell Sachs Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Kenneth C. Scasserra '53 Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Schaub Mr. Gerald P. Seid Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Shaffer Mrs. A. Vernon Shannon, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Mr. and Mrs. John A. Skeehan Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer

Robert O, Smyth '57 Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stockman Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Thomas '82 Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Vahlsing III Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Mr. and Mrs. L. Thomas Welsh, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Newell B. Woodworth Newell B. Woodworth III '73 Donald R. Young, Jr. '70 Dr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Zawadsky Mark W. Zawadsky '77

The Carroll O'Brien Kane Fund Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48

The Robert S. Krueger Memorial Field Fund Jonathan M. Bylin '87 TC Group

#### Library Facilities Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Mills Mills Foundation Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Katharine Sanderson '16

Library Support Blue Ridge Charitable Trust Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Ganoe Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer

The Lila Boyce Lohr Fund Mr. and Mrs. Jack Z. Rabinowitz

The Gary M. C. Lott Fund for the Arts Mary Woodbridge Lott '67

The Stephanie Mann Memorial Award Fund Mr. and Mrs. Lowell E. Mann

The Mario Fund for Science GlaxoSmithKline Foundation Dr. Ernest Mario and Mrs. Mildred Mario Mario Family Foundation

The Page and Otto Marx Scholarship Fund Anonymous (2) Page & Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation

The Scott M. Mauney '95 Memorial Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. White

Lisa McGraw '44 Skating Rink Mary Roberts Woodbridge '42 Mary R. Woodbridge Charitable Lead Trust

The Minerva Fund for Faculty Enrichment Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin Cole '78)

The Griffin-Cole Fund

The Miss Fine's School Fund Susan Schildkraut Wallach '64 Miriam and Ira D. Wallach Foundation

The Susan E. G. Moll Memorial Fund for Community Service Hamilton Jewelers Mr. Howard K. Moll Mr. Kenneth E. Moll and Dr. Nancy L. Carteron Alexandra Shechtel '06

#### **Music Department Support**

Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Parents of the PDS Choir

The Marcia G. Nappi '52 Sunshine Fund Marcia Goetze Nappi '52 MGN Family Foundation

The Martha Norris Memorial Scholarship Fund Mr. and Mrs. Shawn W. Ellsworth '75

The Ovations Piano Fund Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation Robert V. Clint and Barbara L. Peterson-Clint

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. Ioffreda Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui

Mercer Mobile Homes MMC Matching Gifts Program Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Mr. and Mrs. William T. Quinn Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy K. Woo Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost

#### Parents Association Auction

Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Adams Mr. Matthew Levinson and Ms. Priyanthi Alahendra Dr. James Alsup and Dr. Laurie Smaldone Alsup Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Mr. William M. Asch and Dr. Gina DelGiudice Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Bailey Mr. John W. Baldwin and Ms. Kate Winton Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Mr.† and Mrs. Yulon M. Banks Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Batt Mr. Brian C. Beale Mr. Kevin Beale Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Ms. Jenner Beck Dr. and Mrs. Ralph C. Bencivengo Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Bernardi Mr. and Mrs. David C. Blaxill '79 Ms. Caroline S. Bonin Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Booth Mr. Evan Botwick

+ deceased

Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Brandt Mr. and Mrs. Sean P. Brennan Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Dr. and Mrs. Gerard P. Brophy Mr. and Mrs. William F. Brossman Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Burt Dr. John N. Cavuto '81 and Dr. Robin R. Antonacci Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Mr. and Mrs. David J. Coghlan Dr. and Mrs. N. Anthony Coles Community Liquors Mr. and Mrs. Brian S. Cooleen Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Crouse Mr. Scott A. Crum and Ms. Lisa Pretecrum Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Davis Dr. and Mrs. Fitzroy W. Dawkins Dr. Michel G. Debiche and Ms. Michal Melamede Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Delaney III Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Deutsch Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Drago, Jr. Mr. Jonathan W. Drezner '81 and Mrs. Bentley Drezner Mr. James L. Eberly and Dr. Andrea C. Eberly Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman Dr. and Mrs. John Farhat Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Fasolo Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fetter Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. Jeffrey J. Freedman and Dr. Melissa Hubsher Freedman Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gallagher Ms. Anne Garrymore Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Mr. and Mrs. Donato Gasparro Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Mr. and Mrs. David R. Geltzer Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel Mr. and Mrs. Rick J. Giles Ms. Lily E. Gillett Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Ms. Jill L. Goldman '74 and Mr. Lawrence A. Richards Mr. and Mrs. Graham C. Goldsmith (Barbara Straut '84) Mr. and Mrs. David D. Gomez, Jr. Mr. Perry Gorgen Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Gould Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Greenberg Mr. John A. Grudzina and Mrs. Dorothea M. Grudzina Mr. Todd B. Gudgel and Ms. Colleen A. Foy Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Mr. and Mrs. James S. Hall '85

Mr. Daniel Halpern and Ms. Jeanne W. Carter Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Hamel Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Hamrick Sadeer B. Hannush M.D. and Lorena Riveroll-Hannush M.D. Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Ms. Christine N. Hart and Mr. Michio Soga Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Mr. Daniel Hicks and Mrs. Shirley Bland Hicks Mr. and Mrs. Matthew V. Hill Mrs. Nichelle J, Hill Mr. Jeffery Hiller and Ms. Laurie Londoner Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hirsch Mr. Hofacker Ms. Sybil Holland Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Dr. and Ms. Jerusalem T. Howard Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Jeanne and Michael Johngren Jessica A. Kabis '98 Ms. Jessica W. Katz '78 Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek Mr. and Mrs. David C. Kotheimer Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Mr. Ron Langley Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80 Mr. Robin B. Laylin and Ms. Laura D. Baird-Laylin Mr. Stephen E. LeMenager and Ms. Laura A. Huntsman Dr. Gregory P. Licholai Sr. and Ms. Charlotte N. DuHamel Ms. Rachel D. Livingston Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui Mr. and Mrs. Winston Maddox John E. Maher III '06 Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Mr. and Mrs. Kurt D. Marttila Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. Martucci Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 Elaine and Frank McCarron Mr. and Mrs. H. Courtney McLaughlin Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Meyercord III Mr. Brian Mochnal Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Mr. David Movsovich Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and Mrs. Jill Mundenar Stephen J. Nanfara '96 Mr. and Mrs. Alan J. Norcott Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Laurie and Andy Okun Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Ortiz



Mr. and Mrs. Bernard W. Ozarowski Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Patterson Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens Mr. and Mrs. George Poltorak Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Raterman Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly Ms. Susan Repko and Mr. Kenneth H. Berger David J. Reynolds '77 Mr. Kevin P. Reynolds and Ms. Karen L. Seay Dr. and Mrs. Andres I. Rios Mr. Derek Roga and Mrs. Aurora Deana-Roga Dr. and Mrs. Norman R. Rosenthal Mr. and Mrs. Todd W. Russo Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Saven Ms. Debbie S. Schaeffer Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Scheeren Mr. Glenn C. Schroeder and Ms. Janet S. Wong Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Mr. David Seto and Ms. Pearl Wong Seto Ms. Anne M. Setzer Ms. Marsha Shainwald Dr. Sandra and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon Shepherd Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Crosby L. Sherman Mr. and Mrs. John W. Sherman Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Simonds Camp Teen Town Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell F. Smith Ms. Bette I. Soloway Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Ms. Susan E. Stein Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Suarez Mr. and Mrs. Randall B. Sunberg John and Maude Tatar Lisa and Mark Tatum Mr. and Mrs. Steven Thel

Mr. Mark E. Thierfelder and Ms. Courtney A. Lederer Dr. Mary Toporcer Ms. Anne Trinke Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey M. Tuder Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf Gert and Stephanie van Manen Mr. and Mrs. Clive A. Walcott Mr. and Mrs. Greg A. Weinberg Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Drs. Barry and Ruth Wexler Mr. Stephen Williams and Ms. C. Treby Williams '80 Mr. Clifford C. Wilson Jr. and Ms. Louise C. Wilson Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wilson Ms. Dolores Wright Dr. and Mrs. Nir Yakoby Drs. Charles and Alicia Yarborough Mr. and Mrs. Darius B. Young Mr. Clifford W. Zink and Ms. Emily D. Croll

Performing Arts Program Dr. James Alsup and

Dr. Laurie Smaldone Alsup Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Ms. Barbara J. Anderman Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Babick Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Dr. Ronald W. Behling and Ms. Fina Raccuia-Behling Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Bernstein Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Booth Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Bracken Wendy McAneny Bradburn '50 Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Mr. and Mrs. John F. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Bucklee Mr. and Mrs. Daniel R. Burns Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Burt

Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Carr Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Dr. and Mrs. James J. Chandler Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Christen Mr. and Mrs. Stanley G. Coates, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin '78)

Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Curtis III Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Jaime G. Davila Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Denby Mr. and Mrs. Albert L. Deutsch Ms. Nancy Dince Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman Drs. Karen and Oliver Elbert Mr. and Mrs. Shawn W. Ellsworth '75 Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow Mr. and Mrs. Michael I. Falcon Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Fanok Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Fasolo Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Felton Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Mr. Jeffrey J. Freedman and

Dr. Melissa Hubsher Freedman Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Friedman Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson

(Marjorie Wallace '84) Mr. and Mrs. Rick J. Giles Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Dr. Richard E. Glass Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Grounds Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Mr. and Mrs. James S. Hall '85 Mr. Michael D. Halpern and

Ms. Christine Grant Halpern Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Hamel Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Hamrick Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Dr. and Mrs. Olaf Haroldson, Jr. Dr. Elaine Hathaway Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Highland Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Hofmann, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Hervé J. Hoppenot Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Mr. Franklin L. Howard II '83 and Mrs. Freda Howard Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Mr. Dean A. Jacoby and Ms. Karla J. Vecchia Ms. Ronit James Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer Dr. and Mrs. Paul B. Jenkins Jeanne and Michael Johngren Mrs. Betty W. Johnson and Mr. Douglas F. Bushnell

Ms. Barbara L. Johnson Mr. and Mrs. E. Michael Joye Dana J. Kessler Mr. and Mrs. Charles Y. King

Dr. and Mrs. Glenn W. Laub Mr. Robin B. Laylin and Ms. Laura D. Baird-Laylin Mr. Emil W. Lehmann Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Mrs. Sherman Loud Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Drs. Richard and Elisa Matthes Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 Mr. Peter A. Miller and Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber

Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Millner '71 Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Mr. and Mrs. Dale F. Morrison Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and

Mrs. Jill Mundenar Mr. and Mrs. Manuel R. Ojeda Laurie and Andy Okun Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Palsho Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Paneyko Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Dr. Harold L. Paz and

Dr. Sharon H. Press Dr. and Mrs. Etienne A. Perold Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Mr. Christopher W. Pike and Ms. Leila Shahbender

Professor John A. Pinto and Ms. Meg Pinto

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene L. Podsiadlo Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Mr. and Mrs. John G. Quigley Mr. and Mrs. David M. Quinlan Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly The Reverend Carl D. Reimers Ms. Susan Repko and

Mr. Kenneth H. Berger Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Revelle

Dr. R. David Reynolds and Dr. Mary Beth Reynolds

Mr. and Ms. Stephen C. Robb Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Rosenberg Dr. and Mrs. Norman R. Rosenthal Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Sanford Mr. and Mrs. Christian S. Schade Ms. Lisa Schmucki Mr. and Mrs. David R. Scott Mr. and Mrs. David R. Scott Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Mr. and Mrs. Tooby L. Sherman Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stockman Mr. Dennis J. Stoker and Ms. Victoria L. Stabile

Mr. Jeffrey D. Sussman and Mr. Patricia Adell Mrs. William Sword, Sr. Mr. Patrick Tamminen and Ms. Cherie A. Forchette

Dr. Joyce P. Vincelette The Honorable Anne E. Thompson Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Carlton H. Tucker Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III John E. Vine '82 Mrs. Kimberly A. Vine Mr. and Mrs. Clive A. Walcott Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Walsh Dr.+ Floyd Weinstock and Ms. Maureen E. O'Neill Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Mr. G. Frederick Schott and Ms. Janet Westrick Mr. and Mrs. H. Allen White III Mr. and Mrs. Clifford C. Wilson Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wilson Ms. Kate Winton and Mr. John W. Baldwin Ms. Dolores Wright Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost

Mr. Vincent M. Tarduogno and

Photography Department Support Mr. John Ora

#### The Photography Lab Fund

Educational Ventures Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Gund Gordon and Llura Gund Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnston Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Ober, Jr. Margaret D. Ober '96 Ober Family Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John L. Steffens Mrs. Caren Sturges Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Plapinger Cross Country Fund

#### Mrs. Adele Plapinger Black

**Post Prom Fund** Dr. James Alsup and Dr. Laurie Smaldone Alsup Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Dr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Batt Mr. and Mrs. John Berei Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Berk Ms. Anita C. Bhatia Mr. and Mrs. James V. Bowen Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Mr. Mark J. Carvlin and Ms. Martha A. Nowell Dr. Frank V. Castello and Ms. Carol B. Novinson Ms. Leslie E. Chappo Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Dr. Peter Cohen Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin '78) Ms. Dale E. Console Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cook '56 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Crouse Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Delectabell Management Mr. and Mrs. George Dowdie Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore Drago Drs. Karen and Oliver Elbert

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow Dr. and Mrs. Craig A. Feder Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Ferguson Dr. and Mrs. John A. Fizer Mr. Gregory P. Francfort and Ms. Patricia A. Francfort Sherri and Vic Garber Mr. and Mrs. David R. Geltzer Mr. Vincent E. Gentile and Ms. Patricia A. Pickrel Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Glancey Mr. and Mrs. Jerem M. Gordon Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Gunn Drs. Raj and Vinod Gupta Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Mr. and Mrs. Steven W. Hartnack Mr. and Mrs. Steven D. Heller Ms. Colleen Exter Huckel and Dr. Kirk D. Huckel Dr. and Mrs. Guenter R. Janhofer Mr. and Mrs. Livingston Johnson Dr. and Mrs. Walter E. Jordan-Davis Mr. Arun Juneja and Dr. Renu Juneja Ms. Lynda S. Kamer Mr. Joseph F. Kossow and Dr. Lynne B. Kossow Ms. Sandra Krywopusk Drs. Rachana and Anand Kulkarni Ms. Suzanne S. Langdon Mr. Fred M. Levinton and Ms. Elizabeth M. Phillips Dr. Dong Li and Mrs. Zhicheng Yang Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Marshall Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Martino Mr. and Mrs. Lester R. Mayer Mr. Anthony F. Mazzeo and Ms. Janice M. Jost Mr. and Mrs. Patrick W. McSorley Mr. and Mrs. Blair A. Miller Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Mischner Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Morgan '78 Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey W. Morris Mr. Dilip Patel and Mrs. Niti Patel Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Mr. Christopher W. Pike and Ms. Leila Shahbender Mr. and Mrs. Anatol Radomy Mr. and Mrs. Indrasena Y. Reddy Mr. and Mrs. Julian Romeu Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Rose, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Michael M. Rothstein Dr. Jonathan R. Sachs and Dr. Susan Bakewell Sachs Mr. and Mrs. Laurence H. Sanford III (Lynn Behr '68) Mark and Judy Sarvary Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Scheeren Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Shannon Mr. and Mrs. Philip and Gloria Shimkin Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. John A. Tomasulo

Dr. Mary Toporcer

Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Travers Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Troglio Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf Drs. Barry and Ruth Wexler Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wilson

Ms. Kate Winton and Mr. John W. Baldwin Ms. Sharon M. Worthington

Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Yellin Science Program Support

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Levy

Spokesman Support Dr. John Brennan and Dr. Jean Baum

The C.V. Starr Scholarship Fund Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews The Starr Foundation

Student Programs The Lawrenceville Inn

The Sunshine Fund Dean W. Mathey, Jr. '43 David Mathey Foundation Ms. Bente L. Ott S. Forest Company

The Elaine and Sydney Sussman Scholars Fund Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Sussman

wir, and wirs, sydney sussinal

The Arthur H. Turner '76 Memorial Scholarship Fund Mr. Arthur H. Turner, Sr. and Ms. Elizabeth L. Bates-Turner Karen M. Turner '72

The Marjorie Williams '75 Scholarship Fund William P. Graff '75 Anne G. Russell-Barrett '75

The Stuart Willson Scholarship Fund Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews

The Frederick Woodbridge '78 Fund

Mary Roberts Woodbridge '42 The Woodshop Fund

Douglass W. Bailey '81 Peter H. Denby '96 Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Denby Mr. and Mrs. Peter B. Eaton Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goldman Andrew F. Hawkes '83 Jane H. Kenyon '79 and Kevin R. Kenvon Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80 Peter Lawson-Johnston '75 Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 William R. Rossmassler III '82 Hardy S. Royal '89 Brian Elliot Shuke '95 Mr. and Mrs. L. Allan Shuke Mark W. Zawadsky '77

#### Noah's Fund

Those listed below made contributions in support of a PDS family devastated by a tragic fire. While not gifts to the school, we list them here as a testimony to the compassion and generosity of our school community.

Ms. Sasha Dragas-Graonic

Mrs. Dorothea M. Grudzina

Ms. Jane E. Grigger

Mr. John A. Grudzina and

Anonymous (9) Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Acker Mr. and Mrs. Hoyt Ammidon III Mr. and Mrs. James G. Atkeson Mr. Eric J. Rosenthal and Ms. Kimberly Ballinger Ms. Mary Ann Bass Dr. Kofi D. Benefo and Dr. Prema A. Kurien Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Berk Mr. and Mrs. Robert Blinick Ms. Chanel M. Bradley Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brent Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody Mr. and Mrs. Desmond Brown Mr. and Mrs. Christian C. Brune Maria Cannavo '07 Mr. and Mrs. David P. Carberry Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Carr Mr. and Mrs. Earl Y. Chen Mr. and Mrs. David S. Chow Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Crouse Mr. Scott A. Crum and Ms. Lisa Pretecrum Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Curtis III Ms. Elizabeth R. Cutler and Mr. Thomas G. Kreutz Delectabell Management Mr. and Mrs. Brian E. Dubrule Dr. and Mrs. Hisham S. Elkadi Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Emann Mr. Paul Epply-Schmidt and Reverend Joanne Epply-Schmidt Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Ms. Ellen Esposito Flik Independent Schools by Chartwells Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Fried Peter and Jeanine Fuhrman Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gallagher Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Gallagher Dr. and Mrs. Reinhold W. Gebert Ms. Joanna Gerlock Mr. and Mrs. Antoine Gerschel Coby V. Gibson '17 Christopher H. Gibson '10 Connor E. Gibson '12

Katherine W. Gibson '11

Give Something Back Foundation

Goldsmith (Barbara Straut '84)

Mr. and Mrs. David E. Goldberg

Ms. Diane M. Gigliotti

Mr. and Mrs. Graham C.

Dr. Milos D. Graonic and

Sophia Guild '07 Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Ms. Irene Handeland Ms. Christine N. Hart and Mr. Michio Soga Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Hartley Ms. Eileen Hohmuth-Lemonick and Mr. Michael D. Lemonick Ms. Sybil Holland Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Ms. Monika M. Jaeckle and Mr. Louis Slanina Mrs. Ella M. Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Boris Katz Ms. E. Marie Kennedy Mr. and Mrs. Taras M. Kravec Ms. Susan Lagana Dr. John S. Landy and Dr. Gloria B. DiMonte Ms. Monica Lange Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan N. Latham Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lee Mr. and Mrs. John J. Levandowski Mr. Matthew Levinson and Ms. Privanthi Alahendra Mr. Ye Li and Ms. Angela Deng Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Jacob S. Lipkin '08 Sarah A. Lipkin '11 Zachary D. Lipkin '16 Mr. and Mrs. Cristopher Maloney Ms. Eva Mantell '81 and Mr. J. Merrell Noden Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Martino Dr. and Mrs. Charles F. Martinson Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Drs. Richard and Elisa Matthes Mr. Tim W. E. Maudlin and Mrs. Vishnya Maudlin Mr. and Mrs. William R. McQuade Ms. Patricia McStravick Mr. and Mrs. William Michaels Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Milizzo Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Miller Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Millner '71 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Dr. and Mrs. Savian Nicholas Laurie and Andy Okun Mr. and Mrs. Kim A. Otis Mr. Isazer A. Parker and Ms. Sharonda C. Banks-Parker Ms. Cynthia A. Peterson

Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Pisack Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. Joel S. Raab and Mrs. Gayle M. Share-Raab Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Ratner Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Reichlin Mr. and Mrs. James Reilly Ms. Susan Repko and Mr. Kenneth H. Berger Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rizza, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Steven A. Roach Mr. Derek Roga and Mrs. Aurora Deana-Roga Mark and Judy Sarvary Dr. and Mrs. Peter H. Schafer Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Mr. Joel M. Schwartz and Ms. Corrine A. O'Hara Mr. David Seto and Ms. Pearl Wong Seto Evan Seto '11 Emily M. Seto '13 Ms. Anne M. Setzer Dr. Sandra Sharon and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel Mr. and Mrs. John R. Shock Dr. Robert Singerman and Ms. Lisa A. Riker Reverend and Mrs. Daniel J. Skvir (Tamara Turkevich '62) Ms. Arlene H. Smith Ms. Betty J. Snead Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. Newell M. Thompson '82 (Sarah Thompson '84) Mr. and Mrs. John A. Tomasulo Dr. Mary Toporcer Mr. and Mrs. John C. Varga Mr. Jeffrey A. Vinikoor Mr. and Mrs. James W. Walker Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 Dr Daniel I Wasser and Dr. Karen T. Randall Mr. and Mrs. Greg A. Weinberg Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Ann M. Wiley '70 Mr. Stephen Williams and Ms. C. Treby Williams '80 Ms. Mary K. Williams Ms. Dolores Wright Hugh G. Wynne '07 Mr. Hugh de N. Wynne and Ms. Laura M. Shiels Dr. and Mrs. Nir Yakoby Ms. Amy Zakar and Mr. Adrian Banner

Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps

# Corporations, Foundations & Organizations

Anonymous (2) Benjamin and Elizabeth Abrams Foundation American Standard A. J. Arriola-Alice Jacobson Donor Advised Fund Equity Foundation The Aspen Grove Foundation The Auxiliary of Robert Wood Johnson University Hospital Battle Iron & Bronze Blue Ridge Charitable Trust Boeing Company The Bristol Fund Brown Brothers Harriman & Company The Brownington Foundation Bucklee Family Fund of the Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund **Butterfly Enterprises** Capinpin Living Trust Civitas Foundation Continuum Dynamics Inc. Dependable Dental Temps Deutsche Bank Americas Foundation The Doll Family Foundation **Educational Ventures Emission Enterprises** Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund Flik Independent Schools by Chartwells The Freedman Family Fund at the Schwab Charitable Fund Gazelle Group Geltzer Family Foundation **GEM Reseach Solutions** General Mills Box Tops for Education Gordon and Llura Gund Foundation H2O Sales and Marketing Alex and Laura Hanson Charitable Gift Fund The Emily & John Harvey Foundation Highland-Mills Foundation Hillenbrand Family Foundation Hofmann Family Charitable Fund W. S. Johnston Foundation Jewish Communal Fund JustGive Keuffel Family Fund of the Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund Harold Kramer Foundation The Lauer Philanthropic Foundation Locktown Consulting Logan Capital Management The Losam Fund Page and Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation

The Curtis W. McGraw Foundation Mercer Mobile Homes Anne & Champ Meyercord Family

Foundation MGN Family Foundation

Mills Foundation The Morrison Family Foundation Nearly New Shop The New York Community Trust Els and Peter Paine Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation The Peter G. Peterson and Joan Ganz Cooney Fund Pheasant Hill Foundation Phipps & Company The Eugene L. Podsiadlo Fund at the Schwab Charitable Fund Princeton Area Community Foundation Princeton Day School Parents Association Rabb Hamill, P.A. Attorneys at Law Rabinowitz-Carlsen Foundation Debra and Larry Ratner Family Fund James S. Riepe Family Foundation Mary & Christopher Rodgers Foundation Rosso-Maguire Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation The Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving Thomas Foundation Triangle Elementary School Sunshine The Vik Brothers Foundation Wallace-Gibson Grandchildren's Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Wickenden Associates William Morse Associates

# Memorial Gifts

#### **Memorial Gifts**

Listed below are those whose support of the school was giving in memory of loved ones.

#### In Memory of Irving Backinoff Mrs. Irving Backinoff

In Memory of Kim Tumilty Bedesem Karen C. Urisko '85 and John C. Urisko III Lauren L. Welsh '99

In Memory of Margery Claghorn Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Lawrence C. Dalley, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer

In Memory of Stanislw Drabiuk Robert A. Drabiuk '96

In Memory of Charlene Elmore Lily Downing Burke '81 Rosalind Waskow Hansen '81 Karen C. Urisko '85 and John C. Urisko III

#### In Memory of Michele Namm Epperson '90

David P. Carugati '90 Dr. and Mrs. Irwin A. Moskowitz Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Mr. and Mrs. Harold N. Zeltt

In Memory of Elizabeth Fine Laura B. Peterson '67

In Memory of David S. Fitton, Sr. David S. Fitton, Jr. '79 Douglas D. Fitton '78 Mrs. David S. Fitton, Sr.

In Memory of Richard A. Gervasio Kalla A. Gervasio '08 Dr. Despina Terris

In Memory of Ina Gilbert Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar



#### In Memory of Amy Glass

Rabb Hamill, P.A. Attorneys at Law Mr. and Mrs. John P. Harrison Mr. and Mrs. John J. Rossi Dr. Sandra and Dr. Yitzhak Sharon Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Triangle Elementary School Sunshine

#### In Memory of Dale Griffee

Ms. Jennifer Bonini '87 and Mr. Scott N. Miller '87
Dafna Tapiero Fleischmann '87
Kathryn A. Gellenbeck '87
Keith L. Griffee '87
Melanie Shendalman Marein-Efron '87
Anne L. McDougald '87
Jennifer E. Namm '87
Rebecca S. Royal '87
Karen Hamel Simas '84
Rachel Lilienthal Stark '87
Craig C. Stuart '87
Randall Walter '87
Kiki Wolfkill '87
Sofia D. Xethalis '87

In Memory of Karin Grosz '72 Lucinda Herrick '72 Alexander D. Laughlin '72 Henry T. Vogt '72

In Memory of Carmello R. Guagliardo Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Mary Townsend Hamill † Mrs. Samuel M. Hamill

In Memory of E. Webb Harrison '57 Anne Harrison-Clark '56

In Memory of Emily Higgins Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Benjamin F. Houston Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer

In Memory of J. Parry Jones Suzanne E. Vine '78

In Memory of Judy Kleinberg '72 Giovanni Ferrante '72

In Memory of Arthur S. Lane Sally Kuser Lane '42

In Memory of Merle Lawrence Roberta Harper Lawrence '38

In Memory of Barbara Quick Lorndale '46 Janet Elderkin Azzoni '46 A. Markell Meyers Shriver '46

In Memory of Gary Lott Douglas A. Fein M.D. '79 Jason M. Hollander '90

In Memory of Herbert McAneny Mrs. Sherman Loud

† deceased

In Memory of Quinn R. McCord Ouinn W. McCord '77

In Memory of Frances Miller Dr. Judith R. Fox and

Dr. David A. Loomar In Memory of Mary Reynolds

Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis

In Memory of Emily Sachs '94 Mr. and Mrs. James D. Sachs

In Memory of Eizabeth Willey Samuels '35

Carroll Stephens '72

In Memory of Dr. Greg Scott The Auxiliary of Robert Wood Johnson University Hospital

In Memory of Anne B. Shepherd Jave Chen '86 Laura B. Peterson '67

In Memory of Regina Spiegel Eric D. Hochberg '98

In Memory of Jane Cook Taylor '42 John Bigelow Taylor '68

In Memory of Joseph Vine Howard A. Vine '71

In Memory of John D. Wallace, Jr. '78 Suzanne E. Vine '78

In Memory of Margaret Cook Wallace '27 Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48

In Memory of Ira Wallach Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr David A Loomar

In Memory of Heather Marchie, Tubal Eduardo, Jr. and Angelina Eduardo

Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Beverly Williams Mr. Antonio O. Elmaleh Anne A. Williams '74

In Memory of Marjorie Williams '75

Mr. Antonio O. Elmaleh William P. Graff '75 Marian Stoltzfus McCaffray '70 Curtis McGraw Webster '75 Elizabeth McGraw Webster '44 Anne A, Williams '74

In Memory of Mark Winstanley '90 Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Winstanley

In Memory of Beatrice Wright Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Elmer Wright Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Memory of Garret Williams Wyman Dr. Judith R. Fox and

Dr. David A. Loomar

# Honorary Gifts

Listed below are those whose support to the school was given in honor of individuals.

In Honor of Pri Alahendra Mr. and Mrs. David J. Lutz Dr. Ramesh Nagarajan and Dr. Padmaja Ganapathy

In Honor of Laurie Altman Ms. Mary K. Williams

In Honor of Noni Ammidon '08 Mr. and Mrs. Hoyt Ammidon III

In Honor of William M. Asch Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin

In Honor of Janet L. Baker Arianna Rosati '88

In Honor of Amy E. Beckford Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse

In Honor of Dina Bray Dr. Ramesh Nagarajan and Dr. Padmaja Ganapathy

In Honor of Euna Kwon Brossman Ms. Mary K. Williams

In Honor of Lea Brown '11 Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr.

In Honor of Theodore Brown '08 Mr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Brown, Jr.

In Honor of Jill Christen Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Reichlin

In Honor of Arlene B. Cohen Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Susan Daly-Rouse Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman In Honor of Lizzie Reed Daniels Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Pryor

In Honor of Isabella de la Houssaye Ms. Mary K. Williams

In Honor of Karen Engelmeyer Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse

In Honor of Paul Epply-Schmidt Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Devin Ershow '07

Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow In Honor of Tracy Ershow '96 Dr. and Mrs. Leonard S. Ershow

In Honor of Andrew Franz Andrew B. Smith '86

In Honor of Emily Gallagher Mr. Peter A. Miller and Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber

In Honor of Julia Penick Garry '77 Mr. Frank A. Garry

In Honor of Donald Gilpin David Abrahams David M. Becker Yamilee Bermingham Katharine Ijams Butt Alantha C. Carter Peter F Cottone Donald DeCandia Jessica Ann Drezner

T. Wilson Eglin, Jr. Mark A. Egner Beth Geter-Douglass Suzanne Haynes Halle



Lorraine M. Herr James P. Herring John L. Jacobus Eric R. Jensen Carolyn Kuenne Jeppsen J. Cameron Johnson Kate Murdoch Kern Leslie Pell Linnehan Anne Metcalf Jennifer Powers Mitchell Laura Stifel Murphy Kang-Yup Na Jeffrey Perlman Anne Desmond Ristic William R. Rossmassler III Alice Ganoe Ryden Lauren Goodyear Schramm Wendy Donath Selig Susan E. Short Lindsay S. Suter Robert C. Szuter Carl S. Taggart Christopher M. Thomas Newell M. Thompson John E. Vine Samuel T. Woodworth

In Honor of Cathy A Greek

In Honor of Marilyn Grounds

In Honor of Bob and Brooke Gunn

In Honor of Jennifer Chandler Hauge '78

Dr. and Mrs. James J. Chandler

In Honor of Ms. Sybil Holland Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse

In Honor of Monika Jaeckle and Louis Slanina Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar

In Honor of Jessica Katz Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse

In Honor of Irene Klewin Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin

In Honor of Tes Manley Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Reichlin

In Honor of Cecelia Marquez Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Dr. Jan B. Wollack and Ms. Marian L. Conroy

In Honor of Judy Michaels Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner

Aaron G. Woolf

Parents of the PDS Choir

Christine Grounds '88

Dr. and Mrs. James A. Gunn

In Honor of Megan Harlan Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin



In Honor of Catherine Mohrin Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Dr. Joel Namm Dr. and Mrs. Roy L. Greenbaum

In Honor of John Ora Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner

In Honor of F. Rodney Paine '77 Mr. Robert E. Dougherty '43 and Mrs. Patricia Paine-Dougherty

In Honor of Tom Quigley Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin

In Honor of Jeff Rubens Dr. Jan B. Wollack and Ms. Marian L. Conroy

In Honor of Meghan Shapiro '08 Mr. and Mrs. Roger A. Shapiro

In Honor of Michelle Simonds Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Father Dan Skvir Anne MacLeod Weeks '73

In Honor of Julia Herr Smith '88 Daniel R. Herr '84

In Honor of Bette Soloway Ms. Susan Daly-Rouse and Mr. Charles B. Rouse Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Liza G. Steele Marta Nussbaum Steele '67

In Honor of Olivia Stoker '07 Mr. Dennis J. Stoker and Ms. Victoria L. Stabile

In Honor of Jill Thomas Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Briody

In Honor of Betsy Trapp Mr. Timothy H. Manahan and Dr. Julie Caucino Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Starkey

In Honor of Carlton Tucker Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Palsho **In Honor of Jeffrey Vinikoor** Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Barbara Walker Mr. and Mrs. Richard Elkin Professor Nathaniel J. Fisch and Dr. Tobe M. Fisch

In Honor of Serena Weisberg Orren Weisberg Falk '76

In Honor of Janet S. Wong Ms. Mary K. Williams

In Honor of Peter Wood Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman

In Honor of Beth Yakoby Mr. Peter A. Miller and Ms. Jacqueline Schreiber

In Honor of Donna S. Zarzecki Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Lerner

In Honor of my "PDS year and all my wonderful friends at PDS" Francoise Foassier '67



Princeton Day School complies with all federal and state laws prohibiting discrimination in its admissions, employment and administrative policies.

The Princeton Day School Annual Report is a publication of the Development Office. It includes contributions received from July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2007. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy and completeness of this report. Please accept our apologies for any errors or omissions and report them to the Development Office at 609-924-6700, ext. 1251.

#### The May Margaret Fine Society

Established in 1998, the May Margaret Fine Society recognizes those loyal alumnae/i, parents and friends who have informed the Development Office that they have made provisions for Princeton Day School in their estate plans. We recognize that this is a partial listing, and ask those who have taken this important step to inform the Development Office and have their name(s) added to this list.

Including the school in their will, establishing a charitable trust while maintaining life income, or naming the school as a life insurance beneficiary are some of the ways these individuals have helped secure the long-term strength of Princeton Day School.

#### Anonymous

†Gladys S. Borrus †Sarah Hart Brodsky '54 \*Katherine Eisenhart Brown '38 Melissa Rosendorf Calvert '91 Guy K. Dean III '55 †Mrs. J. Richardson Dilworth Mr. and Mrs.† James Scott Hill Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Nancy Hudler Keuffel '58 Mrs. Louisa G. Lambert Mr. Samuel W. Lambert III +David Mathey '47 Dean Mathey '43 David H. McAlpin, Jr. '43 Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Ober, Jr. Ms. Bente Ott The Reverend Carl Reimers Ariana Rosati '88 Jeffrey E. Schuss '73 Markell Shriver '46 †Ann A. Smith '56 Mr. Stanley C. Smoyer Ann M. Wiley '70 Mary Roberts Woodbridge '42 **†Helen Woodruff** 

# Endowment Report

#### Endowment Funds in

#### Support of Academic Programs

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: \$332,776

#### Asian Studies Fund

Established in 2007 by an anonymous PDS family for academic support for the JK-12 Asian Studies program, which may include faculty salaries, equipment, guest speakers, and events that enhance the Asian Studies program at Princeton Day School.

#### Mary (Polly) R. Hamill Memorial Fund

Established in 1996 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Trustee Mary (Polly) R. Hamill, supplemented by the Board of Trustees and by Mrs. Hamill's mother, Mrs. Joseph Townsend. The annual income is to fund Middle School programs that support and strengthen the education of young women, and foster in them the skills and confidence to most fully achieve their potential in life.

#### David Noyes Lecture Fund

Established in 1984 with gifts from parents in memory of Princeton Day School teacher David Noyes. Annual interest to fund guest speakers in the Middle School in the general subject of American History.

#### Pioneers in Science Fund

Established in 2003 through the initiative and generosity of Trustee Marc Ostro. Supplemented by other Trustees and friends of the school. Income from the fund underwrites the annual expense of bringing to the school a guest lecturer who has excelled in the field of science.

#### Anne Rothrock Lectureship Fund

Established in 1996 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Upper School teacher Anne C. Rothrock. The annual income is to support the Anne C. Rothrock Lecture, an annual event that brings to the Upper School students and faculty a guest speaker whose expertise is in areas of public policy or important contemporary social issues in order to foster debate and engage students in a lively discussion of the issues.

#### **Endowment Funds in Support of the Arts**

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: \$464,342

#### Lively Arts Program Fund

Established in 1984 with gifts from Samuel W. Lambert and Louisa G. Lambert in honor of Mr. Lambert's mother, Mary H. Lambert of the Miss Fine's School Class of 1919. The fund has been supplemented in subsequent years by friends and family, the E. E. Ford Foundation, The Bunbury Company and The Baldwin Foundation. The annual income originally was restricted to bringing to the campus artists and performers from Lincoln Center for performances and to support the teaching of art at PDS. It subsequently was renamed the Lively Arts Fund and was expanded to include artists and performers from the teaching of Center.

#### . Gary M. C. Lott Fund for the Arts

Established in 2004 with gifts from alumni, family and friends in memory of longtime PDS Upper School teacher and History Department Chair Gary M. C. Lott. Annual income supports the purchase and display each year of an outstanding student's artwork for the school's permanent collection.

#### John D. Wallace, Jr. '78 Memorial Guest Artist Series Fund Established in 1991 with a gift from Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 in memory of their son, John D. Wallace, Jr. '78. The annual income is to support guest artists who come to the campus each year to promote the arts in all three school divisions. At the discretion of the donors, principal may also be used.

#### Winstanley Memorial Fund

Established in 1990 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Mark Winstanley of the class of 1990. The annual income is to be used to purchase art work by seniors, for the school's permanent collection.

#### **Endowment Funds in Support of Facilities**

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: \$41,414

#### Charles Artandi Fund

Established in 1992 with gifts from Dr. Susan Artandi and her grandsons David A. Ragsdale '90 and Daniel A. Ragsdale '93 in memory of her husband and their grandfather, Dr. Charles Artandi. The annual income is to fund the maintenance of the flagpole and the surrounding area near the school entrance.

#### Endowment Funds in Support of Faculty Salaries and Benefits

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: \$5,725,138

#### Academic Excellence Fund

Established in 2005 through the generosity of Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel. Annual income is restricted to supporting professional development opportunities for teachers as well as academic and extracurricular initiatives that create or enhance academic enrichment opportunities for students.

#### David C. Bogle Award

Established in 1995 with gifts from family and friends in memory of David C. Bogle, who devoted seventeen years of service to PDS, most notably as the Director of Development. The annual income is to be awarded each year to underwrite an outstanding faculty initiative that most clearly advances the pursuit of teaching excellence at Princeton Day School.

#### Class of '94 Faculty Enrichment Fund

Established in 1994 with gifts from the parents of the class of 1994. Annual income to support faculty salaries and benefits.

#### Faculty Salary Enrichment Fund

Established in 1986 with gifts from The Bunbury Company and many Princeton Day School parents and alumni. The fund was supplemented regularly in subsequent years by The Bunbury Company, Mr. Samuel Lambert, Mr. and Mrs. Peter Grounds, and many parents, alumni and friends of the school. The annual income is to provide general support to the faculty salaries and benefits.

#### The Faculty Enhancement Fund

Established in 2004 through the generous gift of an anonymous Princeton Day School family. Annual income is to support professional development opportunities for members of the faculty.

#### Miss Fine School Sabbatical Fund

Established in 1991 through the leadership and generosity of Susan Schildkraut Wallach '64, Jane Aresty Silverman '63 and many Miss Fine's School alumnae. The annual income is restricted to supporting the Miss Fine's Sabbatical, awarded annually to a deserving member of the Princeton Day School faculty.

#### Johnston Enrichment Award Fund

Established in 1987 with a gift from Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnston. Annual income supports professional development opportunities for faculty that enhance and enrich their teaching expertise and their students' classroom experience.

#### Carroll O'Brien Kane Fund

Established in 2000 in honor of former Lower School teacher Carroll O'Brien Kane and her twenty-six years of devoted service to the students of Princeton Day School. Funded by gifts from her children T. Gibbs Kane '61, Richard S. Kane '70 and Katherine K. Nichols '74. This permanent endowment fund generates annual income restricted to helping underwrite ancillary educational expenses incurred by the families of faculty and staff whose children attend Princeton Day School.

#### Lila Boyce Lohr Fund

Established in 2000 with gifts by school trustees in honor of Lila Boyce Lohr, Head of School from 1995 - 2000. Annual income is distributed at the discretion of the Head of School in the form of "Lohr Grants" to support the needs of the PDS faculty and academic initiatives that strengthen the educational programs at Princeton Day School.

#### Mario Fund for Science

Established in 2003 through the generosity of the Mario Family, this fund provides annual income restricted to supporting summer study opportunities, coursework, related seminars and conferences, and other professional development opportunities for science teachers at Princeton Day School.

#### \* The Minerva Fund for Professional Development

Established in 2007 by an anonymous Princeton Day School family, The Minerva Fund generates annual income to fund the continuing professional growth of PDS faculty and staff, including conferences, seminars, workshops, graduate courses and other professional development opportunities that support teachers and enhance the educational experience of PDS students.

#### \* Ostro Grant Fund for Interdisciplinary Programs

Established in 2000 with a gift from Dr. Marc J. Ostro and Dr. Evelyn Godin-Ostro. The annual income from the fund is to support increasing and strengthening interdisciplinary studies at Princeton Day School. A grant is awarded annually to support a faculty initiative that enriches the school's teaching curriculum through the integration of two or more disciplines.

#### Parents Association Faculty Enrichment Fund

Established in 1987 with funds raised by the Parent's Association at the Squibb Benefit and supplemented in 2005 by the Parents Association. Annual income is restricted to support faculty enrichment programs.

#### Carl Reimers Distinguished Teaching Chair Fund

Established in 1999 with anonymous gifts in honor of long-time faculty member Carl D. Reimers. This first fully endowed teaching chair at Princeton Day School provides annual income to underwrite the salary and benefits of an outstanding member of the faculty chosen by the Head of School in consultation with the Division Heads. Exceptional teaching and devotion to students are among the criteria considered.

#### Rosenberg Science Grant Fund

Established in 2000, with gifts from Dr. and Mrs. Leon E. Rosenberg. Annual income from the fund is to be used to provide ongoing incentive and financial support for enhancing science education at Princeton Day School. Each year, a single grant will be awarded to a Middle or Upper School science teacher whose proposal for using the funds is viewed by the selection committee as having the greatest potential for effectively and directly strengthening the science education program at Princeton Day School.

#### Shepherd – McCaughan Sabbatical Fund

Established in 1976 with gifts in honor of Wes McCaughan. Annual endowment was originally restricted to scholarship, later directed to support faculty sabbaticals.

#### \* Robert C. Whitlock Award Fund

Established in 1993 with gifts from Mrs. Robert C. Whitlock, family and friends in memory of long-time architecture teacher Robert C. Whitlock whose career at Princeton Country Day and Princeton Day School spanned 42 years. The annual income is to fund the Whitlock Award for Distinguished Teaching, the school's highest honor for faculty. The annual award, which funds professional development opportunities, will be presented to that Princeton Day School faculty member who best demonstrates the exceptional teaching skills, devotion to students, courtesy, zeal for knowledge and pursuit of excellence, and the qualities of gentleness, patience, dedication, and professionalism that were the hallmarks of Robert Whitlock's teaching career.

#### **Endowment Funds in Support of Financial Aid**

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: **\$10,635,111** 

#### \* Elinor Shreve Barclay Memorial Scholarship

Established in 2001, with a gift from Edward S. Barclay, Jr. '57, in honor of his mother Elinor Shreve Barclay and her years of service, from 1952-1974 as a teacher at Miss Fine's School and Princeton Day School. The annual income is restricted to support Princeton Day School's financial aid program.

#### Class of 1980 Sandy Bing Scholarship

Established in 2005 by members of the class of 1980 on the occasion of their 25th reunion. Named in honor of former Upper School Head and Interim Head of School Sandy Bing, in recognition of the guidance and friendship he so freely provided their class. The annual income supports the school's general financial aid program.

#### Class of '84 Scholarship

Established in 1984 by the parents of the class of 1984. The annual income supports the school's general financial aid program.

#### Concordia Scholarship Fund

Established in 2004 through the generosity of the Directors of the Concordia Foundation. The annual income supports the school's financial aid program and is to support students who demonstrate financial need and whose educational options are otherwise limited.

#### Elizabeth C. Dilworth Scholarship

Established in 1968 with gifts from family and friends in honor of long-time Miss Fine's School Trustee and Princeton Day School Board Chair Elizabeth C. Dilworth. Supplemented in subsequent years by Mrs. Dilworth, and in 1991 with many gifts in memory of Melissa Dilworth Gold '61. The annual income supports the School's general financial aid program.

#### Endowed Scholarship #1

Established in 1999 with a gift from an anonymous donor. Annual income will be used for an Upper School student, preferably for the child of a Princeton University administrator or faculty member whose parent(s) have demonstrated financial aid need as determined by our financial aid application process. If such a candidate is not available in any given year, that year's allocation (or balance of the allocation) may be used at the discretion of the Financial Aid Committee to support the special needs of other PDS financial aid students.

#### Olivia Fill Scholarship

Established in 1987 with a gift from PDS parent and former Trustee Olivia Cox Fill. The annual income is to support an African American female student who has qualified for financial aid.

#### Richard A. Fox '00 Memorial Scholarship Fund

Established in 1999 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Richard A. Fox from the class of 2000. The annual income supports the school's general financial aid program.

#### Eric Haring Scholarship Fund

Established in 1979 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Eric A. Haring of the class of 1977. The fund is supplemented regularly by gifts from his family. The annual income is to support the school's financial aid program.

#### Helen's Fund

Established in 2005 with gifts from Beverly and Jack Gallagher and others in memory of Mrs. Helen Glickman. Annual income is to be used to support the special needs of Lower School children.

#### HK Hochschild Scholarship

Established in honor of Harold K. Hochschild, a PDS parent and trustee of both Miss Fine's School and Princeton Country Day School. The annual income is to support the school's financial aid program.

#### Joyce Johnson Scholarship

Established to provide general unrestricted support to the school's financial aid program.

#### Robert Wood Johnson Jr. Scholarship

Established in 1975 with a gift from the Robert Wood Johnson, Jr. Charitable Trust. Supplemented in 1997 and 1998 with additional grants from the Robert Wood Johnson, Jr. Charitable Trust made at the request of Trustee Emeritus Betty Wold Johnson. Annual income supports the school's financial aid program.

#### Page and Otto Marx, Jr. Scholarship Fund

Established in 1999 and supplemented in subsequent years by the Page & Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation. Annual income is to provide financial aid to support deserving minority students, and if possible, to minority students in the Lower School.

#### \* Dean Mathey Scholarship Fund

Established in 1981 and regularly supplemented with gifts from The Bunbury Company and the Pocuntuck Company in honor of Dean Mathey, Sr., a major benefactor of Princeton Day School and the individual who donated the land that comprises the current school campus. The annual income supports the school's general financial aid program.

#### The David Mathey '47 Scholarship Fund

The David Mathey '47 Scholarship fund established in 2004 with a grant from the David Mathey Trust in honor of David Mathey of the class of 1947. The annual income is restricted to supporting Princeton Day School's financial aid program.

#### David Mottley Scholarship Fund

Established in 1976 with gifts from classmates, family and friends in memory of David R. Mottley of the class of 1977. The annual interest is to support the financial aid program at Princeton Day School.

#### Michele Namm Epperson '90 Scholarship Fund

Established in 2005 with gifts from family, classmates, and friends in memory of Michele Namm Epperson of the class of 1990. The annual interest is to support the financial aid program at Princeton Day School.

#### Marcia G. Nappi '52 Sunshine Fund

Established in 2007 with gifts from the MGN Foundation. This fund will generate income each year to support the special or unforeseen needs of PDS students whose economic circumstances make it difficult or impossible to participate in educational or extracurricular opportunities generally available to other PDS students.

#### \* The Martha L. A. Norris Memorial Scholarship Fund

Established in 2005 through the generosity of Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Ellsworth and their children, John L. Griffith III '99 and Alyssa A. Ellsworth, in memory of Mrs. Ellsworth's mother and John and Alyssa's grandmother. Annual income is restricted to supporting the school's annual financial aid budget, and if possible a student who has demonstrated a volunteer commitment to serving others.

#### PDS Scholarship Fund

Established in 1978 and supplemented in subsequent years with many gifts designated to support the general scholarship budget at Princeton Day School. The annual interest is to support the financial aid program at Princeton Day School.

#### PDS Upper School Scholarship

Established to support the school's financial aid program and meet the unforeseen or special needs of Upper school students who qualify for financial aid.

#### Anne B. Shepherd Scholarship

Established in 1977 and supplemented in subsequent years by Mrs. Shepherd and later by many colleagues, friends and family who made gifts in her memory. Annual income supports the school's financial aid budget, and if possible, an enrolled minority student for his or her junior or senior year.

#### \* Noel Stace Scholarship Fund

Established in 1981 with a gift from The Pocumtuck Company in memory of Noel J. Stace from the class of 1947. The fund is supplemented regularly by The Pocumtuck Company. The annual income is to be used to support general financial aid.

#### C. V. Starr Scholarship Fund

Established in 2000 with a grant from the C. V. Starr Foundation. The annual income is restricted to supporting the general financial aid program.

#### The Elaine and Sydney Sussman Scholars Fund Princeton Day School

Established in 2007, The Elaine and Sydney Sussman Scholars Fund provides support for up to three students new to the Upper School who demonstrate superior academic performance and who qualify for financial aid. Students will be selected without regard to race, religion, ethnicity, or gender, and will demonstrate intelligence, ambition, persistence, integrity and an exemplary work ethic.

#### Arthur H. Turner, Jr. '76 Memorial Scholarship Fund

Established in 1989 with gifts from family, alumni/ae and friends in memory of Arthur H. Turner, Jr. of the class of 1976. The annual income is to support the financial aid program.

#### Stuart van V. Willson '76 Scholarship Fund

Established in 1983 with a gift from Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews, in memory of Stuart van V. Willson. The fund has been supplemented in subsequent years by the Matthews and by other friends. The annual income is restricted to support financial aid at Princeton Day School.

#### Wallace Family Scholarship Fund

Established in 1999 with gifts from Margaret Cook Wallace '27 and Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48. The annual income is to support the school's financial aid program.

#### Marjorie Williams '75 Scholarship

Established in 2005 through the generous support of members of the class of 1975 and many friends in memory of Marjorie Williams of the class of 1975. The annual income is to support the school's financial aid program, and if possible a student who has demonstrated a special interest or ability in writing.

#### Frederick Woodbridge '78 Fund

Established in 1986 with gifts from family and friends in memory of Frederick Woodbridge of the class of 1978. The fund was supplemented in 1993 with gifts received in memory of his father Mr. Dudley Woodbridge and again in 2005 by Mrs. Woodbridge. The annual income is to both underwrite the annual cost of the Woodbridge Award, presented each year to that graduating senior who has exhibited outstanding leadership qualities in developing class unity and spirit, and to provide general support to the school's financial aid budget.

#### Helen Woodruff Scholarship Fund

Established in 1985 through the estate of Mrs. Helen Woodruff. The annual income is designated by the Trustees of Princeton Day School to provide general support to the school's financial aid program.

#### Endowment Funds in Support of Student Prizes

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: **\$74,071** 

#### William R. Plapinger '75 Cross Country Fund

Established in 1999 with memorial gifts from the family of William R. Plapinger '75. The annual income is to be used to underwrite the annual budget of the PDS cross-country team and to fund an annual award to the cross-country team runner who, in the eyes of the cross-country coach(es), is the most valuable member of the team.

#### Thomas Bencze Art Scholarship

Established in 1984 with gifts from family and friends in memory of PDS, parent Thomas S. Bencze. An annual scholarship award is presented at the Senior Awards Ceremony to a dedicated art student in the senior class whose intention is to pursue further education in the field of visual arts.

#### John D. Sacks-Wilner '80 Award Fund

Established in 1980 by Dr. Doris Sacks-Wilner and with gifts from family and friends in memory of John Sacks-Wilner '80. The fund was supplemented in 1993 with gifts in memory of Dr. Erwin Sacks-Wilner. The annual income is restricted to funding the John D. Sacks-Wilner Award, given each year to that member of the graduating class who has shown exceptional determination, courage and self-command.

#### Anne Shepherd Humanities Prize Fund

Established in 1988 with a gift from Professor and Mrs. Theodore K. Rabb in honor of Anne B. Shepherd whose teaching career at Miss Fine's School and Princeton Day School spanned 55 years. The annual income is to fund an award presented to a junior boy or girl who has the highest standing in the humanities.

#### Regina Spiegel Memorial Fund

Established in 1997 with gifts from friends and family in memory of Middle School music teacher Regina Spiegel. The income is to fund the Regina Spiegel Award, given annually to an eighth grade student talented in the arts.

#### Endowment Funds in Support of Student Programs

Total endowment funds restricted for this purpose as of June 30, 2007: **\$75,387** 

#### Class of 1977 Community Service Scholarship Fund

Established in 2006 by members of the class of 1977 to provide annual grants for PDS students' community service projects.

#### The Scott M. Mauney '95 Memorial Fund

Established in 1998 by a gift from Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. White in memory of Scott M. Mauney of the class of 1995. The annual income is to support substance abuse education programs in the Upper School.

#### The Peter W. Merle-Smith '85 Memorial Fund

Established in 1999 with gifts from Mrs. Fowler F. Merle-Smith and Margaret F. Merle-Smith Bergstrand '83 in memory of Peter W. Merle-Smith of the class of 1985. The annual income is to support substance abuse education programs in the Middle School.

#### The Susan E. G. Moll Fund for Community Service

Established in 2004 with gifts from family and friends in memory of PDS parent Susan E. G. Moll. Income supports an annual Upper School assembly on the subject of serving others and provides supplemental funds to the community service program for underwriting new student initiatives and other opportunities to enhance the community service program at Princeton Day School.

## Investing in Excellence Campaign Donors

As we end the fourth year of the Campaign and enter our final year, gifts and pledges total nearly \$43 million against the \$50 million goal. We can only be optimistic that we will be successful – and it is because of your support. Thank you for your belief in PDS today and PDS in the future.

PDS received three remarkable gifts this year. A PDS family pledged \$1,000,000 toward professional development opportunities for teachers. This incredible gift is a tremendous endorsement of our teachers, and will provide opportunities for ongoing faculty enrichment. PDS also was the grateful recipient of a \$500,000 gift from a foundation supporting scholarships at PDS. And, finally, a third gift from a PDS family of \$750,000 in unrestricted support giving the Board of Trustees the flexibility to designate this generous gift to one of the three campaign strategic objectives — faculty salary and professional development endowment, financial aid endowment, or facilities.

Our progress was most notably represented by the \$25 million in new and renovated buildings that opened in September. They include new art and music spaces, classrooms, and libraries for our talented teachers and students. We began last school year with newly renovated interior athletic spaces including locker rooms and offices for coaches and athletic staff. Walking through the building, you can already sense the possibility and excitement generated by these state-of-the art facilities.

We are grateful to the members of our community who have already stepped forward and supported the school. Their generosity, coupled with future donor support, helps create a solid foundation for PDS students, teachers, and families now and for decades to come.

Anonymous (5) Mr. Craig T. Adams Mr. and Mrs. Stirling Adams Estate of Raymond S. Agar Ellen Albert '75 Mr. and Mrs. Navroze M. Alphonse '91 Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Altmeyer Ms. Irene M. Amarel Amerada Hess Corporation Amper Politziner & Mattia Ms. Valerie R. Arlen Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Arons The Aspen Grove Foundation Stratos G. Athanassiades '80 Mr. Michael D. Auerbach and Ms. Lisa Auerbach Ellis Avery '90 John E. and Caron G. Avery Foundation Mr. and Mrs. John Avery Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Bagley Susannah Rabb Bailin '80 Ms. Janet L. Baker Mr. and Mrs. Matthew S. Baker Mr. Robert H. B. Baldwin, Jr. and Ms. Margaret J. Sieck Mrs. William H. Baldwin John W. Banse '80 Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Barrack Mr. and Mrs. James R. Barry Mr. and Mrs. David D. Beard Mr. Paul A. Becker and Mrs. Holly Burks Becker '77 Mr. William S. Beinecke

Dr. and Mrs. Norman H. Bell Dr. Susan A. Bell Mr. and Mrs. John P. Belli Mrs. Peter B. Benchley Mr. and Mrs. B. Richard Benioff Laura S. Bennett '85 Mrs. Chester A. Bentley Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Bianculli Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Binder Mr. G. Reginald Bishop, Jr. Cynthia Bishop-Webster '73 Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Blitzer Mr. and Mrs. John Blocha Blue Ridge Charitable Trust Mrs. Helen Bodel Mr. and Mrs. John C. Bogle Ms. Naomi Boretz Mrs. E. B. O. Borgerhoff Sandra Glickman Borowsky '87 Ms. Helen R. Boslev David Botstein and Renee Fitts Mr. and Mrs. Edward G. Boyer, Jr. Mr. Marc C. Brahaney and Ms. Janet M. Lasley \*Mrs. Gerald Breese Mr. and Mrs. John E. Brinster '75 (Lucy Englander '78) Henry P. Bristol II '72 and Susan P. Bristol Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation David Bromwich '97 Estate of Katherine E. Brown Brown Brothers Harriman & Company

Dr. Joseph Budelis and Ms. Valorie Sands The Bunbury Company James E. and Diane W. Burke Foundation James C. E. Burke '80 Mr. and Mrs. James E. Burke Dr. and Mrs. William P. Burks Elissa I. Burr '94 Dr. and Mrs. Graham H. Burton Caron Cadle '75 Mr. and Mrs. Norman T. Callaway N.T. Callaway Real Estate Ms. Barbara Camiscioli Campbell Soup Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Carr Sarah Blodget Carton '75 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Caruso Dr. and Mrs. Carmen A. Catanese Mr. and Mrs. Ralph M. Cellars Dr. and Mrs. Y. M. Lawrence Chai Dr. and Mrs. Marvin Chamlin Jave Chen '86 Mr. and Mrs. Donald N. Chiacchio Mr. and Mrs. H. Martin Chomiak Civitas Foundation Mr. John W. Claghorn, Jr. †Mrs. Margery R. Claghorn Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Clark Robert V. Clint and Barbara L. Peterson-Clint Ms. Hope Cobb Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Cohen Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Cole (Barbara Griffin '78) Ms. Patrice Coleman-Boatwright and Mr. James E. Boatwright Mr. and Mrs. Michael Collins The Concordia Foundation Elizabeth Stewardson Connolly '80 Mr. and Mrs. Raymond G. Console The Honorable and Mrs. William J. Cook Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cooper Dr. and Mrs. Norman H. Coopersmith Evelyn Turner Counts '74 Ms. Noreen E. Coutin Ruth Barach Cox '75 Mrs. Olivia Cox-Fill Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Cozzolino Christine Cragg '75 Sandra Benson Cress '77 Dr. and Mrs. Barrington Cross Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Crouse Mrs. Carol C. Cummings Mr. and Mrs. Lance J. Cunha Ms. Cheryl J. Cunning Elizabeth Willcox D'Agostino '41 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald S. D'Argenio Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davidson H. Andrew Davies II '73 Mrs. Horton M. Davies Peter H. Denby '96 Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Denby

Deutsche Bank Americas Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Bruce M. Devlin Karolyn Carr Diamond-Jones '80 Mr. and Mrs. Carmine M. DiCocco Anne Mitchell Dielhenn '29 Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. DiLeo Mr. Alan S. Dillon and Ms. Jill A. Monroe The Estate of Elizabeth Dilworth †Mrs. J. Richardson Dilworth Mr. and Mrs. F. Clement Dinsmore Francis W. Dinsmore '27 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. DiPietro Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Dool, Jr. Mr. Robert E. Dougherty '43 and Mrs. Patricia Paine-Dougherty Mr. Richard C. Dreher and Mrs. Diane M. Dreher Eric C. Dunn '75 Mr. and Mrs. Peter B. Eaton Mr. and Mrs. Jerome A. Edelman Mrs. Carolyn F. Edelmann **Educational Ventures** Mrs. Thomas W. Eglin Mr. and Mrs. Adam L. Eiseman Ms. Phyllis S. Eisner Elizabeth Hollingworth Trust Mr. and Mrs. Shawn W. Ellsworth '75 Alyssa A. Ellsworth Trust Mr. Antonio O. Elmaleh Mr. and Mrs. Peter Engelbach Mr. Bruce Engleman and Dr. Jo Ann Chalal Engleman Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan I. Epstein Mr. and Mrs. Harold B. Erdman, Sr. '39 Mr. and †Mrs. Peter E. B. Erdman '43 Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Erickson Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Esslinger Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Evans Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Faigen Dr. Louis G. Fares Laura Farina '79 Dr. and Mrs. Craig A. Feder Ms. Karen L. Fein '80 and Mr. Paul A. Kelly Dr. and Mrs. J. Richard Feldman Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Felton Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fetter Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund Financial Security Assurance Sally Lynne Fineburg '80 Anne Dennison Fleming '77 Flicker Family Philanthropic Foundation Fund Louise Matthews Flickinger '83 Mr. and Mrs. John G. Forbes Mr. John G. Forbes, Jr. S. Forest Company Mr. and Mrs. Elon Foster Dr. Judith R. Fox and Dr. David A. Loomar Mr. and Mrs. Cyril M. Franks

Mr. Burton Frederick Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Frieder Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gallagher Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Ganoe Mr. and Mrs. Timothy H. Garry (Julia Penick '77) Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Gary Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Gates '78 Nancy L. Gauch-Searcy '75 Dr. and Mrs. Steven R. Gecha Mr. Peter G. Gerry Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gibson (Marjorie Wallace '84) GlaxoSmithKline Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Alan Glickman Mr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Glovier Ms. Linda Gochfeld Honorable Robert F. Goheen '34 Ms. Laura Goldfeld Deborah and Peter Goldman Foundation Mr. and Mrs. James A. Goldman Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Goldman Goldman Sachs & Company Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Goldman Mr. David M. Goldschmidt and Ms. Cherie C. Campbell Mr. Michael S. Goodman Mr. and Mrs. George S. Gordon Mr. and Mrs. Jerem M. Gordon '72 William P. Graff '75 Mr. and Mrs. John F. Gray Mrs. Josephine D. Gray Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Graziano, Jr. Frank A. Greek and Cathy A. Greek Dr. and Mrs. Roy L. Greenbaum Ms. Marylin Greenberg Keith L. Griffee '87 Mrs. Dale K. Griffee Mr. and Mrs. James Q. Griffin Mr. and Mrs. Phillip E. Griffin The Griffin-Cole Fund John L. Griffith III Trust Mr. and Mrs. John L. Griffith, Jr. James J. Groome II '80 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph T. Grossi Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Grounds Gordon and Llura Gund Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Gund Mrs. Celia Gurewitz Mr. and Mrs. Randall A. Hack Katharine Burks Hackett '75 Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Haggerty III Mr. and Mrs. Harleston J. Hall, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hall, Jr. John P. Hall III '79 Mr. Michael D. Halpern and Ms. Christine Grant Halpern The Halpern Family Foundation †Mrs. Samuel M. Hamill Samuel M. Hamill, Jr. '53 Hamilton Jewelers Mr. Andrew C. Hamlin and Ms. Kathleen Deignan Alex and Laura Hanson Charitable Gift Fund Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Hanson Harbourton Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Nixon W. Hare '59 (Caroline Erdman '75)

Dr. Rachel Harris Dr. and Mrs. Robert H. Harris Mr. and Mrs. Dan R. Hartmann The Emily & John Harvey Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Harvey Andrew F. Hawkes '83 The Hay Group Daniel J. Helmick '90 Barbara Mills Henagan '77 Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Hendler Mrs. Mabel S. Henley Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Henry Mr. and Mrs. Howard Henschel Mr. Lucien Hernandez and Ms. Mary Ann Dowling

Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Herrup Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Highland Highland-Mills Foundation Hillenbrand Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. M. Roch Hillenbrand Mr. and Mrs. Herbert W. Hobler Eric D. Hochberg '98 Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Hoffman Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hofkin Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Hofmann, Jr. Hofmann Family Charitable Fund Mr. and Mrs. David D. Hoguet Jason M. Hollander '90 Ms. Elizabeth Hollingworth Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Horowitz Mrs. John H. Hovsepian Mr. Warner T. Howe Ms. Faith Howland Mr. and Mrs. John C. Hudson Ms Sharon Huffsutter Rebecca Hafitz Hull '77 Mr. Seymour C. Hundley Dr. John T. Hunt and Ms. Barbara L. Brizzee Ms. Bonnie Hunter Mr. and Mrs. Skip Hutchinson Dr. and Mrs. Richard E. Ioffreda Mr. and Mrs. Alfred C. Ipri Mr. Dean A. Jacoby and Ms. Karla J. Vecchia Ms. Monika M. Jaeckle and Mr. Louis Slanina Andrew M. Jensen '79 Christian Einar Jensen '76 Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Jensen '82 Mr. Michael R. Jensen Mrs. Betty W. Johnson and Mr. Douglas F. Bushnell Christopher W. Johnson '77 Mrs. David O. Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Livingston Johnson '75 W. S. Johnston Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Johnston

Dafydd P. Jones '75 Mrs. J. Parry Jones †Mr. J. Parry Jones Robert E. Jordan '80 Mr. and Mrs. E. Michael Joye Mr. and Mrs. Theodore G. Kane Mr. Peter R. Kann and Ms. Karen Elliott House Mr. and Mrs. Seymour D. Kaplan

Mr. and Mrs. Raman Kapur Drs. Gary and Robin Karpf



Mr. and Mrs. Perry A. Karsen Ms. Elizabeth W. Karwan Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Kaufman Herbert and Elaine Kendall Charitable Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Herbert J. Kendall Jane H. Kenvon '79 and Kevin R. Kenyon Mr. and Mrs. Stuart G. Kertzner and Family Mr. and Mrs. James B. Kilgore '63 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Y. King Kate Saven Kirkland '62 Lewis C. Kleinhans III '46 Howard W. Kline '03 Mr. and Mrs. Martin E. Kline Craig Knowlton '06 Mr. David L. Knowlton and Dr. Diane M. Zompa Mr. and Mrs. Marcus P. Knowlton Ms. Edith M. Kogan Philip Kopper '52 Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Korhonen Mr. and Mrs. David J. Kosek Anjur Krishnakumar and Gabriele Dietrich Dr. and Mrs. Jay D. Kuris Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. LaBar Mrs. Louisa G. Lambert Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Lambert III Sally Kuser Lane '42 Caroline Savage Langan '53 Mrs. Gwyneth M. Langeler Ms. Martha G. Larson Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Laughlin '80 Leighton H. Laughlin, Jr. '64 Ophelia Laughlin '77 Yuki Moore Laurenti '75 Laura Welt Lavell '90 Richard B. Lazovick '80 Robert M. Leahy, Jr. '80 Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Leavey Mr. and Mrs. Vincent E. Leedom Laura Dennison Leeson '80 Mr. and Mrs. Neil I. Lesser Drs. Stephen and Mara Leveson

Mr. Jonathan Levy and Ms. Jill Nusbaum Professor and Mrs. Kenneth Levy Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Levy Mr. and Mrs. Z. Fred Lewis Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Lifland '75 (Alison Hopfield '75) J. Kerin Lifland '77 Dr. and Mrs. Harris Lilienfeld Meriel Burtle Lindley '74 Dr. and Mrs. Judson C. Linville Locktown Consulting Ashley H. Logan '00 Alice Graff Looney '77 The Losam Fund Mr. Carl Lott Mrs. Gary M. C. Lott Mary Woodbridge Lott '67 Sara W. Lott '96 Ms. Stephanie Lovero Mr. Robert Lowenstein and Ms. Roberta Decker Matthew J. Lucas '88 Mr. and Mrs. William R. Lucas Mr. and Mrs. John C. Lui Mr. Ralph L. MacDonald, Jr. Ms. Gloria P. Mack Mr. and Mrs. Ian A. MacKinnon Dr. Burton G. Malkiel and Dr. Nancy Weiss Malkiel Linda G. Malsbury '72 Mr. Ralph G. Mancini Mr. and Mrs. Brian T. Manley Jennifer Brannon Manning '80 Stephen Mantell '75 Mr. and Mrs. Lucien S. Marchand Jay R. Marcus '80 Dr. Ernest Mario and Mrs. Mildred Mario Mario Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gregory G. Mario Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Marshall, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Ross T. Martinson Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. Martucci Mrs. Harry R. Marty

\* deceased

Page & Otto Marx, Jr. Foundation Alexander C. Mathews '99 Cecilia Aall Mathews '59 \*David Mathey '47 Dean W. Mathey, Jr. '43 David Mathey Foundation David Mathey Irrevocable Trust Douglas L. Matthews '80 Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Matthews Matthews Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Gregory E. Matthews '76 Russell E. Matthews '86 Ms. Karen A. Maxim Sanders Maxwell '32 The May Department Stores Co. Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Lester R. Mayer Marian Stoltzfus McCaffray '70 McCaffrey's Market Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. McCarthy (Livia Wong '77) Mr. and Mrs. Wesley A. McCaughan Dr. and Mrs. Bruce McClellan Robert N. McClellan '77 William S. McClellan II '75 Mr. and Mrs. Jon T. McConaughy '85 (Robin Cook '87) Quinn W. McCord '77 Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. McCormick Mr. and Mrs. David C. McCourt Mary Sword McDonough '75 The Curtis W. McGraw Foundation Mr. and Mrs. George H. McLaughlin II Mr. and Mrs. David G. McNitt Susan Vaughan Meade '75 Mr. and Mrs. William S. Mechanic Mellon Gift Matching Program Merrill Lynch & Company Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Dietrich Meyerhofer MGN Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. William Michaels Alexa B. Miller '00 Ms. Beth A. Miller Dr. and Mrs. Brian A. Miller Dr. and Mrs. Lee H. Miller Dr. and Mrs. Robert Miller Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Millner '71 Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Mills Mills Foundation MMC Matching Gifts Program Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Modzelewski Ms. Jane W. Moffett Ms. Kaye L. Mohline Ms. Barbara A. Moll Mr. and Mrs. Howard K. Moll, Jr. Mr. Howard K. Moll Mr. Kenneth E. Moll and Dr. Nancy L. Carteron Mr. Richard Moll Monterey Fund Mr. and Mrs. C. Schuyler Morehouse Mr. and Mrs. Jack D. Moses, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Irwin A. Moskowitz Mr. Philip D. Moylan Dr. Michael J. Mundenar and Mrs. Jill Mundenar Timothy R. Murdoch '80 Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Fund Dr. and Mrs. Joel Namm Marcia Goetze Nappi '52

Dr. and Mrs. Mark S. Nemiroff Mr. Darryl Newman L.M. Newman Family Foundation Ms. Sylvia Newman Mr. and Mrs. William E. Newman Mr. and Mrs. Frank M. Newport Dr. and Mrs. Vincent C. Noonan, Jr. Martha L. A. Norris Foundation Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Novik Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Ober, Jr. Ober Family Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Margaret D. Ober '96 Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Ober, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Martin A. O'Brien Laurie and Andy Okun Mr. John Ora Dr. Marc J. Ostro and Dr. Evelyn Godin-Ostro Ms. Bente L. Ott Els and Peter Paine Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Paine III Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Palsho Mr. and Mrs. Ashok Pandey Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Paneyko Mr. and Mrs. Philip B. Papier, Jr. Mr. Laszlo Papp and Ms. Peggy Benton Michael V. Patterson '77 Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Patteson Mr. and Mrs. John M. Peach Margen Penick Charitable Trust Mrs. James A. Perkins Mr. Jeffrey F. Perlman '82 and Mrs. Sharon L. Perlman Ms. Judith Persichilli Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Persky Elisabeth Thomas Peterson '56 Petron Corporation Mr. and Mrs. John S. Pettibone Mr. and Mrs. David M. Pfeiffer Mr. and Mrs. Elwood W. Phares II Ms. Melissa J. Phares-Jacobson '80 and Mr. John W. Jacobson Pheasant Hill Foundation Phipps & Company Mr. and Mrs. Norman M. Phipps Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Pickens Elliot D. Pilshaw '75 Professor John A. Pinto and Ms. Meg Pinto Mr. and Mrs. Edwin J. Pisani Dr. and Mrs. John B. Pitasky Mr. and Mrs. Joel Pitt Mr. and Mrs. John Pittenger Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Pizzi Charles H. Place III '73 The PNC Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Mark Pollard Mr. Stephen A. Pollard '90 and Dr. Jessica Stevens Mrs. Richard G. Poole \*Mr. Richard G. Poole Kathrin W. Poole '71 and Howard Tomlinson Adam A. Porroni '04 Mr. and Mrs. Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Ms. Darlene Prestbo Princeton Area Community Foundation



PDS Parents Association Lucile Stafford Proctor '56 Dr. and Mrs. Neil Proshan Ms. Sandra M. Proshan The Prospect Hill Foundation Joseph D. Punia '71 Mr. and Mrs. John G. Quigley Mr. and Mrs. William T. Quinn Mr. and Mrs. Jack Z. Rabinowitz Ms. Rachel Rabinowitz and Ms. Lynn Rabinowitz Richard E. Ramsey '80 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Ramsey Mr. and Mrs. William A. Raspanti Janet L. Rassweiler '75 Elizabeth Partridge Raymond '76 Mr. and Mrs. James S. Regan The Reverend Carl D. Reimers Carl D. Reimers III '80 Mr. and Mrs. John S. Renninger Mr. and Mrs. Ernest C. Reock, Jr. Justin Revelle '03 Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Revelle Kathryn Rhett '80 Mr. Thomas C. Riley and Ms. Deborah J. Stebenne Ms. Clare C. Ring Ms. Kathleen A. Ring Jeffrey M. Ritter '78 Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rizza, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. W. Ronald Roach Mr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Roberts Mrs. David A. Robertson, Jr. Rockefeller & Company Dr. and Mrs. Lewis F. Rosen Dr. and Mrs. Arnold S. Rosenberg Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Rosenberg Dr. and Mrs. Bruce P. Rosner Mr. and Mrs. William M. Ross Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Rossmassler '47 William R. Rossmassler III '82 Wenda G. Rottweiler '81 Wendy Gartner Rowland '53 Benjamin A. & Wendy G. Rowland, Jr. Family Charitable Fund Hardy S. Royal '89 Caroline M. Ruben '80 Dr. and Mrs. Marc R. Rubin Sally Robinson Rue '80 Patrick Rulon-Miller '55 Mr. and Mrs. James R. Russell Mrs. Norman F.S. Russell

Anne G. Russell-Barrett '75 Carlos A. Sagebien '89 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Salomon Dr. and Mrs. Elliott E Saltstein Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Samse Sanderson Family Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation Mr. and Mrs. George B. Sanderson Katharine Sanderson '16 \*Louise Fenninger Sayen '38 Mr. and Mrs. William S.M. Saven '65 (Elizabeth Bristol '69) Stephanie Gendler Scher '90 Schering-Plough Foundation Dr. and Mrs. David Schor Ms. Ellen Schorr Mr. Eric Sweetman and Ms. Penelope Scambly Schott Ms. Katherine A. Schulte and Mr. Patrick E. Amaral Jeffrey E. Schuss '73 The Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving Mr. and Mrs. Stuart C. Schwartz Sednaoui Family Charity Fund Mr. and Mrs. G. Carter Sednaoui Elizabeth S. Segal '80 Mr. and Mrs. Lars A. Selberg Linda Farlow Serafin '75 Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shalita and Family Mr. and Mrs. Surinder P. Sharma Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Shavel Alexandra Shechtel '06 Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Shechtel Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sheridan IV Caroline W. Sherman '77 Mr. and Mrs. James F. Shoaf A. Markell Meyers Shriver '46 Brian Elliot Shuke '95 Mr. and Mrs. L. Allan Shuke Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Siegel Jane Aresty Silverman '63 Silverstein, Kohl, Rose & Podolsky Mr. and Mrs. Brad M. Singer Mr. and Mrs. Michael Slattery Estate of Ann A. Smith George G. and Elizabeth G. Smith Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Jerome T. Smith

† deceased

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth F. Smith, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Smith Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Smoyer Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Smukler Dr. and Mrs. Michael Somerstein Mr. and Mrs. Michael Spicer Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Staats-Westover Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Stadulis Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stanton Mr. and Mrs. Albert M. Stark Austin C. Starkey, Jr. '69 The Austin C. and Ann P. Starkey Fund Samuel B. Starkey '72 The Starr Foundation Mr. Dennis Stattman and Ms. Sarah Ringer Mr. and Mrs. John L. Steffens Mr. and Mrs. Gene Stern Liora & Menachem Sternberg Family Foundation Mr. and Mrs. Menachem Sternberg Jon and Meredith Stevens Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stockman †Mrs. Janet S. Stoltzfus Mr. W. A. Stoltzfus, Jr. Jean Bishop Stolzman '83 Mr. and Mrs. Alan T. Strang Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Straus Mr. and Mrs. C. Barnwell Straut Jeffrey A. Streed '75 William R. Strugger '81 Mrs. Caren Sturges Marita L. Sturken '75 Barbara Sullivan '66 Mr. and Mrs. Marvin J. Suomi Mr. Jeffrey D. Sussman and Ms. Patricia Adell Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Sussman Kara A. Swisher '80 Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sword, Jr. (Martha Sullivan '73) Mr. and Mrs. Daniel V. Szemis Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Taggart Harold M. Tanner '77 Dr. and Mrs. Ethan Tarasov Sally Schluter Tardella '75 Sara Matelson Taylor '90 Ms. Donna M. Tehel Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Thomas Timothy B. Thomas '80 Bryce Thompson Foundation Gough Winn Thompson, III '73 Mr. W. Bryce Thompson IV Ms. Marta Tienda Dr. Elaine Torres-Melendez and Dr. Gerardo J. Melendez Mrs. Joseph B. Townsend Clark G. Travers '55 Erik J. Treilman '94 Mr. and Mrs. Jan Treilman Mark A. Treilman '99 Ms. Elizabeth Trent Dr. and Mrs. Richard Troll Mr. and Mrs. Carlton H. Tucker Mrs. William D. Tucker, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Daniel G. Tully Mr. and Mrs. Gary O. Turndorf

Mr. Arthur H. Turner, Sr. and Ms. Elizabeth L. Bates-Turner Karen M. Turner '72 Twinbrook Capital Partners Tyco Employee Matching Gift Program I. Letitia Wheeler Ufford '54 Mr. Scott J. Underberg Henry A. Urbach '80 Mr. and Mrs. George A. Vaughn III Henry T. Vogt '72 Mrs. Roy Vogt Christian D. Wallace '80 Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wallace '48 The John D. Wallace, Jr. Memorial Fund of the Princeton Area **Community Foundation** Ms. E. Rosemary Walmsley Mr. and Mrs. Grant M. Ward (Leslie Straut '80) Phoebe Knapp Warren '67 Dr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Warren Mr. and Mrs. Douglas R. Webb Curtis McGraw Webster '75 Elizabeth McGraw Webster '44 Dr. and Mrs. Paul J. Weiser Jennifer Weiss '77 Mr. and Mrs. Martin H. Weissman Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wellemeyer '52 Ms. Judith K. Wellons Mr. and Mrs. L. Thomas Welsh, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Howard Welt Mr. Bruce J. Westcott Ms. Helen Westcott Ms. Elizabeth Westergaard '78 and Mr. Thomas B. Kilbourne Mr. and Mrs. David Westerman Prof. and Mrs. Richard L. Wheeden Mr. and Mrs. H. Allen White III †Mrs. Robert C. Whitlock Marina von Neumann Whitman '52 Jennifer Dutton Whyte '80 Wickenden Associates Mr. and Mrs. James W. Wickenden Harvey M. Wiener '75 Ann M. Wiley '70

Anne A. Williams '74 Mr. Stephen Williams and Ms. C. Treby Williams '80 Suzanne Bishop Willis '75

Gay Wilmerding '75 Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Wilson The Wilson Fund Mr. Robert N. Wilson and

Ms. Anne Wright Wilson Mrs. Ernest H. Winter Jr. Mr. and Mrs. William F. Womble Mr. and Mrs. Linson Wong

Mr. Wilfrid W. Wong and Ms. Tama J. Matsuoka
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy K. Woo
Mr. and Mrs. Newell B. Woodworth
Mr. John M. Woolsey, Jr.
Cornelia Wu '94
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Yost
Dr. Eugene H. Young and Dr. Sophia C. Young
Mark W. Zawadsky '77
Mr. and Mrs. Harold N. Zeltt



#### Investing in Excellence Campaign Volunteers

Thank you to the volunteers who enthusiastically and tirelessly give of themselves to help with the Campaign. We thank them for their efforts on behalf of the teachers and students who benefit from their dedication to PDS.

Michael Bracken '98 Marc C. Brahaney James C. E. Burke '80 Robert O. Carr Philip E. Clippinger '83 Patrice Coleman-Boatwright Brian S. Cooleen Leslie A. Cooleen Barbara Griffin Cole '78, Co-Chair, Capital Campaign Judith R. Fox Julia Penick Garry '77 Peter E. Gibson Marjorie Wallace Gibson '84 James A. Goldman Jill L. Goldman '74 Gianna D. Goldman Marilyn W. Grounds John P. Hall, Jr., Chair, **Board of Trustees** Laura F. Hanson Judson Henderson '92 Matthew C. Henderson '89 Joseph H. Highland Donald J. Hofmann, Jr. Kenneth Horowitz Michelle Horowitz John C. Hudson Kathleen C. Hudson John W. Jacobson Lynn Johnston Melanie A. Karsen Perry A. Karsen Randal C. Langdon Janet M. Lasley James Laughlin '80 Judson C. Linville

Cynthia O. Linville Lila B. Lohr, Interim Head of School Edward E. Matthews, Chair, Leadership Gift Committee Marie L. Matthews, Honorary Co-Chair, Capital Campaign Gregory G. Mario Lauren N. Mario Deborah Sze Modzelewski C. Schuyler Morehouse Ellen S. Morehouse Andrew M. Okun Marc J. Ostro M. Jameson Phares-Jacobson '80 Howard F. Powers, Jr. '80 Jack Z. Rabinowitz Carl D. Reimers Matthew S. Riepenhoff '99 A.V. (Mike) Shannon III '79 Sarah D. Shannon John J. Sheridan IV Mary Beth Sheridan Andrew B. Smith '86 Stanley C. Smoyer, Honorary Co-Chair, Capital Campaign Andrew M. Smukler Lisa M. Smukler Amanda Stanton William B. Stanton Gary O. Turndorf Jill Turndorf John D. Wallace '48 C. Treby McLaughlin Williams '80 Robert N. Wilson. Co-Chair, Capital Campaign

#### Contact Us 2007-2008 ALUMNI BOARD

Sally Lynne Fineburg '80 President sfineburg@att.net

Jonathan W. Drezner '81 Vice President, Alumni Activities jon@drezner.com

Stephen J. Nanfara '96 Vice President, School Relationships nanfara@yahoo.com

Judson R. Henderson '92 Ex Officio Judson.henderson@hendersonsir.com

John C. Baker '62 jbaker8809@cs.com

Sara E. K. Cooper '80 Saraekcooper@aol.com

Anthony Dell '80 unsa@sprynet.com

Julia Fulper Hardt '61 Julia\_hardt@comcast.net

Arielle M. Krebs '93 ariellemk@yahoo.com

Galete J. Levin '96 galetej@gmail.com

Shana Fineburg Owen '87 walkerr@verizon.net

Sarah Beatty Raterman '91 sarahraterman@aol.com

Elisabeth Kahora Taylor '91 elisabethtaylor@earthlink.net

Mark L. Zaininger '81 mark@zaininger.com

Stephanie Briody Director of Alumni Relations sbriody@pds.org

# JumniNews

Dear Alums,

Hello from PDS! The campus is particularly alive and vibrant with the school year starting on a high note welcoming students, faculty, administration and alumni to a newly renovated PDS!

I felt a chill of excitement when I first walked through the main doors and instead of seeing the familiar brick wall I was embraced by a sun-filled spacious corridor that seems to stretch forever complete with floor to ceiling windows and fluid, curved architecture. My exhilaration continued to build as I toured the fabulous new arts studios, libraries and athletic facilities. PDS looks better than ever and I personally invite each of you to come and tour when you can or use it for yet *another* great reason – besides friends and fun – to come back for Alumni Weekend 2008!

The goal of the Alumni Board is to help you stay connected to PDS and we have an enthusiastic and energetic Board including alums from MFS, PCD and PDS; all of whom have been having a great time planning events we hope will entice you to stay in touch. Our first events this fall were a success and we send thanks to everyone who attended the Boston Regional Gathering in October and the New York party in early November. Special thanks to Wendy Gartner Rowland '53 for generously hosting such a wonderful event.

Whether you've just graduated or haven't been in touch for a while, we encourage you to mark your calendars with the following dates! Most immediately, our Princeton Regional Gathering will be Wednesday, November 21. We will be announcing a new schedule that should make it easier for folks to attend the Alumni Games, Friday, November 23. Plus, we have Family Skate Day, January 1, Career Day, Friday, April 11 and of course Alumni Weekend complete with Alumni Awards and Reunion Class parties May 16 and 17.

Between events you can stay connected through our virtual Alumni Community at www.pds.org. The Alumni Online Community is an easy and simple way to connect with friends. Access an up-to-date Alumni Calendar, share photos and news, update your contact information and join the PDS career resources network.

Finally, I want to thank Jud Henderson '92 for his recent leadership of the Alumni Board. It truly is a privilege to work with such a dedicated group.

We look forward to seeing and hearing from you. Please feel free to contact us with questions, thoughts or ideas.

Come join the fun!!

Sally Fineburg '80 () President, Alumni Board

# **Recognizing Excellence**

Nominations Being Accepted for Alumni Service Award, Alumni Achievement Award, and Athletic Hall of Fame

#### Nomination Form

I would like to nominate:

Class of

For the: Alumni Service Award

Alumni Achievement Award

Athletic Hall of Fame

Reason for nomination:

Your name, class year, address and phone:

Please attach additional paper for multiple nominations.

Thank you.

#### **Selection Criteria**

#### **Alumni Awards**

- The Alumni Service Award is given to an alumna/us whose efforts to give back to the community and/or Princeton Day School reflect the highest ideals of the school. The recipient is someone who inspires others by his or her example of sensitivity or generosity.
- The Alumni Achievement Award is given to an alumna/us who has achieved excellence in his or her chosen field and who has made a commitment to helping others. The recipient is someone who inspires others by his or her achievement.

#### **Athletic Hall of Fame**

#### Athletes

Player nominees must have attended Miss Fine's School, Princeton Country Day School, or Princeton Day School for a minimum of two years. Athletes become eligible for consideration five years after the graduation of their class. Inductees will have compiled an exceptional interscholastic athletic career or otherwise distinguished themselves through outstanding athletic achievements and exemplify the highest ideals of the school.

Selection is based primarily on athletic accomplishments while at Miss Fine's School, Princeton Country Day School or Princeton Day School. Subsequent achievements in athletics and other areas are also taken into consideration.

#### Coaches

To be eligible for consideration as a coach, nominees must have retired from coaching at PDS after working at the school for a minimum of five years. Selection is based upon an exceptional coaching career, which brought great credit to the school.

Extraordinary Achievement

The Selection Committee also considers for induction those nominees:

- a) who have achieved extraordinary success in athletic endeavors or programs not offered by the school;
- b) whose distinguishing athletic achievements occurred subsequent to their time at school;
- c) whose example of uncommon commitment, dedication, and support of our athletic program is worthy of special recognition.

Please send nominations to the Alumni Office, PO Box 75, Princeton, NJ 08540 or you may submit nominations online at www.pds.org/alumni

#### BUILDING ON TRADITION



## Alumni Weekend 2008 | May 16-17

#### Where

Princeton Day School, Princeton, NJ

#### Who

All Princeton Day School, Princeton Country Day School and Miss Fine's School Alumni, family and friends, faculty and staff are invited. The classes of 1938, 1943, 1948, 1953, 1958, 1963, 1968, 1973, 1978, 1983, 1988, 1993, 1998 and 2003 will be celebrating benchmark reunions. Don't miss the chance to relive memories with friends, teachers and coaches.

#### Why

Enjoy activities including: MFS Maypole Celebration, 6th Annual Alumni Faculty and Staff Reunion under the tent, Moment of Remembrance, Grand Gathering of Alumni Classes, Tour of New Facilities, Alumni Lacrosse, Alumni Tennis Round Robin, Children's Fun Festival, Athletic Hall of Fame and Class Parties.

Keep up-to-date on your class reunion plans by checking the website at **www.pds.org** 

### Alumni Weekend 2008 Reunion Chairpersons

Information will be mailed to reunion classes in the fall and invitations to all alumnae/i will be mailed in the spring. For further information, contact your class reunion chairpersons listed below.

#### Class of 2003 • 5th Reunion

Joanna Bowen joanna.bowen@villanova.edu
Alyssa Briody Alyssa. Briody@usdoj.gov
Amy Gallo agprincess321@aol.com
Emily Hamlinemily.hamlin@gmail.com
Genny Lescroarttigerlax84@aol.com
Allison Marshall amarshall220@aol.com
Eleanor Oakesxoeo2826@aol.com
Nick Peroldnperold@gmail.com
Justin Revelle justin.revelle@morganstanley.com

#### Class of 1998 • 10th Reunion

Jessica Collins Andersor	1 jessica.c.anderson@gmail.com
Marin Blitzer	marinblitzer1980@hotmail.com
Mike Bracken	mbracken@resourceamerica.com
Julie Rubin	rubin.julia@gmail.com
	giovanna.torchio@jackmorton.com

#### Class of 1993 • 15th Reunion

Scott Feldman	sfeldman35@nyc.rr.com
	hhayes@klht.org
Adam Petrick	adam.petrick@gmail.com
	danrags@hotmail.com
	stephensloansiegel@yahoo.com

#### Class of 1988 • 20th Reunion

Amy Venable Ciuffredaac	ciuffreda@comcast.net
Arianna Rosati	pavianyc@gmail.com
Jamie Salkind	jas110@cornell.edu
Courtney Shannon	courtle@aol.com
Julia Herr Smith j	ulia@esquireprep.com

#### Class of 1983 • 25th Reunion

#### Class of 1978 • 30th Reunion

Keith Baicker Kbaicker@comcast.net
Lucy Englander Brinster lbrinster@travelbycruise.com
Nancy Chen Cavanaughnancycav2000@yahoo.com
Tom Gates trgates@comcast.net
Jennifer Chandler Hauge jchandlerhauge@gmail.com
Liz Westergaard liz@kk-awards.com

#### Class of 1973 • 35th Reunion

John Bushnell	jbushnell@pennington.org
Ellen Fisher	mccreaf@aol.com
Carl Sturken	carl@syndicatedrhythm.com
Martha Sword	srdblade@netzero.com
Ginna Vogt	. ginna@alumni.princeton.edu
Anne McLeod Weeks	weeksa@oldfieldsschool.org
Buzz Woodworth bw	oodworth@woodworthre.com

#### Class of 1968 • 40th Reunion

Mary Hobler Hysonb	assett7750@cox.net
Sia Godfrey Bauer	bau820@aol.com

#### Class of 1963 • 45th Reunion

36		T1.	
M	155	FI	ne's

Colleen Coffee Hall	froghollow@patmedia.net
PCD	

#### Class of 1958 • 50th Reunion

Miss Fine's	
Nancy Hudler Keuffel	acornnhk@aol.com
PCD	

#### Class of 1953 • 55th Reunion

Miss Fine's	Volunteers	needed
PCD	Volunteers	needed

#### Class of 1948 • 60th Reunion

Miss Fine's	Volunteers	needed
PCD	Volunteers	needed

#### Class of 1943 • 65th Reunion

Miss Fine's	Volunteers needed
PCD	Volunteers needed

Should you wish to help plan your reunion, please contact Director of Alumni, Stephanie J. Briody at sbriody@pds.org



#### Whenever PDS alumni get together, it's a party!

Our Spring Fling gathering draws alumni in the Princeton area, as well as those returning to campus to share advice with juniors and seniors during Career Day. Special thanks to hosts Jud Henderson '92 and Matt Henderson '89 for making everyone feel so welcome!

Sharing tips on landing internships and that elusive FIRST job, New York city alumni shared their experiences and advice with alumni just graduating from college and those still in college at the Young Alumni Networking Party in NYC, hosted by **Giovanna Torchio '98** at the offices of Jack Morton Worldwide. Everyone enjoyed meeting and reconnecting with fellow PDS alums living and working in the Big Apple.

Stay tuned for dates of upcoming Young Alumni Networking events by checking www.pds.org.



Alyssa Briody '03 enjoys meeting with Steve Acunto and his wife Veronica White '94 and Danielle Horowitz '04.



Marika Sardar '94 with party host Giovanna Torchio '98, Maggie Seidel '94 and Jessica Seid Dickler '94.

Ex-Officio Alumni Board President, and host, Jud Henderson '92 welcomes Bill Flemer '71.





Eric Wolarsky '92 chats with Alumni Board Member Sara Cooper '80.



Alumni Board Member Julie Fulper Hardt '61 shares a smile with the camera.



Meghan Hall Donaldson '89 shows off baby Price to Colleen Coffee Hall '63.



Laddie Sanford '04, Matthew Levine '01 and Mitch DePace '04 swap news.



Stephanie Friedman '01 catches up with Scott Feldman '93, Matt Levine '01 and Michael Fishbein '01.



Whitney White '94 with Sarah Saven, PDS Associate Director of the Annual Fund and Ben Frost '92.



Networking

Ben Frost '92 poses with Sharon Thomas '92 and Dan Ragsdale '93.

# **Spotlight on Young Alumni**

by Joanna Bowen '03

his past spring break, instead of spending a week lying on the beach or partying all night in a bar, 190 Villanova University students (including Ellen Cook PDS '06!) worked for Habitat for Humanity in Slidell, LA. Habitat for Humanity (HFH) is a non-profit, Christian organization that was founded by Millard Fuller in 1976. With volunteers, HFH builds houses which are then sold to families at no profit with affordable mortgages. HFH firmly believes in the motto, "a hand up not a hand out." Families who will be receiving these homes also must work a certain amount of hours for HFH



Joanna Bowen '03, left, with her advisor and fellow student leader from Villanova University on site in New Orleans for Habitat for Humanity.

as well. Villanova has always had a strong Service Break Experience program, sending more students on HFH and mission trips both domestically and internationally, than any other university in the country.

As a member of the class of 2007 at Villanova, I have had the

## "these trips have literally changed my life"

— Joanna Bowen '03

privilege of working for HFH in Alamosa, CO, and Fort Smith, AK on previous trips. Both trips, where I first served as a participant and then a leader respectively, allowed for our groups to not only serve, but to explore our faith, to strengthen relationships with each other, and to build community. My time on these trips has been the source of my

greatest inspiration while at Villanova; these trips have literally changed my life. They strengthened my faith as a Catholic and propelled me to continue to serve both with Habitat for Humanity, other service organizations in Philadelphia, and with the Augustinian Volunteers after I graduate.

However, my week in Slidell was unlike my previous trips. I was not prepared for the devastation that still exists in the Ninth Ward over a year after Hurricane Katrina hit. Our group drove through several of the hardest hit areas of New Orleans, in an attempt to better see for ourselves the aftermath of Katrina. The Ninth Ward looks as if the flood waters receded yesterday. Debris still litters streets in front of blocks and blocks of destroyed homes. Red Xs by rescue crews are still visible, showing how many people, both dead and alive, were found in each house. While in other destroyed areas of the city residents are living in FEMA trailers in their driveways, the Ninth Ward is virtually void of any residents. Yet, in the midst of this devastation we found signs of hope, such as the message scrawled on the side of a house. "It's only a test. God wants to see what we are made of. Have faith."

In our work as a large group of 190 we found hope as well. Villanova prides itself on its community; it emphasizes to its students that we can do our best work when we place ourselves in a support system that nurtures our own and others unique gifts. Our time in Slidell together was a way to put our beliefs about community into action. Every morning, all 190 of us met together with members from Habitat for Humanity for a short praver and instructions for the day before

heading out to work. At our worksites, we had the opportunity to work side-by-side with other Villanova groups. It was inspiring to look down the street of Habitat homes and see students hard at work siding houses, lifting trusses, and decking roofs.

Often during our lunch breaks, future homeowners would stop by to see the progress that was being made on their houses. All of the homeowners have been displaced by Katrina. Many are friends and are excited to be able to raise their children together in a new neighborhood. They shared with us what it was like to survive the hurricane, and confirmed that little help was given to them by the government.

We also found ourselves being warmly welcomed into the Slidell community. Many churches opened their doors to us, providing us with places to sleep and shower. My group was treated to some fabulous southern cooking, as different parishioners of the church we stayed at provided us with pulled pork sandwiches, jambalaya, and gumbo for dinner. We were also often stopped by members of the community who offered their thanks for our work for the week. On our first day in Slidell, part of our group was waiting in the parking lot of a restaurant, when a local stopped to briefly chat. Upon learning why we traveled to Slidell, he sincerely thanked our group. Another group's lunch was paid for by a stranger in the airport, again moved by the work we would be doing. Any item of clothing that said Habitat for Humanity was an instant conversation starter with locals, or other volunteers who were also serving in the area.

After my week in Slidell, it seems that I should be the one doing the thanking. It seems that I should be giving thanks for the opportunity to participate in this experience, for the simple comforts that were provided by many who were still recovering themselves, and for the opportunity to be transformed and inspired while serving.

# BookNotes

#### **Tales of the City**

Huck Fairman '59 Xlibris

A collection of two separate novellas, *Tales* of the City, explores the lives, perspectives and relationships among a group of writers, artists and performers in New York City.

The first story, *St. Mary's Bar*, explores the reactions among a group of friends to what appears to be a racially motivated arrest and their efforts to ascertain the truth surrounding the episode. The story, told from multiple perspectives, follows how this event interrupts their lives in unique ways and to varying degrees.

The second story, *Slipshod Watchman*, is told by an actor whose loves and losses



unfold as he travels back and forth in time. Mr. Fairman has

focused on writing following a career as a filmmaker, producing and directing documentaries for nonprofit organiza-

tions such as the United Nations and Planned Parenthood, and screenwriting.



#### **Curves of Steel**

Edited by Jonathan Stein '76 Coachbuilt Press/Phoenix Art Museum

A renowned automotive expert, Jonathan Stein puts in context the fabulous autos recently displayed in the Phoenix Art Museum and pictured here in more than 190 pages of photographs, including some vintage black and white images.

This is the third book for Mr. Stein, associate publisher of *Hagerty's Magazine*, who also has written for *Automobile Quarterly* and many other U.S. and British publications. He also has judged at many consourse events and consults for automotive auction houses and museums.

#### Women on the Edge of a Nervous Breakthrough

Isabel Sharpe (aka Muna Shehadi Sill '79) Harlequin

Muna Shehadi Sill, aka Isabel Sharpe, had a new book published by Avon Trade Paperbacks, *Women on the Edge of a Nervous Breakthrough*, about what happens when an acquitted murderess moves to a small town in Wisconsin. She has published more than 20 books with Harlequin.

#### Send your BookNotes to: mruess@pds.org

#### Bad Girls: 26 Writers Misbehave

Edited by Ellen Sussman '72 Norton Publishing

As editor of this one-of-a-kind anthology, Ellen Sussman explains her deviant endeavors, stating "I behave badly to set myself apart. To test myself. To push myself. To prove something. To shock someone... I behave badly because I can."

She invited 25 other bad girls to share their stories – and they did.

Ann Hood lies, Mary Roach confesses. Lolly Winston blasts the music; Susan Straight puts the pedal to the metal. Erica Jong, the original bad girl, challenges her own claim to that fame. Susan Cheever almost flunks out of prep school and then flunks her chance at redemption. Caroline Leavitt marries and cheats; Kim Addonizio celebrates a onenight stand. Roxana Robinson commits forgery.

The pages bristle with danger. The writers are digging deep—bad behavior lies in their souls. And what they bring to the surface reveals truths about their psyches – and, perhaps, our society.



Ellen Sussman '72 recently visited Borders Books and read from her anthology of essays.

# ClassNotes

#### **Miss Fine's School**

#### Please note:

Class notes include columns submitted by the class correspondents, as well as notes submitted directly to PDS and media reports on class members.

Classes without a correspondent may send notes to: PDS Communication Office Princeton Day School PO, Box 75 Princeton, NJ 08542 Email: classnotes@pds.org

Editor's Note: Our sincere apologies to all those whose class notes were not included in the spring issue. We regret the error and have printed the notes here.

#### 1925-29

PDS Communications Office

#### 1930

Margaretta R. Cowenhoven 501 East Campus Avenue Apt 247 Chestertown, MD 21620-1680

#### Margaretta R. Cowenhoven

writes: I am still living at Heron Point, a retirement community in Chestertown, MD with my sister, Mary Cowenhoven Coyle of the MFS Class of 1935. I'm still reasonably healthy at 94 and looking forward to 95 in October.

#### 1931

PDS Communications Office

#### 1932-33 75th Reunion

PDS Communications Office

1934-1937

PDS Communications Office

#### 1938 70th Reunion

Roberta Harper Lawrence 3359 Burbank Drive Ann Arbor, MI 48105 bobbielawrence@aol.com

Bobbie Harper Lawrence writes: Joan Taylor's former husband, William W. Ashley, passed away in August 2006 in Santa Rosa, CA. He practiced medicine in California for 60 years, first in San Francisco and then in Eureka.

I had an email from Nan (Lily Buchanan) Agar with some news about her and other classmates.

Nan attended her 65th reunion at Smith College in Northhampton last May. We are all looking forward to our 70th Miss Fine's School Reunion in May 2008. Where, oh where, have the years gone??!!

Helen Crossley writes: After 40+ years at McLean Gardens, watching the gradual completion of the nearby, glorious Washington National Cathedral, I've closed out and sold my two-bedroom condo in D.C. My usage dwindled as my former USIA colleagues retired or were moved into the State Department, and the drive down I-95 got worse and worse.

Much of the stuff I'd accumulated got thrown out; with a lot of strain and effort, the rest was moved to an "Adult Community" called (what else?) Princeton Commons in Brick Township, near Point Pleasant on the Jersey shore. The trip from here takes just over an hour with much less gas and traffic risk. So my next task — on top of two archiving jobs I haven't finished (my father's papers and a USIA collection) — is to unpack and dispose of some 50 packing boxes in Brick (help welcome!). But there's still an 84-year accumulation of stuff in the house my parents built on Battle Road, so I'll be here for a while.

Joan Taylor Ashley lives in San Francisco and has recovered from a broken hip.

No new news from me (Bobbie). After 64 wonderful years of marriage, life is very sad since my beloved Merle passed away last January, but I am fortunate in having our oldest (Linda) and our youngest (Jim) living nearby here in Ann Arbor and I see a lot of them. And my 9 great-grandchildren all live in Bloomfield Hills, MI which is only 45 miles away. Our daughter Robin Lawrence Henderson, is the proud grandmother.

#### 1939

Therese E. Critchlow 11 Westcott Road Princeton, NJ 08540-3059

Therese Critchlow reports: I still volunteer at the Princeton Medical Center once a week as a Eucharistic Minister for St. Paul's Church.

#### 1940

Anne Guthrie Yokana 87 Battle Road Princeton, NJ 08540-4945

1941

Correspondent needed



(l-r) Helen Oliphant Hoffert, Julia Starger D'Connor



(l-r) Sally Bartok West, Elizabeth Ralston Dill

# Warjarie Libby Moare



(l-r) Margaret Wicks Spicer, Mary Barlow Harvey, Dlive Schalte Broax, Marie Frohling Rawlings

#### CLASS NOTES | ALUMNI NEWS

#### 1942

Mary Roberts Woodbridge 2316 Windrow Drive Princeton, NJ 08540-5020

#### 1943 65th Reunion

Marjorie Libby Moore 90 Woolsey Court Pennington, NJ 08534-1428

Marjorie Libby Moore shared some photos (on previous page) of the good ol' days received during a luncheon with Joyce Hill Moore '42. Libby writes: "Joyce Hill found these pictures to keep peace in the family!!"

Julie O'Connor writes: I can't keep up with Olive "Shorty" Brown on the golf course, but I have had 4 holes in one!! All at Gardiner's Bay CC in Shelter Island, NY. Bob and I are still in good health. I play tennis indoors all winter and in summer golf and tennis. We don't go south in the winter — I enjoy going to the opera and the NY Philharmonic.

#### 1944

Correspondent needed

#### 1945

#### Correspondent needed

Janet Hill Hurst writes: My husband and I live in Pennington, NJ and Ray is retired. Our daughter and her husband, Pam & Richard Lafferty, also live in Pennington and have one daughter, Lisa, who is graduating from Hopewell Valley High School this year and going to the University of Delaware in the fall.

My son, Richard Pistell, and his wife live in Dorset, VT. He is retired. They also have one daughter, Gillison, who will be a senior at Colgate this year. My stepson, Ray Hurst, Jr., is a senior VP at Merrill Lynch in Princeton.

Hope all left in my class are well and have their news in the PDS Journal.

#### 1946

Correspondent needed

#### 1947

Barbara Pettit Finch Pour les Oiseaux, 12 Monmouth Hills Highlands, NJ 07732

#### 1948

60th Reunion

Correspondent needed

#### 1949

Kirby Thompson Hall 63 Centre Street Concord, NH 03301-4260 kirbydow@comcast.net

#### 1950

Correspondent Needed

#### 1951

Nellie Oliphant Duncan Coventry Farm 549 The Great Road Princeton, NJ 08540-2537 pduncan@ntcallaway.com

#### 1952

Jean Samuels Stephens 16 Stonerise Drive Lawrenceville, NJ 08548-5533 jstephe@lawrenceville.org

#### 1953 55th Reunion

Elaine Polhemus Frost 416 Crosslands Drive Kennett Square, PA 19348 eopf31037@yahoo.com

Elaine Polhemus Frost writes: Hope Thompson Kerr visited with Anne Carples Denny in Richmond last winter, and sent along this picture (below), taken at Anne and Collins' house.



Hope Thompson Kerr '53 visited with Anne Carples Denny '53 in Richmond last winter.

Another mini-reunion took place this June when John and Caroline Savage Langan, and John and Wendy Hall Alden traveled to Chilmark on Martha's Vineyard to spend a few days with me at our family cottage near Squibnocket Beach. We had a wonderful time; some sightseeing, walking, good food, and



MFS 1953 classmates Elaine, Wendy and Caroline on a windy day on Martha's Vineyard.

best of all, great conversation! The following notes were inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We apologize for the omission:

It was great to hear from many of you this past Christmas!

Jane Gihon Shillaber wrote that "Mike and I flew to Seattle, WA, on August 25 (our 50th Anniversary), and boarded the 'Vision of the Sea' and cruised to Alaska. We stopped in Juneau, Skagway and Icy Strait Point. Then we sailed to Victoria, British Columbia and back to Seattle. Beautiful weather and gorgeous places. Everyone in Alaska and Canada wears Bermuda shorts. It was 80 degrees!"

Hilary Thompson Kenyon and Hope Thompson Kerr took a trip last fall to Eastern Europe -Budapest, Zagreb. Sarajevo, Dubrovnik on the Adriatic coast, Split and Lovran on the Dalmatian coast, Ljubljana and Venice. Hilary called the trip "an historical adventure," and added that if we wanted to get a feeling for the beauty of the scenery, we should go to see the new "Casino Royale," as Bond took almost the same trip. Hope also mentioned going on a golf outing to Ireland last year. Both twins seem to fit a lot of golf into their busy lives.

The Christmas letter from Mary Roberts Craighill notes the marriage of son, Peyton M., in May, in Washington D.C. The couple is now living in NYC, where Peyton began a new job in December as Assistant Director of Polling for ABC News. Daughter, Cecily, is Development Director at the Wharton School of Business at the University of Pennsylvania, and does a lot of traveling. Mary's husband, Peyton G., continues on the staff of the Church of the Redeemer in Brvn Mawr, PA, and had another trip to China last fall as a translator and cultural interpreter for an international children's Olympics to promote peace and mutual understanding through a shared

experience in athletics and art. Mary and Peyton plan to move to the Kendal Retirement Community in Lexington, VA, toward the end of this year.

I am very much enjoying life at the

Kendal Retirement Community of Crosslands here in Kennett Square, PA, so I know Mary and Peyton are making a good move! I am playing some tennis, singing in my church choir, and doing some volunteer jobs, one of which I find particularly fun and interesting - foal-sitting - at the U. Penn Veterinary School. This involves spending about one day a week during the first half of the year at the New Bolton Center, Penn's large animal hospital, just down the road from Crosslands. Volunteers are assigned to a sick/ at-risk foal, and "baby-sit" him/ her in a stall, making sure their IV's are flowing smoothly and do not get tangled up, helping them up and down from naps (on mattresses) making sure they don't fall down in the process, helping to hold them down when blood is drawn, and keeping them clean and dry. This can be quite demanding. But they are "babies" and do sleep a lot of the time. I saw an article in a local paper a few years ago about this volunteer opportunity, and was intrigued. My daughter, a veterinarian, encouraged me, and I really look forward to my days there.

Finally, Caroline Rosenblum Moseley and I had a delightful lunch together in Princeton earlier in January. She and Roger were about to take a trip to the warm climate of Mali in Africa. I'll fill you in on that next time!

#### 1954

Katherine Webster Dwight 115 Windsor Road Tenafly, NJ 07670-2615 kdwright@optonline.net

The following notes were inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We apologize for the omission:

Kathie Webster Dwight writes: We are shocked and saddened by the unexpected and sudden death of our classmate Patricia Joy Robinson Morgan at her home in Marblehead, MA on December 13, 2006. She was found by her lifelong friend, our classmate Aggie Fulper, who was with Pat for a pre-Christmas visit at the time. Aggie writes: "After Miss Fine's, Pat graduated from Mary Baldwin College in Staunton, VA. Her summers were spent at the family residence on Lake George, NY, where she met her ex-husband, Bill Morgan. For many years Pat was a judge for the Antique Classic Boat Society, of which she was an active member. A proud owner of Bedlington terriers during her lifetime, she is survived by her terrier "Lancelot" (adopted by a caring neighbor), and by her sister, Lois Bransfield of Morrisville, PA and her brother, Edmund Robinson of Lancaster, PA, We will miss Pat's sweet face, generous spirit and loyalty to those she loved." Pat participated enthusiastically in our 50th Reunion three years ago and was excited about reconnecting with classmates. A memorial service for Pat was held in Morrisville in June; Aggie delivered the eulogy and Louise and Nancy attended.

#### 1955

L. Chloe King 64 Carey Road Needham, MA 02494-1104 Ichloek@aol.com

L. Chloe King writes: Life has been a bit wild this summer!!! Here's my news.

In June we spent two weeks on a great trip - Great Rivers of Europe - on a river boat from Amsterdam to Vienna. This summer I enjoyed singing with the Masterworks Chorale Summer Sings...Brahms: Requiem, Verdi: Requiem, and Faure: Requiem. A week at Cape Cod (playing golf); a week in Killington, VT (playing more golf); a week on the NJ Shore with some of my family. On the way back to MA we had lunch with Connie Rohr Reiter (History at MFS in the 50s) at her home in North Jersey. It was a very special visit! Our cottage in the NH woods has been our headquarters for golf expeditions in VT and NH. Retirement is super!!!

Jo Cornforth Coke writes: The Princeton house was sold in 2005.

Daddy died in April, and we buried him on their 76th wedding anniversary. Mother (now 92) is not holding up too well, although her physical health is excellent. She is living in a lovely facility in Virginia, near my niece.

I moved to my dream house, pasted on the side of Signal Mountain in Chattanooga, in February. The view is to die for, and I have two guest rooms, so everyone is invited for a visit.



Jo Cornforth Coke '55 had a wonderful three weeks in June in Tuscany with her older son and family and his in-laws renting a villa near Florence.

Had a wonderful three weeks in June in Tuscany with my older son and family and his in-laws. We rented a villa near Florence. In September, I go to Southern France to see my sister's new house and new condo on the beach!

I have signed on to chair our 50th Wellesley reunion in 2009. Meanwhile still running fundraisers for the Symphony and the Theatre Centre. Life is very, very good!

Ty Goodridge-Lund writes: Here is a picture of me and my daughter, Meredith taken on my 70th birthday — wow. I am living in Mexico, San Miguel de Allende. I have opened a retreat center for women in recovery from any addiction, The Open Door Retreat. http:// www.opendoorretreat.com. I decided to do this after I had worked in a 28-day treatment center. Many women were continuing to use their drug of



Ty Goodridge-Lund '55 celebrating her 70th birthday with daughter Meredith.

choice, so I thought there must be a better way. The retreat gives women support for living a life of joy, balance and enthusiasm. So far we have had great results with the individuals who have gone through our program. I am thankful every day for that. I also have 3 healthy children and 3 healthy grandchildren; I cannot ask for more than that. Hope that you are well and that each class member is also.

> Merriol Baring-Gould Almond writes: We've had a very full and enjoyable year with travel to Morocco, England, Italy and South Africa. The trip to South Arica was with the Yale Alumni Chorus

which gave concerts in Johannesburg, Praetoria, Port Elizabeth, Grahamstown and Cape Town. We also have two new grandchildren, Owen Michael, born in April to our daughter Cathy in Winchester, MA, and Ethan Drake, born in July to our daughter Betsy in San Francisco.

I wonder what Mrs. Shepherd would have thought of Al Gore's latest book, The Assault on Reason? I imagine she would have agreed that the decline in the use of print and increasing reliance on electronic images that "elicit emotional responses, often without requiring reflective thought" have played a major role in the current debasement of our political processes. "Like the boarded up business district of a small town bypassed by an interstate highway, the marketplace of ideas in the form of the printed word has emptied out."

Let's hope PDS alumni will be among those helping us to find our way back to a place where reasoned discourse plays a much greater role in shaping our policies.

Alice Marie Nelson writes: My news is brief. I'm still semi-retired and working 3 days a week training Customer Service personnel for Tiffany & Co. but expect that I will be fully retired by the end of November. My exciting news this year has been the performance of a song recital in Connecticut at a public run-through and then in

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

England on July 22 at the Claxton Opera (just outside of Norwich, Norfolk). Ute Goller flew over from Stuttgart to be there and so we were able to catch up with our news of the last couple of years. Other ex-colleagues and friends also flew over from Germany and Ireland as a surprise, so a good time was had by all. All best to you.

Laura Travers Pardee writes: Fred and I spent the month of May in Italy, Croatia and Switzerland. We rented an apartment in Florence for a week, then went on to Venice for several days before leaving on a cruise of the Dalmatian Coast, returning to Italy for a couple of days then on to Switzerland. Thirty of Fred's Princeton classmates and their wives chartered the M/V Monet just for us. Bos Crowther, Barb's widower, and his wife Gerry (she's a Wellesley classmate of mine) were among the travelers. In Switzerland five couples rented a beautiful chalet in Morgins for several days. Now we're making plans to take our two granddaughters to Italy next year for the month of June.

#### 1956

Cicely Tomlinson Richardson 58 Bear Tree Road Oxford, NH 03777 jctr@together.net

Cicely Tomlinson Richardson writes: Joan Pearce Anselm responded to my July news plea with "Lots of travel news for us, with Vietnam and Cambodia last spring, Vancouver BC and boat trip in the Inside Passage this summer, India in December/ January. We are still actively judging dog shows around the country, watch for Klaus on television at the Invitational Shows early in December from Long Beach, CA.

Kathleen (Kay) Dunn wrote in July: We've just returned from an incredible trip in S.E. Alaska on a small boat (65 guests) on a family tour from Sitka to Juneau, complete with kayacking and Zodiac rides — orcas, humpbacks, sea otters, puffins, black and brown bear, mountain goats, glaciers, etc. We took son Jon, his wife and two grandchildren aged 9 and 11. It was an amazing week of adventure,

#### CLASS NOTES | ALUMNI NEWS

bonding, fabulous food and incredible scenery. We have a new appreciation of the wilderness splendors of our 49th state and how important it is to retain them.

The rest of the summer, between family visits, I'll be writing on my never-ending book on the Alumnae of Simmons College, 1906-1980, and preparing to teach this fall and winter. For a variety of reasons, I'm teaching more in the next 10 months than I usually do. (So much for Kay's professor emeritus status!)

Charlotte Cook reports: Am fully retired now, have rebuilt our house on Martha's Vineyard, and husband Craig and I are off on a safari to Tanzania on July 23. We'll also be taking in the wedding of a professor friend of mine who has been doing DNA research with two Maasai villagers in rural Tanzania, and is sponsoring five children to secondary school education in the nearest town, and is generally beloved by them. Ceremony will take place in one of the villages, and last a minimum of 24 hours - this should be quite an experience! She also talked me into sponsoring a village child for school this past year, so we will be able to meet him too.

An update from Anne Harrison-Clark: This has been "a year of recovery" for Anne but also one in which she has taken on a major new challenge — running for and winning election to the Fords Colony Home Owners Association Board at a time of transition.

Still owned by the developer, Fords Colony, which includes three golf courses, tennis courts, a network of roads and other community amenities, is to be entirely owned and governed by the homeowners in 2010. There now are 4,000 residents in 2,100 homes, but the population is projected to rise to 6,000, then to 10,000 (the size of Princeton when we were growing up), although new home starts are slow right now. As one of Anne's new board responsibilities, she recently wrote an excellent piece on preparing for the avian flu pandemic.

From nearby Norwich, VT, Marina Turkevich Naumann reports that she will be off with her daughter Kristin PDS '82 and eight-year-old Esme to Rome and Athens, via Sochi, Russia for most of October. A bit of geography: Sochi is the resort city on the eastern coast of the Black Sea that was recently chosen to host the 2014 Winter Olympics.

Some 15 miles up the Connecticut River, I (Cicely Tomlinson Richardson) am more likely to be found at home, having "retired" from the managing editorship of the Journal Opinion last fall after 10 intense years. I'm still the reporter for Orford and Fairlee, which keeps me in touch with activities in these sister towns flanking the river, and, as forecast a year ago, our eldest and her family are happily ensconced in their new home - 15 minutes away - with our two eldest grandchildren thoroughly enjoying their new school, friends and seasons (after many vears in seasonless Florida).

Lucile Stafford Proctor sends in a newspaper clipping about her son Thomas Patrick Proctor's marriage in March 2007 to Darcy Michael Ann Wolcott of Bridgewater, CT and writes: "A magical, fairytale wedding made all the more special because my new daughter-in-law is truly a gem and the Communion made the ceremony so memorable."

Betsy Thomas Peterson writes: Like Kay, I went north, but a very different kind of trip, rafting in the Yukon, about 10 miles from the contested North Slope of the Alaska National Wildlife Refuge. Very beautiful and wild, hard to imagine wanting to spoil that country for a few years worth of oil. Hope all is well with you!

The following notes were inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We apologize for the omission:

Lockie Stafford Proctor's youngest son Toby was married December 31 in Ridgefield, CT to Darcy Wolcott — "a fairytale wedding complete with four Navy swordsmen forming an arch and stopping traffic to get the crowd across from St. Stephen's to the historic Lounsbury House. Kinny Hubby Gallup and George Gallup PCD '45 were on hand, too!"

Lockie joined Gloria Nilson Real Estate after Peyton closed. "It is not exactly exhausting work at the moment, to put it mildly."

Anne Harrison-Clark found Charlotte Cook's piece in the fall class news to be "on target," especially about the influence of the school on all of us. "For me, the school, the class and Webber's PCD '56 have become family," she said. Anne spoke of the commonality and excellence of our education that allows us to "get together and speak the same language." She marveled that "the trust level is so profound."

Anne kept busy after reunion with a wonderful trip to Tuscany and her life in Williamsburg, "a destination point for many friends and family; we have just enough time to change the sheets in between." [More info later...]

The main event in October was the week-long Harrison family reunion, when descendants of presidents who were born in Virginia arrived from all over the country to be honored by the Virginia Historical Society. Anne said that their biggest dinner included 27 Harrisons, and four more arrived the next week.

For several months, Anne's "clipped wing" (a severely damaged ankle) gave her lots of time to read the "wonderful things" people brought her. She particularly recommends *The Devil in the White City*, by Erik Larson (a story of bringing Chicago into its own in the early 1900s — "it's fascinating to watch how our second city grew") and *Mary*, Janis Cooke Newman's novel about Mary Todd Lincoln – "unbelievable."

Joan Pearce Anselm wrote that she and Klaus enjoyed a trip to Egypt and Jordan last fall and were planning more trips. "We both feel very fortunate to be able to do these exciting travels and are going to keep going as long as the good health holds up and the money doesn't run out!

"Alison Hubby Hoversten, Kinny's baby sister, living here in Denver, joined us for our Christmas Eve meal, together with our son Alex and his wife, Yuping and two small children. News has it that George and Kinny Hubby Gallup (See In Memorium page 98) have newly been presented with their first grandchild. Congratulations!"

Joan said she was "in the middle of a good read," What Is the What and recommends Woman of Egypt by Jehan Sadat, as well as Places in Between and Book Seller of Kabul.

#### 1957

Susan Smith Baldwin susanbaldwin333@yahoo.com

Susie Smith Baldwin writes: Special thanks to our Reunion Committee: Nancy Miller, Alissa Kramer Sutphin, Nancy Hagen Spaulding and Helen Wilmerding. The class photo was taken at our festive class dinner. What you can't see are the dear husbands: Gerald Beale, Larry Kaufman, Bill Sutphin and Joe Wisnovsky. Alissa and Bill received congratulations for the Longest Marriage Award, 49 years!

Helen Wilmerding and Gerald treated us to a delicious dinner at their home, catered by Helen's son, Alan Heap, chef/owner of Cox's Market. Alan and his wife, Marguerite, are opening a new Princeton restaurant, Calico Grill. Their PDS fourth-grade daughter, Brooke, Helen's granddaughter, played the violin for the Reunion Maypole Dance. It brought back fond memories for many of us old-timers.

Helen wrote the following: "I married early and tended my flock (three adopted and one home-produced) until I had the choice of interfering with their essays or going back to college and writing my own. I graduated from Rutgers with honors in 1990 and was a substitute teacher in the Princeton Regional Schools until 2002. A PhD is planned for my octogenarian days... and/or writing the great American novel. Gerald Montague Beale is a very funny, kind, 'terminal' husband, and he's promised to last a long time. I'm very proud of my three living children. They are hard workers and good parents. Of course, my five grandchildren are as wonderful as yours are. My other interests include golf, art and theater. My best memories of MFS are the friends. But why weren't we nicer to those we didn't know so well?"

After dinner many shared meaningful memories and experiences. Anne Gildar Kaufman said "I was especially touched by the honesty and openness on sensitive issues that evening." Anne's professional career has been as a clinical social worker in private practice. Anne and Larry have three children


MFS '57 Class Dinner at Helen and Gerald's home: (I-r) Mary Strunsky Wisnovsky, Susie Smith Baldwin, Helen Wilmerding, Ros Webster Perry, Anne Gildar Kaufman, Alissa Kramer Sutphin, Nancy Hagen Spaulding and Nancy Miller.



Looking Back: MFS '57 1993 Class Dinner for Ros Webster Perry at Susie Smith Baldwin's home (I-r) Sue Barclay Walcott, Helen Wilmerding (formerly Heap), Alissa Kramer Sutphin, Ros Webster Perry, Susie Smith Baldwin (formerly Hillier), Tina Burbidge Hummerstone

and seven grandsons. Son Brian, 45, is recovering from a second bout with leukemia. Greg, 42, works in partnership with Larry at Merrill Lynch. Julie, 38, is a human resources manager. "We're thrilled she has met a wonderful man and they will be married on Labor Day weekend." It was inspiring to hear Anne honor her father's journey to America, totally alone, at 13, and her parents' hard work to provide the best America could offer.

Mary Strunsky Wisnovsky had a close call with colon cancer four years ago, but after successful surgery, she's now healthier than ever, having quit smoking while in the hospital. Following a series of jobs in public relations and development, Mary is now Director of the Friends of the Princeton Public Library. Her husband, Joe, after 35 years of commuting to New York, now works at home as a consulting editor for Farrar Straus and Giroux. Their younger son, Peter, is a software engineer in California. Their older son, Rob (PDS '82), is the Director of the Institute of Islamic Studies at McGill University in Montreal. He and his wife, Laila, who is a professor of history at McGill, have two children, Simon (16) and Jasmine (7),

We want to express special thanks to Sue Barclay Walcott for so many years as class correspondent. She was vacationing at reunion time. I hope to catch up with Sue, and her partner, Robert van Vranken at their vacation home in VT. Nancy Miller is

enjoying retirement after 40 years of teaching kindergarten and second grade, 33 of them at PDS. In 1995, Nancy was honored as the

first recipient of the Robert Whitlock Award for Distinguished Teaching. Congratulations, Nancy! She enjoys gardening at the cozy house she built next to her parents' home, where her brother Bob Miller '51 lives. Nancy adores her great nephew, 4-year-old Alex. She also adores Willie and Teddy, her two Maine coon cats. Nancy swims a mile a day and plays in a handbell choir at Nassau Presbyterian Church. She is an active member of the Princeton University Chapel. She still keeps up with the Bristols and her whole PDS community.

Ros Webster Perry won the Traveled Furthest Award. She and her husband, Richard, live in Santa Barbara, CA. They have two daughters and six grandchildren. They started a small publishing company, with books on Mexican architecture and quilting. Ros has worked diligently in honor of her grandmother, Marie Webster, an influential early 20th century quilt designer. Ros spearheaded renovation of the family homestead in Marion, IN, now a National Historic Landmark and home of The Quilters Hall of

Fame. Her best memories of MFS are the class shows and hanging out with friends. She still dreams of a paperless desk and more time for family. Ros remembers being very scared about the first day of kindergarten at MFS. Ros's mother advised her to "just follow **Kinsa Turnbull** around," and that led to a very active and fun-filled first day of school.

Nancy Hagen Spaulding was happy to be back for reunions and East Coast visits. Nancy had four retail stores in Hawaii which she sold when they moved to the San Francisco area. She became a college recruiter and served as Director of Admissions for three colleges. In 2003 Nancy and Vern retired from California to Windsor, CO. Then West Nile Virus/encephalitis left Nancy with an inability to speak or walk. After 21/2 years of therapy she can function normally. Now she'll be forming a support group at a rehab center for people with brain injuries from illness or accidents. Nancy has her hands full, as caregiver, with Vern's health problems. They are thrilled that Vern has been accepted as a candidate for a kidney transplant. Nancy has learned a lot about health care options. She loves working with people and volunteers at the concierge desk in a new trauma center. Their two sons live on opposite coasts, but visit at least once a year.

I talked with several more classmates by phone. They all send their love to everyone. Eugenie Rudd Fawcett said, "Did we ever think 50 years could pass so quickly?" After her graduation from Radcliffe in 1961, she married Jim. They moved to Tyrringham, MA where they have both been teaching all these years. Jim teaches English. Eugenie teaches Latin at Berkshire Country Day School in Lenox. She and lim have four children, three sons and a daughter, and five grandchildren from 10 years old to a new baby this May. She stays in touch with Suzy Scarf Webster '58 who lives outside Oxford, England. Eugenie is godmother to Suzy's youngest son, Daniel.

Betsy Baker Carter and Paul have been married for 45 years. They live in Ridgewood, NJ. "Most of Paul's career has been at ALUMNI NEWS CLASS NOTES

Columbia University in central administration, including stints as provost and executive vicepresident." Betsy got an MA in art history from Columbia and taught for a while. Her "best work" was a tribute to her father, well known critic and teacher, Carlos Baker. "I brought his last book to press after his death." Betsy and Paul have a daughter, Catherine, in the publishing business in New York City, and two attorney sons, Michael in Paris and Steven in California.

Sandy Strachan Froehlich and husband Warren have lived in northern Maine for most of their 46 years of marriage. Sandy is the dietary manager for a nursing home. Warren retired earlier than planned due to back surgery and a bout with cancer. Their daughter, Wendy, lives close by with her husband and kids. Their son, Donald, is a chef in Portland.

In May, Bettina Burbidge Hummerstone was traveling in Greece. Tina retired two years ago as head of Oak Knoll, a K-12, coed Catholic school in Summit. She was formerly Head of Middle School at Stuart Country Day in Princeton. Prior to that she was a teacher and administrator in independent Quaker schools. Tina is living with her son, Jim, in Connecticut. She built an addition on their house and has recently purchased a weekend house overlooking Long Island Sound. Jim works in marketing communications for a global financial firm, UBS. Her daughter-in law, Anna Maria, works at Yale. They have four children. Tina says, "I'm the nanny, the one who is home with the kids during the week." Her daughter, Amy, is an architect in northern NJ, and has three children. Her seven grandkids range in age from 4 to 12. The family keeps her busy. Otherwise, she loves to read and travel.

Ros, the two Nancys and 1 enjoyed honoring my ex, PDS Alumni Achievement Award winner, Bob Hillier '52. I am summering in Vermont, just south of Burlington, on the shore of Lake Champlain, where our son, James Hillier, is a kindergarten teacher at the Lake Champlain Waldorf School in Shelburne. I love being just around the corner

from James, Shari and their three kids, aged 3-7. James built an ultralight airplane from a kit and buzzes my camp regularly (when the air is still). I pray a lot. When it gets really cold I still travel back to India. This will be my twelfth winter in India, where I work in an alternative clinic. My passions are meditation, stretching yoga exercise, peace, healing and wholeness. What's wholeness? Finding out may be our life's journey. Please call or email news.

#### 1958 50th Reunion

Nancy Hudler Keuffel 1329 West Indian Mound Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301-2263 acornhk@aol.com

An earlier version of 1958 class notes was inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We apologize for the omission.

Nancy Hudler Keuffel writes: Unfortunately my notes for the last issue of the Alumni *Journal* never made it into print – probably lost in the internet ether! PDS posted them in the monthly online newsletter *ePDS* on the About Us page of the school website www.pds.org (Username: pds and Password: panther).

However, I am not sure how many of you access that site so I am repeating parts of my lost column and adding some new items. But the biggest new item that I want to add is to remind you of our 50th Reunion on May 16-17, 2008. We would love to have all classmates there - those who graduated and those who went on to other schools but were in the class in Lower, Middle or Upper School. It will be fun! At any time regarding information you would like to include in this column or information regarding our reunion please feel free to email me at: acornnhk@aol.com

I called Ellen Freedman Dingman and learned that she and her husband, Tony, have lived in Raleigh since the 1970s. Prior to that Ellen was an Assistant Dean at Wheaton College where Tony was Director of Theatre. Ellen's career path has been education and children and for the last twelve of her twenty-five years was with the Raleigh Public Schools where she was Coordinator of the program for Children at Risk. The Dingmans have two children, Scott and Lisa. Scott is a commercial photographer who has a line with Avanti cards as well as doing work for Duke Medical School and the tourist bureau for the state of South Carolina. He has a wonderful website, www.scottdingman.com. He and his wife, a former graphic artist, have two sons ages 5 and 7. Lisa, the Dingman's daughter, lives in Summit, NJ. Prior to having children she had been Assistant Dean of Students at Carnegie Mellon and then at Duke. Currently Lisa and her husband, Jonathon who works at Google, have two children - a three year old daughter and a one year old son. Ellen and Tony are enjoying retirement and especially like spending time at their log cabin on Lake Champlain.

Linda Mullaly Masten and her husband live in both Stockton and Carmel, CA. After Miss Fine's she matriculated at University of Colorado where she majored in Russian. Linda, now a lawyer and CPA, practices tax and estate law in both locations. The Mastens also have a home outside of Christchurch, New Zealand and she was on her way there when we spoke. The Mastens have a daughter who is a CPA in Portland, OR who is also the mother of their two grandsons. The Mastens are recreational railroaders and own railroad spurs in California. They have traveled by the pump cars used on railroads through western Canada. Linda is looking forward to our 50th. She had returned to one reunion where the attendance was sparse - two persons from our class - and I guaranteed her that we would have a better showing in 2008!

Ann Lea Fries and her husband have left the Princeton area and are now in Savannah, except for the summer months when they enjoy their home in Nova Scotia. Ann also said that they plan to do some "serious traveling."

Christmas greetings from Emily Vanderstucken Spencer and Suzy Scarff Webster indicated an enthusiasm for attending our 50th reunion. Emily travels to Tucson to get out of the chill of Maine in winter and Suzy travels lots to visit her six grandchildren – all under about age four – who live all over the world. An email from Betsy Carter Bannerman who has lived in San Francisco since 1969 says that her son is in his last year at Northeastern University in Boston. Betsy expects him to return to California. Betsy is looking toward retiring from substitute teaching and child care, but plans to continue writing. No surprise she is at the gym every other day! And Betsy says that "reunions look doable."

Sarah Adams Model and her husband Klaus have the travel bug and have planned a wonderful trip to Greece, Spain and Italy in September for their 40th wedding anniversary. A trip East from California for our reunion appeals to Sarah also.

Now a word about the new online newsletter that I mentioned at the start of this column. Go to www.pds.org, click on About Us, Click on *ePDS* and insert user name pds and password panther and you can then access not only news of the school, but of alums!

Take care. Send me your news! And see you in May!

#### 1959

Ann Kinczel Clapp 5709 Visitation Way Baltimore, MD 21210 annclapp@hotmail.com

Ann Kinczel Clapp writes: My first grandchild, a 9 lb. girl, Ella Gridley, finally arrived on June 22!

Nina Lapsley Alexander works mostly in collage and watches, with delight, her three children, two grandchildren, and husband.

Dana Conroy Aymond just visited her 95-year-old mother and will explore India this fall.

#### 1960

Penelope Hart Bragonier 68 Beacon Street, Boston, MA 02108 pbragon@aol.com

#### 1961

Fiona Morgan Fein 10 West 66th Street, #25D New York, NY 10023-6212 ffein@bellatlantic.net

Nancy Smoyer

375 Crystal Road, Fairbanks, AK 99712 fnnrs@uaf.edu

#### Nancy Smoyer writes:

In response to my plea for

news, we got a flood, starting with this from Joan Yeaton Seamon. "O-kay, o-kay, as my two-year old grandson would say. Let's see. As of February this year we now have 4 exceptional grandsons; Matthew (5 months), Mark (8 years), Luke (2 years) and Scott (7 months), the lesser known disciple. All live in northern Virginia so we see them lots - either here or there. Always a delight. Son John is at the Pentagon - Lt. Colonel now. Son James is in Austin at Dell Corporation tho' often in Malaysia for the company. Daughter Julie is Assistant General Counsel for General Dynamics in Falls Church, VA. Hal and I mostly hang out here in Williamsburg playing golf and tennis and enjoying retired life so much. In October, we will be off to Kenya and Tanzania "

Kasa Lowndes Cotugno says that she is "working at a theater group in San Francisco, doing office admin semi-volunteer work, nice to be around stimulating creative people."

I, Nancy Smoyer, have been doing a lot of traveling this year, starting with a surprisingly entertaining trip to Egypt and Jordan. It was fun to discover among all the antiquities that the Egyptians have a great sense of humor! In the spring we had a big reunion of the Red Cross women who went to Vietnam, always a nostalgiafilled journey for me to tap into that part of my life. I then went to Billy's 40th reunion at Dartmouth, something I'd thought about doing for many years and finally worked up the courage. Although it was bittersweet, it was easier than I had feared. I'll go back again. Our regular family reunion with David's family in July was the last trip (until September, November and January to Africa!).

I found Ann Davidson Zweede as she moves around the country helping her daughters. She spent the last year near Hanover, NH with Lisa and two granddaughters, and is now back in South Carolina. Michelle has been in DC, but her husband just got a job at the University of Texas in Austin so Ann might be going there to help with her 3-year-old

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

grandson during the transition. Her other daughter Ani and son are in SC near Ann. As time and circumstances permit, Ann has been doing volunteer work at Montessori, a domestic abuse shelter and literacy council.

For some of us, dealing with life's transitions is on our minds, along with news of family and friends.

Cynthia Weinrich wrote, "I continue to see Tibby occasionally in NY or MA, am happy that my hip replacement two years ago has more or less given me my life back, and continue to feel that I have more things to do than time to do them in. Of course that question has to do at least partly with choices, I guess, and I've been trying to give a little time and thought again as to what mine are, and why, and need they be, and how could they change. Occasionally this morphs into 'Whose life am I living?', and what is or would be 'my' life? This also comes with a bit of unease (in addition to the possible unease of the subject) of thinking that this is (or 'should' be? - my sister has this warning about the 's'-word -'should'!) a question for 25 or 35 rather than post-60, but on the other hand, perhaps that's just a too-common mistake, and it's a question that could be asked of ourselves every day of our lives, and into our 90s (or however long we have)!"

Tibby Chase Dennis contributed her thoughts after reading a draft of the classnotes sent via email to the class. "Folks, I never expected to do this, but reading these notes has inspired me to add just a few words about my own new life 'passages' and goals and 'cutting edges,' etc. Having now been retired four years, during three of which I did so much fillin reference work that I didn't even FEEL retired (!), I am finally making that transition. Now (like many, I'm sure) I actually seem more busy and more involved with people, groups, activities, etc., than when I was working!! I have been thinking lately of Tucky (now Anne) and of the times we used to get permission to leave study hall to go to an empty room and work on articulating our 'philosophies of life.' Because I've suddenly felt inspired, after

decades of being torn in all sorts of intellectual/religious directions (ranging from Radcliffe to evangelical Christianity!) to try and put a few thoughts in writing so as to integrate it all! As a result, I feel that I now need to put some serious energy into reflection/ prayer, etc., and begin to make some changes in my life... though I have NO IDEA what those changes might turn out to be!"



Polly Busselle Bishop '61 and Trish Ward White '61 in Maine.

Polly Busselle Bishop also added some news about transitions. "Don and I are as usual in Maine in the new house we built overlooking Penobscot Bay. Our second daughter bought the other one, so this summer we're having more and more grandparenting opportunities. Our little Ensign (23-foot sailboat) is great for kids. The little lobster boat provides endless excursions and picnics in this beautiful area. I'm still working on my manuscript, having written and rewritten it several times now, and I think it's amazingly gotten better. Kudos to Tibby for her careful reading and comments. Stay tuned. My goal for this year is to get it accepted and published by someone. What a goal! And then to start traveling - every day some awful other thing happens to people I know and I am so anxious not to put things off any longer." Lucia Norton Woodruff

continues the trend with this. "Just had a huge Woodruff family reunion in Maine including our 2-year-old granddaughter. My brother, John ('Chip'), was there too. Next week I will be playing in my usual summer chamber music workshops so I am practicing up a storm. Anyone want to start an email dialogue about aging? And I don't mean just 'organ recitals' as my dear mother-in-law used to say. I mean learnings and ways to give to something greater than our little arthritic joints and diseases! In many ways I feel freer than I have ever at this stage of life – in spite of feeling at times as if it is a whole new ball game with completely different rules! How about the rest of you?"

Trika Smith-Burke tells us, "I will finally be retired from New York University as of August 31, 2007. Hard to believe!! I will still be involved with Reading Recovery, the early literacy intervention program that I have been involved with for the last 20 years. Our founder, Dr. Marie Clay, just passed away in April. 1 suspect that most trainers feel the same way I do — a tremendous sense of responsibility to continue to implement this very successful, first grade intervention and help it to evolve based on the latest research.

"On a more cheery note, I had a great reunion with the Smith family, the first in 18 years on St John's Island in South Carolina. We have also celebrated the wedding of my niece, Elissa Hart (Cary Smith Hart's MFS '64 daughter), in Sacramento CA to Josh Mahan whom she had met at Harvard Law School. The Hart family and I attended a second reception in Corbin, KY, in the Appalachian mountains, Josh's home. Of the 200 people there, I think at least half were Josh's relatives! I have never felt so welcome!

"My latest challenge has been my diagnosis with Stage I breast cancer picked up during my annual evaluation. Since I am considered high-risk group, an ultra sound located my cancer, not the mammogram. Then it was confirmed with a mammogram and a biopsy. I just want to encourage all of us to continue to be vigilant with annual check-ups including ultra-sound if you are in a high-risk category. After a successful lumpectomy (and no chemo because the cancer was caught so early), I am doing very well and about to start a clinical trial radiation regimen. In this study the researchers are testing the issue of position for radiation, prone (on one's stomach) versus supine (on one's back) in order to do the least amount of damage to lungs and/or heart. Also, the

duration of the treatment is three weeks instead of six weeks (the usual treatment). A blood sample will allow them to check genetic factors if I have serious side effects, for future research. I am excited about being part of a research study to help women and that also helps me shorten my treatment as well as find the best position to receive the radiation. It is definitely a win-win."

And Julia Cornforth Holofcener gave us an account of her movingsaround over the past three years. I counted five moves, not counting their final (?) move back to France. Herewith an abbreviated version.

"For almost three years, I have been fulfilling a commitment I made to my parents (and myself) to take care of them when they could no longer live alone." Julia. then described how she and Larry moved her parents from "their home of 52 years on Westcott Road" in 2005 to several towns in an effort to help them in their declining years. Her father died in April at age 95, and Julia writes, "we buried him in Princeton on their 76th wedding anniversary." Mrs. Cornforth is a healthy 92, living in Virginia near one of Julia's children.

Julia goes on to say, "As for Larry and me, we are beginning a new life in the south of France. We had sold our house in Normandy and were able to buy a sweet home in a mountain village an hour and a half north of Narbonne and a flat on the Mediterranean. Larry began painting seriously two years ago and is planning a whole new career. Me? I envision lots of long walks enjoying the countryside and once again experimenting with French cooking. We are not sorry for a second that we came home from France to take care of Mom and Dad, but to be able to return to France realizes a dream I have had since I was 17 and experienced the trip of a lifetime in a 6-week adventure with Madame Archer in the summer of 1960.

At 64, I am certainly the most fortunate person in the world and filled with gratitude for all I have. I am truly blessed!"

That's all for now, but be thinking about a reunion next spring/summer/fall so we can carry on this conversation in person.

#### 1962

Gail Cotton 4720 West 10th Street Road Greeley, C0 80634-2319 gmcotton@comcast.net

Susan Mathews Heard writes: Bruce and I just returned from a wonderful adventure in Peru, which kept me from joining our 45th Reunion. Instead, we hiked Machu Picchu, Cusco, the Sacred Valley, Lake Titicaca and Arequipa. We traveled the country by luxury trains, enjoying the beautiful views of the snow-capped Andes along the way. This visit enabled me to trace my father's footsteps. After college, he spent three years, from 1940-1942, as a photographer for an archelogical expedition that explored other Incan ruins in the Sacred Valley. Having the opportunity to see where he lived and worked was a memorable experience!



Susan Mathews Heard '62 recently returned from a wonderful adventure in Peru, which kept her from joining the 45th Reunion.

Back at home, I am thoroughly enjoying the golf lessons I am taking in preparation for my eventual retirement. But in the meantime, I continue to love the work I do and the people I do it with. I look forward to seeing many of our classmates at our October reunion.

Win writes: I am delighted to report that I am celebrating my 20th year as a breast cancer survivor! I was 44 when I was diagnosed with Stage II BC, with three lymph nodes involved. I had a mastectomy and then chemo once a week for 52 weeks up at Yale. I know we all lost friends and family members to this terrible disease and I feel truly blessed to still be here 20 years later. As I told my then 7-year-old daughter when she asked right away if I was going to die (my mother died of lung cancer at age 48) I said I certainly would some day but I still had too



Alumni gathered this summer on Nantucket to celebrate Polly Miller Miller's '63 remarriage to Nick Miller. Revelers include, from left, Lawrence Miller '84, Walter Wilmerding PCD '51, Sally Campbell Haas MFS '63, Carrie Stewardson Thornewill '83, Richard Miller (Polly's brother), Sharon Stevenson Griffith '63, Gregory Haddock (exchange student who lived with the Millers in '84-'85 while a senior at PDS), Polly Miller Miller MFS '63, Llewellyn Ross (former board member), Jeb Stuart PCD '56, Jim Wickenden (former board member), Nancy Young (former director of alumni), John Woodward '84, Anne Woodward Colanzi '90, Jen Bonini Miller '87 and Scott Miller '87.

much nagging to do to die any time soon. So I wish you all good health and many more years of nagging! Hope to see many of you in Colorado in October.

Gail Cotton writes: Good news from Cindy Brown. She will be coming to Estes in October for our reunion. She ran into Charlotte Stetson, quite by accident, in Essex, New York near Cindy's Adirondack camp. Charlotte was there with a friend for an Adirondack Council gathering. Charlotte is still living in Middlebury, has two children, and has retired from working for Vermont Community Services. Cindy wrote it was fun getting a chance to visit and that Charlotte hasn't changed a bit! I returned from three wonderful weeks in Australia visiting with my son, Colton, and his family on July 21st. I was accompanied by my oldest grandchild; Andrea, 22; and Alexia, 10; and Bo, 7. Alexia and Bo are the same ages as Colton's daughters and they are all very close. Since my last trip, Colton has moved to the Daintree Rainforest about an hour and a half north of Cairnes. The coastline north from Cairnes is gorgeous. Colton's new home is in a stunningly beautiful area surrounded by rain forest. I saw wallabys three times while sipping my morning coffee on the verandah. We were also extremely fortunate in seeing an immature male Cassowary in the wild while returning from snorkeling on Snapper Island. In addition to enjoying Colton's property and nearby beaches, we did a day trip to Kuranda which has really changed since my last visit in 1992. We rode the train up and returned on the new Skyrail

which goes over the canopy of the rain forest. The aerial views are incredible especially Barron Falls. My grandchildren left a week before I did and I was able spent a truly memorable week with my son.

#### 1963 45th Reunion

Alice Jacobson 2924 NE 21st Avenue Portland, OR 97212-3444 alice jacobson@comcast.net

Alice Jacobson writes: It is impossible for me to comprehend that in June of 2008 we will be celebrating our 45th year since we wore those white dresses and carried those orange tea roses. I can remember when I was in my 20s looking at class notes and pictures from people who had been out of school for 45 years; I was amazed that such old people could still move from point A to point B. And now we ARE those people, hardly old and mostly moving.

As usual, it was wonderful to hear from those of you who sent e-mails. **Ellen Levy** wrote that she is introducing Waverly Art Cards, printed and signed original miniature landscapes and fine art. She invites us to visit her website http://www.waverlyartcards.com; you can order cards and envelopes at the site, and you can see some of her extraordinary images as well as find a link to drop her a note. I hope you'll take the time to look up the site.

Lee Gardner Shult sent news that she is loving retirement. She and her husband celebrated by traveling for five months in Central America and studying Spanish. They have rented their home in California for two years, and they are living in their cabin in the national forest in southern Oregon. They are off again to India in January 2008. We are hoping to see each other when they are in Portland.

Virginia Elmer Stafford wrote that she is busy with her grandchildren. The week she wrote, Ginny was off to New York City with her 9-year-old grandson to collect her 12-year-old granddaughter who is visiting for the summer from her home in Spain. Plans call for Ginny's daughter and 2-year-old grandson to join them in August ... which will bring the number of grandchildren together at one time up to 5. She says, "As you may be able to tell, they are the joy of my life." Ginny and her daughter are still operating their boutique and online business, and she, too, invites us to visit the new web site: www.aquiboutique.com; they have women's, men's and kids clothing and accessories. Ginny reports she is still doing some counseling, and she closes with what we all must be feeling, "...I can't believe I'm now 62!"

Pamela Sidford Schaeffer and her husband Leonard visited China in October for a remarkable trip. They were last there in 1984, and Pam reports that the growth has been astonishing. Now that the Schaeffers are in their new home and no longer in a rental apartment, they have been able to get a puppy, a Wheaten Terrier named Tuck. Pam and Leonard gave their son David and his wife Amy a litter mate, and they are all having a great time with the dogs. She also said, "Alice (Jacobson) and Laurie (Rogers) came to Los Angeles for a few days in May, and I had a

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

designed and built 17 years ago. With any luck, we'll have finished it in another 17 years.

Bob and I took a great vacation in Tanzania this summer. Did a safari seeing animals and birds galore in the Serengeti, the Ngorongoro crater and Lake Eyasi, then joined a different group to climb Mount Kilimanjaro. How fabulous to arrive at the summit in time to see the sun rise over the fields of snow. How glorious to be 60 and still be able to take on such challenges.

Other news: Lauren Adams Fortmiller and her partner Pam Thiele are moving to Denver from Sag Harbor this summer.

Tom and I (Elise Rosenhaupt Noble), recovering house renovators, fell off the wagon last October and are now working on a compound up the road from where we've lived for almost thirty years. In the fall of 1969, we lived in the smallest of the compound's casitas when we first landed up in Santa Fe. No one did a thing to take care of the compound since then, so our project, Déjà Vu, will keep us out of trouble for a good while. The best is planting trees, training vines onto fences, and watching the native grass we planted spring up. Who says you can't have fun watching grass grow?

Karen Fraser writes: Perhaps the only non-coastal residing graduate of Miss Fine's School, writing from Fort Wayne IN...to say that oldest son Fraser (Coffeen) married his girlfriend Jen (who took his name!) on Father's Day weekend this summer, at a lovely event in Chicago, outdoors, lots of laugher – a wonderful time.

Only slightly marred by the fact that I broke my shoulder an hour before we were to leave for Chicago, while walking my largest dog (of four), as she saw a duck and a rabbit and I thought I could control her. I was mistaken! And I didn't think to let go.

So perhaps – way sadly – I'm the first in the Class of '65 to have a "mature break." It's a fact that I can now tell when the weather is about to change. With that talent, the porch rocker and talk of "the good old days" can't be far behind!

Come out to Indiana – I'll pour you some lemonade and we can set a spell, Love to all.

great time showing them some of the tourist spots (read: Disney Concert Hall not Disneyland!) We are old, cultured and politically correct, but we still giggle like school girls." She and her family are traveling in Sicily in August, and she looks forward to exploring the "Greek and Roman ruins which are supposed to be the best, and then there's the Soprano Family to get to know. Evidently the Mafia is alive and well there and even more interesting than the people in New Jersey."

I, of course, had to write back immediately and question whether such a comment was "politically correct." We three did have a wonderful time in LA. We are planning a weekend together on Cape Cod in September. I'll be in Massachusetts doing an accreditation visit to an acupuncture college, and Laurie and I will rendezvous at the Schaeffer's place in Brewster. It is wonderful having this renewed friendship with Laurie and Pam, and we do enjoy each other and learning of the different paths our lives have taken. We all have most interesting tales to recount, and I know the rest of you do as well.

I, too, want to invite you to learn about my coaching and consulting business, and I invite you to visit my web site at www.alice jacobsoncoach.com; I thoroughly enjoy my work, and it has taken me to Carson City, Nevada, and Kalispell, Montana, this summer. My partner and I have a new pup, a Cavalier King Charles Spaniel named Wally. He brings joy (and a little frustration when he acts his age) to our lives.

Please take a moment and send me your news. If u cn rd this msg, u cn snd nws!

#### 1964

Barbara Rose Callaway 33 Calhoun Street, Apt. 218 Charleston, SC 29401 beachbarb@gmail.com

#### 1965

Elise Rosenhaupt Noble 31A Old Arroyo Chamisa Road Santa Fe, NM 87505-5702 elisenoble@post.harvard.edu

Elise Rosenhaupt Noble writes: I recently sent out a request for news and commentary, and landed up, as we say here in New Mexico, with the following news.

Susie Howland Farrell reported: I became a grandmother in March and will go thru it all again in January! Catherine (oldest daughter) had a baby girl on March 25th named Eleanor Grace (Dunn). She's married to the adorable vet, Mike. Amanda is due January 19th. She's married to the pianoplayer Scott Kilwein. Amanda is having a boy. This is the most joyous time of my whole life. I am having a wonderful time and it's almost scary because it just keeps getting neater every day!!

Responding to my recollections of MFS food [if you missed this, I don't have your current email address; please email me so I can reach you], Martha Gorman Nielsen wrote, MFS basement food...spaghetti is all I remember and applesauce. None of it very good or interesting. Do you think they had a nutritionist? LOL .... and Alison Hubby having grapes and cottage cheese every day during our senior year to lose weight...with great results!

News....hummmmm....still married after 33 years to second husband Bob Nielsen (who is now retired). Wish I could retire too but like the lifestyle we currently have. Both my girls, Jenny and Missy Moses are GROWN .... Jenny is 38 today [August 1] and has a beautiful daughter named Melissa who just celebrated her second birthday. Jen works for a law firm in Plainsboro. Melissa (first and only grandbaby) is perfect in every way, of course, and lives close by in Kingston so I get to see her often. Daughter Missy is married and living in San Diego, working for Frito Lay. Bob and I spend every weekend, and some weekdays too, on the Eastern Shore of Maryland on our 40 foot Bayliner. It is our summer home on the Chesapeake Bay, one that can move as we want. I still work for the Mercer County Office on Aging ... 19 years now and I see Dabby Bishop Palmer every so often as our social work backgrounds bring us together on the professional front. Was sorry to miss the reunion in May .... maybe the next one! Best to you and all the gang of '65.



Martha Gorman Nielsen '65 proudly shares this portrait of twoyear-old granddaughter Melissa, the first photo of a MFS '65 grandchild to appear in the *Journal*!

Peggy Woodbridge Dennis also responded. She wrote: First, a much belated thank you, thank you, thank you for last spring's reunion. It was wonderful to have the time and space to reconnect, if only with a few old classmates. I'm seriously thinking about trying to emulate your achievement, maybe next summer (when Blanche and any other academic slaves are free to participate) at what is now my vacation home in Vermont. My mother dumped the "barn house" on me last December. Now it's out of her estate and off her hands. And I get a whole new set of taxes, bills, homeowners insurance, repairs, etc. to deal with long distance. I might as well get some special use out of the ownership, don't you think?

My family chugs along, better than ever. Husband, Bob, continues as Director of the Macroeconomic Analysis Division at the Congressional Budget Office, happy in his work, enjoying his colleagues, no plans to retire. Son, Peter, starts 3rd year at Catholic University Law School this autumn, while son, Alex, starts 3rd year at McDaniel College majoring in biology. After years of being treated for ADD and clinical depression, Alex spent a summer getting "neurofeedback therapy" and it worked! He's now completely off anti-depressants and medications. His personality has come out into the sunshine; he's managing his work and life well and getting top grades with nothing to hold him back. What a miracle! I continue to plug along with civic and political activism projects. And we continue to work on the house we

# ClassNotes

## **Princeton Country Day School**

#### Please note:

Class notes include columns submitted by the class correspondents, as well as notes submitted directly to PDS and media reports on class members.

Classes without a correspondent may send notes to: PDS Communication Office Princeton Day School PO. Box 75 Princeton, NJ 08542 Email: classnotes@pds.org

#### 1926-1938

PDS Communications Office

#### 1933 & 1938 70th Reunion

#### 1939

Harold B. Erdman 14 Smalley Lane Skillman, NJ 08558 halerdman@aol.com

#### 1940

James K. Meritt 809 Saratoga Terrace Turnersville, NJ 08012-1227

#### 1941

Correspondent needed

#### 1942

Detlev F. Vagts 29 Follen Street Cambridge, MA 02138-3502 vagts@law.harvard.edu

Former New Jersey state senator and 2002 Alumni Service Award recipient **Bill Schluter** recently teamed up with Benjamin Brickner PDS '00 to write an opinion article for the *Trenton Times* editorial page focused on New Jersey's Clean Elections pilot project.

Mr. Schluter, former chairman of the Joint Legislative Committee on Ethical Standards, states that "Clean elections levels the playing field of financial resources available to competent candidates. In New Jersey, incumbents with established name recognition and networks of support routinely outspend their challengers, often by an order of magnitude of ten to one, or more ... To be sure, the Clean Elections program isn't perfect and must be carefully adapted to suit New Jersey's peculiar political climate. Nevertheless, the program remains superior to politics as currently practiced and holds great promise for fundamental reform in a state that urgently needs it."

#### 1943

#### 65th Reunion

Peter E.B. Erdman 700 Hollinshead Spring Road Apartment D100 Skillman, NJ 08558-2038

#### 1944

Correspondent needed

#### 1945

Colin C. McAneny 438 Evans Street Vicksburg, MS 39180 mcanenyd@bellsouth.net

Colin McAneny writes: I have been retired for 12 years after a career as a geologist for the US Army Engineer Waterways Experiment Station, which took me to many interesting places in the US and around the world. I have three surviving children, having lost one; and four grandchildren. I sing in a church choir, act occasionally in the Vicksburg, MS little theater and serve as a volunteer treasurer of the local Habitat for Humanity affiliate.

Malcolm Cleland writes: After a career in community service, I am now retired, living comfortably just south of Denver, CO. My wife, Martie, and I enjoy our four sons' families, including five grandchildren and seven greatgrandchildren. Our biggest concern is that one of our grandchildren's husbands is serving in Iraq. Every day, we pray for his safe return.

George Gallup Jr. writes: The big news in my family is the birth of our first grandchild, Daisy, born October 15 to my daughter, Kingsley PDS '84, and her husband, Les, who live in Durango, CO. Daisy's birth brings to mind a project that I would like to propose for new parents (and grandparents) reading this publication.

As doting parents (and grandparents), we take countless photographs of our kids (and our grandchildren) as a permanent record of their childhoods. But just as valuable a record, I believe, is keeping an ongoing journal on the comments children make, even at a very early age – their outrageously funny and unexpected, and sometimes highly perceptive, observations about life, family and friends. Unless we record these comments they will fade from memory, and be lost forever.

Perhaps you, the reader, have kept such a journal. If not, let me note that for about 20 years (with gaps) that the first thing I did when getting to the office in the morning was to type on one page the activities and verbatim remarks from the preceding 24 hours, of my three children – Alison, George '82 and Kingsley '84 – weaving this material into a rough stream-of-consciousness story form. Five years ago I presented each of my kids with a bound four-volume set, titled *A Father Remembers.* 

As you can imagine, it is a huge kick to read and re-read these lively and revealing biographical accounts. And at a deeper level, these accounts – particularly if they are continued through the early teen years – help to give young readers a clearer sense of themselves and their role in the family, and above all, to help them realize how appreciated and loved they are.

In writing these pages over the years, 1 kept reminding myself, "a day unrecorded is a day lost."

#### 1946

Correspondent needed

#### 1947

Peter R. Rossmassler 149 Mountain View Road Princeton, NJ 08540-7704

David C. D. Rogers writes: Still financial competitive analysis consulting and mixing in lots of fun vacations. January saw us in the UK visiting relatives and seeing six plays, a ballet and Donaselte's "Daughter of the Regiment" at the Royal Opera House. Fantastic production very well acted and wonderful sets (which we saw in a special backstage tour). Then in April off for a long weekend in Turks and Caicos and next month two weeks on the Sea Cloud I visiting Greek Isles and Turkey and ending in Instanbul.

#### 1948 60th Reunion

John D. Wallace 90 Audobon Lane Princeton, NJ 08540-2301 njnb1@aol.com

#### 1949

Correspondent needed

#### 1950

William C. Wallace 25 Barnsdale Road Short Hills, NJ 07078-2018

#### 1951

Edwin H. Metcalf 23 Toth Lane Rocky Hill, NJ 08553-1010 ehmet@patmedia.net

#### 1952

Philip Kopper 4610 DeRussey Parkway Chevy Chase, MD 20815-5332 publisher@posteritypress.com

**Bob Hillier's** architecture firm, Hillier Architecture, is merging with RMJM, a London-based architecture practice, to form RMJM Hillier. The company will have offices in 16 cities in North America, Asia and Europe.

Phil Kopper reports the sad news of the death in September 2006 of Tim Ward.

#### 1953

#### 55th Reunion

Ken Scasserra 2 Chippin Court Robbinsville NJ 08691 kscas@hotmail.com

On June 28, 2007 Norm Dorf died at home. A memorial service was held July 10 at the Princeton University Chapel. Peter Knipe and Ken Scasserra attended. Part of the service included sharing memories of Norm, one of which was a wonderful letter from Charlie Fischer addressed to Norm's mother Ruth MFS '57 and his girlfriend and companion Marie Lewis. Marie read what Charlie wrote about how they met, their times as neighbors and classmates, and their friendship over the years.

The Class extends its deepest sympathy to Norm's mother Ruth, his brother Bob '56 and his family, his sister Molly '65 and her family, his daughter Tracy, his sons Tom and Whitney and their families, and Marie.

Now to the good news. **Carl Ackerlof** reports he is still on the faculty in the Physics Department at Michigan. He gets to go to various interesting places around the world working on a neat

astrophysics project.

Carl says the gory details are at

www.rotse.net. Grenville Cuyler writes: All is well here. I continue my freelance work as an actor and model in NYC. I also keep up my running and tennis.

#### 1954

Correspondent needed

#### 1955

Guy K. Dean III 11 Lemore Circle Rocky Hill, NJ 08553-1007 gdean@metlife.com

#### 1956

Donald C. Stuart III 3 Otter Creek Road Skillman, NJ 08558 Sstuart466@aol.com

Jeb Stuart writes: It's only taken half a century, but your class correspondent, the only one you have ever had, has finally woken up. After last year's successful 50<sup>th</sup> reunion at Princeton Day School, it makes sense to keep things going.

Therefore, I have asked two class members, **Bob Dorf** and **David Smoyer**, to update other class members and alumni on their lives. My plan is to get at least two of you per issue of the PDS Journal to send me information about yourselves. Pictures are also welcome. Following is news from Bobby and David:

From Bobby: Just to fill you in on all those details that are slowly slipping from my memory banks, here is a little update on the Dorf



The Erdman Family — including a dozen PDS alumni — gathers in Edgartown. Alumni include Amory Hare PDS '10, Phoebe Hare PDS '14, Spencer Mooney PDS '13, Michael Erdman PCD '50, Peter Erdman PCD '43, Harold Erdman PCD '39, Billy Erdman PDS '76, Caroline Hare PDS '75, Margie Becker PDS '73, Jody Erdman PDS '72, Carl Erdman PDS '76 and Nick Hare PCD '59.

Family. Patty and I continue to live in the Vail Valley, and in spite of our exceptional market, I have not yet accumulated enough to retire; not that I would anyway. My office is still on Bridge Street in downtown Vail, although Patty and I live about 30 miles away, in Eagle, where the winters are a little milder, and the summers are a little longer. I have been blessed to have children who love the mountains as much as we, so my daughter Heather, 35, is putting her Middlebury degree to good use by selling real estate along side me, and spending the rest of her time with Porter, 6, and Jensen, 4. Both put her to the test which gives me no end of pleasure, since she was such a handful. Poetic justice. Heather lives about 6 blocks from us in Eagle, so my house is regularly trashed. Patty can't get enough of them, and I can't get enough sleep. Erik, 37, just finished his residency at U Va in orthopedic surgery, and will depart for Winston-Salem and a year of fellowship at Wake Forest

specializing in hand and elbow surgery. His original idea was to live in the East, however, the introduction of his son, Mack, 3, to skiing, changed his mind. Although unconfirmed at this time, he is rumored to be returning to the Colorado Mountains after next year. I suppose the parents are the last to hear. His daughter, Anabel, 1, hasn't skied on her own yet, but has been on them and has been backpacked all over the slopes. Won't be long for her.

Patty and I do manage a few extended vacations to our Mexico home in Mazatlan. We try to spend November and May there, and invite any classmates to join us. We have lots of room on the first hole of a very nice golf course. I try to play at least 18 holes every day while there, but still manage to enjoy the beach which is only a block away. Besides skiing in the winter, I still try to get on the ice for a little drop in and semi-organized hockey twice a week. The legs don't go as fast as I'd like, but I haven't run into any kids who can skate faster than the puck.

Unfortunately, brother Norm passed away in June. He had been suffering from cancer for this last year, but succumbed to a heart attack. We weren't prepared for this so suddenly. It has been especially hard on my mother, who, at 97, continues to enjoy



Jeb Stuart '56 and David Smoyer '56, who each have children living in the San Francisco area, got together last spring at a downscale San Francisco eatery. The luncheon tab came to less than \$20, and, Jeb reports, David graciously paid.

exceptional health and mental acuity. She no longer runs the 100, but her electric cart is one of the fastest at Meadow Lakes in Hightstown.

From David: Family update from the Smoyers: All are well, scattered across the country following their different interests. Mark (40) lives with his wife Jennifer Reese and their two children (ages 10 and 6) in Mill Valley, CA. He is deputy sports editor at the San Francisco Chronicle. She is the lead book reviewer for the magazine Entertainment Weekly. Amy (38) and her husband Jaime Muleiro are in New Haven with their two children (ages 10 and 5). She works for the Yale-sponsored Center for Interdisciplinary Research on AIDS and is just starting on her doctorate in social work at Hunter College in New York. He is just starting as the social worker on staff at Woodhouse Academy in Milford, CT. Laura (36) and her husband Chris Myers are in Portland, OR with their three children (ages 9, 7 and 5). She teaches math at Portland Community College and he is the upper school librarian at Oregon Episcopal School, a K-12 independent school which is much like PDS in size. All three of our children and their spouses are heavy volunteers in their kids' elementary schools. Mary teaches in a Boston public elementary school and may soon be joining me in retirement, for which I am well-prepared to give hints having happily been at it for more than a decade now.

#### 1957

James Carey Jr. 545 Washington Street Dedham, MA 02026-4438 tim\_carey@nobles.edu

Tim Carey writes: On the weekend of the 17th and 18th of May, the PCD Class of 1957 celebrated its 50th reunion. Returning to your school or college years after graduation can be a daunting experience, and 1 have to admit that I felt a degree of apprehension as I made my way down the Turnpike toward Princeton. My wife Mary is a Princeton graduate, and we had visited three or four years ago, but this circumstance was different, seeing and spending time with people whom I had not seen for up to fifty years. Now that I look back on the weekend, I can say without reservation that it turned out to be a personal highlight.

Thanks go primarily to Bob Smyth and Rob Kuser who arranged a dinner at a small restaurant in Lawrenceville on Friday night. In attendance were Bill Morse, Andy Harris, Rob and their wives. Bill Smith, Bob and I rounded out the group. Aside from a noisy rehearsal dinner that made it difficult for us to hear each other, we had a wonderful time getting reacquainted. The food was great and the conversation lively. Within moments it seemed as if we had been together just a few weeks before.

The next morning we convened at the school campus for a breakfast reception, followed by a moment of remembrance for the members of the class who are deceased. Standing in a circle, we, including Jim Shea's sister, Susie, spoke informally about each classmate, Jim, Tyler Gatchell, Webb Harrison, Ralph Smith and John Thompson. Sad as the occasion was, it did bring about some good laughs as we recalled times in the old school building at Broadmead and in other parts of town. We recalled Jim and his ability as a soccer player. Many of us had visited his home in Lawrenceville where his mother was always gracious and made us know our places when we got out of hand. Tyler was always the life of whatever was going on. It certainly was no surprise that he went on to establish himself as a central player on Broadway. Webb was the person we all looked to as a scholar and athlete. The sadness lies in his not finding the elusive happiness he sought. But I can say that he was then and remains now an important figure in my life, a person with a great sense of humor and an ability in his early life to carry the burden of great success with apparent ease. Ralph was a mystery to many because they did not really get to know what lay behind that dour exterior. He was, in fact, one of my better friends. He and I spent a great deal of time

fantasy radio show revolving around his love of music and his talent at the piano. I just tagged along thinking I was the next Frank Sinatra. I also remember the time that he had not completed an assignment for Mr. Gorman, and his excuse was that his mother had dropped a fried egg and the yolk spread all over the paper! Funny and imaginative he was. John was the man among boys, it always seemed to me. He knew people in Princeton that we did not, the kids who went to the high school, an older and tougher crowd. But what endeared him to us was his sense of adventure, testing limits, trying things that were tinged with a little danger and excitement. Where we might have been conservative, John was always pushing us to go places, literally and figuratively, where we did not always feel comfortable. I gather that is how he lived his life as well. Bob Smyth and Jerry Gildar, who had stayed in touch with John over the years, fondly remembered him as a fun-loving, warm guy, who had more than his share of adversities. Nonetheless, shortly after he overcame them and found peace, his weakened heart gave out. It is ironic that the most vital part of John ultimately failed him at the end

entertaining ourselves by creating a

One of the highlights of the two days was Andy Harris, about whom you will no doubt read in the alumni magazine, and who was the recipient of the school's annual Alumni Service Award. Although now retired from regular practice, Andy was, for years, an ophthalmologist in Salem, OR. But his view went well beyond the confines of that city. He has served "in several local, national and international humanitarian organizations including Physicians for Social Responsibility, the US affiliate of International Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War .... He was on the board for 13 years, served as its national president in 1998 and received the Oregon Peacemaker Award last year" (excerpt from the Alumni Awards brochure). In his retirement, he is involved in a program for retired doctors who assist in disaster relief in developing countries. All of us

at the presen-tation felt proud to be in the company of someone who has given so much of his life to assisting others.

Following a long lunch which also included Jerry Gildar, Stu Robson and Steve Crawford, who had driven from Maryland for the day and who headed home following the dinner that evening, we crossed town to the PCD building on Broadmead. It is now used as a pre-school. I do not know exactly how the visit struck others, but my memory of the place was its size, the long corridors, the cavernous rooms, the large people. Walking through the building some fifty years later, I felt brogdingnagian! It seemed only a couple of steps from Mr. Whitehead's room to the bench outside of Mr. Ross's office. We shuddered as we tiptoed past Mr. Clark's room and made our way up to the second floor where Mr. Gorman ruled. The room was empty, probably had not been used since the school moved to the other side of Princeton. The steel framed windows, the stained ceiling tiles, the lights with their circular metal bands for deflecting the glare and even the air "purifiers" were as they had been fifty years ago. Close your eyes and there is Mr. Gorman sitting at his desk at the back of the room often prodding us with his long pole to make sure we were on task. We departed though the corridor up three steps and passed by the room where Mr. McAneny taught, his dramatic readings echoing in our minds. The study hall room stood empty and small now. I still can remember where I sat, and I could see Mr. Smyth seated above us at the front of the room. Extraordinary what memories come flooding back when you revisit a place. This hour, arranged by Bob Smyth, was among the most powerful of the weekend.

That evening we had a quiet dinner in one of the school buildings. The highlight of the evening was the presence of Bud Tibbals and Wes McCaughan. Bud is 91 and sharp and active. When he saw me he said something to this effect: "Let's see, Tim, you went to St. Lawrence and then transferred to Middlebury." I cannot even remember what I ate for breakfast this morning. Wes was just the same, alive and involved in his retirement. Both regaled us with stories of the days at PCD, the troubles that Henry Ross dealt with over his time as Headmaster. the changes that occurred when the school moved and joined with Miss Fine's and their memories of us when we were at the school. Toward the end of the evening, Bud posed a question that I find myself thinking about often: "Do you all realize how lucky you were to grow up in this town and to go to this school? I had not really thought a great deal about that idea, taking for granted that many had had such good fortune. But the reality of being free to go where we wanted when we wanted without fear was a luxury that I know my 13-year-old kid does not enjoy. We cruised the town on bikes, skated carefree from Princeton to Kingston for a day of hockey, played softball, caught a glimpse of Einstein on occasion, had the run of the University, sneaked into reunion parties, and rarely, if ever, were we concerned that anything might happen to us beyond a mild scolding. The town is so different now, new stores, more traffic and people, but the sense is familiar, well-heeled. beautiful and safe. I see now how fortunate we really were.

The only real disappointment for all of us who attended the reunion was that others we had hoped to see were not able to return for the two days. I am not sure what we will be doing or where we might be in another five years, but I will return for the 55th weekend if anyone else is game. I now realize fully that though years and experiences separate us, convening brings back so much of what was healthy, fun and important in our early lives. Thanks to everyone who played a hand in making us feel welcome and part of an era in the school's history that remains unique.

Finally a plea! I have not done a good job as class correspondent. I freely admit that. But if you who were at the reunion will forward more personal information about what you are doing I will make sure that I write it up in the issue that follows this one. To those who did not make it, I beg, plead, urge and even demand that you do the same. I want to give everyone a reason to look for the Class of 1957 and see it filled with information. I too am tired of the blanks! Best to everyone.....

Some Notes: Bill Morse, after an early academic and administrative career at Yale and the U of Texas, has been an educational consultant in Westport, CT. these last 25 years, and his wife, Cece Saunders, is an archaeologist.

Bill Smith has been a commercial banker for 40 years and is presently the Deputy General Manager of the Bank of China. He is married to Maria, a bankerlawyer, and they have two children, a daughter who is an assistant principal in Florida and a son who is the founder of an internet advertising business in Ann Arbor.

Pony Fraker is living in Berkeley and is the William Worster Professor and Dean at the School of Architecture at the University. He and Molly Kuntz, his wife, have two children. Colin and William. Alison, his oldest child from his first marriage, died from injuries sustained in an automobile accident when she was a student at Middlebury College. Jessica, his second child is the mother of three of Pony's grandchildren. He remains active in hockey and became a national champion tennis player as a Super Senior.

Jerry Gildar has been a longtime art and architecture molder and caster. He is married to Chuckie Slider and has a son, Ed, who is married and living in Hong Kong. He is an active gardener.

Adam Hochschild remains in California with his wife Arlie, both writers of considerable renown. Adam has written six books to date and is now working on another. Most of his works focus on human rights issues. Arlie is a sociologist at Berkeley. They have two children and one granddaughter. He, like others, is "hoping and praying for deliverance of this country out of the hands of George Bush!"

Rob Kuser and his wife Mary Kay are enjoying retirement after Rob stepped down from his career at The Bank of New York. They have two children, Chris and Katharine and two grandchildren. Their third child, Jim, died in 2003. Rob and Mary Kay plan to travel, and Rob hopes to get involved in charitable work in the future.

**Bob Smyth** has just retired after 34 years of service in the New Jersey state government. His wife Deb is a pharmacist and his son, Rob, has just completed his first year of college. He remains active in youth hockey and is an avid Princeton sports fan.

Tim Carey continues to work near Boston at the Noble and Greenough School where he has been for 31 years. His wife Mary is English Department Head at Brookline High School. Their daughter Zoe (13) has just completed her first year at Nobles. His oldest daughter, Farr, is married, has one child and is a psychologist in the Ithaca school system. Edie, his second child, is a singer-songwriter who tours the country playing at schools and colleges and in coffee houses. She is actually making a pretty good living at it! Ediecarey.com if you are interested ....

#### 1958

#### 50th Reunion

C.R. Perry Rodgers Jr. 80 Stony Brook Road Hopewell, NJ 08525-2710

The following notes were inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We regret the error: Toby Knox writes: A growing number of members of the PCD 1958 class have started corresponding frequently via email. Emile (Bubby)Vanderstucken (NJ), Eberhard (Bambi) Rosenblad (FL), John White (CT), Richard (Dickon) Baker (Hawaii), Jobe Stevens (KY), Doug Ewing (Geneva), Alexander (Sandy) Kirkpatrick (FL) and I (VT) have been catching up after all these years, sharing memories of PCD days, inquiring of other classmates, and enjoying the opportunity to reconnect in many cases. All classmates are welcome to join in. Various classmates' email addresses can be found on the PDS online alumni community website or send me your email address. tobyknox@verizon.net

#### 1959

Roger Budny 5 Sentinel Road Washington Crossing, PA 18977 budny@comcast.net

#### Roger Budny writes:

At our June 1959 commencement, Harold Van Doren won the "Book Prize." It must have been an omen, as Harold recently wrote *Lines on the Water*, a collection of short stories that have taken place on Isle Au Haut, MN. Many of the stories are about his boyhood and will bring back adolescent memories.

And don't forget our other author, Huck Fairman. Huck just completed *Tales of the City*, two short novels that are set down in Soho. Both books are available at Amazon.com.

#### 1960

Karl Pettit III 6079 Pidcock Creek Road New Hope, PA 18938-9313 kpettit@hillier.com

#### 1961

J. Ward Kuser 121 Castleton Road Princeton, NJ 08540 zzzzward@cs.com

#### 1962

Correspondent needed

#### 1963

45th Reunion

John A. Ritchie 6014 Walton Road Bethesda, MD 20817-2519 jritch8@aol.com

John A. Ritchie writes: Peter Kline is the managing partner of Miller, Morton, Caillat & Nevis, a law firm in San Jose, CA, that provides a wide range of services to business clients. Peter has been with the firm since 1975, joining after attending law school in the Bay Area. Following in the footsteps of Herb McAneny, Peter also coached youth soccer for several years. Peter wrote:

"To round out my update, I have 3 children. Matt is married and working at General Mills in Minneapolis; George is with Smith Barney in San Francisco;

and Katie is in her final year at Boston University. I am also in frequent contact with **Bob Earnest**, who is living in Carlsbad, (San Diego County) CA where he is a vice president with A.G. Edwards. Bob is married to Gail and has twins (Ashley and Robert) in college. The last I was in contact with **Bill Edwards**, he had retired from being the CFO of a Seattle construction company and was living in Las Vegas."

Tom Lea, who handles commer-cial lending at Maine Bank & Trust in Portland, was elected in June to the office of Vice President of the Maine Real Estate & Development Association. MEREDA is a trade group whose members include commercial real estate owners, developers and related service providers. Tom sent me this email:

"Talk about a voice from the past! I still occasionally go by the old homestead on Province Line Road. Pretty depressing when you consider we used to run free in what was a rural setting. PCD seems like a long time ago. Just for the record, I moved permanently to Maine in 1970 and have never regretted it. Have been a commercial real estate lender for years both in Maine and larger markets. It's a small world, as I am currently looking at a deal where Ford Fraker is peripherally associated with the equity partner, although I was informed that he was recently appointed as an envoy to Saudi Arabia."

Down in Houston, Texas, Jon Linker reports that he is President of Houston Energy Advisors, LLC. His company provides management and investment services to private equity funds in the oil and gas industry. Jon also said that in June he completed a six-year stint on the Board of Trustees at St. George's School.

Turns out **Rusty Mathews** has been in the lobbying business here in D.C. for several years since leaving various posts for Congressional committees in the 80's and 90's. Through his firm, Dickstein Shapiro LLP, Rusty advises clients in a wide variety of industries on legislative and public policy issues. To my email, I got this reply from Rusty:

"John Ritchie! Now there is a voice from the past. Thanks for tracking me down. There is a partner here at the firm, Howard Vine '71, who is a PDS graduate. He keeps asking me if I get alum stuff from PDS - but you are the first contact I have had. I figured the PCD guys just fell through the cracks. I've stayed in touch with Berkshire classmates and teachers and folks from Ohio U - but completely out of touch with PCD. I am divorced and living in Arlington, VA, and have a daughter, Meg, who has been teaching English in Thailand since she graduated from Earlham College in May of this year. My son, Graham, is starting his freshman year at Eastern Michigan University this fall."

By the way, I found out from other sources that Rusty's son Graham tended goal for his high school's varsity hockey team. Like father, like son!

In the previous issue of the Journal, it was reported that President Bush had nominated Ford Fraker as the new Ambassador to the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. I am pleased to report that Ford was confirmed on March 29, 2007, and officially sworn in on April 11, 2007. At the confirmation hearing, Sen. John Kerry (D-MA), the subcommittee chair, told Ford, "I think you are enormously qualified," and Sen. Dick Lugar (R-IN) praised him for his "special talents." Let's wish Ford the best of luck in this very important diplomatic role.

#### 1964

William E. Ring

2118 Wilshire Boulevard, #336 Santa Monica, CA 90403 mwmaverick@aol.com

Donald E. Woodbridge 64 Depot Hill Road Amenia, NY 12501-5817 woodzy@mohawk.net

#### 1965

Correspondent needed



# We love photos for class notes!

To achieve the best results, here are some tips for sending photos that will look great when printed in the *Journal*.

#### For traditional prints:

 4 X 6 glossy prints work best, matte or textured prints do not reproduce well.

#### For digital photos:

- Set your digital camera to a high quality photo resolution.
- JPEG photo files should be a minimum size of 200K. Otherwise there is simply not enough data sufficient for printing.
- · Send your files as a JPEG.
- E-mail your photos as attachments; do not include them in the body of your message.
- Do not use HotMail to e-mail photos. Hotmail automatically compresses photos to an unusable size.
- Please identify everyone in the photo and provide a caption.

It is important to know that we cannot reproduce photos from a Web site or from photocopies, paper laser printouts, magazines or newspapers. We must have either a traditional paper print or a digital photo file. We cannot guarantee use of photos that do not meet these guidelines.

# ClassNotes

# **Princeton Day School**

#### Please note:

Class notes include columns submitted by the class correspondents, as well as notes submitted directly to PDS and media reports on class members.

Classes without a correspondent may send notes to: PDS Communication Office Princeton Day School PO. Box 75 Princeton, NJ 08542 Email: classnotes@pds.org

#### 1966

Lynn Wiley Hoffman 1701 Newport Road #1425 Croydon, PA 19021 215-788-6143 Jynn hoffman@comcast.net

Deborah Hobler 1342 Rialto Lane Santa Barbara, CA 93105-4628 805-682-4896 dvhobler@cox.net

Lynn Hoffman writes: It's summertime and the living is easy – so easy, in fact, we have very little news to report. Traveling seems to be a theme for this edition of the class notes.

Linda Staniar Bergh and Polly Dickey Cockburn and their families had Sunday lunch together in London in July. Linda and her husband, Bill, were visiting their daughter, Courtney, who is getting her master's at The London School of Economics.

There was a note from Dale Marzoni Kellogg. "I'm back from my short but amazing trip to China! Although many of my expectations were accurate (huge, almost unimaginable numbers of people, much of the country still agricultural) I was so impressed



Dale Kellogg '66 poses with Mao during a recent trip to China.

by the drive and energy of the cities and the people I met. While English is still not spoken, even in the big cities (Beijing taxi drivers usually have none and all the hotels give you cards with directions in Chinese so you can get home!), I predict that by next summer when the Olympics begin, many, many people will have enough to give directions, say hello, etc. I'm retired, and meanwhile, am working on getting my astrology practice set up. I am having cards and flyers printed, and working with two other astrologers weekly, practicing and keeping my skills sharp while I wait for clients. I'm also going to put up a website.

Debbie Hobler writes: "I've continued my research on F.S. Church, a Victorian artist who was friends with my great-grandparents and grandmother in NYC. This spring, following a great trip to Kentucky's underground caves with my sister Mary Hyson '68 and her family, I traveled to Toledo, OH and Grand Rapids, MI. In Toledo, I spent a few days with a wonderful F.S. Church collector who owns 21 of his oil paintings-amazing experience to see so many of his paintings at once-and then drove to Grand Rapids, where Church was born, and spent five days hunkered down in the public library which houses a large collection of his art work and letters. I'm now reviewing my three years of collected research materials, and hope to start writing by the fall. Do not, as my mother does, ask me when I will be finished!" I, for one, won't ask, but I can't wait for an update when the time for the next collection of class notes rolls around.

From Lynn: Life remains about the same for me. I've been getting reacquainted with old friends, making new ones and getting acclimated to East Coast weather. I went to Florida to visit some friends earlier this summer. I've spent time before on the east coast of FL, but this time I got to see central FL and the Tampa Bay area. Central FL is full of orange groves, cattle, horses (including miniature horses) and lightning. I could have done without the latter, but was told that it's a regular occurrence during that time of year. Upon arrival in Orlando, my luggage was held up because of lightning and when my friend and I drove west to Palmetto, we traveled through an electric storm the likes of which I hadn't seen in a long time. Las Vegas just doesn't have that kind of weather. My flight was delayed going home too, but not because of bad Florida weather, but because of severe weather in Philly. I was due home at 9 p.m. but didn't crawl into my own little bed until about 4 a.m. While I enjoy the rain and hadn't seen that much in Las Vegas, I could do without lightning.

Patience Morgan-Irigoyen got me this quick note just as I was about to go out to dinner with a friend, but I wanted to make sure it made our class notes. She writes: "Since our amazing reunion I've been thinking so much about all of us and how the Miss Fine's / PDS years have informed my life. Now that my parents are gone, PDS and a few of my parents friends are the only link I have to Princeton. I always wondered how it would feel to not have a "home" there. I feel so lucky to have had the chance to know you all again, as we are now, with all our pain and joy, kids, or not and, of course, our sisterhood still intact and so full of meaning and depth of feeling. I feel so full of love for all of you! Debbie and Andrea gave us this gift and I will always be grateful for that.

I've been working in my studio on a few new pieces, doing volunteer work at Morgan's day school still, despite his having graduated and surviving living without him at home with Mario & me. This has not been so easy, but, then again, not as hard as I would have thought. I saw Andrea, Debbie, Katherine and Carol before Christmas, last year. I saw Andrea for lunch in NYC last fall or spring! When was it Andrea??? Getting old! I look forward to more of the same and seeing others of you soon.

I had carpal tunnel surgery on my left hand, so now both of my hands are 'fixed.' I participated in "Open Studio Days" at the arts center where I have my studio and, as a result of that, got several new commissions.

Saw Sarah Jaeger on 'Crafts in America' segment on PBS. How wonderful for Sarah & how well deserved. Her work is so beautiful. I hope everyone got to see it."

I got to see it and even taped it so I could share it with friends. I'm still a bit star struck about things and was bouncing around going "I know her, I know her, I went to school with her!" I'm such a kid about these things and I love to celebrate the success of my friends. Patty wants to know when the next reunion will be. Anybody have any suggestions?....

Guess that's all the news that's fit to print this time. Hopefully we'll hear from more of you the next time.

#### 1967

Susan Fritsch Hunter 12 Fatima Drive Bethany, CT 06534 ares543@comcast.net

Susan Fritsch Hunter writes: I think I can speak for many of us who attended our 40th PDS reunion in May, and say that it was a really good time and a great opportunity to rekindle old and new friendships. More and more of us arrived at the PDS campus as the weekend progressed, starting with the Alumni/Faculty and Staff Reunion Friday night. Jo Schlossberg McConaghy and her husband Bill, Martha Miller and her husband, Steve Ricci, Mary Woodbridge, my husband, Bill Hunter and I had dinner under the tents, took pictures and started catching up with people we hadn't seen in a long time.

On Saturday, it was on to the Grand Gathering of Alumni Classes where Jo and I, as members of the reunion committee, accepted the Clas of 1966 Participation Cup given to our class for achieving the highest percentage of Alumni Fund giving. Thank you, everyone, for your generosity. We were sorry that reunion co-chair. Laura Peterson, couldn't attend reunion, after all the hours of work she had put into organizing it. A family medical emergency kept her at home that weekend.

After the award presentation, Jane Borgerhoff and her children Corie and Arthur joined Mary Woodbridge, the McConaghy's and the Hunters for an Alumni Shore Luncheon.

Our class party at Pretty Brook Farm that evening brought more classmates – Julia Lockwood, Weezie Huntington and husband Paul Moran, Franny Gorman and Marta Nussbaum Steele. We had a wonderful meal, gave a moving tribute to those classmates, friends and teachers who have died, and told stories and news about what we have all done since graduating in 1967! On Sunday, Chris Otis and Betsy Gilliam Brown and husband, Peter Brown, joined all of us for a wonderful brunch at Woody's house on North Road.

I'd say we all look great, and our busy and fulfilling lives are doing the Baby Boomers proud!

Mary Young Bragado and husband Max Bragado-Darman have had an exciting year. On March 31, their daughter, Ilia Bragado-Young, was married to Pepe Concejo in Valladolid, Spain. "The day was full of beautiful moments, and Ilia was ravishing," Mary writes. "The celebration really lasted the whole time we were in Spain, in crescendo the five days before the wedding and in decrescendo until five days after. Our house was full of friends, family, contagious mirth and much happiness. Pepe and Ilia will be living in our home in Valladolid. He has a flooring business, and she is teaching ballet."

On July 28, Mary, Max and family celebrated the wedding of their son, Julio Bragado-Young, who married Jennifer Alexander in Carmel Valley, California. Both Julio and Jennifer dance with the American Ballet Theater.

In May, I took the train into New York and saw Julio perform



The daughter of **Mary Young Bragado '67**, Ilia smiles with her new husband, Pepe Concejo, on their wedding day.



Jennifer Alexander and Julio Bragado-Young, son of **Mary Young Bragado '67**, were married July 28 in Carmel Valley, CA.

the role of Bottom in "The Dream," choreographed by Frederick Ashton and Jennifer perform in Balanchine's "Symphonie Concertante." It was a thrill to watch them on stage and meet up with them afterwards – to Max and Mary's credit, their very talented son is downto-earth, courteous and charming.

When Julia Lockwood sent in her class news in July, she was about to leave with her family for three weeks in Spain - two weeks with husband Marc Miller's familv in a villa north of Barcelona and then a trip to Madrid. Julia and Marc's daughter Rachel is spending the year at Trinity College in Dublin working on a master's degree in English and Irish literature. "The younger girls and I went to our annual Spice Cam (Indian culture camp) in Johnstown, PA over July 4,' Julia wrote. "I enjoyed the [PDS] reunion greatly."

"I had a great time at reunion," wrote Marta Nussbaum Steele, "and lunched with Betsy [Gilliam] beforehand. Work goes well. I practice writing jacket blurbs. We put an illustrated museum guide into design last week; the museum will open next spring just about when the guide, which really displays the treasures of the collection, also comes out. I'm managing the project." (editor's note: Marta has moved to Washington, D.C. where she is an editor of journals and books at Dumbarton Oaks in Georgetown.)

Anne Morgan Battle wasn't able to attend reunion, but she left a cheerful voice mail message. She is living in Princeton, married to Craig Battle, and has two boys, ages 28 and 32. "I do decorating for people," Anne said. "Life is good. I feel very blessed and grateful."

This is truly a year of reunions. In March, I had lunch with Laura Peterson and Marta Nussbaum Steele in Georgetown, and in June, Bill, our daughter Becky and I traveled out to Montana and spent several days with Phoebe Knapp Warren, her husband Paul and son Andrew. They cooked us great meals, we all rode horses out at the ranch and went fishing on the Big Horn River. Phoebe was preparing sculptures to exhibit at a gallery in Denver, CO, and she and her family have their hands full managing their large cattle ranch south of Billings. She said she would love to have guests!

My family is doing well. Lauren will start her senior year in the nursing program at Simmons College in Boston, has been elected captain of the Simmons Varsity Tennis Team and won the Blue and Gold athletic award in tennis. Joycie graduated from the Loomis Chaffee School and is a freshman at Colorado College, and Becky is an eighth grader who loves to ride horses.

This year, I won first place in the 2007 Association of Free Community Papers (AFCP) competition for community service editorial writing. Judges deemed a series of articles I wrote on the plight of evicted public housing residents "great investigative reporting on a community issue having a dramatic impact on residents." My trip to New Orleans in April to attend the AFCP newspaper convention was an eye-opening one, and I wrote a series of articles on the aftereffects of Hurricane Katrina. I hope to return to New Orleans to do volunteer work next year.

Laura Peterson writes: "It's nice to have Marta Nussbaum Steele in town. She loves her new job in Georgetown as an editor at the renowned. Harvard-affiliated Dumbarton Oaks research library and collection, and has an apartment near Embassy Row opposite the venerable Cosmos Club. She recently accompanied Scott and me to "Hamlet" at the Shakespeare Theatre and we got to talk to the young and engaging actors who played Hamlet and Ophelia afterwards. Scott and I also had a great visit in June with Bree Rosi Merrick and her husband Gary Crispens at their lovely home in the countryside outside of Durham, NC. We made friends with their beloved golden Labs, watched the deer grazing just beyond their porch, enjoyed the gourmet dinner Bree prepared, and caught up on things like their romantic wedding at a beachfront resort in Jamaica."

#### 1968

#### 40th Reunion

Mary Hobler Hyson 1067 Wolf Hill Road Cheshire, CT 06410-1732 bassett7750@cox.net

Sia Godfrey Bauer 7 Hart Ridge Drive Burlington, CT 06013-1817 bau820@aol.com

Mary Hobler Hyson writes:

News! News! NEWS! I am thankful for an abundance of news from classmates coast to coast and across the Great Pond.

There was a mini-reunion in June in Princeton with Lisa Lawrence, Sia Godfrey Bauer, Lynn Hehr Sanford and Connie Saven Ban. Lisa is a free-lance artist in New Mexico, often painting murals that have a southwestern flavor. She's been living at her mother's house, getting it ready to sell as Mrs. Lawrence has moved to Stonebridge, a retirement community in Skillman. Sia, who lives in Burlington, VT is enjoying parttime work as a real estate agent and presently is spending time in Blue Hill, ME. I will visit her for a few days at this lovely familyowned waterfront home in July. Lynn has been a life-time supporter of MFS/PDS. She is not only an alum, but her kids went to PDS, too, Connie's love for the wee ones keeps her committed to her job as a nursery school teacher in the Princeton area.

Rumor has it that in June, Ingrid Selberg traveled from her home in England to Princeton to celebrate the occasion of her father's 90th birthday. Congratulations.

I always look forward to receiving Leigh Keyser Phillips' Christmas letter from the cold north of Vermont. She wrote, "I am still practicing law, and serve on the boards of the YWCA and the Flynn Center for the Performing



Leigh Keyser Phiillips '68 Family Photo: Peter, Hally, Brent, Leigh and Kent.

Arts. I am also on a committee for the Leave A Legacy program. I took a Master Gardener course last winter and am now busy trying to correct all the things I did wrong in the gardens over the years! Traveling has included trips to Florida to escape the snow and to visit the three grown children in Boston and Los Angeles."



Mary Hobler Hyson '68 was surprised by her parents with front row seats at a Smothers Brothers performance in Trenton and a backstage visit with Tommy and Dickie.

The highlight of my (Mary Hobler Hyson) year was a surprise gift from my parents: front row seats at a Smothers Brothers performance in Trenton AND spending half an hour with Tommy and Dickie backstage afterward! You might recall that I had a mad crush on Tommy in my teens.

I had met him twice before in the late '60s. And almost 40 years later we reunited. It was like seeing old friends. Hugs for all. What a kick!

Joe Chandler dropped me an e-mail from Portland ME, saying "Nick, my 19-year-old, has finished his first year at Hampshire College. He will be going to the O'Neill Theater Arts center in Moscow for a semester. I am very proud of him."

Another email from June was an update from Annie Fulper. "Life in PA is relatively uneventful at the moment – which is okay by me. My daughter, Ella, is home after her freshman year at The New School in NYC. It was a big

change from her four years at George School. She hopes to go to France in August to visit her many relatives. Silvere, my husband, is still painting murals. I'm still working at McCarter Theatre as a subscriptions manager and performance supervisor. I am also doing a little writing." In closing, I'd like to mention that I am to join the ranks of grandparenthood, courtesy of my son, Christopher and his wife, Sarah. Nathaniel is due to arrive in October. Can't wait!

It's always a treat to hear from classmates. Remember, it's as easy as dropping me an email.

#### 1969

Susan Denise Harris 324 South Bald Hill Road New Canaan, CT 06840-2902 sahbulldog@aol.com

Elizabeth C. Healy writes: Having worked for the NH Charitable Foundation, our statewide community foundation, for 10 years, this summer I am taking a 3-month sabbatical. I recently visited **Bebe Ramus** in Princeton and also **Blair Lee** in NYC.

Blair's daughter, Brita, graduates in June and will attend Tufts University in the fall; son, Lucian, will enter 9th grade at Trevor Day School in NYC. Last but not least, Jack Calhoun and I married September 2006 and live on Harrisville Pond in historic mill town of Harrisville, NH.

Gale Colby Mirzayanov writes: My youngest stepson, Suttar, graduated from Valley Forge Military Academy this June. I have a 5-year-old granddaughter, Camilla Colby. Hope to see you all in 2 years.

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

have visited PDS and I have really lost touch. However, I thought the following might be of interest to the alumni news. This weekend I played in the U.S. Hockey over 50 national tournament. I was on a team called the Florida Leafs and, we played the Essex Foxes with **Fred King**, **Fred Erdman** and Buzz Woodworth '73. The two Freds and I started playing Pee Wee hockey together back in 1959! We continue to be hockey legends... unfortunately, just in our own minds!

Fred Erdman recently wrote: "It was a great surprise when Basil walked into our locker room. I hadn't seen him in 30+ years and needed him to introduce himself. We expect to be on the ice against his Florida team next year."

Allison Gilbert Kozicharow sent a photo of her girls, Maggie and Nicky, in London this past summer. (Doesn't Maggie look just like Allison?) Maggie was



Daughters of Allison Gilbert Kozicharow '70, from left, Maggie and Nicky in London this summer.



Basil Stetson '70, Fred King '70, Buzz Woodworth '73 and Fred Erdman '70 crossed hockey sticks recently when the Florida Leafs played the Essex Foxes. These hockey legends — at least in their own minds started playing Pee Wee hockey together back in 1959.

#### 1970

Ann M. Wiley 33 Cold Soil Road Lawrenceville, NJ 08648-1054 awiley@pds.org

Ann Wiley writes: Basil Stetson wrote last April, right after the deadline for the spring *Journal*: "It has been a zillion years since I visiting her sister who is getting her master's in Russian Art from University College London. Allison and **Hilary Martin**, and their husbands, Gene and Kevin, spent five days this summer visiting Allison's dad and his wife in Asheville, NC.

Margaret Meigs wrote: "In 2005, Paul and I moved from

northwest Philadelphia to the Art Museum area - to be closer to Paul's commute to Wilmington and to Boathouse Row. Paul is an avid rower and I have become one in self-defense (it is fun). I can now walk or ride my bike to my job in Center City. We also wanted to downsize as we are almost officially empty-nesters. Sarah graduated from Rhode Island School of Design this year and is working in apparel design in NYC. Nick is at Temple, living in West Philly. Nell is a freshman at Trinity this fall. My parents live in Princeton in the Windrows retirement community on Rte. 1. so I am often back in Princeton.'

Bruce Plapinger and his wife, Karen, live in Elkton, MD and make annual treks to Hilton Head, SC on their boat for the winter. They do software development for the retail industry. More recently Bruce has become more involved with his family's commercial real estate business. He hasn't seen too many PDS alumni except for his brother, Keith '74, and David Stark '71.



Bruce Plapinger '70 and his wife, Karen, readying to set sail.

Marjorie Shaw has started back to work full-time this year, teaching gross anatomy at Howard Medical School. She writes: "It has been a slow re-entry, working as a volunteer docent at the National Museum of Health and Medicine, then part-time teaching, now a real job. I feel rejuvenated, instead of pining over my emptying nest (Alison is sophomore at Columbia University, and Carolyn is a sophomore in high school.) I recommend it."

Bumper White had visits this summer from Fred Erdman and Deebs Young at his new house on the coast of Maine.

Jack Kilgore wrote: "Greetings to all! My wife Kim and I are in Nantucket with our six-year-old daughter, India. We are also with Westie, the Westie. We live in New York and India goes to a school called Spence. Hope she gets as good an education as I received at PDS! Westie does not go to school, but she should. I own a private art gallery in Manhattan and specialize in Old Master paintings. We sell works to private collectors and to museums throughout the world. It is great fun. Sad day today. I just learned that Miss Hilda, our Beta fish, died in New York. We had this fish for two years. I have not told Westie or India yet. Best to all my PDS pals!"

Wendy Lawson Johnston McNeil is a grandmother! (Is she the first for our class?) Her daughter, Lawson, had a baby boy on June 3rd. His name is Chanan Kairos Wijesooriya. Wendy reports: "It is awesome being a grandmother!" She and Tom are building a log cabin in Yemassee, SC and hope to be there a lot during the winter. Her work on the Guggenheim Museum board is busy and interesting as Chair of Governance/Nominating and Education. She travelled to Abu Dhabi last January to check out a potential new museum project.

Erik Heggen wrote: "In 37 years I've never sent anything in for the Journal but don't want us 70's people to look pathetic. So.....I've been living in North Bay of San Fran (Marin County) for about eight years after living in New York on the Upper West Side for 24 years. Working for corporate office of Trader Vic's Restaurants, which is a lot of fun. But getting bored here and thinking always of moving back to NYC but it's just too hard to get an apartment. Think sometimes of moving back to Princeton but would end up driving around all the time with Bob Salup and then nothing in my life would have changed! Bob Peck is living in East Bay and I see him occasionally which is great - happy to say that Bob is the same as he was in high school. It's weird getting older but thrilled I still have the long hair I had back at PDS! Would love to hear from anyone and everyone - email trvics@aol.com" TRVICS@AOL.COM'

Robin Murray had the chance to visit with Peter Worthington, his wife, and their daughter Hanna, now working with her father, and Peter's brother Tom Worthington '71 and his wife Melissa, and daughter in Minneapolis at the end of June. They enjoyed a dinner at Lake Minnetonka and then a leisurely brunch on Sunday. All are in good health. Robin was in Minneapolis as part of her three year term as the regional director for NJ on the national board of the American Institutue of Architects. She is currently teaching at the Masters of Infrastructure program at the NJ School of Architecture. She has received a \$100,000 grant to publish her spring studio on rural regenerative development and to include 5-10 case studies of rural NJ municipalities. The studio worked with Delaware Township, Hunterdon County to create examples of sustainable new hamlets and villages using cutting edge energy, water and waste systems, agribusiness and rural economic development.

Eve Robinson sent a photo of her daughter, Olivia Fraioli, age 14, with the following news: "Olivia was chosen to attend the USA Hockey National Development Camp for Girls 14 years old in Rochester, NY representing the Atlantic District (NJ, PA and DE). This means she was one of the top



Olive Fraioli, 14, daughter of Eve Robinson '70, was chosen to attend the USA Hockey National Development Camp.

100 skaters in the country in her age group. She attended the camp July 21-27, 2007. My other daughter, Sophia, will be a sophomore at University of Vermont, Burlington, and studying anthropology. I'm very proud of both my girls! As for me, I am still the Executive Director of the Montclair Community Pre-K (MCPK) in Montclair, NJ. The school is nationally recognized for its exemplary approach to education and supporting families. MCPK is the mentor program for the state of New Jersey Department of Human Services initiative, Strengthening Families through Early Care and Education. Outside of work I play as much tennis as I can, hoping to someday actually be a good player! (You would think I would be better at it, having a tennis pro for a husband!) I can't believe we are headed to our 40th! Very scary indeed."

I wasn't able to sneak in one of my long weekend trips to Europe this year, but instead went to South Dakota for five days in luly. I am now the poster child for the South Dakota Bureau of Tourism. Who knew what a great state it is? Our first adventure was seeing the fireworks over Mount Rushmore; we were miles away but it was still spectacular. (To be closer, you need to be in the park by 11 am!) We drove through Spearfish Canyon, the Badlands, Custer State Park and the Black Hills National Forest and visited Mount Rushmore and the Crazy Horse Monument. Magnificent scenery. This is my 22nd year working at PDS, and finally it has come to me that I don't need to work 10 hour days every day. I now have time to go to the movies usually every week. I somehow got talked into working on the capital campaign at church and I am on the Development Committee of an after-school program at a low-cost housing neighborhood center. My main passion, though, is the work our church continues to do in Haiti.

Just over two years until our 40th reunion. I think the only way to improve on our 35th is to encourage even more people to attend. So mark you calendars now for May, 2010 and plan to be in Princeton.

#### 1971

Coressponsdent needed

Natalie Huston Wiles writes: I graduated May 19 from George Mason University with a M.Ed in Special Education, with my mom, husband, Ellis, and sons Geoffrey and Nathaniel in attendance. I have just finished my second year as a 5th grade special ed teacher in Springfield, Va. Ellis continues to work at the Pentagon. Geoffrey is in development at the Vier Nam Veterans Memorial Fund and Nathaniel is at IBM (Poughkeepsie) this summer as he prepares for year 5 at Penn State.

Howard Vine was selected as one of the city's "50 Top Lobbyists" in June's Washingtonian Magazine. The article cites Howard for his integrity, for his work in the energy industry, and for his pro bono efforts on behalf of groups promoting gay marriage and the proposed National Music Center at D.C.'s old Carnegie Library.

#### 1972

Jan Hall Burruss 69 Forest Street Sherborn, MA 01770-1619 jan@holbrookfarm.com

Jan Hall Burruss writes: Our class of 1972 had a great 35th reunion. Everyone seemed to enjoy reconnecting on campus, as well as partying at Alex Laughlin's house.

Bill Flemer '71 joined Tom Reynolds, Mike Clagett, and others in a band reunion that provided music for the party. While many classmates couldn't make it to reunion, many of us are reconnecting via email from all over the country. Steve Hahn, our beloved class advisor, who was at reunion, also emailed everyone. He is now head of the Portledge School, where he succeeded Huson Gregory, also of PDS early 70s fame.

Ellen Sussman has had another book published and has been touring to promote her new work. She is the editor of Bad Girls: 26 Writers Misbehave, published by WW Norton in July. Ellen also has an essay, Invite the Bitch to Dinner, in the upcoming anthology, The Other Woman, published by Grand Central Publishing in June and an essay What I Gave Up in the upcoming anthology For Keeps, to be published by Seal Press in December 2007. She is the author of the novel On A Night Like This, published by Warner Books in 2004. (See BookNotes)



Natalie Huston Wiles '71 celebrates earning a M.Ed. in Special Education with her family, from left, son Nathaniel, mother Katharine Huston; husband Ellis Wiles and son Geoffrey Wiles.

#### 1973 35th Reunion

Jill Williams Dickerson 27 Anthony Lane Lawrenceville, NJ 08648 adicker548@aol.com

Cassandra Oxley 171 Pine Hill Road Boxborough, MA 01719 oxley1999@aol.com

Virginia Vogt writes: My essay Dancing Lessons from God will be published in the literary magazine poemmemoirstory (www.pmsjournal.org). It's an adaptation of an excerpt from my almost finished memoir on my sojourn to Yemen in 1977. I lived with a family there, a rare, possibly unique, experience for an outsider.

Cassandra Oxley passes on news from:

Anne Macleod Weeks is the Dean of Academic Life at Oldfields School in Maryland. Her husband, Jim, is the English Chair. Both were honored by students this past year as Jim received the Alumnae Teaching Award and Anne had the yearbook dedicated to her. Anne also continues to write regularly for educational publications and is on the editorial board of the Na-



Anne Macleod Weeks '73 is the Dean of Academic Life at Oldfields School in Maryland. Her husband, Jim, is the English Chair. Both were honored by students this past year as Jim received the Alumnae Teaching Award and Anne had the vearbook dedicated to her.

mission Counselors Journal. Anne and Jim are celebrating their twentieth year at Oldfields and twenty-fifth year of marriage. Their son, Jed, just graduated from the University of Delaware with degrees in English and Political Science. He is currently working as

the personal assistant to Jack Markell, State Treasurer of Delaware, supporting Jack in his run for governor.

Jim and Anne have recently reconnected with Hilary Morgan and her partner, Robin, meeting them for dinner in Annapolis and brunch in DC. It has been fun getting to know each other again. On weekends and in the summer, Anne and Jim spend their free time at their house in Fenwick Island, DE, swimming, kayaking, reading, and hanging out with a great group of beach community friends. They have recently taken up the hobby of geocaching and sometimes take along their Jack Russell terriers, Cali and Maggie. Part of last summer was spent reconnecting with family in Cape Breton, with plans to return this summer to begin looking for property. If anyone is ever in the area of Fenwick or Baltimore, ring us up! I'd love to hear from Liz, Susan, Robin, Jeff, Roger, Daryl, and any of the old crowd.

Joe Abelson writes: We live in a town called, "Ang Mo Kio", which is in the north-central part of Singapore island. Aside from



Joe Abelson '73 and his wife, May, with her arm around their older son, Max, and the whiteshirted fellow sitting on his knee is their younger son, Rico. That baby is a mighty handsome tyke, too, but he belongs to one of their neighbors.

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

the inexorable heat and humidity here (we're just a click or two north of the equator), Singapore has been a very livable place for us. Safe, good schools, great mix of cultures, etc. Be sure to let me know if you or anyone you know is thinking about making a trip to South Asia. We really enjoy having visitors from back home.

Sandy: As for me, my family is doing well — and I am beginning my second semester at Goddard College (in Vermont) — yes, I am still working as a technical editor in Cambridge, Mass., but I am also working on getting my MFA in Creative Writing — with a focus on poetry. Lots of work of course, but it seems like the right thing to be doing at the right time!

#### 1974

Keith D. Plapinger 25 Joy Street Boston, MA 02114-4149 keith\_plapinger@putnam.com

Laura Mali Astrue writes: After 14 years teaching in the Boston area, I'm taking a break to focus on research and curriculum design. I'm also moving (back) to Washington D.C. to join my husband, Michael, who is working to fix the Social Security system before we all need it. James and Caitlin are both in college (Georgetown and Washington U in St. Louis) trying to keep their grades up and the Bursars' bills down.

#### 1975

Yuki Moore Laurenti 464 Hamilton Avenue Trenton, NJ 08609-2711 laurentijy@earthlink.net

Mary Sword McDonough 111 North Main Street Pennington, NJ 08534-2206 mollyswordmcdonough@yahoo.com

Molly Sword McDonough passes on news from:

Jeff Streed: To give you a more complete update on what I have been up to, I have been a Greek and Latin teacher here in Alexandria, VA for 25 years now, though I taught in England at Rugby for a year and studied in Italy for another. It is a good and fine life, though a bit removed from the real world. They give us food and a house that they fix when it

breaks, and pay our bills, and let us out for vacations. I guess it is somewhere between camp and a 'home', but we kinda like it. I have been on a bunch of archaeological digs in Greece and Italy over the years and we or I go to Italy whenever I can work up an excuse. The youngest of our three boys was born in Perugia, but I would not recommend that avenue of birthing to everyone. Great hospital food, though! For my 50th this summer, we are going up to New Brunswick in Canada. We bought a little land up there on the Bay of Fundy and we are going to sit on it and dream about a summer house. Dreaming doesn't cost much!

Molly's note: It was great fun to see Jeff Streed in Princeton in June, sitting on the grass at a "Blue Curtain" (Curtis Webster produced) free concert in Peteranello Gardens! I must admit that I walked right past him, as he smiled and "sort of" waved, and I wondered, "who the heck is this guy?" Luckily, Curtis filled me in, and Jeff was immediately taken off of my "suspicious characters" list. Jeff was in town for a week as he graded AP exams in Greek and Latin, so those of you whose children have taken that classical path can take it up with Jeff if their scores were not what they should have been! Interestingly enough, Curtis' daughter, Theo, is studying classic languages at Rutgers!

Molly Moynahan writes: Just so everyone knows, there is life after fifty! I am on a bike trip through northern Illinois and my butt is very sore but it's great. It's nice to hear what everyone is doing. I am writing, happy — please get in touch if anyone comes to Chicago. It would be really lovely to hear from you.

Anne Russell's response to my request for a serious, profound essay from our classmates on "Life at 50" (and I must report that I got nothing, from anyone....I'm still waiting....!!) :

I have to confess that I only wish to be able to create the appropriate Gary Larsen cartoon. Sort of like the one with the two deer talking, One with the bullseye on its chest and his companion comments, "bummer of a birthmark, Hal." I will have to ruminate on this one. I suspect I am better at those editing marks on the side after so many years of teenage essays.

Suffice to give my new address below. Departure date is July 2. Loads and loads of unfinished business after these two years in the States, but did help my parents which feels good. Now I have to sort out how one covers health care in one's dotage when one has not put in enough quarters for Medicare. Anyone have any suggestions? Visitors welcome. Cheers!

You can reach Anne at American Community School of Abu Dhabi, PO Box 42114 United Arab Emirates or via email: annerussell@acs.sch.ae or Othonos 80B, Kifissia Athens Greece, 14561, phone: 011 30 210 8015 433

David Apgar writes: BlueOrchard, the oldest of the for-profit micro-finance funds, is taking me on as a risk manager and investment strategist for a trial period to see if one can help manage the risks of a Genevabased lender to village banks remotely from Washington, DC. I'm fortunate to have a second book coming out next year that argues the heaps of data now burying us have more or less ended the information revolution - and proposes a way to figure out what really matters amid all the noise. Wiley's Jossey-Bass imprint is publishing it (no, Curtis, McGraw-Hill wasn't interested) under the title Relevance. I'm hoping it will be of more general interest than my first, called Risk Intelligence, that came out last year but was more popular with reviewers than readers. No family to report, unfortunately.

John Brinster reports: Turning the big 50 in September (17), not ready for that yet. Son Kyle graduated PDS class of '07, is off to Lehigh University. He had a wonderful interning experience with Molly Sword McDonough at Patriots Theater at the War Memorial, in Trenton, for his PDS Senior Project. Son Jeremy is in PDS class of '09, and doing very well.

John and Lucy celebrated their 10th year in the travel business. Anyone with travel needs call John or Lucy '78 at Cruise Holidays in Flemington, NJ. Molly Sword McDonough reports: Kyle Brinster was a fabulous intern at the theater this spring, and it was a treat to help provide a "PDS Senior Spring Project" for one of our own! And to make John feel better, we are half-way through the big "50" year for our class, and so far, all reports from "the other side" are GREAT!

I had the great pleasure of singing with my PDS Senior Spring Project mentor, Roo Brown, at the 50th anniversary of Spring Sing (an a cappella conglomeration) in Philadelphia this spring, when Roo joined our group, Jersey Transit, for an alumni set. Roo was our first director, 19 years ago! Jersey Transit is looking for a bass, in case there are any forlorn, former collegiate a cappella singers in the Princeton area looking for a great group, and a return to the spotlight! Okay, it is a really small spotlight, but we have a lot of fun! E-mail me, if you're interested!

Eric Dunn writes: Thank you for rounding up news from our classmates. This is the week I have described to our kids as "the heart of summer vacation", and it would be hard to imagine them more cheerful than this morning as Gregory (13) headed off to computer gaming camp with his best friend and Sarah (10) boarded the carpool for tennis camp with her friends. Susan and I are not too busy with work, which is helpful, since our longerthan-expected minor remodel before moving into a new house is finally coming to a head this month - we hope to move in just before the kids start school. Earlier this month we were at a guest ranch (what used to be known as



Eric Dunn '75 and his family recently enjoyed a vacation at a guest ranch (what used to be known as a "dude ranch") in Montana with members of his extended family.

a "dude ranch") in Montana with a number of members of the extended family. Lots of fun, and full of photo-ops.

Apart from work and family, I have been plugging along with piano lessons – now in my sixth year as an adult student. My usual dose of easier Mozart and Beethoven pieces has recently been leavened with the theme from the "Pink Panther," but mostly I stick to classical. I also had a chance to read a draft copy of David Apgar's book that he mentioned in his note: I think David is going to be the most famous member of our class.



Elliot Pilshaw '75 and his son Zev in their pool, splashing around and having fun.



Elliot Pilshaw '75 and his partner John celebrating his 50th birthday on a vacation in Key West.

Elliot Pilshaw writes: Just a quick update from me! I turned 50 this year, and actually found it to be less of a big deal than turning 40. Whereas turning 40 seemed like it really marked the end of "being young," by the time I turned 50, I realized that you're as young as you feel. The wisdom of age made turning 50 feel more like an accomplishment, rather than something to be feared. I feel very good about this time in my life. I adopted my son Zev as an infant six years ago from Guatemela, and he is growing up into a terrific, sweet and delightful little guy who's about to enter First Grade.

I also have fallen in love with a wonderful man, and am very happy — finally in a beautiful relationship. My lover is John Chaffin, originally of Athens, GA. He's a professor of Special Education Law at Nova Southeastern University here in Miami. He's a great guy, and we love to sing and travel together. I also completed a 3-year renovation of a vintage 1930's home in Miami Beach, which I now live in. It was a huge project, but I'm so happy with the way it turned out.

I've been involved in a number of choral singing projects, as well as some local community musical theatre, singing here and there. Had a wonderful visit with Hilary Morgan and her partner Robin when they were in Miami a few months ago running a Marathon. We sat down and played songs at the piano and sang for each other, which we hadn't done since high school. I've had some e-mail correspondence with Abi Chilton, Dich Gordon and Evelyn Turner, and it's been great to catch up with all of them. My dad and younger brother still live in Princeton, and I come up to visit occasionally.

The only sad news is that my mom Zelda Segal passed away about 3 years ago at age 73, from depression which led to suicide. As you can imagine, this was a huge shock and a painful loss. As time has passed, I've found ways to come to terms with it, and to find some peace in remembering all that was beautiful and strong about my mother, as she was a quite a remarkable, creative, outspoken and courageous person, as well as a very devoted mother and grandmother.

Life is most definitely a mixture of the very bitter and the very sweet, and all that falls in between. I've been blessed with much sweetness these days, especially with Zev and John in my life. Much love to all."

In college news: Lia Grigg (Ellen Albert's daughter) is going to Dartmouth; Sarah McDonough is going to Wesleyan; Kyle Brinster is going to Lehigh. Any other college news?

In birthday news: August "50's": Alison Hopfield Lifland, August 30 and Shelley Gordon!

I have absolultely no record of any September birthdays in our class! Clearly, my list is missing a few of us, so STEP UP you September birthdays! (Or, possibly, January, 1957 was just brutally cold and, while a great time to be born, maybe not a propitious month to be conceived that year?)

With October comes the 50 year turn-over for some of the youngsters in the class: Amy Stover, October 3; Stephen Mantell; Ruth Barch.

And November: John Joyce, November 17, actually, John turns 51 in 2007, so he is an "oldster!" ... Ralph Brown, November 6; David Beckwith, November 15?

And December: Ellen Albert, almost the baby of the class, December 4.

But the winner is, as far as I can tell: Eric Dunn!! Eric does not turn 50 until February, 2008!

The Class sends its sympathies to Lars Selberg and his family on the death of his father, famed mathematician Atle Selberg. In a note, Lars stated "While the death of my father comes as a great sadness to me, I take comfort in the many years we had, the opportunity for final goodbyes, and that we were all able to be at home with him at the end. Frankly, death rarely comes in sweeter trappings." He also shared a photo (below) taken during a family celebration, adding, "Shortly after this, Ingrid '68 and I took him to Galapagos for his 80th birthday, where he did two landings/hikes and a snorkel trip each day, much to the astonishment of the others on our boat."



Lars Selberg '75 (right) with his father Alte Seberg and sister Ingrid '68.

#### 1976

Creigh Duncan 549 The Great Road Princeton, NJ 08540-2537 creighduncan@aol.com

Jonathan Stein writes: I had my third book published this year, *Curves of Steel*. Also led a Smithsonian trip to the automotive design houses, factories and museums of northern Italy. *(See BookNotes)* 

#### 1977

Alice Graff Looney 70 Jagger Lane Westhampton, NY 11977 alooney@optonline.net

Randy Melville, senior vice president of sales at Frito-Lay, in July received the inaugural Leadership Excellence Award from The Stockdale Center for Ethical Leadership at the U.S. Naval Academy and *Harvard Business Review* in recognition of his leadership, exceptional achievement and commitment to developing employees. (See story page 13).

A distinguished panel of judges, including leaders from the business and military worlds, selected five winners from a broad field of leaders nominated by their companies' chief executive officers. The winners have demonstrated ethical leadership, noteworthy contributions to the development of employees and an ability to consistently deliver outstanding results. The awards were presented at the U.S. Naval Academy in Annapolis, MD as part of the Leadership Excellence Summit, a three-day business leadership conference exploring ethics, integrity and character.

#### 1978

#### 30th Reunion

Allison Ijams Sargent 25 The Water Way Wellesley, MA 02481 allisoni@comcast.net

Allison Ijams Sargent had an opinion article published May 31 in The Boston Globe about the proliferation of "graduation" events. "The end of the year mayhem has started in earnest. Know how I know? Because I am baking cupcakes," she wrote. "It seems that any kind of afterschool activity must have its own year-end celebration, complete with baked goods....Nowadays, 'graduations' mark every blessed event no matter how casually our children meander through the endeavor .... "

#### 1979

Nicolas R. Donath 4934 Bella Strada Court Las Vegas, NV 89141-0493 ndonath@bengalrealty.com

Evan R. Press 2744 Shady Brook Cove Fayetteville, AR 72703 evanfree@cox.net

Evan Press writes: Greetings to all. I will get the Evan R. Press update out of the way. Umping baseball a lot. I may get to do some college games next season. I play as well. My team is mostly 18 years of age to 24, with the other oldest being two 33-year olds. Yes, I get grief at every stage from these Young Breeds. Our 5man bowling team has won backto-back championships.

My son, Nevin, is entering kindergarten. I coach his soccer team, and he will start baseball in the spring. He is insane and insanely adorable. Daughter, Hartley, is an artistic devil. She also dances (Hip-Hop) and plays the piano. They are my precious peapods.

By the time you read this, we will have completed our Walk To Find A Cure regarding diabetes. We were shooting for \$10,000 this year! Please go to Hartley's Web site to see how we did. http:/ /walk.jdrf.org/index.cfm?fuseaction =extranet.personalpage&confirmid =86 728421

From the indomitable Ben Dubrovsky, we hear "Our family has finally moved to what Sarah and Becky refer to as our 'forever house'. Enough bouncing around. We've settled in Lincoln, MA on a woody lot near where Alice grew up and where her folks still live. The highlight is that within a short walk through the woods we can be at a beautiful community pond. Sarah will be starting 2nd grade and Becky will be in kindergarten this fall. We haven't stumbled on any PDS folk up here (we miss having the McCords nearby, like we did in Savannah!). Anyone in the area or passing through should feel free to get in touch. Take it easy."

#### Check it out: www.pds.org

From the far less indomitable Jonathan Baker, we receive "Jonathan Baker was the guest of Barbra Streisand this summer in Zurich at the opening of her European concert tour. He knows her dog too. He did something with his life." No, he's nor kidding. I've seen the pix. But JB hasn't fully explained how all this took place...yet.

Muna Shehadi Sill is still living in Milwaukee with her two sons, still writing romance for Harlequin and fiction for Avon/ HarperCollins as Isabel Sharpe (www.IsabelSharpe.com). She sees Cynthia Tregoe Richetti who lives in Chicago once in a while, and is in too-sporadic contact with Cory Powers. Her first nonromance, Women on the Edge of a Nervous Breakthrough, is still on the shelves; her next release from Avon/HarperCollins is out in May 2008. [Muna, I am reading it...I am enjoying it...but I'm gonna have to read it in the bathroom. When the Monsters go to bed, I'm too tired to read like a normal human being does...sorry.]

Nick Donath writes in to share the following..."I am avoiding eating my fiber cereals in the morning because it gives me gas all day long. I also think I need my eyes checked because I seem to be playing tennis by sound only...not to mention my knees and back are stiff. I have paged Dr. Gordon Rubenfeld a couple of times, recently, with no response. So...Gordon...if you are reading this, please call me. Other than that, everything is great."

Nick also adds that he spent a lovely afternoon with John Hall in Vegas. One major topic of discussion was the recent trip to China, of John and wife May, to adopt their new, baby girl! Nick, of course, can only recall that her name is cute, so fill us in John and May. And a hearty congratulations! On a far less joyous note, we offer our condolences to the entire Donath family as Nick's Uncle Tim, whom many of us knew well, passed away recently in Arizona.

Joe Lapsley and Neighborhood Texture Jam are still in high demand. Consequently, they have had more reunion gigs in Memphis. (Is it a 'reunion gig' if they do them 2 or 3 times a year?) Please visit www.Neighborhood TextureJam.com to see Joseph in his element.

Be well everyone. Late. Word. Peace. Out.

#### 1980

Jennifer Dutton Whyte 990 Singleton Avenue Woodmere, NY 11598-1718 Denjen790@msn.com

Treby McLaughlin Williams has been named the director of planning and administration in the Office of the Executive Vice President at Princeton University. Her appointment is effective Sept. 1.

A 1984 Princeton graduate, she has served as the director of the Office of Development Priorities since 2005. She will be responsible for leading cross-University projects based in the Office of the Executive Vice President and managing negotiations with outside entities and representing the University on boards and committees on behalf of that office. She also will coordinate budget issues, evaluate opportunities to improve or expand services, and help launch new administrative initiatives.

Before joining the development office staff, Treby was an assistant U.S. attorney in the southern district of New York and the district of New Jersey from 1992 to 2004. She also worked for three years for Coudert Brothers in London and New York. She earned a law degree from New York University. A member of the Princeton Day School board of trustees since 1999, she currently serves as vice chair.

#### 1981

Camie Carrington Levy 2212 Weymouth Street Moscow, ID 83843-9618 camie@palousetravel.com

Kristine Anastasio Manning 2718 Winningham Road Chapel Hill, NC 27516 kmanning@mindspring.com

The following notes were inadvertently left out of the spring Journal. We apologize for the omission:

From Kristy Anastasio Manning: I reckon by the time this issue of the Journal comes out, it will have been about a year since



Andrew Ross '81 and wife Aliex share this photo of their son Robert born March 13, 2007.

our 25th reunion. Some of our classmates may remember that I was unable to make it, as I had just been diagnosed with metastatic neuroendocrine cancer and had started chemo treatments, which continued throughout the summer. I have to say that the highlight of the summer was hearing from so many of my PDS classmates. The phone calls, cards, and e-mails people sent were a huge ray of sunshine during an otherwise foggy time. I just scrolled back through my old e-mails and found the following thread, which was prompted by a wonderful card (yes, snail mail!) I received from Roz Waskow Hansen:

Kristy: "Thanks for reminding me to join the Yahoo group [established by Linda Yuan Tookey so she could share reunion photos]. The pictures are great. The most striking thing to me, at this point, is that I have the same hairstyle as Mark Sweeney, Andy Charen, John Denny, Jon Drezner, Lawrence Shannon, Marcus Maryk, and so many other guys from our class. My hair started falling out a few days ago, so I just got it all shaved off. I have some lovely wigs that a friend of my mother's sent me; when I first wore one, a few of my friends said, 'Wow, nice haircut!"

Roz: "Great to know that your sense of humor remains intact. At least you are in good company regarding the guys. If it gets too hot for a wig, you can go with the Rhoda Morgenstern scarf and big glasses look. As a matter of fact, it's quite chic and trendy now. Just look at Nicole Ritchie and the like. Also not a bad time to try a variety of looks...blonde, redhead, cornrows, so many options!"

(Roz and all the guys mentioned above: I hope you don't mind my having shared that, but words cannot describe the impact of such exchanges on the psyche. Also, 1 should note that the other day I was wearing a Harvard sweatshirt and Adidas track pants, and my husband remarked that with my newly curly hair, I'm starting to bear a striking resemblance to Mark Goodman. Finally, I'm happy to report that lest anyone get the wrong image in mind, I'm looking - and probably feeling, although it's hard to know - far more robust than Nicole Ritchie, thank you very much!

Anyway, thanks to Mandy, Jane, Eva, Laura J., Tebo, Kevin, Axe, Goody, and others for getting in touch. Even though I couldn't make it in person, I was able to enjoy an ongoing reunion from the comfort of my couch. More recently, I've kept busy helping my brother Trey (class of 1982) establish the Seven Below Arts Initiative, an artists-in-residence and arts education program headquartered at The Barn, his former recording studio in the Vermont hills. It's very fulfilling building a new nonprofit program from the ground up, particularly one focused on such a positive and celebratory activity.

#### 1982

Lorraine M. Herr 9 S-021 Skyline Court Naperville, IL 60564-9448

Tom Marshall performed in July with his band, "Amfibian," at the Sourland Music Festival to support land preservation.

Lorraine Herr writes: Just a little blurb for the magazine. I saw Anne Metcalf and her husband John Hunt at our own postreunion reunion in July 2007 at my dad's house in Stanton, New Jersey. I would love to hear from any other classmates.

Aaron Woolf is a film director



Lorraine Herr '82 (right) held a post-reunion reunion with Anne Metcalf '82 and her husband John.

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

few years. I hope all our fellow alumni are well.

#### 1987

Craig Stuart 1638 Fell Street San Francisco, CA 94117 cstuart@alumni.princeton.edu

#### 1988

#### 20th Reunion Amy Venable Ciuffreda

8 Rydal Drive Lawrenceville, NJ 08648 aciuffreda@comcast.net

Elizabeth Hare 12 Prospect Street, No. 1 Brooklyn, NY 11217-2805

Marc Collins writes: I'm still with the Foreign Service; next stop Oslo. Tobey and I celebrated our 10th anniversary in 2006. Our two boys, Max (6) and Nathan (2) are tons of fun.

**Peter Dykstra** is the proud papa of Ruby Joly Dykstra born May 2, 2007.

Bennett J. Matelson reported that his mother died in July, having lived long enough to see him get married in June. Mrs. Matelson requested memorial gifts be made to the PDS Lower School Library.

Arianna Pavia Rosati recently published "Bologna in 36 hours" in the Sunday *New York Times* Travel section. She is the Executive Editor of dailycandy.com, a free daily e-mail from the front lines of fashion, food, and fun.

#### 1989

Christina Frank 147 East Delaware Avenue Pennington, NJ 08534

Doria Roberts PO Box 5313 Atlanta, GA 31107

Lauren French 571 North Street Meadeville, PA 16335 Ifrench@allegheny.edu

Sarah Ackley married Jason Eslick on July 7 in Southborough, MA. Sarah, who received a B.A. in art history from Bucknell University and a master's degree in special

#### 1985

Lynne Erdman O'Donnell 9700 NW Caxten Lane Portland, OR 97229 fiveods@comcast.net

#### Tonya Elmore Faulkenburg

writes: My husband, Scott, was diagnosed with Ewings Sarcoma in November 06. He's been undergoing chemotherapy and in April had his left leg amputated below the knee. He still has at least 9 months more to go of chemo. As he says, the oncologist needs to finance his vacation home in Tahoe. The kids are wonderful, Carson 7, Teagan 5, Adleigh 2, and we will spend the summer in Hilton Head with my dad and sisters, Leslie '86, Kirsten '81.

#### 1986

Susan Franz Murphy 3838 River Road Lumberville, PA 18933 susifranz@aol.com

Susi Franz Murphy sending some news: Ok, I have been a terrible class correspondent, and I could make a lot of excuses, but instead, I'll just write this column.

I saw Amy Kohut and her 4vear-old son lack over the weekend. She was in for her annual visit from Lincoln, CO. She told me she had been in touch via email with Andy Smith who is in southern California and busy with (much to my delight) 5-year-old twins with a younger sister (I hope I am getting this right ... Andy, please write. I'd love to hear from you.) This news made me smile because I too have twins. Jacob and Anna Murphy were born on the first day of hurricane season in 2004, joining an older brother, Robert, who was born on the first day of spring, 2002. That is pretty much a metaphor for my life. (And I think there are a bunch of parents of twins in our class: Yvette Pelletieri, Catherine Barone Short, Jon Totaro ... if there are more, let me know!) I'm still teaching across town at Princeton High School and, last November, I bought the Lockhouse in Lumberville, PA (with some welcome renovation advice form Jon DeRochi and Scott West who are working together) We are only



and producer, whose most recent

opened recently in selected theaters

nationwide. Aaron holds a master's

degree in film from the University

of Iowa. He has worked extensively

in Lima, Mexico City, and Los

Angeles. In 2000, Aaron directed

"Greener Grass: Cuba, Baseball,

ITVS co-production that won a

Rockie Award and aired on PBS.

In 2003, Aaron directed "Dying to

Leave: The Global Face of Human

Trafficking and Smuggling," which

won a Logie Award and aired on

is the founder of Mosaic Films.

the PBS series Wide Angle. Aaron

and The United States," a WNET-

documentary, "King Corn,"

395 Central Park, Unit #230 Atlanta, GA 30312 renawhitehouse@hotmail.com

#### 1984

1983

25th Reunion

Adrienne Spiegel McMullen 216 North Elmwood Avenue Oak Park, IL 60302-2222 amcmullen2002@yahoo.com

Edward J. Willard 129 Bon Air Road, Elkin, NC 28621-3105 tcwillard@mac.com

Ted Willard writes: Just a quick note to let you know that having spent the last year looking for work, close to our home, in Elkin, NC, I was offered a position as a Certified Nursing Assistant starting May 30 at Elkin Healthcare Center, a 100bed nursing facility, not two miles from our home! Wish me luck and keep those updates coming!

Shin Na writes: I finished a year of treatment for breast cancer in December 2006 and have been cancer-free for six months now (as far as we know). I've spent time lately visiting family and friends and am considering moving back to the U.S. sometime soon, after almost 15 years in Asia. Our kids, Josie (4) and Toby (2) are almost old enough to go to PDS, so maybe we'll move back to the Princeton area! Some advice to my women classmates: Do you breast self-exams! It could save your life! REALLY!



now getting ready to move, but it has come a long way since the floods of last year. If you're up on that part of the Delaware, please stop by. We have a great fishing spot out front and the Black Bass Inn is just down the street!

I wanted to thank everyone who came to the reunion last year. What a great turn out from far and wide! Next time, we'll be more organized, especially if someone else decides to organize it!

Please send me your news and I promise I'll make this column a habit.

Catherine Barone Short writes: I had a set of twin boys on March

A New Pair of Shorts !



Catherine Barone Short '86 had twin boys on March 3, 2007, Ted and John Short.

3, 2007, Ted and John Short. Both are doing well and so are their sisters Lucy, 4; and Maggie, 2. As you well know twins are a real challenge and at my age, with two preschoolers in tow, even more so. I am just trying to get through these first few months with my sanity intact. Keeping a strong sense of humor is very important as you also probably know. My husband Dave and

I moved from Seattle to Lebanon, OH about two years ago and are enjoying it so far. We keep busy with soccer and swimming lessons for the kids and I am still trying to keep in shape, though I do not get much chance for field hockey anymore and have switched to running and triathlons in the past

education from Columbia University Teacher's College, is a learning specialist at Dana Hall School in Wellesley, MA. Her husband, a graduate of Colby College and Dartmouth College, chairs the English department at St. Mark's School, where he also coaches girls' soccer and ice hockey.

#### 1990

Jonathan P. Clancy jpclancy@gmail.com

Deborah Bushell Gans 143 Isle Verde Way Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 debgans@yahoo.com

Debby Bushell Gans writes: I hope this edition finds all of you well and cooler than at press time. Here in Florida it has been between 95-100 degrees every day for weeks... and I am just days away from giving birth to our second child! Also on the baby front, Debbie Klein Geller recently gave birth to her second child, Lyla.



Debbie Klein Geller '90 recently gave birth to her second child, Lyla

Won Kim writes: I was living in Beijing for a year and half studying Mandarin at Peking University. Now I'm in Seoul studying Confucianism at a school that has been teaching this stuff for a little over 1,000 years. Back in those days, they were responsible for teaching the royal family and all their subjects. Now they teach commoners like me...it's strangely quite humbling. Anyways, though I'm about to complete a one-year intensive course in the Four Books, I'm realizing that one never really finishes studying this stuff.

Now that I've put off the "real world" for so long, I'm about to dive head first into our family's business here in Asia. We manufacture and trade steel. For a history major, this is pretty foreign to me but I'm learning the ropes quickly.

Ben Hohmuth writes: I moved

back to New Jersey last fall. Second child, Theodore, arrived March 20, 2007.

Sara Matelson Taylor reported that her mother died in July. Mrs. Matelson requested that memorial gifts be made to the PDS Lower School Library.

#### 1991

Irene L. Kim 5 Wayne Street #3 Jersey City, NJ 07302-3351

Sarah Beatty Raterman 3 Ivy Glen Lane Lawrenceville, NJ 08648 sarahraterman@aol.com

Colleen Priory Glackin writes: My husband Ted and I live in North Carolina with our son Teddy (born May 31, 2006). We are expecting another baby boy in August 2007. We are in the business of house flipping.

#### 1992

Meghan Bencze Mayhew 2916 Virginia Street Miami, FL 33133 meghanmayhew@hotmail.com

Blair F. Young 2224 Mapleton Ave., Apt A Boulder, CO 80304 newpantaloons@hotmail.com

#### 1993

15th Reunion

Darcey Carlson Leonard 1754 Brook Road Warren, VT 05674 darceyleonard@yahoo.com

Adam D. Petrick 476 Massachusetts Ave. Apt PH Boston, MA 02118-1142

Darcy Carlson Leonard writes: Anne Marie Bernhard Holloran announced the birth of her daughter Ashley Elizabeth born February 1, 2007. She joins her brother Gavin, 3.

Griff Braddock's family is expecting a son in September.

As for myself, Darcey Carlson Leonard, I'm expecting my second son in December.

Jason Powell married Kim Stein on June 30, 2007. They live in downtown Washington DC with their 2-year-old Samoyed puppy.

Dan Sinaiko moved to Los Angeles to take a position in the project finance group with Chadbourne & Parke, LLC in August.

Adam Petrick writes: Hi everyone, after slacking for well over a decade, I've tried to help Darcey out by compiling the latest update for the *Journal*. Hopefully this will become a bit of a habit... I've been in Boston for the last five plus years working for PUMA as the head of the branding and advertising group. If you're ever up this way, please do drop a line (adam.petrick@gmail.com).

Josh Siegel has recently returned from a trip to Tokyo and is settling into a new job with Google in the San Francisco area. He writes: "Loving the new job so far... Google really is an amazing place to work. Wearing jeans everyday, dogs all over the office, and the food is outstanding (and free!). Seriously, if you're in Silicon Valley, drop me a line and come to lunch - it's quite an experience (jsiegel@google.com)."

Chrissy Gum Byrne and her husband have recently purchased a home in Carbondale CO with their brilliant 2-year-old son River. "Buying a home has been a terribly stressful life event, more than any other thus far!! We're settling in and I'm gradually letting go of the tension I accumulated over the last three months!!"

Phillip White dropped a line from Philadelphia where he's working in corporate finance for CIGNA.

Josef Kardos is also living in Philadelphia and was married last year to April Rosenblum. He's currently working toward his PhD in Environmental Science at Rutgers University.

Chris Bird checked in as well: "I'm living in Brooklyn and working as a chef-for-hire, taking on plenty of random cooking gigs. I am also doing as much writing as I can (worked on two screenplays that were recently produced) while watching an intense amount of television on DVD."

Jesse Eaton Bilanin has been married for seven years to Jared Bilanin, and has been working at the Bank of New York in Manhattan for the last six. She is the mother of a lovely 18-month-old girl named Maya Landis Bilanin and mentions that she was in Boston for Cyrus Alphonse's wedding last summer.



Scott Feldman '93 currently lives in Manhattan with his wife Jayme, daughter Maxine, 3, and son Jonathan

Scott Feldman currently lives in Manhattan with his wife Jayme, daughter Maxine, 3, and son Jonathan (aka Jonny, born April 2007). He has recently joined Susquehanna International Group as a part of their new private equity business, while his wife continues to work as a pediatric nurse practitioner at St. Vincent's Hospital.

Jessica Varga is living in California and was recently certified as a hypnotherapist. "It's wild stuff and I love it. My goal is to learn as many healing modalities as possible so that I can be a kickass therapist or healer. I travel and teach with my friend Allan — http://www.joydancer.com we take groups on spiritual journeys to Teotihuacán, a pyramid complex 40 minutes outside Mexico City. It is a magic place."

Scott Willard is living in South Boston and is currently the head coach for men's basketball at Lesley University.

Benji Kuris is also residing in Boston, was married last year and is expecting twin boys in October of this year.

Arielle Krebs writes: It has been a good year. "Get In The Game" completed its third successful season registering voters at 12 major league stadiums, spring training and tennis tournaments. We are planning for 2008 and plan to add football, soccer and the WNBA to our schedule. For more information visit www.gitgvote.com. Please let me know if you have any connection to sporting events who want to participate in civic engagement.

Julie Morgan Reed is living in New Jersey and is the mother of two lovely boys. And finally, Alissa Gabbe Crossfield writes: "We had a recent addition to the family. Sophie Elizabeth Crossfield was born on August 18th, 2006. She is a joy and her brother Aiden adores her...thank God!"

#### 1994

C. Justin Hillenbrand 300 East 59th Street Apartment 1001 New York, NY 10022-2054 jhillenbrand@mcpfunds.com

Marika Sardar 5205 39th Avenue Sunnyside, NY 11104-1008 marikasardar@yahoo.com

Julie Ober Allen writes: Our son, Bem IV, just had his first birthday. We can't believe how quickly this past year has flown by.

#### 1995

Eric Schorr '95 8307 Westover Way Somerset, NJ 08873-5916 eric.schorr@gmail.com

Melissa Woodruff McCormick 18 West Delaware Avenue Pennington, NJ 08534 mwoodruff99@yahoo.com

Hello all. After 6 years of fun and adventures in Europe, My wife, Karen, and I have decided to move back to the US. My time here in Britain has been amazing and I've been fortunate to have made friends with people from all over the world here. Despite becoming a British citizen last year, a fantastic job opportunity is bringing me back to the US. Personally, I am looking forward to ample parking spaces, better customer service, less taxes, and cheaper gasoline; which is currently at \$7.21 per gallon. I will miss good chocolate, proper ale, TV with less (and on certain channels, no) commercials, smaller cars, and the history. For example, our house was built around 1720, but is still considered "NEW" for insurance purposes. I'm looking forward to getting reacquainted with old friends that I haven't seen in a long while.

Andrea Morrison Eckert writes: My husband Benjamin and I welcomed our second boy on 2/27/07. Ethan Morrison



Proud granddad Fr. Dan Skvir, associate director of college guidance, shows off his new grandchild, Sadie Elena, during a visit to PDS by **Kyra Skvir** Frankel '94.

Eckert was born in Princeton and joins his big brother Eli (2).

Rebecca Highland announced her engagement to Mark Jasper. Rebecca teaches first grade at the Contra Costa Jewish Day School in Lafayette, CA.

Shawn P. O'Connor writes: I graduated with a Juris Doctorate from Harvard Law School and an MBA from Harvard Business School in June. After taking the bar, I will be working with Lehman Brothers in New York.

#### 1996

Sonal M. Mahida 10 Colt Circle Princeton Junction, NJ 08550-2247

Stephen Nanfara 5 Pegg Road Flemington, NJ 08822 nanfara@yahoo.com

#### 1997

Mandy Rabinowitz 32 East 76th Street, Apt 803 New York, NY 10021 mandyrab@aol.com

Ellyn R. Rajfer 5304 Central Avenue Aberdeen, NJ 07747 ellynrajifer@hotmail.com

Mandy Rabinowitz writes:

Once again it is time to send a little update as to how everyone has been keeping busy in the last months. Since I last wrote we all attended an amazing reunion on the grounds of Colross. I must admit, as I fully expected, it was wonderful to see everyone who did attend. I think we can all agree that removing the bartender from our party was actually a great idea – as we all then got to mix our own concoctions which ended up leading all of us to the Ivy, and a late night dinner at Hoagie Haven, some things about Princeton will never change - and for that I think we are all grateful. I wish I could give more updates about what people are doing, but in the months since I have sadly forgotten that's what happens when you get old apparently. A few of those in atten-

dance, Reed Black, Dave Bromwich (who gave another rousing speech to rival graduation), Rob Goldberg, Jordan Cooper, Janie Egan Bertelson, Louise Sturges, Charles Plohn, Ali Johnston, Mike Zarzecki, Jeff Schor, Tom Anderman, Ameesh Shah, Kelly Hoffer Atherstone, Hillary Harris, Cynthia Alvarez Biediger, Ellyn Rajfer, Abi Harper, Julie Hilimire and myself. If I accidentally left anyone out – my apologies We are after all on the cusp of 30!

So I can recount what has been passed along by Louise Sturges – who is quickly becoming my replacement. Once again she provided ample information on the whereabouts of our classmates. Louise writes: "I'm in London right now for my first opening abroad. I had two paint-

ings in a group show here that opened on Friday at the Paradise Row Gallery in Whitechapel, East London. I sold one of the paintings before I even arrived! Marking the first painting to be in someone's private collection, who isn't related by blood. In other news I have finally completed my program at the International Center of Photography. The year culminated in a group show, which opened at the end of June. I had two large photographs and a 5x5 foot painting on display. Two weeks ago, I curated and hung a group show of 6 different photographers in the lobby of the Vortex Gallery in Chelsea and I am starting to prepare for an-

#### ALUMNI NEWS | CLASS NOTES

other one which will open in middle of November. Oh, and I have started up a commercially angled photo team with my friend Xabier Tudela, called xL productions, and we had our first photo shoot just before I left. Other than that I am looking forward to a much-needed holiday next week up in Maine and a trip out to Santa Fe to visit old professors and eat some green chili with my mum.

As per others, Gayatri Bhatnagar is in Berkeley busying herself with her avurvedic practices and acupuncture needles. Last time we spoke she was rushing between her two jobs at a spa and a clinic, respectively. Mariana Sparre and her brother were sweet enough to come to my opening at the International Center of Photography. Mariana is in Lambertville and working for artspan.com in New Hope. Ali Johnston was kind enough to house sit my cat when I was in Los Angeles this spring, after having run into each other in the darkroom at ICP. She organized and curated a group show at the gallery at Lawrenceville School in June. I believe that she is back out west now, enjoying more photography and the outdoors of the bay area. We are both pleased and looking forward to the PDS alumni art show coming up this winter." Thanks Louise!!!!



Whitney J. Robinson '97 won the top prize in the International Chamber of Commerce Commercial Mediation Competition in Paris, France in February 2007.

Whitney J. Robinson won the top prize in the International Chamber of Commerce Commercial Mediation Competition in Paris, France in February 2007. The ICC attracted 20 teams from various countries. Whitney was invited to be the student speaker May 20 during commencement at Washington Collge of Law at American University.

As for myself (Mandy), I have enjoyed a nice restful summer in New York. I have taken a few small trips and am planning a trip to Norway over Labor Day. I hope to have much more to report to everyone next Journal. Wishing everyone the best!

Seton Marshall married Katherine Beeland Rogers, whom he met at Princeton University. After working as director of financial planning and analysis at Eos Airlines, an airline specializing in trans-Atlantic business travel, Seton plans to begin studying for an MBA at the University of Virginia. Bridesmaids included Ashley Schueler Marshall '99 and Allison MacGregor Marshall '03. John Chapman Whittaker served as Best Man.

Joshua Goldston married Kathryn Mary Peek on July 7 in East Aurora, NY. Joshua and his bride are both doctoral candidates in astrophysics at the University of California at Berkeley. Joshua received his bachelor's degree from Harvard College in physics and astronomy and astrophysics. His research focuses on the ongoing formation of the Milky Way galaxy. He also is technical director of the Elastic Future Theater Company in San Francisco.

#### 1998

#### 10th Reunion

Marin S. Blitzer 452 Lowell Ave. Newtonville, MA 02460 marinblitzer 1980@hotmail.com

Giovanna G. Torchio 28 East 11th street. Apt. 2F New York, NY 10003 giovanna@gtorchio.com

#### 1999

Robyn L. Wells 479 Jefferson Road Princeton, NJ 08540-3418 robynwells@gmail.com

Joanna B. Woodruff 1229 River Road Washington Crossing, PA 18977 j1woodruff@aol.com

Margo Smith writes: Still working in finance, but with Citi in NYC,

Sarah Danielson Rominski writes: My husband, Dale, and I welcomed the arrival of our first child, George, born March 12, 2007. He has not yet visited PDS, but hopefully we'll make it east soon.

Gabriel Kuris graduated from Harvard Law School and plans to pursue a position in alternative energy law in New York City.

#### 2000

Jessica L. Batt 32 Fox Grape Road Flemington, NJ 08822-4011 batt82@yahoo.com

Natasha Jacques Nolan 648 The Great Road, Apt. 2 Princeton, NJ 08540 natashaknolan@hotmail.com

Matthew S. McGowan 941 Lyndale Avenue Trenton, NJ 08629-2409 penandpiano@snip.net

Sapna E. Thottathil 2535 Regent Street, #17 Berkeley, CA 94704 sapna.thottathil@gmail.com

Natasha Jacques Nolan writes: Well, to start things off, by the time this has gone to print and been mailed I will have been back at PDS for probably two months, this time working in the lower school in the art department. It is great being back and I've loved every minute thus far. I look forward to many PDS traditions as they happen for example; Halloween parade and challenge, Thanksgiving assembly, Christmas concerts, Blue and White and many more.

I have some news from other alumni so I will start with the class of '00 I would like to say congratulations to **Sapna Thottathil** for getting married on August 11 and good luck on your PhD at Berkeley this year.

Grace Ko has been very busy since graduating from Stanford in '04, working at Goldman Sachs for two years and now at Clorox in their marketing department.

Katherine Blatterfein '02 is finishing off her MBA from the University of Tampa, and another congratulations out to her for her engagement in February.

That wraps up my news. Hope all is well and look forward to hearing from the rest of you '00s in the future.

Kiara Rankin Butaru writes: I

graduated with honors from The George Washington University Law School, and will be joining the tax litigation practice at McKee Nelson LLP's Washington, DC office.

Benjamin Brickner, a student at Columbia Law School who wrote his 2005 honors thesis on clean elections in the U.S., recently teamed up with former New Jersey state senator and Alumni Service Award Recipient Bill Schluter '42 to write an opinion article for the *Tienton Times* editorial page focused on New Jersey's Clean Elections pilot project.

The August 14 article states: "Clean Elections levels the playing field of financial resources available to competent candidates. In New Jersey, incumbents with established name recognition and networks of support routinely outspend their challengers, often by an order of magnitude of ten to one, or more...To be sure, the Clean Elections program isn't perfect and must be carefully adapted to suit New Jersey's peculiar political climate. Nevertheless, the program remains superior to politics as currently practiced and holds great promise for fundamental reform in a state that urgently needs it."

Krishna Andavolu is working as managing editor for "Obit", an online magazine launched by Bob Hillier '52 focusing on lives well lived and the unique babyboomer approach to the end of the line. Read more at www.obitmag.com

Taj Forer has published *Threefold Sun*, and followed up with his first solo photography exhibit in New York City's Yossi Milo Gallery North. The exhibition is open from October 25 to December 15. See Journal page 16 for more news about Taj.

#### 2001

Nick Sardar 9 Braemar Drive Princeton, NJ 08540 nicksardar@gmail.com

Ashton Todd 20 Boudinot Street Princeton, NJ 08540 A Joy Woffindin 211 Goat Hill Road Lambertville, NJ 08530 feelthejoy@gmail.com

#### 2002

Marlee L. Sayen 18 Maple Lane Pennington, NJ 08534-3313 msayen@bucknell.edu

Andrea J. Swaney 1 Pine Tree Place Parsippany, NJ 07054 aswaney@stanfordalumni.org

Jacob Widlitz writes: I am serving in Itigi, Tanzania as a Peace Corps volunteer. I am teaching secondary biology and math. Write me at PO Box 118 Itigi, Singida, Tanzania.

Ilona Spiro writes: I graduated with a BFA in Special Studies from the School of the Museum of Fine Arts, Boston/Tufts University in May 2007 (during reunion weekend) and currently work in Cambridge, MA.

Ariana Stahmer graduated magna cum laude and Phi Beta Kappa from Columbia College in May 2006. Unfortunately, she missed her graduation because she had already moved to France to begin work on a master's degree at L'Institut d'Etudes Politiques ("Sciences Po"). In July 2007 she received her degree from Sciences Po in Political Science/Conflict and Security Studies, and she is currently working for UNESCO in Paris. She can be reached in either French or English at ariana.stahmer@sciences-po.org.

Katherine Blatterfein is finishing off her MBA from the University of Tampa, and recently announced her engagement.

### 2003

5th Reunion

Nicholas L. Perold 3465 Lebon Drive, Apt. 1735 San Diego, CA 92122 nperold@gmail.com.

Alyssa Briody graduated from Amherst College with Honors and Distinction and was named the recipient of the Thomas H. Wyman Medal awarded to a member of the Amherst senior class who best represents the highest standards in scholarship, integrity, character and humanism. Alyssa also was named to the All-American First Team in



Alyssa Briody '03 graduated from Amherst College with Honors and Distinction.

lacrosse for the second consecutive year and became the fourth player in Amherst history to exceed 200 career points.

Anita Anil Deshpande, a psychology major, participated in the sixth annual Mount David Summit, a campus-wide exposition of student academic work at Bates College sponsored by the Office of the Dean of the Faculty. More than 300 students gave short talks and readings, screened videos, exhibited artwork and presented posters in disciplines ranging from biology to women's and gender studies.



Richard Dreher '03 in "A Midsummer Night's Dream"

Richard Dreher won rave reviews as Lysander in a Shakespeare Theater of New Jersey production of "A Midsummer Night's Dream" performed during the summer at the College of St. Elizabeth.

Nick Perold has moved to San Diego and wants to share his contact info with classmates and other PDS friends: Nick Perold, 3465 Lebon Drive, Apt. 1735, San Diego, CA 92122, (609) 439-3353, nperold@gmail.com.

#### 2004

Erin McCormick 3380 Middlebury College Middlebury, VT 05753 (908) 874-6262

Anne Setzer writes that Michelle Howe is currently a junior at University of Richmond. Michelle just returned from Madrid, Spain where she spent her first semester of her junior year. While studying business and economics, she managed to tour Europe, visiting such places as Prague, Berlin, Paris, Amsterdam, Morocco, Venice and many more exotic countries. She has recently been accepted to an internship with a Fortune 100 accounting firm in Richmond, VA.

#### 2005

Kyle Boatwright AC #55, Keefe Campus center Amherst College Amherst, MA 01002-5000 kboatwright09@amherst.edu

Kaitlyn L. Langdon 9 Benedek Road Princeton, NJ 08540 pinkcowgirl1212@aol.com

Kyle Boatwright writes: Hannah Heller is enjoying herself very much at Wellesley, majoring in Classical and Near Eastern Archaeology. Her plan is to study abroad in Rome for the upcoming fall semester. She loved being an RA last year and is applying to be a dorm president for her senior year.

This summer Kyle Boatwright studied in Italy for six weeks, which turned out to be a fabulous experience. She also ran into Jim Butler on the street outside of her apartment in Siena, and later got to see Shira Concool '06 (who is having a great time at Yale) in Florence. She hopes all her old classmates have survived the sophomore slump...

Rajiv Mallipudi lived in Baltimore this summer, and stayed busy with biomedical engineering by researching microarrays which incorporate virus stamping. He's settled into a new apartment, and also finds it hilarious that Saya Russell now lives literally right above Subway, where he dines daily. He continues to play club ice hockey for Johns Hopkins, and last season his team was hilariously crushed by George Washington, which was led by the legendary PDS ice hockey captain, scholar athlete and goofball, Will Denise. And although he seriously wanted to, and could have, he did not take his teammate's sister to his hockey formal because he remembered how mad Jon Siani '06 got about that during his senior year prom. He's also still acting and directing in school plays, recently TA'd a stand-up comedy class and did a

show on campus. He's also working as a certified personal trainer at the JHU gym. In addition to training, he has become cofounder and secretary of the first ever JHU Bodybuilding Club and is organizing a new strength and fitness competition on campus for this fall. He will be competing in his first bodybuilding contest, the OCB Mid-Atlantic Classic, on August 25th in Burlington, NJ. To Steve Pezzi, yes, I am now "Pudi Pumped." And to Andrew Sieglen, you'll be happy to know that ever since that day in Mr. Green's 7th grade history class where you called me "Pudi," that nickname carries on in college like vou wouldn't believe.

Emma Mason is currently in her second year at Deakin University studying Food Science and Nutrition and loving it! She hopes to do her master's in dietetics once she has finished her current course at the end of next year. Her parents have been relocated from South Korea to Singapore, so it's yet another great holiday destination for her and her sisters to experience...the shopping and weather is fantastic so it's well worth the trip! Emma says, "I hope everyone in the Class of '05 is enjoying whatever it is they may be doing, and best wishes!"

Hannah Waters spent her summer interning at the Rachel Carson National Wildlife Refuge in Wells, MN, doing environmental research. She's also been spending a great deal of time on boats, leading scenic tours for tourists along the coast. She will spend the upcoming semester in Rome studying Latin with Hannah Heller, although they are in different programs.

Brett Gallagher, majoring in mechanical engineering at the University of British Columbia, B.C. Canada, was a member of the winning team of "Mech 2" students in a competition including more than 110 participants on 20 teams challenged to design and build a prototype freight train that could transport cargo over varied terrain.

Christopher Haldane writes: Enjoyed visiting Peter Martin and his family in Spain in summer 2006. I am now working in Northeast Pennsylvania, summer 2007.

#### 2006

Mendy Fisch 105 Fitz-Randolph Road Princeton, NJ 08540 mendyman@gmail.com

Mendy Fisch writes: One piece of big news from the class of 2006 this summer is that Ally Brill got her learner's permit. I was able to inspect it and it looked genuine. She hopes to get her driver's license soon.

Tanvi Goel also recently managed to get her driver's license. It may have come in handy during her family's move to Houston, TX, this summer. The Goel family relocated to Houston in August, after a 5-year stay in New Jersey. (Before her freshman year at PDS, Tanvi had just arrived in New Jersey from the United Arab Emirates.) PDS will miss Tanvi's two brothers, who are rising sophomores. Tanvi, who returns to Penn engineering school in the fall, still plans to make some visits to the Princeton area while in college.

Although Jeff Moll's father moved to California, Jeff reports that he can still be reached at 22 Florence Lane in Princeton. (Which, research reveals, is his girlfriend Tae Richmond's house.) Recently, however, Jeff and Tae have been spending time studying art history in Rome.

Jeff writes: "I just returned a few weeks ago after studying in Rome, Italy for five weeks with my girlfriend, Tae. The program was centered on two art history courses covering all of Roman civilization, ancient to modern. We had class on-site everyday, which was perfect for me because my experience with art history has always been very personal, and that made standing in the center of Bernini's piazza at St. Peter's or getting lost in the beautifully winding canals of Venice on a weekend trip so exhilarating and rewarding. After a short vacation in the south of Italy following the program, I headed back home to Princeton, NJ.

For the rest of the summer, Jeff has been working with a lawyer in Philadelphia, "proof-reading and reviewing securities contracts, and trying to make friends with the pages upon pages of SEC regulations."

Other '06 members who trav-

eled over the summer include Sabrina Basu, Kiran Vepuri, Neil Sharma, Charlie Turndorf, and Ellen Cook. Sabrina went to Eastern Europe while Kiran and Neil went to India. Kiran tells me that he visited his relatives in Southern India, and that he hosted Neil on a tour around his family's town. Charlie went on a six-week trip to Tibet this summer. This is Charlie's second sojourn in Tibet. Finally, Ellen spent the summer in London taking classes at the London School of Economics with some other students from Villanova.

Jon Hofmann also told me about a vacation that he took. He and Sarah Martin went to visit Cait McPhaden and Mike Rappaport in Miami over Spring Break. Jon writes: "We swam with dolphins, toured South Beach and ate stone crabs. We all had a great time and are planning another visit this year!"

After returning from Florida, Sarah Martin went to work on her father's State Senate campaign. Her father, Bob Martin, is running as a Republican against Shirley Turner in the 15th district this fall. Sarah's summer job includes trying to get out the vote by making sure young people are registered.

Arvind Thambidurai has a summer job as well, one that provides him with a lot of shampoo. He is working in the IT department for cosmetics giant L'Oreal. Arvind reports that his job includes "big responsibilities and big discounts." Arvind also reports that he has access to the passwords for important L'Oreal servers. To Arvind's delight, his boss went on vacation in the middle of the summer, so he was left with his own office for a long period of time. When he was not working, Arvind used his office to sleep and read Harry Potter.

Class of '06 Assistant Dean Barbara Walker did not get a summer job, since she already has a steady job during the year. Instead, Mrs. Walker went back to college and took a summer class in Impressionism and Post-Impressionism at Princeton University. Mrs. Walker says that she hopes the Princeton class will help her teach her Art and Literature course at PDS this fall, and recommends a visit to the Princeton Art Museum to anybody who is on campus.

Amanda Levy also went to school over the summer, trying to get closer to her degree in chemical biomolecular engineering at Penn. She is waiting for the winter to come again so that she can rejoin her ice hockey team, which plays other schools in the Delaware Valley Collegiate Hockey Conference. Amanda is proud of the fact that her coach was "almost in the NHL." Her coach, having not made the NHL, likes to throw parties for the ice hockey team. When not partying, her team is pretty mean on the ice. Amanda reports that the team finished third in the Delaware Valley conference and she herself placed sixth in the league for defenders.

Aaron Sashihara hasn't been getting much of a break this summer after graduation from the Infantry Training Battalion at the School of Infantry in Jacksonville, NC. Aaron is now a member of the First Battalion, Ninth Marines, otherwise known as the "Walking Dead." (Ho Chi Minh coined the nickname during the Vietnam War.)

Aaron writes: "I graduated SOI ITB and went to 'the fleet' 23 February. SOI ITB was our first real introduction to the art of killing people (firing a rifle on a range at boot camp isn't exactly the same as clearing houses with high-explosive grenades and live rounds); 'the fleet' — where combat-ready Marines are — expanded upon the rudimentary skills we learned in SOI ITB.

"Since February, we've been gearing up for deployment. Actually, it's really all we look forward to besides libo (liberty — time off). You practice killing targets for so long, that (this might sound sick) you really want to go and do it for real."

As of now, Aaron is scheduled to deploy to Ramadi, a Sunni city in Iraq's western Anbar Province that has been a gathering point for Sunni insurgents. Aaron doesn't yet know when he will deploy, but thinks it will be around February 2008.

Aaron added: "I miss school a lot (never thought I'd say that). But being in the fleet Marine force has given me invaluable perspective on the value of things



The newest members of the PDS alumni community celebrated their Last Hurrah Barbecue in August before heading off to new adventures.

— and, as cliché as it sounds, I really appreciate how important education is now. I guess I kind of took it for granted at PDS."

Finally, I (Mendy Fisch) returned from a year in Israel in June. I studied in a yeshiva, gave computer lessons to new immigrants, and volunteered for the Magen David Adaom (Red Jewish Star) ambulance services. Working on MDA, I staffed the night shift (11 p.m. to 7 a.m.) since the Israeli volunteers liked to staff the day shift. Although I had to pass a course that taught me about all sorts of medical emergencies, my main job was dealing with the collapsible bed in the back of the ambulance. I put patients on it, took patients off of it, changed the sheets, morphed it into a chair, wheeled it around, and put it back in the ambulance. I even took it into the dispatcher room and slept on it when there were no calls.

The coolest call that I had was probably a Bedouin lady who was giving birth. When we got there, her husband's other wives were already helping her give birth, so we didn't have to do much. When we needed to take her to the hospital afterwards, though, I had to hold the baby, which made me really nervous because I was afraid I was going to drop it. The fact that the Bedouin family didn't live near any paved roads didn't make my job easier, but luckily I didn't drop the baby and we all made it to the hospital in time for the placenta to come out. The dumbest thing I did while working on MDA was I accidentally hit a patient over the head with a bed guard. The beds in Soroka Hospital had collapsible bed guards that I had to put up after moving patients onto the beds, and I accidentally hit a

lady with one three times. She was not happy about it.

This summer, Adam Savitzky and I have been working on a website design business. We did some work for the internet startup Admish, which Jeremy Johnson '02 founded. I start Princeton this fall, so I am hoping to be around for more PDS events and to see other '06ers when they are around Princeton during the year. Thanks to everyone who sent me updates! You can send me more updates at mendyman@gmail.com.

Dan D'Argenio writes: Spent summer doing mathematics research – searching for a perfect parallelepiped.

Seth Stein spent three weeks this summer teaching English in Quetzaltenango, Guatemala before returning to the University of Rochester.

Amelia Baxter-Stoltzfus shared her belief in "permanent change" in an essay produced for National Public Radio's "I believe" series. To read her thoughts, visit www.npr.org

#### 2007

Melanie Philippou University of Connecticutt 233 Glenbrook Road Storrs, CT 06269 melanie.philippou@uconn.edu

Allie Crouse Boston University, Box 1888 277 Babcock Street Boston, MA 02215 acrouse@bu.edu

Elyssa Feder recently received Honorable Mention in the national Claudia Ann Seaman Poetry Contest for her poem "Parallel." Elyssa 's poem was selected from more than 810 poems submitted by 490 writers nationwide. To read her poem, visit www.nsmythe@cfdcny.org

#### Class of 2007 - Senior Awards

Congratulations to all!

#### Alumni Service Award: Kevin Suyo

Kevin recorded more than 650 hours of community service during his high school career, but probably has done closer to 800-900 hours.

#### Sacks-Wilner Award: Katie Hartnack

This award recognizes a member of the graduating class who has shown resolution, courage and self-command, a student whose involvement with learning and commitment to excellence has been a notable aspect during upper school years.

#### Woodbridge Award: Mark Millner

This memorial award is presented each year to a graduating senior who has exhibited outstanding leadership qualities in developing class unity and spirit.

#### Edward J. Bloustein Distinguished Scholars

Program: Dan Gentile, Emily Kossow, Jenny LaMotte, Anna Liu, GJ Melendez-Torres, Andrea Spector, Ben Turndorf, Eden Williams, Joseph Yellin

#### English Award: Alec Gabin

Alec's enthusiasm for writing and literature is reflected in his generosity as a peer editor, his contributions to *cymbals*, and his participation in various poetry readings on campus and beyond.

#### Writing Award: Margaret Curran

Unafraid to follow where memory and the unconscious lead her, Margaret is a playful and poignant writer of poetry and the lyrical essay.

#### History Award: Yannick LeJacq

Having excelled in challenging courses offered by the department, Yannick impressed all who have worked with him with his intellectual and maturity.

#### Math Award: Andrea Spector

After finishing the PDS curriculum, Andrea completed on-line course work from Stanford University that includes multivariable calculus and ordinary differential equations.

#### Computer Award: Zach Miller

Zach has been one of the top students in Java programming, and was instrumental in creating a number of complex programs, and served as a PDSnet sysop for the past two years.

#### Hubert Alyea: Joe Yellin

Joe's knowledge in chemistry is far-reaching as is his willingness to attempt to understand the nuances of the atomic world.

#### Biology Award: GJ Melendez-Torres, Anna Liu Both recipients have sought out understanding, found beauty in the relationships inherent in life's various forms – challenging themselves within an exacting curriculum – and dedicating themselves to the mastery of their discipline.

#### Chemistry Award: Andrea Spector

A keen observer, able to manipulate data, and possessing the intellect to find the abstract hidden meanings in that data, Andrea is a young woman of few words, but of strong conviction.

#### Physics Award: Oliver Elbert

Oliver's remarkable sense of patience, discipline, and clarity of thought has enabled him to gracefully and creatively find solutions to problems.

#### Elizabeth Fine Latin Award: Hugh Wynne

Hugh reads, translates, and speaks Latin with remarkable accuracy and subtlety — e-mailing, writing yearbook dedications and even trash-talking on the soccer field in Latin.

#### French Award: Ani Perold and Emily Kossow Both recipients of this year's French Award

have distinguished themselves throughout their language careers by their love for the language and the French culture, and, above all, by their passion for French literature.

#### Spanish Award: Andrew Elkin

A proficient and charismatic speaker both inside and outside of the classroom, and a talented and accomplished student of Spanish literature, Andrew has excelled at the highest levels of the PDS program.

#### Chinese Award: Ben Turndorf

Ben has shown great passion about learning not only the language, but also about understanding the culture of the oldest continuous civilization.

#### Dual-Language Award: GJ Melendez-Torres

G.J. is an intellectually capacious, passionate student who, having begun Latin in the 7th grade, read Virgil as a tenth grader and, as a junior, enrolled simultaneously in Latin, Spanish Literature and Ancient Greek.

#### Visual Arts Award: Rachel Heller and Margaret Curran

Through endless hours both in the studio and outside, Rachel and Margart pursued their unique visions and skills through different materials, subjects and approaches.

#### Bencze Award: Krissy Garber

This scholarship is presented to a dedicated art student in the senior class, whose intention is to pursue further education in the field of visual arts.

#### Photography Award: Kristina Budelis and Eden Williams

Kristina and Eden are recognized for demonstrating an extraordinary commitment to photography.

#### Art Purchase Award: Yannick LeJacq

Yannick's outstanding photographs have been selected for many juried exhibitions and earned him repeated awards and recognition.

#### Digital Media Award: Devon Ershow,

Joey Horowitz and Krissy Garber

These award recipients demonstrated technical ability, a commitment to storytelling, and an unwavering interest and passion for the capacity of film to communicate complex elements of human experience.

#### Ceramics Award: Jacqui Bowen

and Elisabeth Morgan

Both Jacqui and Elisabeth have mastered their craft and create with a compelling artistic voice.

#### Architecture Award: Chase Langdon

Chase clearly understands what works and what doesn't. His informative insight into each person's process and models changed critiques into dynamic roundtable discussions.

#### Music Award: Olivia Stoker,

Maddie Ferguson and Alec Gabin

These award recipients are active singers and/ or composers, participating in the PDS Choir, the Madrigal Singers, productions and the *a cappella* program, as well as focusing on an independent study in music.

#### Performing Arts Award: Devon Ershow

Through his intense and unfailing commitment, Devon became a leader in the program and set the standard for others to follow. He is an individual of tremendous talent and generosity of spirit.

#### PDS Scholar Athlete: Nicole Auerbach

and Kevin Suyo

This award recognizes stellar academic achievement in the classroom and exceptional performance on the athletic field.

#### Frankie K. Sportsmanship Award:

Ali Hiller and Mark Millner

Ali and Mark are student-athletes who have been exemplary in terms of sportsmanship and athletic achievement throughout their high school years. They place the team above their own individual goals and have displayed integrity, commitment, leadership, and a true love for sports.

#### Gold P Girl: Katie Briody and Keely Langdon Gold P Boy: Bam Miller

The Upper School's Gold P Award celebrates sportsmanship, citizenship, team participation, and excellence in athletics.

Cum Laude List: Andrea Spector, Joe Yellin, Ben Turndorf, GJ Melendez-Torres, Anna Liu, Emily Kossow, Dan Gentile, Eden Williams, Bam Miller, Olivia Stoker, Jenny LaMotte, Nicole Auerbach, Andrew Elkin, Meg Francfort, Alicia Siani, Yannick LeJacq, Nina Crouse and David Coghlan.

Each year, the PDS Chapter of the Cum Laude Society inducts a number of students whose academic performance and citizenship fulfill this national honor society's guiding principles of excellence, justice, and honor.

# In Memoriam

The school has learned of the passing of the following members of the PDS community. We wish to extend our deepest sympathies to their families and friends.

William W. Ashley, former husband of Joan Taylor '38

Marjorie Baker, mother of E. Bloxom Baker '60, Warren Baker '63, Gertrude Baker Millar '65 and Lee Ann Baker '69; grandmother of Charles Baker '91 and Henry Baker '95

Yulon Banks, husband of Trustee Laura Banks and father of Nicholas Banks '12 and Zachary Banks '14

#### A. Caryl Bigelow '35

Lucille Bongiovanni, grandmother of Lawrence Miller '99 and Kristin Miller '01

Helen Brooks, grandmother of Dina Sharon '10

Dorothy Coccoli, grandmother of Christopher Palso '02 and Ryan Palso '05

Charles W. Cornforth Jr., father of Jo Coke '55 and Julia Holofcener '61

G. Ernest Dale '32, husband of Anne Dickinson Dale '48

> Maturin L. Delafield, father of former PDS Trustee Marturin "Livy" Delafield

John DiBianco, father of Richard DiBianco '85

Norman Dorf '53, son of Ruth Dorf '27, brother of Bob Dorf '56 and Molly Dorf Purrington '65

Paula Downey, wife of Upper School teacher Eamon Downey and mother of Brett Downey '04

Hope English Erdman, wife of Peter E.B. Erdman '43, mother of Margaret Erdman Becker '73, Caroline Erdman Hare '75, William P. Erdman '76 and Andrew E. Erdman '80

Morris A. Fier, grandfather of Steven Sacks-Wilner '64, James Sacks-Wilner '65 and Richard Sacks-Wilner '79

William Flemer III '37, husband of Elizabeth Sinclair Flemer '43, father of Heidi Flemer Hesselein '70 and William Flemer IV '71 and brother-in-law of John Sinclair '37

Kingsley Hubby Gallup '56, daughter of Kingsley Kahler Huby '26; wife of George Gallup III '45, mother of George Gallup IV '82 and Kingsley Gallup '84; sister of Nicholas Hubby '50, Frank Hubby '54 and Alison Hubby Hoverstein '65

98 • PRINCETON DAY SCHOOL • FALL 2007

Amy Glass, mother of Jenna Glass '08 and Waylen Glass '14

Sophia M. Godfrey, mother of Caroline Godfrey Werth '60, Georgiana Godfrey Leonard '65 and Sophia Godfrey Bauer '68

Britt and Michael Guzik, mother and father of Peter Guzik '89 and mother-in-law, father-in-law of Alexandra M. Guzik '89

Gavin Hendrickson

James (Jerry) Howard '58

Leonard Rutson Hunt, stepfather of Justin Geisel '92

George L. James III, father of Christopher James '01 and Katherine James '06

Dorothy Kovacs, wife of former strings instructor Joseph Kovacs

> Eleanor W. Kuser, wife of John E. Kuser '40, mother of Olivia Erdmann Kuser '72 and Eleanor Caithness Kuser '76

> > Brad Locke '39

Selma Loomar, mother-in-law of former Head of School Judy Fox

> Barbara Quick Lorndale '46, sister of Daniel E.B. Quick '56

Irene M. Lyons, grandmother of Daniel Lyons '96 and Bradley Lyons '97

Gordon E. Marttila, grandfather of Teddy Marttila '17

Anthony Maruca, husband of Sally Mountford Maruca '50

Carole Matelson, mother of Bennett J. Matelson '88 and Sara Matelson Taylor '90

Howard Menand Jr., predeceased by his wife Lucy Menand '30, father of Walter Menand '55, Molly Menand Jacobs '57 and Nelle Menand Knox '64

Sally Welling Mirandi '47, sister of Katharine "Tappy" Broderick '48

Kenneth W. Moore '50

Olabisi Onitiri, mother of Liadi (Kunle) Onitiri '06

#### Anne Penick,

wife of Barksdale Penick IV '76, sister-in-law of Elizabeth Penick Romanaux '74 and Julia Penick Garry '77 and aunt of James Garry '09 and Matthew Garry '11

Richard G. Poole, former Upper School French teacher, father of Kathriné Poole '71 and Walter Poole '74 and grandfather of Kristen Tomlinson '06

Mary Reynolds, mother of Lisa Smoots, Admission Office Manager; grandmother of Jamin Smoots '12 and Ashley Smoots '09

Atle Selberg, father of Ingrid Selberg '68, Lars Selberg '75 and father-in-law of Julie Sly Selberg '74

> Edwin D. Shaw, Jr., father of Sandy Shaw '76

Elwin E. Smith, father of Timothy Smith '71

Elizabeth Palmedo Thompson Speir, mother of Phillip Palmedo Thompson '76, Bethlin Thompson Proft '78, Melanie Thompson Fauchet '78 and stepmother of Robert Wade Speir IV '81

John Beaver Strasenburgh, father of James Anderson Strasenburgh '65

W. Pratt Thompson '48, brother of Kirby Thompson Hall '49

> L. Barry Ultan, father of Robyn Ultan '78

> > Tim Ward '52

Jeanie M. Walker, mother of Katharine Ellison '62 and William H. Walker III '62

Floyd Weinstock, father of Matt Weinstock '06

Addie Elizabeth Wherry '30

Nancy Tate Wood '43, mother of Percy Hoxie Wood III '60, Allen Tate Wood '62, Caroline Wood Fallon '70 and Amelia Wood Silver '74

> Beatrice Wright, grandmother of Julie Wilson '02 and Jonathan Wilson '05

Huberta Wright, mother of Sally A. Wright '75

Hugh (Bud) Wynne, grandfather of Hugh Gavin Wynne '07

Thelma C. Young, mother of Mary Young Bragado '67 and former Business Manager at Miss Fine's School and Music Teacher at Princeton Day School **Giving to PDS** makes a difference in the lives of every student and every teacher, every day. Your donation helps finance new academic initiatives, attract and retain outstanding faculty, as well as a diverse and talented student body, expand our financial aid program and enhance our campus.

Supporting PDS is a tangible expression of appreciation for the excellence of PDS programs, past, present and future.

# very student, every teacher, every day



make your gift today

Mail your gift to the Development Office at PO Box 75, Princeton, NJ 08542.

Give online at www.pds.org/development.

**Call** Ann Wiley '70 or Sarah Saven in the Development Office at 877-924-2586 (toll-free).

**Gifts may be made** by check, charged to PDS student accounts, Visa or MasterCard, or by transferring securities.



### Princeton Day School

P.O. Box 75, The Great Road Princeton, New Jersey 08542 Phone: 609.924.6700 Web site: www.pds.org NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID Permit No. 270 Princeton, NJ

# BUILDING ON TRADITION



# Alumni Weekend 2008 | May 16-17

Join Princeton Day School, Princeton Country Day School and Miss Fine's School classmates for Alumni Weekend 2008. Our celebration features all your favorite events – plus tours of our new arts wing, expanded libraries and fitness center. Come see how PDS is building on the MFS and PCD tradition of excellence. See *Journal* page 64 for more details.

